PASADENA PUBLIC LIBRARY REFERENCE

Monthly Catalog United States Public Documents

(WITH PRICES)

No. 506 February 1937

ISSUED BY THE SUPERINTENDENT OF DOCUMENTS



WASHINGTON: 1937

Abbreviations

Amendment, amendments amdt, amdts. Appendix app. Article, articles art. Congress Cong. Department Dept. Document doc. Facsimile, facsimiles facsim. Federal Trade Commission F. T. C. Folio fo House H. House bill H. R. House concurrent resolution H. Con. Res. House document H. doc. House document H. doc. House document H. ex. doc.	Page, pages
House foint resolution H T Pos	Senate reportS, rp. Senate resolution (simple)S. Res.
House report————————————————————————————————————	Session, sessions sessions sessions
House resolution (simple)	Sixteelimo160
Illustration, illustrationsil. Inch, inchesin.	Supplement, supplementssupp., supps. Table, tablestab
Interstate Commerce CommissionI C C	Tax Appeals BoardB. T. A.
Latitudelat.	Thirty-twomo 320
Longitude long. Mile, miles m	TreasuryTreas.
Nautical milenaut. m.	Twelvemo12° Twenty-fourmo24°
No daten d.	Versus
No placen. p.	Volume, volumes v vol
Number, numbers	Yard, yardsvd. vds.
Common abbreviations for names of States	Yearyr.

and months are also used.

Document for sale by Superintendent of Documents.

† Distribution by office issuing document, free if unaccompanied by a price.

‡ Printed for official use.

NOTE.—Nearly all of the departments of the Government make a limited free distribution of their publications. When an entry shows a * price, it is possible that upon application to the issuing office a copy may be obtained without charge.

Explanation

Words and figures enclosed in brackets [] are given for information, but do not appear on the title pages of the publications cataloged. When place and printer are not given, it is to be understood that the publication is printed at the United States Government Printing Office, Washington, D. C. When size is not given octavo is to be understood. Size of maps is measured from outer edge of border, excluding margin. The date, including day, month, and year, given with Senate and House documents and reports are the dates on which they were ordered to be printed. Usually the printing promptly follows the ordering, but various causes sometimes make delays.

The word "processed" as used in this catalog indicates publications which are reproduced by duplicating processes other than ordinary printing, e. g.,

mimeograph, multigraph, planograph, rotaprint, multilith, etc.

The L. C. card number appended to some of the entries is for those libraries ordering printed cards from the Library of Congress. The number at the extreme right of an entry indicates the classification of the publication in the Office of the Superintendent of Documents.

HOW TO ORDER PUBLICATIONS-FOLLOWS CONTENTS

CONTENTS

	Page
General Information	115-116
Corrections for previous Monthly catalogs	116
Agriculture Department	117-131
Agricultural Adjustment Administration	118-120
Agricultural Economics Bureau	120-123
Agricultural Engineering Bureau	123
Animal Industry Bureau	123-124
Biological Survey Bureau	124
Chemistry and Soils Bureau	124
Commodity Exchange Administration	124
Dairy Industry Bureau	124
Entomology and Plant Quarantine Bureau	124-125
Experiment Stations Office	125
Extension Service	126
Food and Drug Administration	126
Forest Service	126-127
Home Economics Bureau	127
Information Office	127
Library	127
Plant Industry Bureau	127-129
Public Roads Bureau	129-130
Soil Conservation Service	130
Weather Bureau	130-131
Central Housing Committee	131
Commerce Department	131-143
Air Commerce Bureau	131-132
Census Bureau	132-134
Coast and Geodetic Survey	134-135
Fisheries Bureau	135
Foreign and Domestic Commerce Bureau.	135-140
Lighthouses Bureau	140
Marine Inspection and Navigation Bureau	140
National Bureau of Standards	140-141
Patent Office	141-143
Congress	143-170
Laws	144
Conference Committees	144-145
House of Representatives.	145-159
Accounts Committee	145
Agriculture Committee	145-146
Appropriations Committee	146
Banking and Currency Committee	146
Civil Service Committee	146-147
Claims Committee	147-151
District of Columbia Committee	151-152

Congress—Continued.	
House of Representatives—Continued.	Page
Expenditures in Executive Departments Committee	152
Flood Control Committee	152-153
Foreign Affairs Committee	153
Immigration and Naturalization Committee	153-154
Indian Affairs Committee	154
Interstate and Foreign Commerce Committee	154-155
Judiciary Committee	155-156
Labor Committee	156
Library Committee	156
Merchant Marine and Fisheries Committee	156
Military Affairs Committee	156-157
Naval Affairs Committee	157
Pensions Committee	157
Post Office and Post Roads Committee	157
Public Buildings and Grounds Committee	157
Rivers and Harbors Committee	157_159
Rules Committee	158
Ways and Means Committee	159
Senate	150_170
Agriculture and Forestry Committee	159-170
Appropriations Committee	159
Banking and Currency Committee	150 160
Claims Committee	160 161
Commerce Committee	161 160
District of Columbia Committee	162
Education and Labor Committee	169 169
Finance Committee	163
Foreign Relations Committee	169 164
Indian Affairs Committee	164 165
Interstate Commerce Committee	104-105
Judiciary Committee	165
Military Affairs Committee	188 188
Munitions Industry, Special Committee Investigating	167
Naval Affairs Committee	167 160
Post Offices and Post Roads Committee	160
Public Buildings and Grounds Committee	169 170
Public Lands and Surveys Committee	170 170
Territories and Insular Affairs Committee	170
Wildlife Resources, Special Committee on Conservation of	170 170
United States Constitution Sesquicentennial Commission	170 170
Coordinator for Industrial Cooperation	170
Court of Claims	170 170
Court of Customs and Patent Appeals	170-172
District of Columbia	179
Employees' Compensation Commission	172
Farm Credit Administration	172
Farm Tenancy Special Committee	173
Federal Board of Surveys and Maps	173 173
Federal Communications Commission	1/3
Federal Emergency Administration of Public Works	174
National Power Policy Committee	174
Federal Emergency Relief Administration	174
	174

	P	age
Federal Home Loan Bank Board		175
Federal Housing Administration	. :	175
Federal Prison Industries, Inc.		175
Federal Reserve System Board of Governors		176
Federal Trade Commission	76-	177
Fine Arts Commission		178
General Accounting Office		178
Government Printing Office		178
Documents Office		178
Great Plains Committee		178
Interior Department	178-	185
Education Office	_	179
Geological Survey	179-	181
Indian Affairs Office	_	181
Mines Bureau	182-	183
National Park Service	183-	184
Reclamation Bureau	184-	185
Interstate Commerce Commission	185 -	192
Justice Department	192-	199
Federal Bureau of Investigation	-	199
National Training School for Boys	-	199
Labor Department	199-	201
Children's Bureau	199-	-200
Employment Service	-	200
Labor Standards Division	-	200
Labor Statistics Bureau	200-	-201
Women's Bureau		201
Library of Congress	201-	-203
· Aeronautics Division	201-	-202
Bibliography Division	_	202
Catalog Division	-	202
Copyright Office	-	202
Documents Division		202
Legislative Reference Service		202
Maps Division	-	202
Service for the Blind		203
Maritime Commission	-	203
Mount Rushmore National Memorial Commission	-	203
National Advisory Committee for Aeronautics	203-	-204
National Archives	204-	-205
Federal Register Division	204-	-205
National Labor Relations Board		205
National Mediation Board	-	205
National Munitions Control Board		205
National Resources Committee		205
Navy Department	205	
Engineering Bureau	205	
Marine Corps		206
Medicine and Surgery Bureau		206
Navigation Bureau	206-	-20 9
Hydrographic Office	206	-209
Naval Academy		209
Supplies and Accounts Bureau		209

	Page
Pan American Union	209-210
Panama Canal	210-211
Executive Department	211
Executive Office	211
Post Office Department.	211-213
International Postal Service Division	212
Postal Savings System	212
Railway Mail Service	212
Solicitor for Post Office Department	212
Topography Division	212-213
President of United States	214-216
Prison Industries Reorganization Administration	216
Railroad Retirement Board	216
Reconstruction Finance Corporation	216-217
Rural Electrification Administration	217
Securities and Exchange Commission	217
Smithsonian Institution	217-218
Social Security Board	218
State Department	218-219
Supreme Court	219-220
Surveys and Maps Board	220
Tariff Commission	220
Tax Appeals Board	
Tennessee Valley Authority	
Treasury Department	223-228
Budget Bureau	223
Coast Guard	223
Comptroller of Currency	223
Government Actuary	223
Internal Revenue Bureau	
Mint Bureau	
Procurement Division	224-226
Federal Standard Stock Catalog Board	224-226
Public Debt Service	226
Public Health Service	226-227
Venereal Diseases Division	_ 227
Research and Statistics Division	_ 227
Treasurer of United States	
War Department	228 - 231
Adjutant General's Department	228
Air Corps	228 - 229
Engineer Department	229 - 230
Rivers and Harbors Board	229 - 230
Finance Department	230
National Board for Promotion of Rifle Practice	230
National Guard Bureau	230
Ordnance Department	230
Philippine Islands	_ 231
Quartermaster General of Army	_ 231
Signal Office	_ 231
Works Progress Administration.	231
National Youth Administration	

GENERAL INFORMATION

The Superintendent of Documents, Washington, D. C., is authorized by law to sell copies of Government publications and to allow a discount of 25 percent to book dealers and quantity purchasers on condition that the purchasers will adhere to the public sales price set by the Superintendent of Documents and that publications shall not be overprinted with any advertising matter (the 25 percent discount to dealers does not apply to the Congressional record, Federal register, Supreme Court reports, Catalog of copyright entries, and Climatological data for United States, which may, however, be sold by dealers at a price in advance of that charged by this Office).

Publications cannot be supplied free to individuals nor forwarded in advance

of payment.

The accumulation of publications in this Office amounts to several millions, of which over five million are assorted, forming the sales stock. Many rare books are included, but under the law all must be sold regardless of their age or scarcity. Many of the books have been in stock some time, and are apt to be shopworn. In filling orders the best copy available is sent.

PRICE LISTS

A general price list of public documents is not available, but numerous lists have been prepared on special subjects and any of these will be furnished free, on application, if the person interested will state the subject or subjects concerning which information is desired. It will also be noted that current publications which are for sale are listed in this catalog.

WEEKLY LIST

In addition to the price lists, the Documents Office issues a Weekly List of Selected United States Government Publications for sale by the Superintendent of Documents. Each list is arranged alphabetically by subjects, with annotations and prices, and may be obtained free upon application to the Superintendent of Documents.

HOW TO ORDER PUBLICATIONS

Publications entered in this catalog that are for sale by the Superintendent of Documents are indicated by a star (*) preceding the price. A dagger (†) indicates that application should be made to the department, bureau, or division issuing the document. A double dagger (‡) indicates that the document is printed for official use. Whenever additional information concerning the method of procuring a document seems necessary, it will be found under the name of the bureau by which it was published.

In ordering a publication from the Superintendent of Documents, give (1f known) the name of the publishing department, bureau, or division, and the title, together with the classification number which is added to the entry at the extreme right; order the congressional documents and reports by the title, together with the document or report number and the Congress and session, e. g., H. doc, 67, 75–1.

Do not use the L. C. card number in ordering a publication.

HOW TO REMIT

Remittances for the documents marked with a star (*) should be made to the Superintendent of Documents, Washington, D. C., by coupons, postal money

order, express order, or check. Currency may be sent at sender's risk. Foreign remittances should be made either by international money order or draft on an American bank.

Postage stamps, foreign money, defaced or smooth coins, will not be accepted. For the convenience of the general public, coupons that are good until used in exchange for Government publications sold by the Superintendent of Documents may be purchased from his office in sets of 20 for \$1. Address order to Superintendent of Documents, Government Printing Office, Washington, D. C.

No charge is made for postage on documents forwarded to points in United States, Alaska, Guam, Hawaii, Philippine Islands, Puerto Rico, Samoa, or to Canada, Cuba, or Mexico. To other countries the regular rate of postage is charged, and remittances must cover such postage. In computing foreign postage, add one-third of the price of the publication.

TO LIBRARIANS

The number given at the extreme right of each entry (except for congressional documents and reports) is the classification number by which the publication is arranged in the Library and in the sales stock of the Office of the Superintendent of Documents. It can be used as a classification number by such libraries as are using, for the departmental publications, the arrangement of public documents advocated in the Check List of United States Public Documents, 1789–1909. In using this number as a classification number in a library, it should be noted that the shilling mark (/) is used to separate what would ordinarily be a superior number or letter (the numbers or letters immediately following the line) from the main classification number, it not being practicable to print these numbers and letters as superiors in the Monthly Catalog, e. g., the number A 1.23/a: So 96/4 listed in the Monthly Catalog would be A 1.23a: So 964 in a library.

LIBRARY OF CONGRESS CARDS

Numbers to be used in ordering the printed catalog cards of the Library of Congress are appended to entries for the more important publications. These are given at the left, with "L. C. card" prefixed. Do not confuse with the Documents Office classification number given at the right. Orders for these cards, remittances in payment for them, and requests for information about them should be addressed to the Librarian of Congress, not to the Superintendent of Documents.

MONTHLY CATALOG DISTRIBUTION

The Monthly Catalog is sent to public libraries free on application. Subscription price to individuals, \$1.00 a year, including index; foreign subscription \$1.60 a year. Back numbers cannot be supplied. Notify the Superintendent of Documents of any change of address.

INDEX

An Index to the Monthly Catalog will be issued at the end of the calendar year. This will contain index entries for all the numbers issued from January to December, and can be bound with the numbers as an index to the volume. Persons desiring to bind the catalog at the end of the year should be careful to retain the numbers received monthly, as duplicate copies cannot be supplied.

CORRECTIONS FOR PREVIOUS MONTHLY CATALOGS

Dec. 1936. On p. 1305, 6th line from top of page, change "Nov. 15, 1926" to read, "Nov. 15, 1936."

AGRICULTURE DEPARTMENT

Note.—Those publications of the Department of Agriculture which are for sale will be supplied by the Superintendent of Documents, Washington, D. C. The department issues a monthly list of publications which will be mailed to all applicants, enabling them to select such reports and bulletins as interest them,

- Addresses. Farm leaders meeting, address by Henry A. Wallace, Secretary of Agriculture, over National Farm and Home Hour, Feb. 9, 1937. [1937.] 5 leaves, 4° [Processed.] †
- State laws for soil conservation, address by Henry A. Wallace, Secretary of Agriculture, over National Farm and Home Hour, Feb. 23, 1987. [1987.] 3 leaves, 4° [Processed.] † A 1.40: W 15/94
- Statement by Secretary of Agriculture Henry A. Wallace, in opening conference of farm organization leaders at Department of Agriculture, Feb. 8, 1937. [1937.] 10 leaves, 4° [Processed.] † A 1.40: W 15/92
- Apples. Factors affecting vitamin C content of apples; by E. L. Batchelder and E. L. Overholser. 1937 [2]+547-551+[1] p. [From Journal of agricultural research, v. 53, no. 7, Oct. 1, 1936.] *Paper, 5c. A 1.23/a: Ap 52/74
- Beef. Influence of cooking and canning on vitamin B and G content of lean beef and pork [with list of literature cited]; by F. W. Christensen, Esther Latzke, and T. H. Hopper. 1937. [2]+415-432 p. il. [From Journal of agricultural research, v. 53, no. 6, Sept. 15, 1936.] *Paper, 5c. A 1.23/a: V 831/41
- Cotton. Role of insects in distribution of cotton wilt caused by Fusarium vasinfectum; by J. J. Taubenhaus and L. Dean Christenson. 1937. [2]+703-712 p. il. [Prepared by Texas Agricultural Experiment Station in cooperation with Entomology and Plant Quarantine Bureau. From Journal of agricultural research, v. 53, no. 9, Nov. 1, 1936.] *Paper, 5c. A 1.23/a: C 829/102
- Creditor position of United States; by Henry A. Wallace. [1937.] 5 leaves, 4° [Processed. Prepared at request of London daily telegraph. A correction sheet, 1 p. 4°, has been inserted between p. 2 and 3.] † A 1.40: W 15/91
- Crops. Separate for crop reporters: Crop report as of Jan. 1, 1937 [etc.; Price situation, summary as of Jan. 15, 1937]. [1937.] p. 1-7, 20, il. 4° [From Crops and markets, v. 14, no. 1.] † A 36.11/3a: C 883/89
- Crops and markets, Jan. 1937; v. 14, no. 1. [1937.] p. 1-20, il. 4° [Monthly.]
 *Paper, 10c. single copy, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$1.50.
 L. C. card Agr 24-113
- Fertilizers. Influence of commercial fertilizers, potassium iodide, and soil acidity on iodine content of certain vegetables [with list of literature cited]; by Warren B. Mack and Eugene P. Brasher. 1937. [2]+789-800+[1] p. il. [From Journal of agricultural research, v. 53, no. 10, Nov. 15, 1936.] *Paper, 5c. A 1.23/a: V 524/4
- Grasses. Determination of apparent digestibility of green and cured grass by modified procedures [with list of literature cited]; by J. C. Knott, H. K. Murer, and R. E. Hodgson. 1937. [2]+553-556+[1] p. [Prepared by Washington Agricultural Experiment Station in cooperation with Dairy Industry Bureau. From Journal of agricultural research, v. 53, no. 7, Oct. 1, 1936.] *Paper, 5c. A 1.23/a: G 769/10

Journal of agricultural research, v. 53, no. 11 and 12; Dec. 1 and 15, 1936. [1937.] cover titles, p. 801-954, il. 1 pl. 20 p. of pl. [Semimonthly.] *Paper, 15c. single copy, \$3.25 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$4.75. L. C. card Agr 13-1837 A 1.23: 53/11.12

L. C. card Agr 13-1837

A 1.23:53/11, 12

CONTENTS.—No. 11. Cytological study of Erysiphe polygoni on delphinium [with list of literature cited]; by Ruth F. Allen.—Hybrid vigor and growth rates in maize cross and its reciprocal [with list of literature cited]; by G. F. Sprague.—Optical rotatory power of extracts of derris and cube roots [with list of literature cited]; by Howard A. Jones.—Relative toxic action of phenol and phenyl mercaptan, when goldfish is used as test animal [with list of literature cited]; by W. A. Gersdorff.—Physiology of Rhizopus oryzae [with list of literature cited]; by L. B. Lockwood, G. E. Ward, and O. E. May.—Chemical composition and fermentation studies of citron [with list of literature cited]; by C. R. Fellers and E. G. Smith.—Effect of fertilizer on quality and chemical composition of canning peas [with list of literature cited]; by F. L. Mushach and Otto E. Sell.—No. 12. Developmental morphology of caryopsis in maize [with list of literature cited]; by L. F. Randolph.—Resistance to bacterial wilt of open-pollinated varieties of sweet, dent, and flint corn [with list of literature cited]; by S. S. Ivanoff.—Resistance to bacterial wilt of inbred strains and crosses of sweet corn [with list of literature cited]; by S. S. Ivanoff and A. J. Riker.

NOTE.—This publication is issued by authority of the Secretary of Agriculture distributed free only to libraries of agricultural colleges and universities. It is distributed free only to libraries of agricultural colleges and experiment stations, to large universities, technical schools, and to such institutions as make suitable exchanges with the Agriculture Department. Others desiring the Journal may obtain it from the Superintendent of Documents, Washington, D. C., at the prices stated above.

Potassium. Distribution and condition of potassium in differentially fertilized Hagerstown clay loam soil planted to apple trees in cylinders [with list of literature cited]; by Walter Thomas. 1937. [2]+533-546 p. [From Journal of agricultural research, v. 53, no. 7, Oct. 1, 1936.] *Paper, 5c.

A 1.23/a: Ap 52/73

- Publications. United States Department of Agriculture, monthly list of publications, Jan. 1937. See Information Office, Publications, p. 127.
- Viability of sclerotia of Sclerotium rolfsii after passage through digestive tract of cattle and sheep [with list of literature cited]; by L. D. Leach and S. W. Mead. 1937. [2]+519-526+[1] p. il. [From Journal of agricultural research, v. 53, no. 7, Oct. 1, 1936.] *Paper, 5c. A 1.23/a: Scl 26/7
- Vegetables. Effect of previous cold storage on respiration of vegetables at higher temperatures [with list of literature cited]; by C. O. Appleman and C. L. Smith. 1937. [2]+557-580+[1] p. it. [From Journal of agricultural research, v. 53, no. 8, Oct. 15, 1936.] *Paper, 5c. A1.23/a: V 524/5 A 1.23/a: V 524/5
- Wheat. Effect of leaf rust accompanied by heat upon yield, kernel weight, bushel weight, and protein content of hard red spring wheat [with list of literature cited]; by L. R. Waldron. 1937. [2]+399-414+[1] p. [From Journal of agricultural research, v. 53, no. 6, Sept. 15, 1936.] * Paper, 5c.

A 1.23/a: W 56/149

AGRICULTURAL ADJUSTMENT ADMINISTRATION

- Addresses. Consumer looks at competition, [address delivered before] American Marketing Society, Atlantic City, N. J., Nov. 27, 1936, [by] D. E. Montgomery, consumers' counsel, Agricultural Adjustment Administration. [1936.] 11 leaves, 4° [Processed.] A 55.15: M 76/3
- Consumer movement and farmer, [address delivered before] Association of Land Grant Colleges, Houston, Tex., Nov. 17, 1936, [by] D. E. Montgomery, consumers' counsel, Agricultural Adjustment Administration. [1936.] 16 leaves, 4º [Processed.] † A 55.15: M 76/2
- Ever-normal granary and livestock production, remarks of Henry A. Wallace, Secretary of Agriculture, in National Farm and Home Hour. Feb. 2, 1937. [1937.] [2] p. † A 55.15: W 15/10 A 55.15: W 15/10
- Tobacco situation in relation to State compacts, address by J. B. Hutson, assistant administrator of Agricultural Adjustment Administration, before legislature of Georgia, at Atlanta, Ga., Feb. 23, 1937. [1937.] 10 leaves, 4° [Processed.] A 55.15: H 97/10

Better marketing, v. 1, no. 20, Feb. 6, 1937; [prepared in] Division of Marketing and Marketing Agreements. [1937.] 4 p. 4° [Biweekly; none issued during Jan. 1937 or on Feb. 20, 1937.]

L. C. card Agr 36-122

- NOTE—Better marketing is issued as a means of communicating to workers and cooperators of the Division of Marketing and Marketing Agreements information relative to the division's activities under the agricultural adjustment act and related acts.
- Consumers' Counsel Division. Function of Consumers' Counsel Division [with list of information services]. [1937.] 2 leaves, 4 [Processed.]
- Consumers' guide, v. 3, no. 25 and 26, Feb. 8 and 22, 1937; [issued by Consumers' Counsel of Agricultural Adjustment Administration in cooperation with Bureau of Agricultural Economics, Bureau of Home Economics, Bureau of Labor Statistics]. [1937.] Each 24 p. il. 4° † A 55 12: 3/25, 26 L. C. card 36-12412
- Consumers' market service, issued by Consumers' Counsel Division, v. 1, no. 4-7; Jan. 4-Feb. 15, 1937. [1937.] Each 2 p. 4° [Processed. Previous issues not entered in Monthly catalog.]
- Cotton, questions and answers; prepared by Southern Division. Jan. 1937. 12 p. il. (General information series G 64.) † L. C. card Agr 37-31 A 55.2: C 82/31
- Soil conservation. [1936 agricultural conservation program, north central region]: Instructions and procedure relative to handling applications for payment and related forms under provisions of 1936 agricultural conservation program in north central region, for use of State committees. title page, etc., and 7 pts. 4° (NCR 20 revised.) [Processed.]
 - [Title page and introduction.] Feb. 7, 1937. [1]+4 p. 1 pl. 4°
 A 55.43/2:P 29/937/t.p. & introd.
 pt. 1. Acceptance unit (operation 1). Feb. 9, 1937. 2 p. 4° A 55.43/2:P 29/937/pt.1
 pt. 2. Receiving and files unit (operation 2). Feb. 9, 1937. 10 p. 4°
 A 55.43/2:P 29/937/pt.2
 pt. 3. Examination unit (operation 3). Feb. 9, 1937. 13 p. 4°

 - pt. 4. Entry unit (operation 4). Feb. 9, 1937. 7 p. 4° A 55.43/2 : P 29/937/pt.4 pt. 5. Computation unit (operation 5). Feb. 9, 1937. 26 p. 4° A 55.43/2 : P 29/937/pt.4

 - pt. 6. Payment schedule unit (operation 6). Feb. 9, 1937. 16 pt. 4 55.43/2: P 29/937/pt.6 pt. 7. Application clearance unit (operation 7). Feb. 9, 1937. 14+[2] p. 40 A 55.43/2: P 29/937/pt.7 A 55.
- [1936 agricultural conservation program, southern region]: State office procedure for examining and scheduling forms pertaining to payments under 1936 agricultural conservation program, southern division. Feb. 11, 1937. 4 p. 4° (SRP 36, supplement h.) [Processed. Supplement d amendment 1 revised and i in processed form, 3 p. and 5 p. 4°, were also issued.] † A 55.45/2: P 94/supp.h
- 1936 agricultural conservation program, western region: Bulletin 3, supplement g. Jan. 23, 1937. 1 p. 4° (WR bulletin 3, supplement g.) [Proc-A 55.46/3:3/supp.g essed.]
- 1937 agricultural conservation program, east central region: Better-balanced farming for Kentucky. [1937.] [4] p. (Regional information series, ECR leaflet 101, Ky.) [A summary of ECR bulletin 101 for A 55.42/5:101 K 41 Kentucky.

NOTE.—Similar leaflets 101 were issued for Maryland and North Carolina, each [4] p., and designated as ECR leaflet 101 followed by the name of the State, each one being a summary of ECR bulletin 101 for that State.

Same: Rates and conditions of payment, classification of crops, establishment of bases, miscellaneous provisions, definitions. Jan. 21, 1937. 15 p. A 55.42/3:101 K 41 (ECR bulletin 101, Kentucky.)

Nore.—Similar bulletins 101 were issued for North Carolina and Tennessee, dated in. 21, 1937, each 16 p., and designated as ECR bulletin 101 followed by the name of Jan. 21, 1 the State.

Soil conservation-Continued.

1937 agricultural conservation program, northeast region: Bulletin 101, New York. Feb. 5, 1937. 13 p. 4° (NER bulletin 101, New York.) [Processed.] † A 55.44/3: 101 N 42 y Note.—A similar processed bulletin 101 was issued for Pennsylvania, dated Feb. 5, 1937, 21 p. 4°, and designated as NER bulletin 101, Pennsylvania.

- Same: Bulletin 101A, New Hampshire. Feb. 5, 1937. 5 p. 4° (NER bulletin 101A, New Hampshire. Feb. 5, 1957. 5 p. 4 (NER Norn.—Similar processed bulletins 101A were issued for New York and Vermont, name of the State.
- 1937 agricultural conservation program, southern region: Better range land for Texas and Oklahoma. Jan. 1937. 4 p. (Regional information series, SR leaflet 151.) A 55.45/5: 151
- Same: [Definitions, soil-building allowance, rates and conditions of payment, classification of land use and crops, determination of cropland and establishment of bases, miscellaneous provisions]. Dec. 1936. 1 p. 4° (SR bulletin 101 [pt. 1-6], amendment 1.) [Processed. Amendment 2 in processed form, dated Jan. 27, 1937, 1 p. 4°, was also issued.] 7 A 55.45/3: 101/pt. 1-6/amdt. 1, 2
- 1937 agricultural conservation program, western region: Agricultural conservation in Colorado, principal features, approved soil-building practices, and rates of payment. [1937.] [8] p. (Regional information series, WR leaflet 102, Colorado.) † A 55.46/5:102 C 71 Note.—A similar leaflet 102 was issued for Kansas, 8 p., and designated as WR leaflet 102, Kansas.
- Same: County average rates. Feb. 9, 1937. 3 p. 4° (WR bulletin 101, North Dakota, pt. 10.) [Processed.] † A 55,46/3: 101 N 81d/pt.10 Note.—A similar processed publication was issued for Utah, dated Feb. 9, 1937, 3 p. 4°, and designated as WR bulletin 101, Utah, pt. 10.
- Same: Instructions governing determination of productivity indexes, establishment of soil-depleting bases, determination of yields of special crops, and preparing work sheets. Feb. 8, 1937. 15 p. 4° (WR bulletin 102.) [Processed.] †

AGRICULTURAL ECONOMICS BUREAU

- Addresses. Cotton research and new industrial uses, address by A. G. Black, chief of Bureau of Agricultural Economics, before East Texas Chamber of Commerce at Dallas, Tex., Feb. 15, 1937. [1937.] 23 leaves, 4° [Processed.] A 36.51: C 82/17
- Dairy industry and trade agreements program, by L. A. Wheeler, in charge, Foreign Agricultural Service Division, address, Northeastern Dairy Conference, Baltimore, Md., Jan. 28, 1937. [1937.] 7 p. 4° [Processed.] A 36.51: D 14/6
- Lamb grading of increasing importance in Federal meat grading plan, by B. F. McCarthy, senior marketing specialist, address, convention of National Wool Growers Association, Albuquerque, N. Mex., Jan. 26–28, 1937. [1937.] 6 p. 4° [Processed.] † A 36.51: L 16
- Some observations on land-value trends, by B. R. Stauber, senior agricultural economist, address, American Farm Economic Association, Chicago, Ill., Dec. 29, 1936. [1936.] 12 p. il. 4° [Processed.] † A 36.51: L 22/11
- Trade agreements and farmer, by D. F. Christy, senior agricultural economist, address, Farmers' Week, Ohio State University, Columbus, Ohio, Jan. 27, 1937. [1937.] 11 p. 4° [Processed.] † A 36.51: T 67
- Agricultural economics literature, v. 11, no. 2, Feb. 1937; [prepared by staff of Library of Bureau of Agricultural Economics]. Washington, D. C. [1937]. [2]+99-184 p. 4° [Monthly except July and August. Processed.] † L. C. card Agr 27-178 A 36.20: 11/2

- Agricultural products. Receipts from sale of principal farm products and Government payments by States, Nov. 1933–36 and Jan.—Nov. 1933–36. Jan. 26, 1937. [6] p. il. 4° [Monthly. Processed.] † A 36.81: 936/11
- —— Same, Dec. 1933–36 and years 1933–36. Feb. 9, 1937. 4+[4] p. il. 4° [Monthly. Processed.] † A 36.81: 936/12
- Revised estimates of monthly receipts from sale of principal farm products and Government payments by States, Jan. 1934—Dec. 1936. [1937.] 57 p. 4° [Processed.] † A 36.81/2: 934-36
- Agricultural situation, brief summary of economic conditions, Feb. 1, 1937; v. 21, no. 2. [1937.] 24 p. [Monthly.] *Paper, 5c. single copy, 25c. a yr.; foreign subscription, 45c.
 L. C. card Agr 26-1797 A 36.15: 21/2
- Alfalfa. High-grade alfalfa hay, methods of producing, baling, and loading for market; [by Edward C. Parker and W. H. Hosterman]. [Feb. 1929, revised Nov. 1936.] [1936.] ii+30 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Farmers' bulletin 1539.) *Paper, 5c.
 L. C. card Agr 37-37

 A 1.9: 1539/3
- Beef. Market classes and grades of dressed beef; by W. C. Davis and C. V. Whalin. Aug. 13, 1924, slightly revised Nov. 1936. 1936. cover title, 51 p. 2.pl. 32 p. of pl. (Agriculture Dept. Department bulletin 1246.) * Paper, 25c.

 A.1.3: 1246/3
- L. C. card Agr 37–101

 A1.3: 1246/3

 Beef cattle situation, Feb. 1937. [1937.] 10 p. 4° (BCS 2.) [Monthly. Processed.] †

 A36.90: 2
- Beets. Preparation of bunched beets, carrots, and turnips for market; [by William E. Lewis]. [May 1929, revised Dec. 1936.] [1936.] [2]+20 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Farmers' bulletin 1594.) * Paper, 5c.

 L. C. card Agr 37-27

 A 1.9: 1594/2
- Cattle. Average prices received by farmers for livestock and livestock products, 1936, with comparisons; [prepared by] Crop Reporting Board. Washington, D. C., Feb. 23, 1937. 7 p. 4° [Processed.] † A 36.2: L 75/10/936
- —— Driven-in receipts of livestock, 1936. Washington, D. C., Jan. 1937. [2]+
 28 p. oblong 8° [Processed.] † A 36.2: L 75/5/936
- United States livestock report, Jan. 1, 1937; [prepared by] Crop Reporting
 Board. Feb. 15, 1937. 14 p. large 8° [Processed.] † A 36.33: 937
- Citrus fruit. Fruit flashes, foreign news on fruits by cable and radio: Citrus; Feb. 4-25, 1937. [1937.] Each 4 p. or 3 p. il. 4° (CF 59-CF 62.) [Weekly. Processed.] †
- Cotton. Cotton literature, selected references, v. 7, no. 2, Feb. 1937; compiled by Emily L. Day. [1937.] [2]+33-82 p. 4° [Monthly. Processed. Prepared in cooperation with Plant Industry Bureau and Entomology and Plant Quarantine Bureau.] † A 36.76: 7/2
- Cotton prices in relation to cotton classification service and to quality improvement [with list of literature cited]; by L. D. Howell and Joel F. Hembree. Washington, D. C., Jan. 1937. cover title, 42 p. il. 4° [Processed.] † A 36.2: C 82/64
- Cotton situation, Feb. 1937. [1937.] 11 p. 4° (CS 4.) [Monthly. Processed.] † A 36.40/2: 4
- —— Distribution of American raw cotton, season 1932–33; by J. W. Wright and J. H. McLure. Washington, D. C., Jan. 1937. cover title, 121 p. il. 4° [Processed. Text on p. 2 of cover.] † A 36.2: C 82/63
- Methods for measurement of certain character properties of raw cotton [with list of literature cited]; by Howard B. Richardson, T. L. W. Bailey, jr., and Carl M. Conrad. Jan. 1937. cover title, 77 p. il. 2 pl. 2 p. of pl. (Agriculture Dept. Technical bulletin 545.) * Paper, 15c.

 L. C. card Agr 37–30

 A 1.36: 545

- Cotton-Continued.
- Rates for ginning and wrapping American cotton, and related data, seasons 1928-29 to 1935-36; by J. W. Wright and W. B. Lanham. Washington, D. C., Jan. 1937. cover title, 35 p. il. 4° [Processed.] † A 36.2: C 82/65
- Weekly cotton market review, Feb. 6-27, 1937. [1937.] Each 2 leaves, 4° [Processed.] † A 36.73: 937/6-9
- Crops. Cost of producing field crops, 1935. 1937. 2 p. 4° [From Crops and markets, v. 13, no. 12.] † A 36.11/3a; F 453/935
- Dairy products: Annual per capita consumption in continental United States, 1925-35. Feb. 1, 1937. 1 p. 4° [Processed.] † A 36.2: D 14/9/925-35
- Dairy situation, Feb. 1937. [1937.] 14 p. il. 4° (DS 66.) [Monthly. Processed.] †
- Demand and price situation, Feb. 1937. [1937.] 15 p. il. 4° [Monthly. Processed. Formerly Price situation.] † A 36.28: 937/2
- Farm population and rural life activities, review of current research and other related projects of Division of Farm Population and Rural Life and institutions and agencies cooperating, Jan. 1, 1937; v. 11, no. 1. [1937.] [2]+24 p. 1 pl. 4° [Quarterly. Processed.] † A 36.23:11/1
- Farm real estate taxes show little change in 1935. Feb. 5, 1937. [4] p. 4° [Processed.] \dagger A 36.63 : St 2/4
- Food. Farmer's share of consumer's food dollar; [by Caroline B. Sherman]. [Feb. 1937.] ii+6 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Leaflet 123.) * Paper, 5c. L. C. card Agr 37-28 A 1.35:123
- Foreign agriculture, review of foreign farm policy, production, and trade, v. 1, no. 2; Feb. 1937. [1937.] p. 51-100, 4° [Monthly. Processed.] †

 A 36.88: 1/2
- Foreign crops and markets, v. 34, no. 5-8; Feb. 1-23, 1937. [1937.] p. 57-114, 4° [Weekly. Processed.] † A 36.14: 34/5-8
- Fruit. Fruit and vegetable situation, Jan. 1937. [1937.] 14 p. 4° (FVS 1.) [Monthly. Processed. This is the first issue.] † A 36.95:1
- Same, Feb. 1937. [1937]. 12 p. 1 pl. 4° (FVS 2.) [Monthly. Processed.] †
- Fruit flashes, foreign news on fruits by cable and radio: Deciduous; Feb. 4-25, 1937. [1937.] Each 7 p. or 1-4a+5-6 p. il. 4° (DF 71-DF 74.) [Weekly. Processed.] †
- Hog situation, Feb. 1937. [1937.] 10 p. 2 p. of pl. 4° (HS 4.) [Monthly. Processed.] † A 36.85:4
- Income from farm marketings in January estimated at \$626,000.000. Feb. 23, 1937. [2] p. 4° [Monthly. Processed.] † A 36.68: 937/1
- Marketing of farm produce. State and Federal marketing activities and other economic work, review of current service, research, and related projects, Feb. 3-24, 1937; v. 17, no. 5-8. [1937.] p. 17-32, 4° [Weekly. Processed.] †
- Poultry. Poultry and egg situation, Jan. 1937. [1937.] 10 p. 4° (PES 1.) [Monthly. Processed. This is the first issue.] † A 36.96:1
- —— Same, Feb. 1937. [1937.] 10 p. 4° (PES 2.) [Monthly. Processed.] †
 A 36.96: 2
- Rice production and marketing in California; prepared by R. M. Gehl and Loren L. Davis. Oct. 1936. 4 p. 4° (USGSA-GI-61.) [Processed. Prepared in cooperation with Plant Industry Bureau.] † A 36.93:61
- Sheep and lamb situation, Feb. 1937. [1937.] 8 p. 1 pl. 4° (SLS 2.) [Monthly. Processed.] † A 36.91; 2
- Tobacco situation, Jan. 1937. [1937.] 10 p. il. 2 p. of pl. 4° (TS 1.) [Processed. This is the first issue.] †

Turkeys. Dressing and packing turkeys for market; [by Thomas W. Heitz.] [Nov. 1932, slightly revised July 1934, reprint 1936.] ii+29 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Farmers' bulletin 1694.) * Paper, 5c.

L. C. card Agr 32-1151

A 1.9: 1694/2-3

Unlading and lading. Table of number of packages per carload. Washington, D. C., Feb. 1937. [2]+32 p. 4° [Processed.] † A 36.2: P 12/937

Vegetables. Foreign news on vegetables, Feb. 2, 1937. [1937.] 1 p. 4° (V 114.) [Processed.] † A 36.46: 114

Wheat situation, Feb. 1937. [1937.] 18 p. 4° (WS 4.) [Monthly. Processed.] †

Wool situation, Feb. 1937. [1937.] 13 p. 4° (Wool 2.) [Monthly. Processed.] †

AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING BUREAU

Agricultural engineering. Current literature in agricultural engineering, v. 6, no. 7; Feb. 1937. [1937.] 21 p. 4° [Monthly. Processed.] † A 53.9:6/7

ANIMAL INDUSTRY BUREAU

Blood. Morphological and chemical studies of blood of cattle in health and during anaplasmosis [with list of literature cited]; by Charles W. Rees and Maurice W. Hale. 1937. [2]+477-492+[1] p. il. [From Journal of agricultural research, v. 53, no. 7, Oct. 1, 1936.] * Paper, 5c. A 1.23/a: C 297/37

Cattle. Amendment 4 to Declaration 12, declaring names of counties placed in modified tuberculosis-free accredited areas; Feb. 1, 1937. [1937.] 2 p. 4° [Processed.] † A 4,20:12/amdt. 4

Breeds of beef cattle, [by E. W. Sheets; revised by W. H. Black.] [Jan. 1915, slightly revised July 1930, reprint 1937.] ii+26 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Farmers' bulletin 612.) * Paper, 5c.

L. C. card Agr 22-7

A 1.9: 612/7-7

Eggs. Effect of packing-house byproducts, in diet of chickens, on production and hatchability of eggs; by Harry W. Titus, T. C. Byerly, N. R. Ellis, and R. B. Nestler. 1937. [2]+453-465 p. il. [From Journal of agricultural research, v. 53, no. 6, Sept. 15, 1936.] * Paper, 5c. A 1.23/a: C 432/32

Locoweed disease, [by C. Dwight Marsh, A. B. Clawson, and W. W. Eggleston; revised by A. B. Clawson]. [July 1919, revised Nov. 1936.] [1936.] ii+33 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Farmers' bulletin 1054.) [Prepared in cooperation with Plant Industry Bureau.] * Paper, 5c.
L. C. card Agr 37-46 A 1.9: 1054/3

Monthly record, v. 14, no. 1, Jan. 1937; issued by Packers and Stockyards Division. [1937.] 8 p. 4° [Processed.] † A 39.5:14/1

Poultry keeping in back yards; [by M. A. Jull and A. R. Lee]. [Nov. 1926, revised May 1932, reprint 1937.] ii+30 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Farmers' bulletin 1508.) [May 1923, on p. ii, is the original date of issue of Farmers' bulletin 1331, Back-yard poultry keeping, of which Farmers' bulletin 1508 is a revision.] * Paper, 5c.
L. C. card Agr 26-1781

Service announcements. Index to Service and regulatory announcements, Jan.—Dec. 1936. [1937.] p. 133–135. * Paper, 5c. single copy, included in price of Service and regulatory announcements to subscribers. A 4.13: 345–356/ind.

—— Service and regulatory announcements, Jan. 1937; [no.] 357. Feb. 1937. p. 1-12. [Monthly.] * Paper, 5c. single copy, 25c. a yr.; foreign subscription, 60c.

L. C. eard Agr 7–1658 A 4.13: 357

Sheep. Farm sheep raising for beginners, [by F. R. Marshall and R. B. Millin; revised by D. A. Spencer and C. G. Potts]. [July 1917, revised Nov. 1932, slightly revised Apr. 1934, reprint 1936.] ii+22 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Farmers' bulletin 840.) *Paper, 5c.
L. C. card Agr 33-121

A 1.9: 840/9-3

Swine. Castration of hogs; [by S. S. Buckley]. [Dec. 1923, slightly revised July 1930, reprint 1937.] ii+6 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Farmers' bulletin 1357.) [Supersedes Farmers' bulletin 780, Castration of young pigs.] * Paper, 5c. L. C. card Agr 24-262

A 1.9: 1357/2-3

BIOLOGICAL SURVEY BUREAU

Mice. Directions for destroying house mice; prepared in Section of Predator and Rodent Control, Division of Game Management. Jan. 1937. 2 p. 4° (Wildlife research and management leaflet BS 78.) [Processed.]

Mink raising [with list of periodicals useful to mink farmers]; prepared in Section of Fur Resources, Division of Wildlife Research. Jan. 1937. 8 p. 4° (Wildlife research and management leaflet BS 82.) [Processed.]

A 5.11:82

Rabbits. Vent diseases of domestic rabbits; by F. D. McKenney and J. E. Shillinger. Jan. 1937. 4 p. 4° (Wildlife research and management leaflet BS 79.) [Processed.] † A 5.11:79 A 5.11:79

Squirrels. Feeding and caring for squirrels; prepared in Section of Fur Resources, Division of Wildlife Research. Jan. 1937. [2] p. 4° (Wildlife resources, Division of Wildlife Research). search and management leaflet BS 80.) [Processed.]

urkeys. Wild turkey on Missouri Ozark range, preliminary report [with bibliography]; by Harold L. Blakey. Jan. 1937. 32 p. 2 p. of pl. 4° (Wildlife research and management leaflet BS 77.) [Processed.] † A 5.11:77

CHEMISTRY AND SOILS BUREAU

Augusta County, Va. Soil survey of Augusta County, Va.; by R. C. Jurney, R. E. Devereux, G. W. Patteson, and Edward Shulkcum. Feb. 1937. cover title, 46 p. il. map. ([Soil survey report] 13, series 1932.) [Prepared in cooperation with Virginia Agricultural Experiment Station. Text and illustration on p. 2-4 of cover.] * Paper, 40c. L. C. card Agr 37-39 A 47.5: 932/13

COMMODITY EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATION

Trade in grain futures, v. 7, no. 1; Jan. 1937. [1937.] [25] p. 4° [Monthly. Processed.] † A 59.7:7/1

Wheat futures, volume of trading, open commitments, and prices, Jan. 3, 1933-Dec. 31, 1935. Jan. 1937. cover title, 108 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Statistical bulletin 54.) * Paper, 15c. L. C. card Agr 37-24 A 1.34:54

DAIRY INDUSTRY BUREAU

Silage. Making and feeding of silage; [articles by T. E. Woodward, W. H. Black, D. A. Spencer, and J. O. Williams]. [May 18, 1914, revised Dec. 1935, reprint 1936.] ii+30 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Farmers' bulletin 578.) [Prepared in cooperation with Animal Industry Bureau. Revision of former editions prepared by T. E. Woodward, J. B. McNulty, George M. Rommel, E. W. Sheets, and F. R. Marshall. Date of original issue incorrectly given on this publication as July 1918, which is date of 1st revision issued by Animal Industry Bureau.] * Paper, 5c. L. C. card Agr 36-28

A 1.9: 578/9-2 CONTENTS.—Manufacture and feeding value of silage; by T. E. Woodward.—Silage for dairy cattle; by T. E. Woodward.—Silage for beef cattle; by W. H. Black.—Silage for sheep; by D. A. Spencer.—Silage for horses and mules; by J. O. Williams.

ENTOMOLOGY AND PLANT QUARANTINE BUREAU

Avocado, its insect enemies and how to combat them; [by] G. F. Moznette. [Apr. 1922, reprint 1936.] 32 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Farmers' bulletin 1261.) * Paper, 5c. L. C. card Agr 22-490 A 1.9: 1261/1-5

How to order publications-See information following Contents

- Bean beetles. Parasites and predators of Mexican bean beetle in United States [with list of literature cited]; by N. F. Howard and B. J. Landis. Dec. 1936. 12 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Circular 418.) Paper, 5c. L. C. card Agr 37-33
- Black Hills beetle; by J. A. Beal. Feb. 1937. 5 p. 4° (E 403.) [Processed.] †
- Buffalo gnats. Southern buffalo gnat. Feb. 1937. 2 p. 4° (E 401.) [Processed.] †
- Cabbage. Study of arsenical dusting of cabbage in relation to poison residues; by Chas. E. Smith, W. J. Reid, jr., P. K. Harrison, and C. O. Bare. Feb. 1937. 8 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Circular 411.) * Paper, 5c. L. C. card Agr 37-40
- Corn earworm as enemy of field corn in Eastern States: [by W. J. Phillips and George W. Barber]. [Jan. 1931, revised Mar. 1935, reprint 1936.] ii+18 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Farmers' bulletin 1651.) [Revision of Farmers' bulletin 1310, Corn earworm, its ravages on field corn and suggestions for control.] * Paper, 5c.

 L. C. card Agr 31-27

 A 1.9: 1651/2-2
- Derris. Summary of experiments with derris and cube against pea aphid during season of 1936; by J. E. Dudley, jr., T. E. Bronson, and F. E. Carroll. Jan. 1937. 6 p. 4° (E 400.) [Processed.] † A 56.19; E-400
- Entomology, current literature, selected references, v. 5, no. 6, Nov.–Dec. [1936]; compiled by staff of Bureau of Entomology and Plant Quarantine Library. [1937.] 22 p. 4° [Bimonthly. Processed.] † A 56.10: 5/6
- Green clover worms. Control of green clover worm in alfalfa fields; [by]
 Charles C. Hill. Sept. 1918 [reprint 1936]. 8 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Farmers' bulletin 982.) * Paper, 5c.
 L. C. card Agr 18-921

 A 1.9: 982/1-7
- Insect Pest Survey bulletin. Insect Pest Survey bulletin, v. 16, no. 10; summary for 1936. [1937.] [1]+507-536 p. 4 maps, 4° [Monthly, from March to November. Processed. Prepared in cooperation with State entomological agencies.] †
- Same, v. 16, supplement to no. 9; Dec. 20, 1936. [1937.] [1]+499-505 p. map, 4° [Processed. Prepared in cooperation with State entomological agencies.] †
- Insects. Control of insect pests in stored grain; [by E. A. Back and R. T. Cotton]. [June 1926, revised Dec. 1936.] [1936.] ii+36 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Farmers' bulletin 1483.) * Paper, 5c. A 1.9: 1483/4
- Lime-sulphur concentrate, preparation, uses, and designs for plants; [by E. H. Siegler and A. M. Daniels]. [Dec. 1922, reprint 1936.] [2]+42 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Farmers' bulletin 1285.) [Prepared in cooperation with Public Roads Bureau.] * Paper, 5c.

 L. C. card Agr 23-262 A 1.9: 1285/1-8
- Sweetpotato weevil and how to control it; [by K. L. Cockerham].
 [1]+6 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Leaflet 121.) * Paper, 5c.
 L. C. card Agr 37-21

 A 1.35: 121

EXPERIMENT STATIONS OFFICE

- Experiment station record. Experiment station record, v. 74; index number. [1937.] cover title, xx+897-1029 p. *Paper, 15c. single copy, \$1.00 per vol. (2 vols. a yr.); foreign subscription, \$1.75 per vol.

 L. C. card Agr 9-832

 A 10.6: 74/ind.
 - NOTE.—Mainly made up of abstracts of reports and publications on agricultural science which have recently appeared in all countries, especially the United States.
- Same, v. 76, no. 2; Feb. 1937. [1937.] cover title, p. 145–288. [Monthly. Text and illustration on p. 2–4 of cover.]

EXTENSION SERVICE

Extension Service review, Jan. 1937; v. 8, no. 1. [1937.] cover title, p. 1-16, il. 4° [Monthly. Text and illustrations on p. 2-4 of cover.] *Paper, 5c. single copy, 50c. a yr.; foreign subscription, 90c.

L. C. card Agr 30-359

A 43.7:8/1

Report. On front lines with agriculture, report of extension work in agriculture and home economics in 1934. Jan. 1937. cover title, 80 p. [Text on p. 2 and 3 of cover.] * Paper, 10c. L. C. card Agr 32-607

Note.—Funds for extension work are appropriated for fiscal years ending June 30, whereas extension agents are required to prepare their reports for calendar years. For this reason the statements of funds expended are for the fiscal year ended June 30, 1934, and the statistics of results of work done are for the calendar year ended Nov. 30, 1934.

FOOD AND DRUG ADMINISTRATION

Notices of judgment under food and drugs act 25951-26000. Jan. 1937, p. 481-503. †

L. C. card Agr 8-878 - Same 26001-105. Feb. 1937. p. 1-48. †

A 46.6: 25951-26000 A 46.6: 26001-26105

Same 26106–175. Feb. 1937. p. 49–88. †

A 46.6: 26106-26175

FOREST SERVICE

Black walnut for timber and nuts; [by Wilbur R. Mattoon and C. A. Reed]. [Aug. 1924, revised Mar. 1933, reprint 1937.] ii+28 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Farmers' bulletin 1392.) [Prepared in cooperation with Plant Industry Bureau.] * Paper, 5c. L. C. card Agr 24-828 A 1.9: 1392/2-3

Boxes. List of publications on boxing and crating; [prepared in] Forest Products Laboratory. Feb. 1937. [2]+1-5a+6-10+[2] leaves, 4° [Processed.] † Forest Products Laboratory, Madison, Wis. A 13.27/7: B 69/937 A 13.27/7: B 69/937

Coatings that prevent end checks. Revised Dec. 1936. Madison, Wis. [1937]. [3] p. 12° (Forest Products Laboratory, Technical note 186.) [Processed.] † Forest Products Laboratory, Madison, Wis. A 13.27/9: 186

Douglas fir. Growth of Douglas fir trees of known seed source [with list of literature cited]; by Thornton T. Munger and William G. Morris. Dec. 1936. 40 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Technical bulletin 537.) * Paper, 10c, L. C. card Agr 37-32

A 1.36:537 Forest fire insurance in Pacific Coast States [with list of literature cited]; by H. B. Shepard. Feb. 1937. cover title, 168 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Technical bulletin 551.) * Paper, 20c.

L. C. card Agr 37-45 A 1.36:551 Forest Products Laboratory. List of publications [of Forest Products Laboratory, Madison, Wis.] July 1-Dec. 31, 1936. [1937.] [6] p. 12° [Processed.] † Forest Products Laboratory, Madison, Wis. A 13.27/8:936/2

Wood. Minimizing wood shrinkage and swelling, treating with synthetic resinforming materials [with list of literature cited]; by Alfred J. Stamm and R. M. Seborg. [1937.] [1]+15 leaves, 5 pl. 4° [Processed. Prepared by Forest Products Laboratory. Published in Industrial and engineering chemistry, Oct. 1936.] † Forest Products Laboratory, Madison, Wis. A 13.27/2: W 85/29

— Structure, occurrence, and properties of compression wood [with list of literature cited]; by M. Y. Pillow and R. F. Luxford. Jan. 1937. cover title, 32 p. il. 1 pl. 8 p. of pl. (Agriculture Dept. Technical bulletin 546.) * Paper, 10c.

L. C. card Agr 37-44

A 1.36:546

Wood pulp. List of publications on pulp and paper; [prepared in] Forest Products Laboratory. Oct. 1936. [2]+18 leaves, 4° [Processed.] † Forest Products Laboratory. ucts Laboratory, Madison, Wis.

How to order publications—See information following Contents

Wood pulp—Continued.
 — Sorption of water vapor by papermaking materials: 2, Effect of physical and chemical processing [with list of literature cited]; by C. O. Seborg, F. A. Simmonds, and P. K. Baird. [1937.] [1]+14 leaves, 7 pl. 4° [Processed. Prepared by Forest Products Laboratory. Published in Industrial & engineering chemistry, Nov. 1936.] † Forest Products Laboratory, Madison, Wis. A13.27/2: P19/2

HOME ECONOMICS BUREAU

Laundry. Methods and equipment for home laundering; [prepared by Division of Textiles and Clothing]. [June 1926, revised Aug. 1929, reprint 1937.] ii+36 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Farmers' bulletin 1497.) [Revision of Farmers' bulletin 1099, Home laundering.] * Paper, 5c.

L. C. card Agr 26-886

INFORMATION OFFICE

Daily digest, v. 64, no. 20–38, Feb. 1–26, 1937; prepared in Press Service. [1937.] Each 5 p. or 4 p. 4° [Not issued Saturdays, Sundays, and holidays. Processed. Issue dated Feb. 8, 1937, is incorrectly numbered 30, instead of 25.] †

Note.—The Daily digest is prepared for the purpose of presenting all shades of opinion as reflected in the press on matters affecting agriculture, particularly in its economic aspects.

Floods. First aid for flooded homes and farms [with lists of references]. Feb. 1937. 16 p. †
L. C. card Agr 37-20

A 21.2: F65

Publications. List of available publications of Department of Agriculture, Jan. 2, 1937, arranged by subjects; compiled by F. L. Zimmerman. 1937. ii+191 p. narrow 8° (Agriculture Dept. Miscellaneous publication 60, issued Nov. 1929, revised Jan. 1937.) †

L. C. card Agr 37-23

A 1.38: 60/5

List of available publications of Department of Agriculture, rules governing distribution of publications [how to order, nature and scope of publications, periodical publications, and agricultural and visual educational material]. [1937.] 16 p. narrow 8° [From Agriculture Dept., Miscellaneous publication 60, issued Nov. 1929, revised Jan. 1937.] † A 1.38/a: P 96/937

— United States Department of Agriculture, monthly list of publications, Jan. 1937. [1937.] 2+[2] p. † L. C. card Agr 9-1414

Technical bulletins 501-525, [title page] with contents; prepared in Indexing Section. 1937. [1]+10 p. * Paper, 5c. A 1.36: 501-525/t. p. & cont.

LIBRARY

Agricultural library notes, v. 12, no. 1; Jan 1937. Washington, D. C. [1937].

[1]+1-43 p. 4° [Monthly. Processed.] †

L. C. card Agr 27-749

A 17.9:12/1

PLANT INDUSTRY BUREAU

Apples. Picking maturity of apples in relation to storage; by J. R. Magness, H. C. Diehl, and M. H. Haller. Oct. 1926 [reprint 1936]. 20 p. il. 1 pl. (Agriculture Dept. Department bulletin 1448.) * Paper, 5c.
L. C. card Agr 26-1789

Beets. Genetic factor for annual habit in beets and linkage relationship [with list of literature cited]; by F. A. Abegg. 1936. [2]+493-511+[1] p. il. [From Journal of agricultural research, v. 53, no. 7, Oct. 1, 1936.] * Paper, 5c. A 1.23/a: B 393 t/4

- Cercosporella herpotrichoides. Relative susceptibility of certain species of Gramineae to Cercosporella herpotrichoides [with list of literature cited]; by Roderick Sprague. 1937. [2]+659-670+[1] p. [From Journal of agricultural research, v. 53, no. 9, Nov. 1, 1936.] *Paper, 5c. A 1.23/a: G 762
- Citrus-fruit improvement, how to secure and use tree-performance records; [by A. D. Shamel]. [Feb. 1917, revised Dec. 1928, reprint 1936.] ii+26 p. il. L. C. card Agr 28-1875

 A 1.9: 794/3-7
- Corn culture; [by Frederick D. Richey]. [Nov. 1933, reprint 1937.] ii+27 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Farmers' bulletin 1714.) [Supersedes Farmers' bulletin L. C. card Agr 33-904
- Cotton-root rot. Method for control of cotton root rot in irrigated Southwest;

 * Paper, 5c.
 L. C. card Agr 37-38
- Dasheen, southern root crop for home use and market; [by Robert A. Young]. Farmers' bulletin 1396.) *Paper, 10c. L. C. card Agr 37-22
- Fiber crops. 1936. [1]+153-164+657-784 p. il. (Yearbook separate 1558.)

 [The imprint date on the cover of this publication is given as 1937. From Yearbook of agriculture, 1936.] * Paper, 15c. A 1.10/a:1558.

 Contents.—Glossary of genetic terms; compiled from glossary prepared by American ment in flax [with list of literature cited]; by A. C. Dillman.
- Gardens. Subsistence farm gardens [with list of reference publications; by W. R. Beattie, J. W. Roberts, L. L. Harter, W. H. White, and D. L. Van Dine]. [Feb. 1935, revised Oct. 1936.] [1936.] ii+54 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Plant Quarantine Bureau. Information contained in this bulletin applies States.] * Paper, 10c.

 L. C. card Agr 35-20
- Grain crops. 1936. [1]+153-164+207-560 p. il. (Yearbook separate 1557.)

 [From Yearbook of agriculture, 1936.] * Paper, 35c. A 1.10/a:1557.

 Contents.—Glossary of genetic terms; compiled from glossary prepared by American Allen Clark.—Problems and results in barley breeding; by H. V. Harlan and M. L. Jenkin W. Jones.—Corn improvement; by Merle T. Jenkins.—Sorghum improvement; by John H. Martin.
- Leaf spot. Control of cherry leaf-spot; [by John W. Roberts and Leslie Pierce]. [June 1919, slightly revised Jan. 1937.] [1937.] 8 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. L. C. card Agr 19-645
- Lemons. Bud selection in Eureka and Lisbon lemons and progeny tests of bud and R. E. Caryl. Nov. 1936. 44 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Technical L. C. card Agr 37-29)
- Peas. Seed peas for canner [by D. N. Shoemaker; revised by B. L. Wade]. [Feb. 1922, revised Feb. 1937.] [1937.] [2]+17 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. L. C. card Agr 37-36
- Plant disease reporter. Plant disease reporter, v. 20. index, issued by Division 1937. [1]+363-391 p. 4° [Processed.] † Nellie W. Nance]. Jan. 30.
- Same, v. 21, no. 2 and 3, Feb. 1 and 15, 1937; issued by Division of Mycology and Disease Survey. [1937.] [3]+15-68 p. il. map, 4° [Processed.] A 19.18: 21/2, 3

- Plant science literature, selected references, v. 5, no. 5-8, Feb. 1-6 to Feb. 22-27, 1937; compiled by Library staff of Bureau of Plant Industry. [1937.] various paging, 4° [Weekly. Processed.] † A 19.22/2:5/5-8
- Poison ivy and poison sumac and their eradication, [by C. V. Grant and A. A. Hansen; revised by Frederick V. Coville, M. W. Talbot, and A. F. Sievers]. [Oct. 1920, revised May 1929, reprint 1936.] ii+14 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Farmers' bulletin 1166.) * Paper, 5c.
 L. C. card Agr 29-968
- Potatoes. Why potatoes run out; [by E. S. Schultz]. [Nov. 1924, revised Dec. 1927, reprint 1936.] ii+21 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Farmers' bulletin 1436.) * Paper, 5c.
 L. C. card Agr 25-406
- Rice. Prairie rice culture in United States; [by Charles E. Chambliss]. [Feb. 1920, reprint 1937.] 26+[1] p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Farmers' bulletin 1092.) * Paper, 5c.
 L. C. card Agr 20-962

 A 1.9: 1092/1-9
- Sugar beets. pH gradient extending from phloem into parenchyma of sugar beet and its relation to feeding behavior of Eutettix tenellus [with list of literature cited]; by J. M. Fife and V. L. Frampton. 1937. [2]+581-593 +[1] p. il. [From Journal of agricultural research, v. 53, no. 8, Oct. 15, 1936.] * Paper, 5c. A 1.23/a: Su 32/46
- Trees. Planting and care of street trees; [by Furman Lloyd Mulford]. [Aug. 1921, revised Jan. 1937.] [1937.] [2]+29 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Farmers' bulletin 1209.) * Paper, 5c.
 L. C. card Agr 37-26

 A 1.9: 1209/2
- Vegetables. Home storage of vegetables; [by James H. Beattie]. [Aug. 1917, slightly revised Aug. 1936.] [1936.] 24 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Farmers' bulletin 879.) * Paper, 5c.
 L. C. card Agr 37-25
- Wheat. Influence of environment during maturation on disease reaction and yield of wheat and barley [with list of literature cited]; by B. B. Bayles. [1937.] cover title, p. 717-748, il. [From Journal of agricultural research, v. 53, no. 10, Nov. 15, 1936.] * Paper, 5c. A 1.23/a: W 56/150

PUBLIC ROADS BUREAU

- Highways, current literature, v. 16, no. 5-8, Feb. 3-24, 1937; compiled by staff of Library, Bureau of Public Roads. [1937.] various paging, 4° [Weekly-Processed.] †
- Public roads, journal of highway research, v. 17, no. 11; Jan. 1937. [1937.]

 cover title, p. 249–280, il. 4° [Monthly. Text on p. 2-4 of cover.] * Paper,
 10c. single copy, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$1.50.
 L. C. card Agr 18–322

 A 22.6:17/11

Transportation maps

- Connecticut, transportation map, highways railroads, canals, air lanes, and dredged channels; highways corrected to Jan. 1, 1936. Scale 1:250,000, approximately 1 in.=4 m. [Washington] Geological Survey, 1936. 23.3×33.4 in. [Modified polyconic projection.] *20c.
- Delaware, transportation map, highways, railroads, canals, air lanes, and dredged channels; highways corrected to June 15, 1935. Scale 1:250,000, approximately 1 in.=4 m. [Washington] Geological Survey, 1936. 2 sheets, each 23.3×33.4 in. [Modified polyconic projection.] 40c. per set of 2 sheets.
- Rhode Island, transportation map, highways, railroads, canals, air lanes, and dredged channels; highways corrected to Jan. 1, 1936. Scale 1:250,000, approximately 1 in.=4 m. [Washington] Geological Survey, 1936. 23.3×33,4 in. [Modified polyconic projection.] * 20c.

South Carolina, transportation map, highways, railroads, canals, air lanes, and dredged channels; highways corrected to July 1, 1936. Scale 1:250,000, approximately 1 in.=4 m. [Washington] Geological Survey, 1936. 5 sheets, each 23.4×33.4 in. [Lambert conformal conic projection.] *\$1.00 per set of 5 sheets.

A 22.9/2:So 8c/sh.1-5

SOIL CONSERVATION SERVICE

Contour furrowing on pasture and range lands; [articles by A. T. Semple and others]. 1937. [2]+133-146 p. il. 4° [From Soil conservation, v. 2, no. 7. Jan. 1937.] † A 57.9/a: C 768

Soil conservation. Soil conservation, official organ of Soil Conservation Service, Feb. 1937; [v. 2, no. 8]. [1937.] cover title, p. 161–188, il. 4° [Monthly. Text and illustrations on p. 2-4 of cover.] * Paper, 10c, single copy, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$1.40.

L. C. card Agr 35–403

Soil conservation reconnaissance survey of southern Great Plains winderosion area; by Arthur H. Joel. Jan. 1937. cover title, 68 p. il. 14 p. of pl. 6 tab. (Agriculture Dept. Technical bulletin 556.) [Prepared in cooperation with Resettlement Administration.] * Paper, 25c
L. C. card Agr 37–102

A 1.36:556

Soil erosion. Emergency wind-erosion control; by Glenn K. Rule. Feb. 1937.

11 p. il. (Agriculture Dept. Circular 430.) * Paper, 5c.

L. C. card Agr 37-34

Topsoil, its preservation. [Feb.] 1937. 22+[2] p. il. * Paper, 10c.

L. C. card Agr 37-35 [Feb.] 1937. 22+[2] p. il. * Paper, 10c.
A 57.2: T 62

WEATHER BUREAU

Meteorology. Monthly meteorological summary, Washington, D. C., Jan. 1937. [Feb. 5, 1937.] [2] p. f° † A 29.30: 937/1

Monthly weather review, Nov. 1936; v. 64, no. 11. [Feb. 8, 1937.] cover title, p. 351-395, il. 10 p. of maps, 4° [Text on p. 2 and 4 of cover.] * Paper, 15c. single copy, \$1.50 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$2.25.
L. C. card Agr 9-990

Note.—The Monthly weather review contains (1) meteorological contributions and bibliography, (2) an interpretative summary and charts of the weather of the month in the United States, and on adjacent oceans, and (3) climatological tables dealing with the weather of the month. The contributions are principally results of observational or research work in meteorology carried on in the United States or other parts

of the world.

SPECIAL ARTICLES.—Structure and maintenance of dry-type moisture discontinuities not developed by subsidence (with list of references); by Jerome Namias.—Long-period weather changes and methods of forecasting; by Henry Helm Clayton.—Corrections to atmospheric turbidity and water vapor values as computed from solar radiation intensity measurements at Blue Hill Meteorological Observatory of Harvard University during 1936; by Herbert H. Kimball.

Weather. Weekly weather and crop bulletin, with snow and ice data, Feb. 2-23, 1937; no. 5-8, series 1937. Feb. 3-24, 1937. Each 4 p. il. 4° * Paper, 50c. a yr. A 29.7/2: 937/5-8

Weather map. Daily weather map [of United States published at Washington, D. C., showing weather conditions for United States and forecasts belonging to Washington forecast district], Feb. 1–28, 1937. [1937.] Each 19×24 in. (outside measurement). *Daily, except Sundays (DWM), \$3.00 a yr., 25c. a month; daily, including Sundays and holidays (DSHM), \$3.60 a yr., 30c. a month; Sunday and holiday maps only (SHM), no subscription for less than 6 months, 30c., 60c. a yr.; foreign subscription, \$9.10 a yr. (maps cannot be furnished in quantities unless the order is placed with the Superintendent of Documents, Washington, D. C., in advance of issue).

A 29.18:937

Note.—Subscribers desiring maps containing forecasts of weather conditions outside of the Washington forecast district will be referred to the district in which they are located, and all subscriptions forwarded through the Weather Bureau for proper station reference. Maps containing these forecasts are issued daily, except Sundays and holidays, at Jacksonville, Fla, New Orleans, La, Denver, Colo., Chicago, Ill., San Francisco, Calif., and other field stations, and are designated as station weather maps DD. CM, or E; subscription price, \$2.40 a yr., 20c. a month. Subscriptions to the Daily weather map are not accepted for a period of less than 1 month.

Weather outlook, Feb. 8-Mar. 6 [1937]. Feb. 6-27, 1937. Each 1 p. [Weekly. The edition here cataloged is the one for Districts 1 and 3 issued from the A 29.38: 937/5-8 forecast center at Washington, D. C.]

Note.—The Weather outlooks for the various zones are prepared at, and distributed from, forecast centers of the Weather Bureau, as follows: Washington, D. C. (District from, forecast centers of the Weather Bureau, as follows: Washington, D. C. (District I, North and Middle Atlantic States, and District 3, Ohio Valley and Tennessee); Lacksonville, Fla. (District 2, Southern Plains and West Gulf States); Chicago, Ill. East Gulf States, District 5, Southern Plains and West Gulf States); Chicago, Ill. (District 6, Region of Great Lakes, District 7, Upper Mississippi and lower Missouri (District 6, Northern and central Great Plains); Denver, Colo. (District 9, Northern Rocky Mountain region, District 10, Southern Rocky Mountain and Plateau regions); San Francisco, Calif. (District 11, Far Western States).

CENTRAL HOUSING COMMITTEE

Housing index-digest, reference guide to American and foreign housing literature, no. 13 and 14. Feb. 1 and 15, 1937; issued semimonthly by Library Section, Sub-Committee on Research and Statistics. [1937.] cover titles, [3]+52 p. and iii leaves+75 p. 4° [Processed. None issued during Jan. 1937. Include Paragraphs 764-917.] † Y 3,C 33/3:7/13, 14

COMMERCE DEPARTMENT

Note.—In its efforts to foster, promote, and develop the foreign and domestic commerce, the manufacturing, shipping, and fishery industries, and the transportation facilities of the United States, the Department of Commerce issues many regular and special publications. The free distribution of publications of the department is confined almost publications. The free distribution of publications of the department is confined almost pentirely to Government officers, libraries, educational institutions, the press, and commercial organizations. Others may procure them, at prices stated below, from the mercial organizations. Others may procure them, at prices stated below, from the mercial organizations. Government Printing Office, Washington, D. C., to whom superintendent of Documents, Government Printing Office, Washington, D. C., to whom superintendent of Documents, Government Printing Office, Washington, D. C., and the constant of the department of Commercial Commerc

- Commerce. Changes, Schedule B [statistical classification of domestic commodities exported from United States], Jan. 1, 1936 edition, effective Jan 1, 1937. [1937.] [2]+13 leaves, 4° ([Foreign and Domestic Commerce Bureau. Special circular 1744; Foreign Trade Statistics Division.]) [Processed. A new Schedule B was not issued Jan. 1, 1937.] † C18.18/1: B/15/ch.
- Discharge books. Method of accounting for monies received from sale of continuous discharge books. Dec. 26, 1936, [published] 1937. 1 p. 4° (Department circular 301, 1st edition; Bureau of Marine Inspection and Navigation.) † C 1,4: 301
- Hours of labor on shipboard. Nov. 27, 1936 [published 1937]. 2 p. 4° (Department circular 262, 4th edition; Bureau of Marine Inspection and Navigation.) [Supersedes all previous editions.] †
- School ships. Designation and approval of nautical school ships. Dec. 28, 1936, [published] 1937. 1 p. 4° (Department circular 302, 1st edition; Bureau of Marine Inspection and Navigation.) †

AIR COMMERCE BUREAU

Air commerce bulletin, v. 8, no. 8; Feb. 15, 1937. [1937.] 169-185+[1] p. il. [Monthly.] † C23.12:8/8

Notices to airmen. Weekly notices to airmen, v. 4, no. 33-36; Feb. 2-23, 1937. [1937.] various paging, narrow f° [Processed.] † C 23.15: 4/33-36

Airway maps

Albuquerque [N. Mex.]; sectional aeronautical chart. Scale 10 m.=1.3 in., scale 1:500,000. Coast and Geodetic Survey, Washington, D. C., Feb. 1937. 20.2×45.7 in. [Lambert conformal conic projection.] †40c., Coast and C 23.10/3: Al 15/5 Geodetic Survey.

How to order publications—See information following Contents

- Detroit [Mich.]; sectional aeronautical chart. Scale 10 m.=1.3 in., scale 1:500,000. Coast and Geodetic Survey, Washington, D. C., Feb. 1937. 20.2×41.2 in. [Lambert conformal conic projection.] †40c., Coast and Geodetic Survey. C23.10/3: D 484/8
- Grand Junction [Colo.]; sectional aeronautical chart. Scale 10 m.=1.3 in., scale 1:500,000. Coast and Geodetic Survey, Washington, D. C., Jan. 1937. 20.2×43.5 in. [Lambert conformal conic projection.] † 40c., Coast and Geodetic Survey. C 23.10/3: G 762 j/2
- New York [N. Y.]; sectional aeronautical chart. Scale 10m=1.3 in., scale 1:500,000. Coast and Geodetic Survey, Washington, D. C., Jan. 1937. 20.3×42.4 in. [Lambert conformal conic projection.] † 40c., Coast and Geodetic Survey. C 23.10/3; N 42 y/12
- Rapid City [S. Dak.]; sectional aeronautical chart. Scale 10 m.=1.3 in., scale 1:500,000. Coast and Geodetic Survey, Washington, D. C., Jan. 1937. 20.4×40 in. [Lambert conformal conic projection.] † 40c., Coast and Geodetic Survey. C23.10/3:R181/3
- San Diego [Calif.]: sectional aeronautical chart. Scale 10 m.=1.3 in., scale 1:500,000. Coast and Geodetic Survey, Washington, D. C., Jan. 1937. 20.3×46.9 in. [Lambert conformal conic projection.] † 40c., Coast and Geodetic Survey. C 23.10/3: Sa 5 di/5

CENSUS BUREAU

- Agriculture. United States census of agriculture, 1935: Descriptive supplement, technique of tabulation. 1937. 20 p. il. 4° [Prepared under supervision of Z. R. Pettet, chief statistician for agriculture.] * Paper, 10c. L. C. card 37-26207
- United States census of agriculture, 1935, reports for States with statistics for counties and summary for United States, 2d series: v. 2, Farms and farm acreage by size, land of part owners, farm population, dwellings, labor, years on farm, part-time work, specified livestock and livestock products, annual legumes, vegetables, fruits, and miscellaneous crops, and irrigated crop land, pt. 1, Northern States, pt. 2, Southern States, pt. 3, Western States. 1936. xl+956 p. il. 4° [Prepared under supervision of Z. R. Pettetchief statistician for agriculture, assisted by Sherman S. Slick, assistant chief statistician, R. B. Barrett, W. B. Jenkins, H. E. Robison, and Ray Hurley.] * Cloth, \$2.50.

 L. C. card 36-26683
- Automobile accidents. Automobile mortality summary, report of deaths from automobile accidents in 85 major cities for 4-week period ending Feb. 13, 1937; v. 8, no. 2. [1937.] 4 p. il. 4° [Processed.] † C3.39:8/2
- Business. Census of business, 1935: Construction industry, v. 1, work performed, personnel, pay roll, and cost of material, by States and cities, and by kind of business. Dec. 1936. cover title xli+116+4 p. il. 4° [Processed, except last 4 pages which are printed. Prepared under supervision of George J. Lawrence, chief, construction census.] †
 L. C. card 37-26106
- Census of business, 1935: Retail distribution, v. 4, types of operation, relative importance of independents, chains, and other types of operation, in each State as a whole, and in specified kinds of business. Jan. 1937. cover title, iv+1-42A+43-170 p. 4° [Processed. Prepared under supervision of John Guernsey, distribution economist for Census Bureau, by Ira D. Anderson, retail assistant, Hugh Duffey, James O. Reid, and Irwin Heine.] † L. C. card 37-26109
- Census of business, 1935: Wholesale distribution, v. 3, cities and counties. Feb. 1937. cover title, xxii+151 p. il. 4° [Processed. Prepared under supervision of John Guernsey, distribution economist for Census Bureau, by John Albright, assisted by Albert Haring, Edwin P. Slabaugh, and John J. Lennon.] †

L. C. card 37-26111

C 3.120/1: W 62/v. 3

Weekly business survey of 37 cities [Feb. 3-24, 1937]. Feb. 7-28, 1937. Business-Continued. C 3.66: 937/5-8 [Processed.] various paging, 4°

Activity in cotton spinning industry for Jan. 1937. Feb. 19, 1937. C 3.53: 937/1 [Monthly. Processed. Preliminary report.]

 January report of cotton consumed, on hand, imported and exported, and active cotton spindles. Feb. 15, 1937. oblong 32° [Preliminary report. C 3.21: 936-37/6 This publication is issued in postal card form.]

Cottonseed received, crushed, and on hand, and cottonseed products manufactured, shipped out, and on hand for 6 months ending Jan. 31, 1937 and 1936. Feb. 13, 1937. oblong 32° [Exports and imports of cottonseed products are for 5 months ending Dec. 31. Preliminary report. This publication is issued C 3.25: 936-37/6 in postal card form.]

Health index. Weekly health index, report of deaths (stillbirths excluded) in 85 [or 86] major cities, Feb. 6-27, 1937; v. 8, no. 5-8. [1937.] Each 4 p. il. 4° C 3.41:8/5-8

Industrial statistics. Current industrial reports issued by Bureau of Census dustrial statistics. Current industrial reports issued as minorial; revised [lists of reports issued semimonthly, monthly, quarterly, annually]; revised [13.58:937] to Jan. 4, 1937. [1937.] 4 p. 4° [Processed.]

[Monthly and quarterly industrial statistics.] Industrial statistics. C 3. (various arbitrary numbers):

NOTE.—The Census Bureau collects and publishes current statistics for 59 industries or commodities (in addition to cotton and cottonseed), 48 on a monthly basis and 11 on a quarterly basis. They are all issued in processed form. Summaries of these statistics are published later in Survey of current business issued each month by the Foreign and Domestic Commerce Bureau. The subjects of these reports as issued for 1937, with the Documents Office classification number for each, are listed below:

Monthly industrial reports-

Air conditioning systems and equipment (C3.68:)
Automobile financing (C3.69:)
A utomobiles, manufacturers sales (C3.70:)

Bathroom accessories (C3.72:)

Bathroom accessories (C3.72:)
Boots, shoes, and slippers, other than rubber (C3.43:)
Cellulose plastic products (C3.73:)
Commercial steel castings (C3.74:)
Convection-type radiators (C3.76:)
Cotton and leather garments and allied products (C3.64:)
Distillate oil burners (C3.76:)
Domestic pumps, water systems, and windmils (C3.77:)
Domestic water softening apparatus (C3.78:)

C3.78:)
Electric industrial trucks and tractors
(C3.80:)
Fabricated steel plate (C3.83:)
Fire extinguishing equipment (C3.84:)
Floor and wall tile, except quarry tile
(C3.85:)
(C3.85:)

(C3.85:)
Galvanized range boilers and tanks for hot water heaters (C3.86:)
Hosiery (C3.87:)
Knit wool gloves and mittens (C3.63:)
Leather gloves and mittens (C3.42:)
Malleable iron castings (C3.89:)
Measuring and dispensing pumps, gasoline, oil, etc. (C3.90:)
Mechanical stokers (C3.91:)
Ougstarly Industrial records.

Quarterly industrial reports-

Edible gelatin (C3.79:)
Electric locomotives, mining and industrial (C3.81:)
Electrical goods (C3.82:)
Fats and oils, animal and vegetable (C3.123:)
Lacquers (C3.88:)
Linseed oil (C3.122:)

Red cedar shingles (C3.119:) Soybean oil (C3.121:) Wheat and wheat-flour stocks held by mills (C3.115:)

Wheat ground and wheat-milling products, merchant and other mills (C3.118:) Wool stock (C3.52/2:)

Estimated population of United States by age, as of Apr. 1, 1935. Population. Feb. 18, 1937. 2 p. 4° [Processed.]

How to order publications—See information following Contents

Men's, youths', and boys' clothing cut
(C3.92:)
Methanol (C3.101:)
Oil burners (C3.93:)
Paint warnish lacener and files

Paint, varnish, la (C3.94:) Paperboard (C3.95:)

Paperboard (C3.96:)
Plastic paints, cold water paints, and calcimnes (C3.96:)
Plumbing brass (C3.97:)
Porcelain enameled flat ware (C3.98:)
Prepared roofing (C3.100:)
Public-merchandise warehousing (C3.102:)
Public-merchandise warehousing (C3.102:)

Prepared rooting (U3.100:)
Public-merchandise warehousing (C3.102:)
Pulverizers for pulverized fuel installations (C3.103:)
Pyroxylin-coated textiles (C3.104:)
Railroad locomotives (C3.105:)
Raw wool consumption (C3.52:)
Steel barrels and drums (C3.106:)
Steel boilers (C3.107:)
Steel office furniture, shelving, and lockers, and freproof safes (C3.108:)
Structural clay products (C3.109:)
Supphuric acid (C3.110:)
Superphosphates (C3.111:)
Terra cotta (C3.112:)
Underwear and allied products (C3.113:)
Wheat flour, by States and capacity groups (C3.117:)
White-base antifriction bearing metals (C3.71:)
Wool machinery activity (C3.51:)

Wool machinery activity (C3.51:)

Vital statistics. Vital statistics, special reports, Feb. 2-23, 1937; v. 2, no. 16-19. [1937.] p. 179-236, il. 4° [Processed.] †

NOTE.—Volume 2 consists of State summaries for 1935 and will be issued concurrently with v. 3.

Same, Feb. 1–15, 1937; v. 3, no. 2–6. [1937.] p. 3–41, il. 4° [Processed.] † C 3.67: 3/2–6

COAST AND GEODETIC SURVEY

Note.—The Notice to mariners, giving changes in aids to navigation on the Atlantic, Gulf, and Pacific coasts, is published each week jointly by the Lighthouses Bureau and the airway maps issued by the Air Commerce Bureau, but since they are publications of the last-named bureau, they are entered in this catalog under that center head, for which see p. 131. The United States coast and intracoastni waterways pilots, tide tables, current tables, and charts of the Coast and Geodetic Survey are sold at the office of the Survey in Washington, and also by one or more sales agents in each of the important American seaports.

Aeronautical charts [list of published charts, etc., with key map, United States sectional and regional aeronautical charts, on reverse]. Feb. 1937. [2] p. il. 4° [Processed.] † C 4.2: Ae 8/937

Coast and Geodetic Survey bulletin, Jan. 31, 1937; no. 260. [1937.] 8 p. L. C. card 15-26512

Charts

California, Greenwood to Fort Bragg, surveys to 1935 and other sources [with insets]; chart 5703. Scale 1: 40,000. Washington, Coast and Geodetic Survey, Dec. 1936. 42.6×27.5 in. † 75c.

Albion, Approaches to. Fort Bragg Landing. Greenwood Landing. Russian Gulch Landing.

Cape May Harbor, N. J., surveys to 1929, surveys by U. S. Engineers to May 1936, surveys by New Jersey authorities to Sept. 1932; chart 234. Scale 1:10,000. Washington, Coast and Geodetic Survey, Dec. 1936, 18×25.1 in. C 4.9:234

Grays Harbor, Wash., surveys to 1927, surveys by U. S. Engineers to Oct. 1936; with inset, Continuation of Chehalis River; chart 6195. Scale 1:40,000. Washington, Coast and Geodetic Survey, Dec. 1936. 24.5×38.6 in. † 50c. C 4.9:6195

Henlopen, Cape. Cape Henlopen and Delaware Breakwater, surveys to 1933, surveys by U. S. Engineers to 1935; chart 379. Scale 1: 20,000. Washington, Coast and Geodetic Survey, Dec. 1936. 20.5×26.7 in. † 25c. C 4.9: 379

Intracoastal waterway, McClellanville to Wadmalaw River, S. C., surveys to 1935, surveys by U. S. Englneers to 1935; chart 837. Scale 1:40,000. Washington, Coast and Geodetic Survey, Dec. 1936. 34×22 in. [Map is in 4 c 4.9:837]

Luzon. Harbors on northeast coast of Luzon, P. I.; chart 4276 Manila, P. I., Coast and Geodetic Survey, Nov. 1936. 22×33.6 in. † 25c. C4.9:4276 Bicobian, Port, northeast coast of Luzon, P. I., from surveys to 1934. Engaño Cove, north coast of Palaui Island, P. I., from surveys in 1931. San Vicente, Port, northeast coast of Luzon, P. I., from surveys to 1936.

Manila Bay, P. I., Manila to Cavite, surveys to 1936 and other sources; chart 4243. Scale 1:30,000. Manila, P. I., Coast and Geodetic Survey, Nov. 1936. 33.3×25.6 in. † 50c. C4.9:4243

Molokai. Channels between Molokai, Maui, Lanai, and Kahoolawe, Hawaiian Islands, surveys to 1932, surveys by U. S. Engineers to 1935, and other sources; chart 4130. Scale 1:80,000. Washington, Coast and Geodetic Survey, Dec. 1936. 43,7×32.6 in. † 75c.

Tampa Bay, northern part, Fla., Gulf Coast, surveys to 1926, surveys by U. S. Engineers to 1936, and other sources [with insets]; chart 587. Scale 1:-40,000. Washington, Coast and Geodetic Survey, Dec. 1936. 32.6×35.6 in. † 75c.

St. Petersburg. Tampa.

FISHERIES BUREAU

Cold storage holdings of fish, Jan. 15, 1937. [1937.] 2 leaves, oblong 8° tistical bulletin 1212.) [Processed. Statistics furnished by Agricultural Economics Bureau.]

Fisheries service bulletin, Feb. 1, 1937; no. 261. [1937.] 5 p. [Monthly.] C 6.9: 261

Fishery products. Fishery products received at Seattle, Wash., and halibut landings on Pacific Coast [Dec. 1936 and 1935, and 12 months ending with Dec. 1936 and 1935]; prepared by Division of Fishery Industries. [1937.] 1 p. 4° (Statistical bulletin 1210.) [Processed.] † C6.5:1210

Landings by fishing vessels at 3 principal New England ports, Dec. 1936, [with] summary and comparisons, Dec. 1936 and 1935; prepared by Division of Fishery Industries. [1937.] 3 leaves, 4° (Statistical bulletin 1211.) [Processed.]

Same, 1936. [1937.] 7 leaves, oblong 8° (Statistical bulletin 1213.) C 6.5: 1213 [Processed.]

FOREIGN AND DOMESTIC COMMERCE BUREAU

Aeronautical world news. Aeronautical world news, v. 12, no. 482-484, Feb. 10-28, 1937; issued 3 times each month by Aeronautics Trade Section, Automotive-Aeronautics Trade Division. [1937.] Each 10 p. or 6 p. 4° [Processed.] † Paper, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$2.00.

Same, supplement [to] no. 484; Feb. 28, 1937. [1937.] 10 p. 4° C 18.45: 484/supp.

Automotive world news, no. 602-604, Feb. 1-20, 1937; issued on 1st, 10th, and 20th of each month by Automotive-Aeronautics Trade Division. [1937.] various paging, 4° [Processed.] † Paper, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription,

Beans. Foreign bean market information, Jan. 1937; published monthly in Foodstuffs Division. [1937.] 5 leaves, 4° [Processed.] † Paper, 50c. a yr.; foreign subscription, \$1.00.

Business. Survey of current business, Feb. 1937; v. 17, no. 2. [1937.] cover title, 56 p. il. 4° [Monthly. Contains weekly data through Jan. 23, 1937, and monthly data through Dec. 1936, the date given above being the date of issue. Text on p. 2-4 of cover.] * Paper, 10c. single copy, \$1.50 a yr. (including weekly supplements); foreign subscription, \$3.00. C 18.35: 937/2 L. C. card 21-26819

Same, weekly supplement, Feb. 4-25, 1937. [1937.] Each 4 p. il. 4° [Included in price of monthly Survey of current business, which see above.] C 18.36: 937/5-8

Business information service. [Processed.] fexcept as indicated in note

Note.—This service, issued by the Marketing Research Division, gives, to a limited number of organizations, data on subjects pertaining to business problems through the medium of abstracts and basic data sheets. These data are compiled from both governmental and non-governmental sources. The service gives material which can be used to prepare speeches, articles, etc., to study the problems confronting the community, to prepare speeches, articles, etc., to study the problems confronting the community, and provides sources of information on business problems. It is free to any public and provides sources of information on business problems. It is free to any public organization or educational institution equipped to disseminate data to its members, organization or oducational institution equipped to disseminate data to its members, organization or oducational institution equipped to disseminate data to its members, organization or oducational institution equipped to disseminate data to its members, organization or oducational institution equipped to disseminate data to its members, organization or oducational institution equipped to disseminate data to its members, organization or oducational institution equipped to disseminate data to its members, organization or oducational institution equipped to disseminate data to its members, organization or oducational institution equipped to disseminate data to its members, organization or oducational institution equipped to disseminate data to its members. Commerce Bureau.

Canada. Trade review of Canada, v. 3, no. 2, Feb. 1937; prepared in office of commercial attache, Ottawa, with cooperation of U. S. consuls in Canada. [Feb. 8, 1937.] [1]+15 leaves, 4° [Monthly. Processed.] † Paper, 10c. single copy, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$2.00.

Chemicals. World trade notes on chemicals and allied products, v. 11, no. 6-9, Feb. 6-27, 1937; issued weekly by Chemical Division. [1937.] p. 83[-148], il. 4° [Processed.] † Paper, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$3.00.

C 18.179: 11/6-9

Commerce. Monthly summary of foreign commerce of United States, Dec. 1936,
corrected to Feb. 2, 1937; compiled by Division of Foreign Trade Statistics.
1937. 61 p. il. 4° * Paper, 10c. single copy, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$1.60.

L. C. card 14-21465

C 18.7: 936/12

Same. (H. doc. 57, 75th Cong. 1st sess.)

Trend of United States foreign trade [12 months ending Dec. 1936]; prepared by Division of Foreign Trade Statistics. Washington, D. C., Feb. 16, 1937. 6 leaves, 4° [Monthly. Processed.] † Paper, \$1.00 a yr.

C 18.190: 936/12

United States foreign trade statistics, monthly statement, advance official data subject to revision. [Processed.] †various prices, see note below.

Note.—Many of the divisions of the Foreign and Domestic Commerce Bureau issue monthly statistical statements in processed form showing the exports or imports (and in some cases reexports) of various commodities. For convenience the statements issued by a division have been grouped in numerical order under the name of the issuing division. Except for the statements issued under the group number 1700, which contain modities in complete detail by countries, and in certain instances by customs districts as well. Statistics covering trade in commodities by principal countries no longer appear in the "Monthly summary of foreign commerce of United States", and it is only through subscription to appropriate statistical statements that a record of such trade can be sectioned. Annual compilations are published in "Commerce and navigation of United The annual domestic subscription to representations."

The annual domestic subscription price of each statement is based on the number of sheets of information included therein, the minimum price being \$1.00. Where the subscriber resides outside the United States an additional charge—usually \$1.00 per year—is levied. Single copies are to be charged for at the rate of one-tenth the annual subscription price in every case. Apply to the Foreign and Domestic Commerce Bureau, Washington, D. C., for these statements and for further information concerning them.

Group numbers are assigned for 1937 as follows:

Group numbers are assigned for 1937 as follows:

1700—Summary foreign trade statistics. (5 statements.)

2100—Tobacco and tobacco products; issued by Tobacco Division. (1 statement.)

2400—Finance; issued by Finance Division. (1 statement.)

2600—Agricultural implements; issued by Machinery Division. (8 statements.)

2700—Automotive; issued by Automotive-Aeronautics Trade Division. (4 statements.)

2800—Chemicals and allied products; issued by Chemical Division. (34 statements.)

2900—Electrical equipment; issued by Electrical Division. (10 statements.)

3000—Foodstuffs, feedstuffs, and seeds; issued by Foodstuffs Division. (31 statements.)

3100—Minerals and mineral oils; issued by Metals and Minerals Division. (11 statements.)

3200-Iron and steel and products; issued by Metals and Minerals Division. (17 statements.)

(9 statements.)

ments.)
3300—Hides and leather; issued by Leather and Rubber Division. (9 statements.)
3400—Forest products; issued by Forest Products Division. (9 statements.)
3500—Industrial machinery; issued by Machinery Division. (9 statements.)
3600—Paper and pulp; issued by Forest Products Division. (5 statements.)
3700—Rubber products; issued by Leather and Rubber Division. (10 statements.)
3900—Specialties and motion pictures; issued by Specialties Division. (15 statements.)
4000—Textiles; issued by Textile Division. (21 statements.)
4100—Transportation equipment; issued by Transportation Division. (1 statements.)

(10 statements.)

(1 statement.)

Commerce reports, weekly, containing current foreign trade news, Feb. 6-27, 1937; no. 6-9 [series 1937]. [1937.] p. 97-180, il. 4° * Paper, 5c. single copy. \$1.50 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$3.20.

Communication. Foreign communication news, v. 11, no. 3 and 4, Feb. 12 and 26, 1937. [1937.] Each [1]+5 p. 4° [Semimonthly. Processed.] † Paper, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$2.00. C 18.73: 11/3, 4

Comparative law series. Comparative law series, world review of laws affecting American foreign commerce, issued monthly by Division of Commercial Laws [C. L. 600; Jan. 1937]. Washington, Jan. 1937. cover title, ii+50 p. il. 4° [Processed. Text on p. 2-4 of cover.] † Paper, 10c, single copy, \$1.00 a. yr.; foreign subscription, \$2.00.

- Comparative law series—Continued.

 Same [C. L. 602; Feb. 1937]. Washington, Feb. 1937. cover title, ii+60 p. il. 4° [Processed. Text on p. 2-4 of cover.] C18.79:937/2
- Confectionery. Monthly comparative sales of confectionery and competitive chocolate products, Jan. 1937; prepared by Foodstuffs Division. [1937.] 3 leaves, oblong 8° [Processed.] † Paper, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$2.00.
- Construction abroad, construction circular 12 and 13, Feb. 15 and 28, 1937; compiled by J. Jos. W. Palmer. [1937.] [1]+15 p. and [1]+16 p. 4° [Semimonthly. Processed.] † Paper, \$1.00 a yr. C 18.59/2: 12, 13
- L. C. card 36-26124 Debts. Long-term debts in United States; by Donald C. Horton. 1937. vi+211 p. il. (Domestic commerce series 96; Economic Research Division.) * Paper, C 18.28:96
- L. C. card 37-26144 Domestic commerce, v. 19, no. 4-6; Feb. 10-28, 1937. [1937.] cover titles, leaves 65-129, il. 4° [Published on 10th, 20th, and 30th of each month. Processed.] † Paper, 5c. single copy, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$2.00. C 18.32: 19/4-6
- Domestic commerce news letter, Feb. 1937. [1937.] 2 p. f [Monthly. C18.32/2: 937/2
- Electrical foreign trade notes, no. 426-428, Feb. 5-25, 1937; issued by Electrical Division. [1937.] various paging, 4° [Processed.] † Paper, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$3.00.
- Electricity. World power manual and electrical exporters' handbook: no. 41, lectricity. World power manual and electrical exporters issued by Electraly, from report by Malcolm P. Hooper and other sources; issued by Electrical Division. Jan. 22, 1937. 19 p. 4° [Processed.] † Paper, 10c. single trical Division. Jan. 22, 1937. 19 p. 4° [Processed.] † C 18. 164: 41 copy, \$2.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$4.00.
- Same: no. 42, French Indochina, from report by Quincy F. Roberts and other sources; issued by Electrical Division. Feb. 1, 1937. 19 p. 4° C 18.164: 42 [Processed.]
- Same: no. 43, Newfoundland, from reports by Charles C. Sundell and other sources; issued by Electrical Division. Feb. 8, 1937. 10 p. 4° [Processed.]
- Finance. European financial notes, no. 235 and 236, Feb. 9 and 24, 1937; prepared semi-monthly by Finance Division. [1937.] 17 leaves and 16 leaves, 4° [Processed.] †Paper, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$2.00. C 18.70: 235, 236
- Far Eastern financial notes, no. 223 and 224, Feb. 4 and 19, 1937; prepared semi-monthly by Finance Division. [1937.] 16 leaves and 14 leaves, 4° [Processed.] † Paper, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$2.00. C 18.71: 223, 224
- Latin American financial notes, no. 213 and 214, Feb. 14 and 28, 1937; prepared semi-monthly by Finance Division. [1937.] 23 leaves and 21 leaves, 4° [Processed.] † Paper, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$2.00. C 18.107: 213, 214
- Food. Foodstuffs round the world: Canned and dried foods, v. 13, no. 3, Feb. 19, 1937; prepared biweekly by Foodstuffs Division. [1937.] 8 leaves, 4° [Processed.] † Paper, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$3.00. C 18.72/1: 13/3
 - Same: Fresh fruits and vegetables, v. 3, no. 3 and 4, Feb. 5 and 19, 1937; prepared bi-weekly in Foodstuffs Division. [1937.] 9 leaves and 8 leaves, 4° [Processed.] †Paper, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$2.00. C18.72/3:3/3,4
 - Same: Meats, livestock, fats, and oils, v. 5, [no.] 3 and 4, Feb. 2 and 16, 1937; prepared fortnightly in Foodstuffs Division. [1937.] 14 leaves and 15 leaves, 4° [Processed.] † Paper, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$2.00.

Food-Continued.

— Same: Sugar, confectionery, and nuts, v. 3, no. 2 and 3, Feb. 2 and 16, 1937; prepared fortnightly by Foodstuffs Division. [1937.] 7 leaves and 12 leaves, 4° [Processed.] † Paper, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$3.00. C 18.72/6: 3/2, 3

Same: Tropical products, v. 13, no. 16 and 17, Feb. 5 and 19, 1937; prepared fortnightly by Foodstuffs Division. [1937.] 13 leaves and 10 leaves, 4° [Processed.] † Paper, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$3.00.

C18.72/7:13/16,17

- Same: World news on rice, v. 11, no. 3 and 4, Feb. 11 and 25, 1937; prepared fortnightly by Foodstuffs Division. [1937.] Each 10 leaves, 4° [Processed. Page number 9 has been duplicated in no. 4, but with different text.] † Paper, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$2.00.
- Fruit. Weekly fruit exports, Feb. 8-27, 1937; prepared in Foodstuffs Division. [1937.] Each 4 p. or 3 p. 4° [Processed.] †Paper, \$2.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$3.00.
- Gold. Weekly statement, gold and silver exports and imports, Feb. 5-26, 1937; compiled by Division of Foreign Trade Statistics. Feb. 12-Mar. 5, 1937. Each 5 leaves or 4 leaves, 4 ([Statement] 2401.) [Processed.] † Paper, 20c single copy, \$5.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$6.00.

C 18.185: 2401/937-6 to 937-8

- Grain. Exports of grains and flour and imports of wheat from and into principal United States ports, to foreign countries, Feb. 6-27, 1937; compiled by Division of Foreign Trade Statistics. Feb. 11-Mar. 3, 1937. Each 1 p. 4° (Statement 3040.) [Weekly. Processed.] † Paper, \$2.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$4.00.
- Hardware trade bulletin, H 468 and H 469, Feb. 10 and 20, 1937; prepared every 10 days by Metals and Minerals Division. [1937.] 5 leaves and 7 leaves, 4° [Processed.] † Paper, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$2.00.

 C 18.76: H-468, H-469
- Iron. Basic industrial markets in United States: Iron & steel industry; by O. C. Holleran. Dec. 1936. [6]+51 p. 9 maps, 4° (Market research series blank.] † Paper, 10c. L. C. card 36-26741

 C 18.41: 14.2
- Iron and steel fortnightly, no. 150 and 151, Feb. 3 and 17, 1937; prepared every 2d Wednesday by Metals and Minerals Division. [1937.] 14 p. and 13 p. 4° [Processed.] † Paper, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$2.00, C 18.104:150, 151
- Same, intermediate issue, no. 872; Feb. 15, 1937. [1937.] 20 p. 4° [Processed.] C 18.141/2: 872
- Leather. Foreign and domestic bulletin service: International trade in goatskins, no. 4, French foreign trade in goatskins; compiled and issued by Leather and Rubber Division. [Feb. 25, 1937.] [1]+10 leaves 4° [Processed. Supplement to Leather raw materials bulletin.] Included in price of Leather raw materials bulletin for subscribers. C18.186/2:4
- Leather fortnightly, no. 66 and 67, Feb. 1 and 15, 1937; prepared twice monthly by J. G. Schnitzer, Leather and Rubber Division. [1937.] Each 10 p. 4° [Processed.] † Paper, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$2.00.

 C 18.110: 66, 67
- Leather raw materials bulletin, no. 14, Feb. 10, 1937; prepared monthly by William A. Donovan, Leather and Rubber Division. [1937.] 12 leaves, 4° [Processed.] † Paper, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$2.00. C18.186:14
- Lumber. Lumber industry, including list of selected trade associations [with bibliography]; prepared by Marketing Research Division, Trade Association Section, and Forest Products Division. Dec. 1936. vi+69 p. il. 4° (Market research series 10.4.) [Processed.] † Paper, 10c.

 C. 18.41:10.4

Lumber Continued.

World lumber digest, issue no. 140-142, Feb. 1-20, 1937; prepared by Forest Products Division. [1937.] various paging, il. 4° [Prepared 1st, 10th, and 20th each month. Processed.] † Paper, \$1.00 a yr.

- Machinery: World machinery news, v. 1, no. 9, Jan. 1937; published monthly by Machinery Division. [1937.] [1]+20 p. il. 4° [Processed.] † Paper, \$1.00 a yr.
- 5 pl. oblong 8° Motion picture theaters throughout the world, 1936. [1937.] C 18.116/2: 936 [Processed.]
- Motion pictures. Current releases of non-theatrical films and film notes, MP 2, no. N 49, Jan. 1937; prepared monthly by Motion Picture Section, Electrical [1937.] 3+[1] p. 3 p. of tab. 4° [Processed.] † Paper, \$1.00 a yr.; Division. C18.63: N-49 foreign subscription \$2.00.
- Motion pictures abroad, MP 1, no. T 197-T 200, Jan. 1-Feb. 15, 1937; prepared bi-weekly by Motion Picture Section, Electrical Division. [1937.] various paging, 4° [Processed.] † Paper, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, C 18.115: T-197 to T-200
- World wide motion picture developments, Feb. 1-15, 1937; prepared weekly by N. D. Golden, Motion Picture Section, Electrical Division. [1937.] Each 2 leaves or 3 leaves, 4° [Two numbers were dated Feb. 15, 1937; none C 18.180: 937/2-5 issued Feb. 22, 1937. Processed.]
- Paper. Side runs of paper trade, Feb. 1-20, 1937, issue no. 619-621; prepared by Forest Products Division. [1937.] various paging, il. 4 [Prepared 1st, 10th, and 20th each month. Processed.] †Paper, \$1.00 a yr.
- Radio markets. 4° [Processed.] † for prices, see note below. C18.120: (CT) NOTE.—The Radio markets series, issued by the Electrical Division, is designed as an encyclopedia of information on foreign countries as radio markets. Primary issues are known as basic circulars, and each basic circular carries the complete information which it is the purpose of the series to supply. To outstanding principal circular, from time to time, are added supplements which amend but do not replace the principal circular, and special supplements which contain information of momentary and expendible value. Subscriptions to this service cost \$2.50 per year, payable to the Foreign and Domestic Commerce Bureau, Washington, D. C. This includes, concurrently, Electrical foreign trade notes, a periodical issued three monthly giving foreign radio and electrical market news and information. Past issues of the Radio market series are sold at 25c, for each country, or for a complete set, \$1.50. Electrical foreign trade notes is not included in these later prices.
- Railroads. Foreign railway news, v. 13, no. 6-9; Feb. 5-26, 1937. [1937.] various paging, 4° [Weekly. Processed. The volume number is incorrectly given on first page of no. 9 as v. 12.] † Paper, 5c. single copy, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign C 18.88: 13/6-9 subscription, \$3.00.
- Rubber news letter, circular 3633 and 3634, Feb. 15 and 27, 1937; prepared semi-monthly by Leather and Rubber Division. [1937.] 15 leaves and 9 leaves, 4° [Processed.] † Paper, \$1.00 a yr., foreign subscription, \$3.00. C 18.140/2: 3633, 3634
- Russian economic notes, no. 336 and 337, Feb. 15 and 28, 1937; prepared semimonthly by Division of Regional Information from official Russian publications. [1937.] 4+10 p. and 14 p. 4° [Processed.] † Paper, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$2.00. C 18.123: 336, 337 L. C. card 35-16547
- Foreign shipping news, v. 13, no. 5-8, Feb. 5-26, 1937; compiled weekly by Transportation Division. [1937.] Each [1]+8 p. or [1]+9 p. 4° [Processed.] † Paper, 5c. single copy, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$3.00. C 18.89: 13/5-8
- Tariff. Foreign tariffs and commercial policies during 1936; [by] Henry Chalmers. [1937.] 2 p. 4° [From Commerce reports, Feb. 6, 1937.] † C 18.5/1a: T 174/936
- Textiles. Textile raw materials: Cotton, wool, silk, rayon and other synthetic fibers, flax, jute, sisal, abaca, kapok, miscellaneous fibers, no. 179–181, Feb. 8–22, 1937; prepared weekly by Textile Division. [1937.] 12 leaves

Textiles-Continued.

and 13 leaves, 4° [Processed. Numbers 179 and 180 issued as one publication.] †Paper, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$3.00. L C card 36-14096 C 18.149: 179-181

Textiles and allied products: Yarn, cordage, piece goods, knit goods, apparel, furs, floor coverings, miscellaneous textile products, no. 179-181, Feb. 10-24, 1937; prepared weekly by Textile Division. [1937.] 11 leaves and 9 leaves, 4° [Processed. Numbers 179 and 180 issued as one publication.] † Paper, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$3.00. L. C. card 36-14095

C 18.150: 179-181

Tobacco markets and conditions abroad, Feb. 2–23, 1937; no. 604–607. [1937.] various paging, 4° [Weekly. Processed.] † Paper, 5c. single copy, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$3.00. C 18.152: 604-607

LIGHTHOUSES BUREAU

Lighthouse service bulletin, v. 5, no. 14; Feb. 1937. [1937.] p. 53-56. [Monthly.] † L. C. card 12-35121 C 9.31: 5/14

Notice to mariners 5-8, 1937; Feb. 3-24 [1937.] [1937.] [viii]+39-70 leaves. [Weekly. Issued jointly with Coast and Geodetic Survey.] † L. C. card 7-20609 C 9.26: 937/5-8

MARINE INSPECTION AND NAVIGATION BUREAU

Bulletin, v. 1, no. 8; Feb. 1937. [1937.] 18 p. [Monthly.] L. C. card 36-26619 C 25.12:1/8

Instruments, machines, and equipments approved, vessels inclined, and rulings, Sept. 25, 1936, 1937, iii+148 p. † L. C. card 37-26188 C 25.6/3: In 7

Pilot rules for certain inland waters of Atlantic and Pacific coasts and of coast of Gulf of Mexico. Edition, Nov. 10, 1936. 1937. ii+ii p. ii. † L. C. card 10-35955

Ships. Seagoing vessels of United States, 1936: part of annual list of merchant vessels of United States, year ended June 30, 1936. 1936. 156 p. il. large 8° [Includes official numbers, signal and radio call letters, etc.] * Paper, 25c. L. C. card 7-27311 C 25.11: 936/2

NATIONAL BUREAU OF STANDARDS

Caesium. Electron concentration and spectral intensity distribution in cesium discharge; by Fred L. Mohler. [1937.] p. 849-857, il. (Research paper RP948.) [From Journal of research of National Bureau of Standards, v. 17, Dec. 1936.] * Paper, 5c. C 13.22/a: 948

Duck (textile). Cotton duck. 1937. iv+13 p. (Simplified practice recommendation R27-36.) [Supersedes R27. Recommendation became effective Nov. 1, 1936.] * Paper, 5c. C 13.12/1: 27/3

Films (photography). Stability of motion-picture films as determined by accelerated aging; by John R. Hill and Charles G. Weber. [1937.] p. 871-881, il. (Research paper RP950.) [From Journal of research of National Bureau of Standards, v. 17, Dec. 1936.] * Paper, 5c. C 13.22/a: 950

Hydraulic laboratories. Current hydraulic laboratory research in United States, Jan 1, 1937; [v. 5, no. 1]. Washington [1937]. cover title, iii+118 p. 4° (Hydraulic laboratory bulletin, series A; Bulletin V-1.) [Semiannual. Processed.] † L. C. card 34-3323 C 13.26:5/1

Isononane. Isolation of an isononane from petroleum, its fractionation from naphthenes by distillation with acetic acid [with list of references]; by Joseph D. White and Frank W. Rose, jr. [1937.] p. 943-954, il. (Research paper RP955.) [From Journal of research of National Bureau of Standards, v. 17, Dec. 1936.] * Paper, 5c. C 13.22/a: 955

oprene. Some physical properties of isoprene [with list of references]; by Norman Bekkedahl, Lawrence A. Wood, and Mieczyslaw Wojciechowski. [1937.] p. 883-894, il. (Research paper RP951.) [From Journal of research Isoprene. of National Bureau of Standards, v. 17, Dec. 1936.] Paper, 5c. C 13.22/a:951

Journal of research of National Bureau of Standards, v. 18, no. 2; Feb. 1937. 1937, ii+115-249 p. ii. 1 pl. 2 p. of pl. [Monthly.] * Paper, 25c. single copy, \$2.50 a yr., foreign subscription, \$3.25. L. C. card 37-26168—26176 C 13.22:18/2

C 13.22:18/2
CONTENTS.—RP966. Heats of combustion of liquid normal paraffin hydrocarbons Contents.—RP966. Heats of combustion of liquid normal paraffin hydrocarbons by Separation of constant-holling mixtures of naphthene and paraffin hydrocarbons by Separation of constant-holling mixtures of naphthene and paraffin hydrocarbons by distillation with acetic acid: by Sylvester T. Schicktanz.—RP968. Determination of distillation with acetic acid: by Sylvester T. Schicktanz.—RP969. Brosulplur occurring as sulphide in portland cement: by Harry A. Bricht.—RP969. Browledge of the sulphur occurring as sulphide in portland cement: by Harry A. Bricht.—RP969. Browledge of the sulphur occurring as sulphide in portland cement: by Harry A. Bricht.—RP970. Effect of temperature on stress-deformation of concrete; by Arthur U. Thener.—RP971. Accurate perature on stress-deformation of concrete; by Arthur U. Thener.—RP971. Accurate representation of refractivity and density of distilled water as function of temperature; by Leroy W. Tilton and John K. Taylor.—RP972. Compressive strength of structural tile masoury; by Douglas E. Farsons and David Watstein.—RP973. Simplified tural tile masoury; by Douglas E. Farsons and David Watstein.—RP974. Permeadetermination of resin in papers and pulps; by Herbert F. Launer.—RP974. Permeadetermination of resin in papers and pulps; by Herbert F. Launer.—RP974. Permeadetermination of resin in papers and pulps; by Herbert F. Launer.—RP974. Permeadetermination of resin in papers and pulps; by Herbert F. Launer.—RP974. Permeadetermination of resin in papers and pulps; by Herbert F. Launer.—RP974. Permeadetermination of resin in papers and pulps; by Herbert F. Launer.—RP974. Permeadetermination of resin in papers and pulps; by Herbert F. Launer.—RP974.

- Lime. Differences in limes as reflected in certain properties of masonry mortars; [by] Lansing S. Wells, Dana L. Bishop, and David Watstein. [1937.] p. 895-907, il. (Research paper RP952.) [From Journal of research of National Bureau of Standards, v. 17, Dec. 1936.] * Paper, 5c.
- Lubricating oils. Extraction, with acetone, of substantially constant-boiling fractions of a water-white lubricating oil [with list of references]; by Beveridge J. Mair and Sylvester T. Schicktanz. [1937.] p. 909-922, il. 2 pl. (Research paper RP953.) [From Journal of research of National Bureau of Standards, v. 17, Dec. 1936.] Paper, 10c.
- Relationships between physical properties and chemical constitution of lubricating oil fractions [with list of references]; by Beveridge J. Mair and Charles B. Willingham. [1937.] p. 923-942, il. 2 pl. (Research paper RP954.) [From Journal of research of National Bureau of Standards, v. 17, Dec. 1936.] * Paper, 5c.
- Magnesium alloys. Anodic coating of magnesium alloys [with list of selected references]; by R. W. Buzzard and J. H. Wilson. [1937.] p. 83–87, il. (Research paper RP964.) [From Journal of research of National Bureau of Standards, v. 18, Jan. 1937.] *Paper, 5c. C 13,22/a: 964
- Paper. Study of effect of fiber components on stability of book papers [with list of references]; by Merle B. Shaw and Martin J. O'Leary. [1937.] p. 859-869, 1 pl. (Research paper RP949.) [From Journal of research of National Bureau of Standards, v. 17, Dec. 1936.] * Paper, 5c. C 13.22/a: 949
- Signal lights. Selection of colors for signal lights; by Harry J. McNicholas. [1937.] p. 955-980, il. (Research paper RP956.) [From Journal of research of National Bureau of Standards, v. 17, Dec. 1936.] * Paper, 10c. C 13.22/a:956

Technical news bulletin of National Bureau of Standards, Feb. 1937; no. 238. [1937.] p. 13-26. [Monthly.] * Paper, 5c. single copy, 50c. a yr.; foreign C 13.13: 238 subscription, 70c. L. C. eard 25-26527

PATENT OFFICE

NOTE.—The Patent Office publishes Specifications and drawings of patents in single pies. These are not enumerated in this catalog, but may be obtained for 10c, each at e Patent Office. Various indexes, giving a complete view of the work of the Patent Office from 1790

the Patent Office.

Various indexes, giving a complete view of the work of the Patent Office from 1790

Various indexes, giving a complete view of the work of the Patent Office from 1790

to date, are published at prices ranging from 25c. to \$10.00 per volume, and those
to date, are published at prices ranging from 25c. to \$10.00 per volume, and those
to stock may be obtained from the Superintendent of Documents, Washington, D. C.
in stock may be obtained from the Superintendent laws, General information conThe Rules of practice and pamphlets containing Patent laws, General information about protection of trade-marks, prints, and
cerning patents, and General information about protection of trade-marks, prints, and
labels are furnished free of charge upon application to the Patent Office. The Patent

How to order publications—See information following Contents 131896-37-No. 506-3

- Office issues coupon orders in packages of 20 at \$2.00 per package, or in books containing 100 coupons at \$10.00 per book. These coupons are good until used, but are only to be used for orders sent to the Patent Office. For schedule of office fees, address Chief Clerk, Patent Office, Washington, D. C.
- Bates, Joseph S. In Court of Customs and Patent Appeals, patent appeal no. 3761, in re Joseph S. Bates, food coloring materials and methods of coloring foodstuffs; brief for commissioner of patents. [1937.] cover title, 7 p. 4° ‡ C 21.10: B 318
- Battery Patents Corporation. No. 6871, in United States Court of Appeals for District of Columbia, Oct. term, 1936, Battery Patents Corporation vs. Conway P. Coe, commissioner of patents, appeal from District Court of United States for District of Columbia; brief for commissioner of patents. [1937.] cover title, 8 p. C 21.10: B 322
- Bertram, Hugo A. In Court of Customs and Patent Appeals, patent appeal no. 3784, in re Hugo A. Bertram, wood heel making machines; brief for commissioner of patents. [1937.] cover title, 11 p. 4° ‡ C 21.10: B 462/2
- Carroll, Eugene G. In Court of Customs and Patent Appeals, patent appeal no. 3763, in re Eugene G. Carroll, hydraulic brake apparatus; brief for commissioner of patents. [1937.] cover title, 6 p. 4° C 21.10: C 236
- Decisions. [Decisions in patent and trade-mark cases, etc.] Feb. 2, 1937. p. 1-6, large 8° [From Official gazette, v. 475, no. 1.] * Paper 5c. single copy. \$1.00 a yr., foreign subscription, \$1.80. L. C. card 23–7315 C 21.5/a 2: 475/1
- Same. Feb. 9, 1937. p. 193-198, large 8" [From Official gazette, v. 475, no. 2.] C 21.5/a 2:475/2
- Same. Feb. 16, 1937. p. 451-456, large 8° [From Official gazette, v. 475] no. 3.1 C 21.5/a 2: 475/3
- Same [with Bulletin of decisions of Patent Office on trade-marks, labels, and prints, rendered during Jan. 1937]. Feb. 23, 1937. p. 681-690, large 8° [From Official gazette, v. 475, no. 4.] C 21.5/a 2: 475/4
- Eppinger, Louis J. In Court of Customs and Patent Appeals, patent appeal no. 3871, in re Louis J. Eppinger, decorating a trolling spoon; brief for commissioner of patents. [1937.] cover title, 6 p. 4° ‡ C 21.10: Ep 74/2
- Fischer, Albert C. In Court of Customs and Patent Appeals, patent appeal no. 3802, in re Albert C. Fischer, paving; brief for commissioner of patents. [1937.] cover title, 8 p. 4° ‡ C 21.10: F 522/12
- Lansing. Raymond P. In Court of Customs and Patent Appeals, patent appeal no. 3764, in re Raymond P. Lansing and George J. Hausamann, engine starter accelerator; brief for commissioner of patents. [1937.] cover title, 9 p. 4° ‡ C 21.10: L 291
- McCabe, Ira E. In Court of Customs and Patent Appeals, patent appeal no. 3809. in re Ira E. McCabe, electrically operated control devices; brief for commissioner of patents. [1937.] cover title, 9 p. 4° ‡ C 21.10: M 123/3
- MacLean, Allen D. In Court of Customs and Patent Appeals, patent appeal no. 3799, in re Allen D. MacLean and Fritz Niesemann, pressure compensating gas meter; brief for commissioner of patents. [1937.] cover title, 8 p. 4° C 21.10: M 223/2
- Official gazette. Official gazette of Patent Office, containing patents, trademarks, designs, & labels issued Feb. 2-23, 1937; v. 475, no. 1-4. [1937.] cover titles, 921+[cliv] p. il. large 8° [Weekly.] *Paper, 35c. single copy, \$16.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$25.00.

L. C. card 4-18256 C 21.5: 475/1-4

Note.—Contains the patents, trade marks, designs, and labels issued each week with indexes; also decisions of the commissioner of patents and of the United States courts in patent cases. In the last weekly issue of each month, there is included in the Official gazette a section entitled Bulletin of decisions of Patent Office on trade-marks, labels,

The annual index of patents will hereafter be published in 2 parts, one on Patents, price \$2.00, and the other on Trade marks, price 75c. These indexes are not included in the regular subscription price for the Official gazette given above, but will be sent to those yearly subscribers who remit \$18.75; foreign subscription for the same, \$28.75.

- Official gazette-Continued.
- Same [title page, contents, etc., to] v. 474; Jan. 1937. [2] leaves, large 8° * Paper, 5c. single copy, included in price of Official gazette for subscribers.
- Same, weekly index, with title, List of trade-mark applicants published for opposition [etc., Feb. 2, 1937]. [1937.] xxxiv p. large 8° [From Official gazette, v. 475, no. 1.] † Paper, 5c, single copy, \$2.50 a yr. C 21.5/a 4:475/1
- Same [Feb. 9, 1937]. [1937.] xlii p. large 8° [From Official gazette, C 21.5/a 4: 475/2 v. 475, no. 2.]
- Same [Feb. 16, 1937]. [1937.] xxxviii p. large 8° [From Official gazette, C 21.5/a 4: 475/3 v. 475, no. 3.]
- Same [Feb. 23, 1937]. [1937.] xl p, large 8° [From Official gazette, C 21.5/a 4: 475/4 v. 475, no. 4.]
- Patents. Classification of patents issued Feb. 2-23, 1937. [1937.] Each 2 p. large 8° [Weekly. From Official gazette, v. 475, no. 1-4.] † Paper, \$2.50 C 21.5/a 1:475/1-4 a yr.
- Index of patents issued from Patent Office, 1936. 1937. 1127 p. large 8°

*Cloth, \$4.00; * paper, \$2.00. L. C. card 30-26211

- Quartz, James. In Court of Customs and Patent Appeals, patent appeal no. 3797, in re James Quartz, carbon sheets and carbon binders; brief for commissioner of patents. [1937.] cover title, 8 p. 4° ‡ C 21.10: Q 28
- Shannon, Ellwood M. In Court of Customs and Patent Appeals, patent appeal no. 3808, in re Ellwood M. Shannon, power reverse gear; brief for commis-C 21.10: Sh 19 sioner of patents. [1937.] cover title, 8 p. 4° ‡
- Sibley, Robert L. In Court of Customs and Patent Appeals, patent appeal no. 3789, in re Robert L. Sibley, coating composition and process of preparing same; brief for commissioner of patents. [1937.] cover title, 8 p. 4° ‡ C 21.10: Si 11
- In Court of Customs and Patent Appeals, patent appeal no. 3790, in re
 Robert L. Sibley, coating composition; brief for commissioner of patents. C 21.10: Si 11/2 [1937.] cover title, 6 p. 4° ‡
- Trade marks. Index of trade-marks issued from Patent Office, 1936. 1937. 506 p. large 8° * Cloth, \$3.00; * paper, 75c. C 21,5/3:936 L. C. card 30-26199
- Trade-marks [etc., from] Official gazette, Feb. 2, 1937. [1937.] 7-40+xii p. il. large 8° [From Official gazette, v. 475, no. 1.] * Paper, 10c. single copy, C 21.5/a3: 475/1 \$5.00 a yr.
- Same, Feb. 9, 1937. [1937.] 199-236+xiii p. il. large 8° [From Official C 21.5/a3: 475/2 gazette, v. 475, no. 2.]
- Same, Feb. 16, 1937. [1937.] 457-486+x p. il. large 8° [From Official C 21.5/a3: 475/3 gazette, v. 475, no. 3.]
- Same, Feb. 23, 1937. [1937.] 691-727+xii p. il. large 8° [From Official C 21.5/a3: 475/4 gazette, v. 475, no. 4.]
- Young, Charles D. In Court of Customs and Patent Appeals, patent appeal no. 3831, in re Charles D. Young, streamers adapted for towing by aircraft; brief for commissioner of patents. [1937.] cover title, 8 p. 4° ‡ C 21.10: Y 84

CONGRESS

Congressional record. Congressional record, 75th Congress, 1st session, v. 81, no. 21-40; Feb. 1-26, 1937. [1937.] 747-2078+[67] p. 4° X/a.75/1:81/21-40

L. C. card 12-36438 Note.—The Congressional record containing the proceedings and debates of Congress is issued daily when Congress is in session, and indexes thereto are published fort-

nightly.

The Record is sold by the Superintendent of Documents on the following terms:

Single copy, 3 cents, if not more than 24 pages, and 1 cent more for each additional 8

Congressional record—Continued.

pages; per month, \$1.50, foreign subscription, \$2.75. Subscriptions are payable in advance. Prices for the bound volumes of the Record, 74th Congress, 2d session, and prior Congresses, will be furnished on application. Send remittances to the Superintendent of Documents, Washington, D. C. Stamps and foreign money will not be scented.

Same, index, with title, Congressional record index, 75th Congress 1st session, v. 81, nos. 21–30; Feb. 1–12, 1937. [1937.] no. 3; 84 p. 4° [Includes History of bills and resolutions.] X/a.75/1:81/21-30/ind.

Same, v. 81, nos. 31-40; Feb. 15-26, 1937. [1937.] 110. 4; 77 p. 4° IIncludes History of bills and resolutions.] X/a.75/1:81/31-40/ind.

LAWS

Note.—The public and private acts and public and private joint resolutions are first published separately, and in this form are known as "slip laws." Heretofore, at the end of each session or Congress they have been published in a paper edition popularly known as Session or Pamphlet laws; subsequently the Session laws, for the whole Congress were printed in a permanent bound edition entitled Statutes at large.

Beginning with the 75th Congress in accordance with provisions of S. 3440, 74th Congress (Public 724, approved June 20, 1936), the Session or Pamphlet laws will be discontinued and the Statutes at large heretofore published at the end of a Congress.

Each act of Congress in slip form now bears the chapter number of the Statutes at large in which it will appear later, as well as the session of Congress to which it belongs, but this information does not appear in the entries listed below.

Private [act] 2, 75th Congress.

NOTE.—The Division of Research and Publication, State Department, receives a small supply of the private acts and private joint resolutions which it distributes free upon application. Irwin, Ralph C. H. R. 3112, act for relief of Ralph C. Irwin, Approved Feb. 23, 1937.

Public [act] 3-7, 75th Congress.

Nore.—Public acts and public joint resolutions in slip form in the first prints may be obtained from the Superintendent of Documents, Washington, D. C., at a subscription price of \$2.00 for the present session (75th Congress, 1st session); foreign subscription, \$3.00; single copies are usually 5c.

Appropriations. H. R. 3587, act making appropriations to supply deficiencies in appropriations for fiscal year 1937 and prior fiscal years, to provide supplemental appropriations for fiscal year 1937, and for other purposes. [Approved Feb. 9, 1937.] 12 p. (Public 4.)

(Public 4.)

Capital Auditorium Commission. S. 974, act to create Capital Auditorium Commission.

Approved Feb. 20, 1937. 1 p. (Public 6.)

Disaster Loan Corporation. S. 1439, act to provide for loans made necessary by floods of other catastrophes in 1937. Approved Feb. 11, 1937. 1 p. (Public 5.) [S. 1439 Loans, H. R. 1545, act to provide for loans to farmers for crop production and harvesting during 1937. [Approved Jan. 29, 1937.] 3 p. (Public 3.)

White River. S. 466, act granting consent of Congress to county of Barry, Mo., to construct free highway bridge across White River at or near Eagle Rock, Mo. Approved Feb. 24, 1937. 1 p. (Public 7.)

Public [joint] resolution 4-7, 75th Congress.

Note.—Public acts and public joint resolutions in slip form in the first prints may be obtained from the Superintendent of Documents. Washington, D. C. at a subscription price of \$2.00 for the present session (75th Congress, 1st session); foreign subscription, \$3.00; single copies are usually 5c.

83.00; single copies are usually 5c.
Dallas, Greater Texas and Pan American Exposition, 1937. S. J. Res. 20, joint resolution authorizing the President to invite Pan American Republics and Dominion of Canada to participate in proposed Greater Texas and Pan American Exposition [to be held in Dallas, Tex. during 1937]. Approved Feb. 12, 1937. 1 p. (Public resolution 5.)
Federal Housing Administration. S. J. Res. 38, joint resolution to extend for period of 2 years guarantee by United States of debentures issued by Federal housing administrator. Approved Feb. 19, 1937. 1 p. (Public resolution 6.)
Government Organization, Joint Committee on. H. J. Res. 81, joint resolution to create Joint Congressional Committee on Government Organization. Approved Feb. 3, 1937. 1 p. (Public resolution 4.)

1937. 1 p. (Public resolution 4.)

Hygiene, Public. H. J. Res. 229. joint resolution to make funds available for health and sanitation activities in areas recently stricken by floods [to be expended by Public Health Service]. Approved Feb. 24, 1937. 1 p. (Public resolution 7.)

CONFERENCE COMMITTEES

Appropriations. First deficiency appropriation bill, 1937, conference report to accompany H. R. 3587 [making appropriations to supply deficiencies in appropriations for fiscal year 1937 and prior fiscal years, to provide supplemental appropriations for fiscal year 1937, and for other purposes]; submitted by Mr. Buchanan. Feb. 5, 1937. 4 p. (H. rp. 203, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

Appropriations-Continued.

— First deficiency appropriation bill, 1937, conference report to accompany H. R. 3587 [making appropriations to supply deficiencies in appropriations for fiscal year 1937 and prior fiscal years, to provide supplemental appropriations for fiscal year 1937, and for other purposes]; submitted by Mr. Buchanan. Feb. 8, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 207, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

- Appropriations. Supplemental estimate of appropriation, legislative establishment, House of Representatives [for furniture and repairs, fiscal year] 1938. Feb. 8, 1937. 2 p. (H. doc. 143, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Calendars. Calendars of House of Representatives and history of legislation, 75th Congress, 1st session, Feb. 1-25, 1937; no. 17-35. 1937. various paging, large 8° [Daily when House of Representatives is in session.] ‡ Y 1.2: 1/75-17 to 75-35
- Employees. Supplemental estimate of appropriation, legislative establishment [House of Representatives, fiscal year] 1938 [for employment of assistant clerk to Committee on Merchant Marine and Fisheries and assistant clerk to Committee on Labor]. Feb. 10, 1937. 2 p. (H. doc. 145, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

ACCOUNTS COMMITTEE, HOUSE

- Merchant Marine and Fisheries Committee, House. Compensation for assistant clerks of committees [namely, Merchant Marine and Fisheries Committee, House, and Labor Committee, House], report to accompany H. Res. 108; submitted by Mr. Warren. Feb. 4, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 174, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Wildlife Resources, Select Committee on Conservation of, House. Wildlife resources, report to accompany H. Res. 97 [to provide funds for committee authorized by H. Res. 11, authorizing Special (Select) Committee on Wildlife Conservation, appointed under authority of H. Res. 237, 73d Congress, continued under authority of H. Res. 44, 74th Congress, to continue its investigations during 75th Congress); submitted by Mr. Warren. Feb. 4, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 173, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

AGRICULTURE COMMITTEE, HOUSE

- Agricultural credit. Agricultural reserve note bill, report to accompany H. R. providing for issue of certain bank notes, to encourage ownership of farm homes, and for other purposes]; submitted by Mr. Jones. Feb. 19, 1937. 9 p. (H. rp. 290, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) [H. R. 1645 creates the Agricultural Reserve Note Committee.] * Paper, 5c. L. C. card 37-26209
- Calendars. Legislative calendar, 75th Congress, 1st session, Feb. 6, 1937; no. 2. Y 4.Ag 8/1:75/2 1937. 39 p. 4° ‡
- Cooperation. Secretary of Agriculture to furnish certain information relative to special inquiry on cooperative enterprises in Europe, adverse report to accompany H. Res. 101; submitted by Mr. Jones. Feb. 15, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 254, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- International Congress on Forestry. Secretary of Agriculture to furnish certain information relative to 2d International Congress on Forestry at Budapest, Hungary, adverse report to accompany H. Res. 99; submitted by Mr. Jones. Feb. 15, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 253, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- International Institute of Agriculture. Secretary of Agriculture to furnish certain information relative to biennial assembly of International Institute of Agriculture [in Rome, Italy, in 1936], adverse report to accompany H. Res. 102; submitted by Mr. Jones. Feb. 15, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 255, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

World's Poultry Congress. Secretary of Agriculture to furnish certain information relative to 6th World's Poultry Congress [held in Leipzig, Germany, in 1936], adverse report to accompany H. Res. 98; submitted by Mr. Jones. Feb. 15, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 252, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

APPROPRIATIONS COMMITTEE, HOUSE

- Government offices. Independent offices appropriation bill, 1938, report to accompany H. R. 4064 [making appropriations for Executive Office and sundry independent executive bureaus, boards, commissions, and offices, fiscal year 1938]; submitted by Mr. Woodrum. Feb. 1, 1937. 27 p. (H. rp. 165, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Independent offices appropriation bill, [fiscal year] 1938, hearings before subcommittee, 75th Congress, 1st session, on independent offices appropriation bill for 1938. 1937. ii+1100 p. 1 pl. 3 tab. * Paper, \$1.25.

Y 4.Ap 6/1: In 2/2/938

- Hygiene, Public. Make funds available for health and sanitation activities in recently flooded areas [to be expended by Public Health Service], report to accompany H. J. Res. 229; submitted by Mr. Taylor [of Colorado]. Feb. 18, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 262, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Post Office Department appropriation bill [fiscal year] 1938, hearings before subcommittee, 75th Congress, 1st session, on Post Office Department appropriation bill for 1938, 1937, ii+473 p. 2 pl. * Paper, 60c.

Y 4.Ap 6/1: P 84/938

- Treasury Department. Treasury and Post Office departments appropriation bill, fiscal year 1938, report to accompany H. R. 4720; submitted by Mr. Ludlow. Feb. 15, 1937. 46 p. (H. rp. 256, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 10c.
- Treasury Department appropriation bill, [fiscal year] 1938, hearings before subcommittee, 75th Congress, 1st session, on Treasury Department appropriation bill for 1938. 1937. ii+1002 p. il. * Paper, \$1.25. Y 4.Ap 6/1: T 71/938

BANKING AND CURRENCY COMMITTEE, HOUSE

- Federal Housing Administration. Extension of guaranty of debentures of Federal housing administrator, report to accompany S. J. Res. 38 [to extend for period of 2 years guarantee by United States of debentures issued by Federal housing administrator]; submitted by Mr. Steagall. Feb. 10, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 213, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Federal reserve notes. Extending period during which direct obligations of United States may be used as collateral security for Federal reserve notes, report to accompany S. 417; submitted by Mr. Steagall. Feb. 18, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 263, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Housing. Requesting Secretary of Commerce to transmit certain information to House of Representatives [relative to Government officials who visited foreign countries in 1936 to investigate housing conditions, etc.], adverse report to accompany H. Res. 103; submitted by Mr. Steagall. Feb. 5, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 202, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

CIVIL SERVICE COMMITTEE, HOUSE

- Civil service. To amend law relating to residence requirements of applicants for examinations before Civil Service Commission, report to accompany H. R. 2928; submitted by Mr. Ramspeck. Feb. 12, 1937. 3 p. (H. rp. 251, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Civil service pensions. Retirement of employees in legislative branch of Government, report to accompany H. R. 2901 [to amend act of May 29, 1930 (46 Stat. 349), for retirement of employees in classified civil service and in certain positions in legislative branch of Government, to include all other employees in legislative branch]; submitted by Mr. Ramspeck. Feb. 16, 1937. 3 p. (H. rp. 258, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c. L. C. card 37-26210

Government officials and employees. Married persons in Government service, report to accompany H. R. 3408 [to amend civil service act approved Jan. 16, 1893 (22 Stat. 403), so that no original appointment to classified civil service may be consummated in case of 2d member of family if combined salaries of members of family after such appointment would equal or exceed \$4,000 per annum, and to repeal sec. 213 of act of June 30, 1932, relating to employment of married persons]; submitted by Mr. Ramspeck. Feb. 16, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 259, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c. L. C. card 37-26211

CLAIMS COMMITTEE, HOUSE

- Allen, Jack C. Jack C. Allen, report to accompany H. R. 3750 [for relief of Jack C. Allen]; submitted by Mr. Nichols. Feb. 19, 1937. 3 p. (H. rp. 278, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- American Samoa. Provide for reimbursement of enlisted men of Navy for value of personal effects lost during hurricane in Samoa on Jan. 15, 1931, report to accompany H. R. 4688; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 25, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 324, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Ayer, Mrs. Lucy J. Lucy Jane Ayer, report to accompany H. R. 4023 [for relief of Lucy Jane Ayer]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 19, 1937.
 5 p. (H. rp. 284, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Bayley, Mrs. Margaret S. Margaret Scott Bayley, report to accompany H. R. 3636 [for relief of Margaret Scott Bayley]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 19, 1937. 8 p. (H. rp. 272, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Biscaro, Guideo. Guideo Biscaro, Giovanni Polin, Spironello Antonio, Arturo Bettio, Carlo Biscaro, and Antonio Vannin, report to accompany H. R. 886 [for relief of Guideo Biscaro, Giovanni Polin, Spironello Antonio, Arturo Bettio, Carlo Biscaro, and Antonio Vannin]; submitted by Mr. Dickstein. Feb. 24, 1937. 9 p. (H. rp. 300, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Blanchard, J. Harvey. J. Harvey Blanchard, report to accompany H. R. 2333 [for relief of J. Harvey Blanchard]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 24, 1937. 3 p. (H. rp. 305, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Bookwalter, Donald L. Bookwalter, report to accompany H. R. 2352 [for relief of Donald L. Bookwalter]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 24, 1937. 5 p. (H. rp. 306, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Booth, F. E., Company, Incorporated. F. E. Booth Co., report to accompany H. R. 3204 [for relief of F. E. Booth Company]; submitted by Mr. Coffee of Washington. Feb. 24, 1937. 8 p. (H. rp. 310, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) Paper, 5c.
- Callaway, John E. Estate of John E. Callaway, report to accompany H. R. 3055 [for relief of estate of John E. Callaway]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 12, 1937. 4 p. (H. rp. 238, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) Paper, 5c.
- Carter, Charles F. Louise Marie Carter, report to accompany H. R. 3956 [for relief of Mr. and Mrs. Charles F. Carter, parents and guardians of Louise Marie Carter]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 19, 1937. 8 p. (H. rp. 282, 75th Cong. 1st sess.)
 *Paper, 5c.
- Carter, Durell B. D. B. Carter, report to accompany H. R. 3573 [for relief of D. B. Carter]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 12, 1937. 8 p. (H. rp. 248, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Cason, William R. William Randolph Cason, report to accompany H. R. 3268 [for relief of William Randolph Cason]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 12, 1937. 6 p. (H. rp. 244, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Chapman Field. Authorizing settlement of outstanding claims against Chapman Field, Fla., report to accompany H. R. 4287; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 19, 1937. 11 p. (H. rp. 265, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Civilian Conservation Corps. Authorize settlement of individual claims for personal property lost or damaged, arising out of activities of Civilian Con-

- Civilian Conservation Corps-Continued. servation Corps, which have been approved by Secretary of War, report to
 - accompany H. R. 2773; submitted by Mr. Smith of Washington. Feb. 19, 1937. 4 p. (H. rp. 271, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Claims of contractors for excess costs incurred while constructing navigation dams and locks on Mississippi River and its tributaries, report to accompany H. R. 2565 [to confer jurisdiction on Court of Claims to hear, determine, and enter judgment upon claims of contractors for excess costs incurred while constructing navigation dams and locks on Mississippi River and its tributaries]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 24, 1937. 15 p. (H. rp. 296, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Clarkson, John T. John T. Clarkson, report to accompany H. R. 591 [for relief of John T. Clarkson]; submitted by Mr. Thomas of New Jersey. Feb. 24, 1937. (H. rp. 298, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Cohen, Goldman & Co., Inc., report to accompany H. R. 2789 [for relief of Cohen, Goldman and Company, Incorporated]; submitted by Mr. Ryan. Feb. 24, 1937. 15 p. (II. rp. 308, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Cordle, Otis. Otis Cordle, report to accompany H. R. 988 [for relief of Otis Cordle]; submitted by Mr. Atkinson. Feb. 24, 1937. 10 p. (H. rp. 302, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Curteman, Claude. Claude Curteman, report to accompany H. R. 2801 [for relief of Claude Curteman]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 12, 1937. 4 p. (H. rp. 234, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Durham, Goldie. Goldie Durham, report to accompany H. R. 937 [for relief of Goldie Durham]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 24, 1937. 3 p. (H. rp. 301, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Eureka, Calif. To provide for reimbursement of Navy enlisted men for personal effects destroyed in fire at naval radio station, Eureka, Calif., on Jan. 17, 1930, report to accompany H. R. 4684; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 24, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 313, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Fisher, M. K. M. K. Fisher, report to accompany H. R. 2987 [for relief of M. K. Fisher]; submitted by Mr. McGehee. Feb. 24, 1937. 7 p. (H. rp. 309, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Fowlkes, Adele. Adele Fowlkes, report to accompany H. R. 3967 [for relief of Adele Fowlkes]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 19, 1937. 8 p. (H. rp. 283, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Goodwin, Ella. Ella Goodwin, report to accompany H. R. 3706 [for relief of Ella Goodwin]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 19, 1937. 9 p. (H. rp. 274, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Grace, Margaret. Margaret Grace and Alice Shriner, report to accompany
 H. R. 4508 [for relief of Margaret Grace and Alice Shriner]; submitted by
 Mr. Smith of Washington. Feb. 25, 1937. 7 p. (H. rp. 322, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Gray, E. B. E. B. Gray, report to accompany H. R. 2936 [for relief of E. B. Gray]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 12, 1937. 3 p. (H. rp. 236, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Great Northern Railway Co., report to accompany H. R. 3354 [for relief of Great Northern Railway Company); submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 12, 1937. 6 p. (H. rp. 245, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Grier-Lowrance Construction Co., Inc., report to accompany H. R. 3190 [for relief of Grier-Lowrance Construction Company, Incorporated]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 12, 1937. 11 p. (H. rp. 240, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Guam Island. To provide for reimbursement of Navy enlisted men for personal effects destroyed in fire at naval radio station, Libugon, Guam, on Apr. 15, 1932, report to accompany H. R. 4683; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 24, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 312, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.

- Hall, F. E. F. E. Hall, report to accompany H. R. 2828 [for relief of F. E. Hall];
 submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 12, 1937. 5 p. (H. rp. 235, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Hampton, Adam D. A. D. Hampton, report to accompany H. R. 450 [for relief of A. D. Hampton]; submitted by Mr. Ryan. Feb. 24, 1937. 8 p. (H. rp. 297, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Harris, Mrs. Bertha M. Bertha M. Harris, report to accompany H. R. 3201 [for relief of Bertha M. Harris]; submitted by Mr. Smith of Washington. Feb. 12, 1937. 3 p. (H. rp. 241, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Hill, Harry J. Rev. Harry J. Hill, report to accompany H. R. 2781 [for relief of Harry J. Hill]; submitted by Mr. Ryan. Feb. 12, 1937. 4 p. (H. rp. 233, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Hyland, Mrs. Annie E. Annie E. Hyland, report to accompany H. R. 4233 [for relief of Annie E. Hyland]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland, Feb. 19, 1937.
 4 p. (H. rp. 285, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Investigations Division, Interior Dept. Certain employees of Division of Investigation, and certain disbursing officers of Interior Department, report to accompany H. R. 2774 [for relief of certain employees of Division of Investigation, Department of Interior, and certain disbursing officers of Department of Interior]; submitted by Mr. Eberharter. Feb. 24, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 307, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Johnson, Victor P. V. P. Johnson, report to accompany H. R. 4242 [for relief of V. P. Johnson]; submitted by Mr. Ryan. Feb. 19, 1937, 4 p. (H. rp. 286, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Johnston, Alfred T. Alfred T. Johnston, report to accompany H. R. 3722 [for relief of Alfred T. Johnston]; submitted by Mr. Carlson. Feb. 19, 1937. 3 p. (H. rp. 275, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Karshner, Walter T. Walter T. Karshner and others, report to accompany H. R. 1377 [conferring jurisdiction upon district court for southern district of Ohio to hear, determine, and render judgment upon claims of Walter T. Karshner, Katherine Karshner, Anne M. Karshner, and Mrs. James E. McShane]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland, Feb. 12, 1937. 8 p. (H. rp. 231, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Kellogg, Ralph P. Ralph P. Kellogg, report to accompany H. R. 4259 [for relief of Ralph P. Kellogg]; submitted by Mr. Ryan. Feb. 19, 1937. 4 p. (H. rp. 289, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Ketcham, Asa C. Asa C. Ketcham, report to accompany H. R. 738 [for relief of Asa C. Ketcham]; submitted by Mr. South. Feb. 24, 1937. 7 p. (H. rp. 299, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Knopp, Bernard. Bernard Knopp, report to accompany H. R. 4717 [for relief of Bernard Knopp]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 25, 1937.
 5 p. (H. rp. 327, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Knott, J. H. J. H. Knott, report to accompany H. R. 3395 [for relief of J. H. Knott]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 12, 1937. 3 p. (H. rp. 246, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Landtiser, Mrs. Mada. Mada Landtiser, report to accompany H. R. 595 [for relief of Mada Landtiser]; submitted by Mr. Thomas of New Jersey. Feb. 19, 1937. 9 p. (H. rp. 268, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Locfler, F. M. F. M. Loeffler, report to accompany H. R. 3451 [for relief of F. M. Loeffler]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 12, 1937. 4 p. (H. rp. 247, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Long, Clifford Y. Clifford Y. Long, report to accompany H. R. 3738 [for relief of Clifford Y. Long]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 24, 1937. 3 p. (H. rp. 311, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- McCubbin, Mrs. Letha F. Brown McCubbin, report to accompany H. R. 328 [for relief of estate of Letha F. McCubbin, estate of Mary B. Hodge, and estate of Walter H. Mansfield]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 19, 1937. 7 p. (H. rp. 266, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

- McMahan, William A. William A. McMahan, report to accompany H. R. 1254 [for relief of William A. McMahan]; submitted by Mr. Ryan. Feb. 24, 1937. 7 p. (H. rp. 303, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Managua, Nicaragua. Provide additional sum for payment of claims under act for reimbursement of certain officers and enlisted men or former officers and enlisted men of Navy and Marine Corps for personal property lost, damaged, or destroyed as result of earthquake which occurred at Managua, Nicaragua, on Mar. 31, 1931, report to accompany H. R. 4689; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 25, 1937. 3 p. (H. rp. 325, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Marine Barracks, Quantico. To provide for reimbursement of enlisted men of Marine Corps for personal effects lost by fire at Marine Barracks, Quantico, Va., on Oct. 5, 1930, report to accompany H. R. 4686; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 24, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 315, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Markowitz, Mrs. Eva. Eva Markowitz, report to accompany H. R. 458 [for relief of Eva Markowitz]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 19, 1937. 9 p. (H. rp. 267, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Matthews, Barbara J. Barbara Jean Matthews, report to accompany H. R. 4258 [for relief of Barbara Jean Matthews]; submitted by Mr. McGehee. Feb. 19, 1937. 4 p. (H. rp. 288, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Milliser, Milo. Milo Milliser, report to accompany H. R. 3954 [for relief of Milo Milliser]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 19, 1937. 9 p. (H. rp. 281, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Morgan, Rees. Estate of Rees Morgan, report to accompany H. R. 3812 [for relief of estate of Rees Morgan]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 19, 1937. 3 p. (H. rp. 279, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Mullen, Nell V. Nell Mullen, report to accompany H. R. 3921 [for relief of Nell Mullen]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 19, 1937. 5 p. (H. rp. 280, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Naval Operating Base, Hampton Roads. Provide for reimbursement of certain civilian employees of Naval Operating Base, Hampton Roads, Va., for tools lost in fire at pier no. 7, at Naval Operating Base, on May 4, 1930, report to accompany H. R. 4685; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 24, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 314, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Naval Training Station, Hampton Roads. Provide for reimbursement of enlisted men of Navy for personal effects lost by fire at Naval Training Station, Hampton Roads, Va., on Feb. 21, 1927, report to accompany H. R. 4687; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 25, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 323, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Neale, Mrs. Marie B. Marie B. Neale, report to accompany H. R. 2940 [for relief of Marie B. Neale]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 12, 1937.
 5 p. (H. rp. 237, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Nelson, N. C. N. C. Nelson, report to accompany H. R. 4246 [for relief of N. C. Nelson]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 19, 1937. 8 p. (H. rp. 287, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- North Truro, Mass. Provide for reimbursement of enlisted men of Navy for personal effects destroyed in fire at radio direction finder station, North Truro, Mass., on Dec. 27, 1934, report to accompany S. 766; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 25, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 328, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Officers, Army. Certain disbursing officers of Army and settlement of individual claims approved by War Department, report to accompany II. R. 2772 [for relief of certain disbursing officers of Army and for settlement of individual claims approved by War Department]; submitted by Mr. McGehee. Feb. 19, 1937. 8 p. (H. rp. 270, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Phillips, Marion S. Marion Shober Phillips, report to accompany H. R. 2003 [for relief of Marion Shober Phillips]; submitted by Mr. Ramspeck. Feb. 12, 1937. 7 p. (H. rp. 232, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

- Pruett, Edward J. Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Pruett, report to accompany H. R. 3736 [for relief of Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Pruett]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 19, 1937. 4 p. (H. rp. 277, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Rea, Merritt. Merritt Rea, report to accompany H. R. 4427 [for relief of Merritt Rea]; submitted by Mr. McGehee. Feb. 25, 1937. 5 p. (H. rp. 321, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Reisler, Ralph. Ralph Reisler, report to accompany H. R. 1690 [for relief of Ralph Reisler]; submitted by Mr. McGehee, Feb. 24, 1937. 6 p. (H. rp. 304, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Retellatto, Achille. Achille and Albert Retellatto, report to accompany H. R. 3575 [conferring jurisdiction upon district court for eastern district of New York to hear, determine, and render judgment upon claims of Achille and Albert Retellatto]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 12, 1937. 9 p. (H. rp. 249, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Rose, Mrs. Rosalie. Rosalie Rose, report to accompany H. R. 3203 [for relief of Rosalie Rose]; submitted by Mr. Carlson. Feb. 12, 1937. 9 p. (H. rp. 242, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Rudy, Joseph A. Joseph A. Rudy, report to accompany H. R. 3251 [for relief of Joseph A. Rudy]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 12, 1937.
 4 p. (H. rp. 243, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Snell, Harold W. Harold W. Snell, report to accompany H. R. 2771 [for relief of Harold W. Snell]; submitted by Mr. Atkinson. Feb. 19, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 269, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Sterling Bronze Co., report to accompany H. R. 3701 [for relief of Sterling Bronze Company]; submitted by Mr. McGehee. Feb. 19, 1937. 15 p. (H. rp. 273, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Tilghman, Mrs. Zoe A. Zoe A. Tilghman, report to accompany H. R. 3734 [for relief of Zoe A. Tilghman]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 19, 1937. 7 p. (H. rp. 276, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Washington Navy Yard. Provide for reimbursement of enlisted men of Navy for personal effects destroyed in fire in building no. 125, Navy Yard, Washington, D. C., on July 16, 1935, report to accompany H. R. 4690; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 25, 1937. Z p. (H. rp. 326, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- White, John E. John Edgar White, report to accompany H. R. 3067 [for relief of John Edgar White]; submitted by Mr. Kennedy of Maryland. Feb. 12, 1937. 4 p. (H. rp. 239, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Willis, E. C. E. C. Willis, father of Charles R. Willis, report to accompany H. R. 3630 [for relief of E. C. Willis, father of Charles R. Willis]; submitted by Mr. McGehee. Feb. 12, 1937. 7 p. (H. rp. 250, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA COMMITTEE, HOUSE

- Crime and criminals. Amend sec. 907 of code of law for District of Columbia, as amended [relative to punishment on 2d and 3d convictions for any felony], report to accompany H. R. 4188; submitted by Mrs. Norton. Feb. 4, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 191, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Hutton, Welton B. Provide for holding of examination by Board of Optometry of District of Columbia for limited license to practice optometry in District of Columbia for Welton B. Hutton, report to accompany H. R. 4536 [to provide for holding of examination by Board of Optometry of District of Columbia for license to practice optometry in District of Columbia for Welton B. Hutton]; submitted by Mrs. Norton. Feb. 25, 1937. 3 p. (H. rp. 318, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Juvenile Court. Amending act to create Juvenile Court [in and for District of Columbia], report to accompany H. R. 4276; submitted by Mrs. Norton. Feb. 4, 1937. 11 p. (H. rp. 177, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper 5c. L. C. card 37-26212

- Pair, Clarence Q. Providing for issuance of license to practice healing art in District of Columbia to Clarence Quinton Pair, report to accompany S. 989; submitted by Mrs. Norton. Feb. 18, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 264, 75th Cong. 1st sess.)
- Recorder of deeds building, report to accompany H. R. 4217 [to provide for erection of building to be used exclusively for recorder of deeds]; submitted by Mrs. Norton. Feb. 4, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 192, 75th Cong. 1st sess.)
- Sales. Regulate sales of goods in District of Columbia, report to accompany S. 936; submitted by Mrs. Norton. Feb. 25, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 316, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Streets. Designating certain streets or avenues in the Mall as Ohio, Missouri, Oklahoma, and Maine avenues, report to accompany H. J. Res. 171; submitted by Mrs. Norton. Feb. 25, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 317, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Stuart, Ralph C. License to practice healing art for Ralph Charles Stuart, report to accompany H. R. 4113; submitted by Mrs. Norton, Feb. 4, 1937, 2 p. (H. rp. 190, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper 5c.

EXPENDITURES IN EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS COMMITTEE, HOUSE

- Calendars. Legislative calendar, 75th Congress, 1st session, Feb. 2 and 27, 1937; no. 1 and 2. 1937. Each 6 p. 4° ‡ Y 4.Ex 7/13; 75/1,2
- Government contracts. Requiring naming of subcontractors, report to accompany H. R. 146 [to require contractors on public-building projects to name their subcontractors, material men, and supply men]; submitted by Mr. Griswold. Feb. 4, 1937. Zp. (H. rp. 178, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Covernment officials and employees. For payment of certain employees, report to accompany H. J. Res. 131 [for payment of certain employees of United States Government in District of Columbia and employees of District of Columbia for Jan. 20, 1937]; submitted by Mr. Cochran. Feb. 3, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 170, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Public works. Directing Secretary of Interior to furnish House of Representatives with certain report, adverse report to accompany H. Res. 121 [requesting Secretary of Interior to furnish House of Representatives 121 certain information pertaining to non-Federal works projects pending in Federal Emergency Administration of Public Works]; submitted by Mr. Cochran. Feb. 24, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 295, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

FLOOD CONTROL COMMITTEE, HOUSE

- Batten Kill. Preliminary examination of Battenkill in New York, report to accompany H. R. 2682 [to authorize preliminary examination and survey of Battenkill in New York, with view to control of its floods]; submitted by Mr. Whittington. Feb. 4, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 183, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5e.
- Fourche la Fave River. Preliminary examination of Fourche La Fave River, in Perry, Yell, and Scott counties, Ark. report to accompany H. R. 61 [authorizing preliminary examination and survey of Fourche La Fave River. in Perry, Yell, and Scott counties, Ark., with view to control of its floods]; submitted by Mr. Whittington. Feb. 4, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 179, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Lavaca River. Preliminary examination and survey of Lavaca River, Tex. [with view to control of its floods], report to accompany H. R. 3619; submitted by Mr. Whittington. Feb. 4, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 187, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Mackinaw River. Preliminary examination and survey of Mackinaw River, Ill. [with view to flood control], report to accompany H. R. 1629; submitted by Mr. Whittington. Feb. 4, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 182, 75th Cong. 1st sess.)

 *Paper, 5c.

- Mettawee River. Preliminary examination of Mettawee River in New York, report to accompany H. R. 2683 [to authorize preliminary examination and survey of Mettawee River in New York, with view to control of its floods]; submitted by Mr. Whittington. Feb. 4, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 184, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Mill Creek. Preliminary examination and survey of Mill Creek, tributary of Brazos River, in Austin County, Tex. [with view to control of its floods], report to accompany H. R. 3620; submitted by Mr. Whittington. Feb. 4, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 188, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) Paper, 5c.
- Navidad River. Preliminary examination and survey of Navidad River, Tex. [with view to control of its floods], report to accompany H. R. 3621; submitted by Mr. Whittington. Feb. 4, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 189, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Santa Maria River. Preliminary examination and survey of Santa Maria River [with view to control of its floods], report to accompany H. R. 3306; submitted by Mr. Voorhis. Feb. 4, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 186, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Skagway River. Preliminary examination of Skagway River in vicinity of Skagway, Alaska, report to accompany H. R. 1550 [authorizing preliminary examination and survey of Skagway River in vicinity of Skagway, Alaska, with view to control of floods]; submitted by Mr. Whittington. Feb. 4, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 181, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper. 5c.
- Snake River. Preliminary examination and survey of Snake River and tributaries in Idaho, Washington, and Oregon [with view to control of flood waters], report to accompany H. R. 201; submitted by Mr. Wallgren. Feb. 4, 1937. 1 p. (II. rp. 180, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Ventura River. Preliminary examination of Ventura River, Ventura County. Calif., report to accompany H. R. 3305 [to authorize preliminary examination and survey of Ventura River, Ventura County, Calif., with view to control of its floods]; submitted by Mr. Voorhis. Feb. 4, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 185, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.

FOREIGN AFFAIRS COMMITTEE, HOUSE

- Alvarez, Higinio. Claim of Higinio Alvarez, Mexican citizen, with respect to lands on Farmers Banco in Arizona, report to accompany H. R. 2917 [authorizing appropriation for payment of claim of Higinio Alvarez, Mexican citizen, with respect to lands on Farmers Banco in Arizona, and for payment to executors of estate of R. E. Fishburn for interest in Farmers Banco assigned by General Alvarez to R. E. Fishburn]; submitted by Mr. Bloom. Feb. 2, 1937. 4 p. (H. rp. 167, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- International Dairy Congress. 11th International Dairy Congress, Berlin, Germany, in 1937, report to accompany H. J. Res. 193 [to authorize appropriation for expenses of participation by United States in 11th International Dairy Congress, Berlin, Germany, in 1937]; submitted by Mr. Bloom. Feb. 9, 1937. 3 p. (II. rp. 211, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) Paper. 5c.
- Neutrality act of 1937, report to accompany H. J. Res. 242 [to maintain neutrality of United States in event of war between or among foreign nations]; submitted by Mr. McReynolds. Feb. 25, 1937. 7 p. (H. rp. 320 [pt. 1], 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
 L. C. card 37-26267
- Shwamberg Mrs. M. N. Mrs. M. N. Shwamberg and others, report to accompany H. R. 2978 [for relief of Mrs. M. N. Shwamberg and others, namely, Country Hospital, Shanghai, China, and Ed Birt]; submitted by Mr. Johnson of Texas. Feb. 2, 1937. 3 p. (H. rp. 168, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) Paper, 5c.

IMMIGRATION AND NATURALIZATION COMMITTEE, HOUSE

Branchicella, Salvatore. Salvatore Branchicella, report to accompany H. R. 4451 [to authorize cancelation of deportation proceedings in case of Salvatore Branchicella]; submitted by Mrs. O'Day. Feb. 17, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 261, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

- Cattaneo, Angelo. Angelo and Auro Cattaneo, report to accompany H. R. 1731 [for relief of Angelo and Auro Cattaneo]; submitted by Mr. Kramer. Feb. 11, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 229, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Filipinos in United States. To further extend period for emigration of Filipinos from United States to Philippine Islands, report to accompany H. R. 2305 [to extend time for applying for and receiving benefits under act to provide means by which certain Filipinos can emigrate from United States]; submitted by Mr. Kramer. Feb. 10, 1937. 3 p. (H. rp. 216, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Harris, Joseph. Joseph Harris (Joseph Hersh), report to accompany H. R. 3969 [for relief of Joseph Harris (Joseph Hersh)]; submitted by Mrs. O'Day. Feb. 11, 1937. 3 p. (H. rp. 228, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Klemencic, Mrs. Philipina B. Philipina Baca Klemencic, report to accompany H R 3382 [for relief of Philipina Baca Klemencic]; submitted by Mrs. O'Day. Feb. 11, 1937. 3 p. (H. rp. 227, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Kovach, Francesco. Francesco Kovach (Frank Kovach) (Joe Kalister), report to accompany H. R. 3645 [for relief of Francesco Kovach, alias Frank Kovach, alias Joe Kalister]; submitted by Mrs. O'Day. Feb. 3, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 169, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c
- Mookerjee, M. Kellogg. Dr. M. Kellogg Mookerjee, report to accompany H. J. Res. 101 [for relief of M. Kellogg Mookerjee]; submitted by Mr. Massingale. Feb. 10, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 215, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Silver, Sol. Sol Silver, report to accompany H. R. 3753 [for relief of Sol Silver]; submitted by Mr. Lesinski. Feb. 3, 1937. 3 p. (H. rp. 171, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Urist, Herman, Herman Urist, report to accompany H. R. 3393 [for relief of Herman Urist]; submitted by Mrs. O'Day. Feb. 5, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 199, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Urist, Mrs. Minnie H. Minnie Urist, report to accompany H. R. 3394 [for relief of Minnie Urist]; submitted by Mrs. O'Day. Feb. 5, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 200, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

INDIAN AFFAIRS COMMITTEE, HOUSE

Calendars. Legislative calendar, 75th Congress, 1st session, Feb. 24, 1937; no. 1. 1937. 34 p. 4° \ddagger Y 4.In 2/1:75/1

INTERSTATE AND FOREIGN COMMERCE COMMITTEE, HOUSE

- Columbia River. Bridge across Columbia River at or near The Dalles, Oregareport to accompany H. R. 2503 [to extend time for construction of bridge across Columbia River near The Dalles, Oreg., by The Dalles Bridge Company]; submitted by Mr. O'Connell of Montana. Feb. 4, 1937. 4 p. (H. rp. 196, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Coosa River. Bridge across Coosa River at Gilberts Ferry, Ala., report to accompany H. R. 3148 [granting consent of Congress to Alabama, or Etowah County, or both, to construct free highway bridge across Coosa River at or near Gilberts Ferry in Etowah County, Ala.]; submitted by Mr. Pearson. Feb. 4, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 197, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Delaware River. Bridge across Delaware River at Petty Island, report to accompany H. R. 2306 [to authorize Crew Levick Company, and such other corporation or individuals as may be associated with it, to construct bridge across portion of Delaware River between mainland of county of Camden and State of New Jersey, and Petty Island in said county and State]; submitted by Mr. Wolverton. Feb. 4, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 195, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- H. R. 2895 [to extend time for construction of bridge across Delaware River near Trenton, N. J., by Pennsylvania Railroad Company and Pennsylvania and Newark Railroad Company]; submitted by Mr. Wolverton. Feb. 10, 1937. 3 p. (H. rp. 217, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.

- Freight rates. To amend paragraph (1) of sec. 4 of interstate commerce act, as amended, hearing, 75th Congress, 1st session, on H. R. 1668 (long and short haul section), Jan. 28-Feb. 17, 1937. iv+684 p. il. 3 p. of pl. * Paper, 70c.
- Missouri River. Bridge across Missouri River at Brownville, Nebr., report to accompany H. R. 194 [to extend times for commencing and completing construction of bridge across Missouri River at or near Brownville, Nebr., by Atchison County, Mo., and Nemaha County, Nebr., singly or jointly]; submitted by Mr. Eicher. Feb. 4, 1937. 3 p. (H. rp. 193, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Bridge across Missouri River at or near Atchison, Kans., report to accompany S. 62 [to extend times for commencing and completing construction of free highway bridge across Missouri River at or near Atchison, Kans., by Atchison, Kans., and county of Buchanan, Mo., or either of them, or Kansas and Missouri, or either of them, or highway departments of such States, acting jointly or severally]; submitted by Mr. Boren. Feb. 17, 1937. 3 p. (H. rp. 260, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) [Corrected print. 1st print reads incorrectly Committee on Immigration and Naturalization instead of Committee on Interstate and Foreign Commerce.] * Paper, 5c.
- Radiomen. To amend sec. 318 of communications act of 1934 (operators' licenses), report to accompany H. R. 3898; submitted by Mr. Cole of Maryland. Feb. 22, 1937. 3 p. (H. rp. 292, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Savannah River. Bridge across Savannah River at Lincolnton, Ga., report to accompany H. R. 3675 [to extend times for commencing and completing construction of bridge across Savannah River at or near Lincolnton, Ga., by Georgia]; submitted by Mr. Pearson. Feb. 10, 1937. 4 p. (H. rp. 218, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Turtle Bay. Declaring Turtle Bay and Turtle Bayou, Tex., nonnavigable waterways, report to accompany H. R. 3689; submitted by Mr. Maloney. Feb. 4, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 198, 75th Cong., 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- White River. Bridge across White River at Eagle Rock, Mo., report to accompany H. R. 2258 [granting consent of Congress to county of Barry, Mo., to construct free highway bridge across White River at or near Eagle Rock, Mo.]; submitted by Mr. Boren. Feb. 4, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 194, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

JUDICIARY COMMITTEE, HOUSE

- Actions at law. Provide for appearance by Attorney General in cases involving constitutionality of acts of Congress, report to accompany H. R. 2260 [to provide for appearance on behalf of and appeal by United States in cases in which constitutionality of acts of Congress is involved]; submitted by Mr. Sumners of Texas. Feb. 9, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 212, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c. L. C. card 37-26213
- Bankruptcy. Amend sec. 64 of bankruptcy act, as amended [relating to debts which have priority], report to accompany H. R. 137; submitted by Mr. Chandler. Feb. 11, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 230, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Calendars. Legislative calendar, 75th Congress, 1st session, Feb. 1–20, 1937; no. 3–5. 1937. various paging, 4° ‡ Y 4.J 89/1:75/3–5
- District Courts. Courtroom at Orlando, Fla., report to accompany H. R. 2005 [to amend act for establishment of term of district court for southern district of Florida at Orlando, Fla.]; submitted by Mr. Walter. Feb. 8, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 206, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Crawford County, Iowa, report to accompany H. R. 3284 [to transfer Crawford County, Iowa, from southern judicial district of Iowa to northern judicial district of Iowa]; submitted by Mr. Walter. Feb. 8, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 204, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

District Courts-Continued.

Whitman County, Wash., report to accompany H. R. 3411 [to amend sec. 112 of judicial code to provide for inclusion of Whitman County, Wash., in northern division of eastern district of Washington]; submitted by Mr. Walter. Feb. 8, 1987. 2 p. (H. rp. 205, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

Judges. Retirement of Supreme Court justices, report to accompany H. R. 2518 [to provide for retirement of justices of Supreme Court]; submitted by Mr. Healey. Feb. 4, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 176, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c. L. C. card 37-26268

LABOR COMMITTEE, HOUSE

Automobile strike. Requesting information regarding automobile strike, adverse report to accompany H. Res. 96 [requesting Secretary of Labor to furnish House of Representatives with all information available on automobile strike]; submitted by Mr. Connery. Feb. 3, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 172, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

Requesting information regarding current automobile industry strike, adverse report to accompany H. Res. 112 [requesting Secretary of Labor to furnish House of Representatives with certain information in regard to current automobile industry strike]; submitted by Mr. Connery. Feb. 15, 1937, 1 p. (H. rp. 257, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

International Labor Office, Geneva. Requesting information regarding International Labor Office at Geneva, adverse report to accompany H. Res. 104 [requesting Secretary of Labor to transmit certain information to House of Representatives]; submitted by Mr. Connery. Feb. 9, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 210, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.

LIBRARY COMMITTEE, HOUSE

Books for adult blind, report to accompany H. R. 168 [to authorize increase in annual appropriation for books for adult blind]; submitted by Mr. Keller. Feb. 5, 1937. 3 p. (H. rp. 201, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) [Part of this appropriation is to be expended for books on sound-reproduction records known as talking books.] * Paper, 5c.

National Gallery of Art, report to accompany H. J. Res. 217 [providing for construction and maintenance of National Gallery of Art]; submitted by Mr. Keller. Feb. 22, 1937. 6 p. (H. rp. 291, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) [H. J. Res. 217 establishes in the Smithsonian Institution a bureau which shall be directed by a board to be known as the Trustees of the National Gallery of Art, provides for acceptance from Andrew W. Mellon, donor of the National Gallery of Art, of a collection of works of art to be housed in said gallery, and changes the name of the present National Gallery of Art of the Smithsonian Institution to the National Collection of Fine Arts.] * Paper, 5c.*

MERCHANT MARINE AND FISHERIES COMMITTEE, HOUSE

Calendars. Legislative calendar, 75th Congress, 1st session, Feb. 16, 1937; no. 1, 1937.
 **44 p. 4° ‡
 **Y 4.M53; 75/1

Fish and fisheries. Purchase and distribution of products of fishing industry report to accompany H. R. 4609 [to authorize purchase and distribution of products of fishing industry by Federal Surplus Commodities Corporation]; submitted by Mr. Bland. Feb. 11, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 223, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper 5c.

Merchant marine. Amending sec. 704, merchant marine act, 1936 [relating to operation of vessels transferred to Maritime Commission by said act], report to accompany H. R. 4951; submitted by Mr. Bland. Feb. 23, 1937. 9 p. (H. rp. 293, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

MILITARY AFFAIRS COMMITTEE, HOUSE

Calendars. Legislative calendar, 75th Congress, 1st session, 1st and 2d edition 1937. 72 p. and 103 p. 4° ‡ Y 4.M 50/1:75/1, 2

How to order publications—See information following Contents

Military Academy, West Point. To amend act of May 25, 1933 (48 Stat. 73) relating to bachelor of science degrees, report to accompany H. R. 2291 [to amend act of May 25, 1933 (48 Stat. 73), so as to authorize conferring of bachelor of science degree on all living graduates of Military Academy, Naval Academy, and Coast Guard Academy]: submitted by Mr. Hill of Alabama. Feb. 10, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 214, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

NAVAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE, HOUSE

- Naval Air Station, Alameda. Amend Public law 780, 74th Congress, authorizing acquisition of lands in Alameda, Calif., as site for naval air station, report to accompany H. J. Res. 43; submitted by Mr. Drewry. Feb. 11, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 220, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Naval Records and Library Office. Authorizing Secretary of Navy to accept gifts and bequests for benefit of Office of Naval Records and Library, Navy Department, report to accompany H. R. 3598; submitted by Mr. Kniffin. Feb. 11, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 221, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- San Diego, Calif. Authorize acceptance of lands in San Diego, Calif., by United States, and transfer by Secretary of Navy of other lands to San Diego, report to accompany H. R. 3607; submitted by Mr. McFarlane. Feb. 11, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 222, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

PENSIONS COMMITTEE, HOUSE

Pensions. Granting pensions and increases of pensions to soldiers, sailors, and nurses of War with Spain, Philippine insurrection, or China Relief Expedition, report to accompany H. R. 5030. submitted by Mr. Gasque. Feb. 25, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 319, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

POST OFFICE AND POST ROADS COMMITTEE, HOUSE

- Letter carriers. Increased salaries for village letter carriers, report to accompany H. R. 4285; submitted by Mr. Romjue. Feb. 11, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 224, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Periodicals. Special rates of postage on matter for the blind, report to accompany H. R. 4286; submitted by Mr. Mead. Feb. 11, 1937. 2 p. (H. rp. 226, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) [H. R. 4286 provides for special rates of postage on magazines or periodicals published in raised characters or on sound-reproduction records.] * Paper, 5c.
- Postmasters. Equipment allowance to 3d-class postmasters, report to accompany H. R. 2723; submitted by Mr. Romjue. Feb. 11, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 225, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

PUBLIC BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS COMMITTEE, HOUSE

Capital Auditorium Commission. Create Capital Auditorium Commission, report to accompany S. 974; submitted by Mr. Kerr. Feb. 4, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 175, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

RIVERS AND HARBORS COMMITTEE, HOUSE

- Cambridge Harbor, Md., report of Board of Engineers for Rivers and Harbors on review of reports heretofore submitted on Cambridge Harbor, Md. [Sept. 21, 1936, with report of E. J. Dent, etc.]. [1936.] 16 p. map. (Document 7, 75th Y 4.R 52: 75/7 Cong. 1st sess.)
- Crisfield Harbor, Md., report of Board of Engineers for Rivers and Harbors on review of reports heretofore submitted on Crisfield Harbor, Md. [July 27, 1936, with report of E. J. Dent, etc.]. [1936.] 19 p. map. (Document 2, 75th Cong. Y 4.R 52: 75/2 1st sess.)
- Hoskins Creek, Va., report of Board of Engineers for Rivers and Harbors on review of reports heretofore submitted on Hoskins Creek, Va. [Sept. 21, 1936, with report of R. G. Guyer, etc.]. [1936.] 17 p. map. (Document 8, 75th Y 4.R 52: 75/8

How to order publications—See information following Contents 131896 - 37 - No. 506 - 4

- Humboldt Bay and Harbor, Calif., report of Board of Engineers for Rivers and Harbors on review of reports heretofore submitted on Humboldt Bay and Harbor, Calif. [Oct. 19, 1936, with report of J. A. Dorst, etc.]. [1937.] 21 p. map. (Document 11, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) † Y 4.R 52: 75/11
- Indiana Harbor and Canal, Ind., report of Board of Engineers for Rivers and Harbors on review of reports heretofore submitted on Indiana Harbor and Canal, Ind. [Dec. 14, 1936, with report of S. N. Karrick, etc.]. [1937.] 20 p. map. (Document 13, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) [Indiana Harbor has been merged with East Chicago, Ind.] † Y 4.R 52: 75/13
- Intracoastal waterway from Cape Fear River, N. C., to St. Johns River, Fla., report of Board of Engineers for Rivers and Harbors on review of reports heretofore submitted on intracoastal waterway from Cape Fear River, N. C., to St. Johns River, Fla. (sections between Cape Fear River, N. C., and Savannah, Ga.) [Aug. 31, 1936, with report of special board of engineer officers, etc.] [1936.] 45 p. map. (Document 6, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) † Y 4.R 52:75/6
- Lafayette River, Va., report of Board of Engineers for Rivers and Harbors on review of reports heretofore submitted on Lafayette River, Va. [Aug. 31, 1936, with report of H. R. Cole, etc.]. [1936.] 22 p. map. (Document 5, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) † Y 4.R 52: 75/5
- Newtown Creck, N. Y., report of Board of Engineers for Rivers and Harbors on review of reports heretofore submitted on Newtown Creek, N. Y. [July 27, 1936, with report of John W. N. Schulz, etc.]. [1937.] 36 p. map. (Document 4, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) † Y 4.R 52: 75/4
- Sabine-Neches Waterway, Tex., report of Board of Engineers for Rivers and Harbors on review of reports heretofore submitted on Sabine-Neches Waterway (branch channel to Orange municipal wharf), Tex. [July 27, 1936, with report of E. H. Marks, etc.]. [1936.] 22 p. map. (Document 3, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) †
- St. Josephs Bay, Fla., report of Board of Engineers for Rivers and Harbors on review of reports heretofore submitted on St. Josephs Bay, Fla. [Nov. 16, 1936, with report of R. Park, etc.]. [1937.] 26 p. map. (Document 10, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) † Y 4.R 52: 75/10
- San Francisco Harbor, Calif., report of Board of Engineers for Rivers and Harbors on review of reports heretofore submitted on San Francisco Harbor (seaplane base), Calif. [Nov. 16, 1936, with report of J. A. Dorst, etc.]. [1936.] 17 p. map. (Document 12, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) † Y 4.R 52: 75/12
- San Joaquin River and Stockton Channel, Calif., report of Board of Engineers for Rivers and Harbors on review of reports heretofore submitted on San Joaquin River and Stockton Channel, Calif. [Jan. 11, 1937, with report of L. B. Chambers, etc.]. [1937.] 32 p. map. (Document 15, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) †
- Scajaquada Creek, N. Y., report of Board of Engineers for Rivers and Harbors on review of reports heretofore submitted on Scajaquada Creek, Buffalo, N. Y. [Dec. 14, 1936, with report of J. A. O'Connor, etc.]. [1937.] 13 p. map. (Document 14, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) † Y 4.R 52: 75/14

RULES COMMITTEE, HOUSE

- Federal Housing Administration. Consideration of House joint resolution 127, to extend for period of 2 years guaranty by United States of debentures issued by Federal Housing Administration, report to accompany H. Res. 113; submitted by Mr. O'Connor [of New York]. Feb. 9, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 208, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Real Estate Bondholders' Reorganizations, Select Committee to Investigate, House. House resolution 78, authorizing Select Committee to Investigate Real Estate Bondholders' Reorganizations to continue investigation authorized under House resolution 412 of 73d Congress, and supplementary resolutions of 74th Congress, report to accompany H. Res. 78; submitted by Mr. O'Connor [of New York]. Feb. 9, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 209, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.

WAYS AND MEANS COMMITTEE, HOUSE

Calendar of bills and resolutions referred to Committee on Ways and Means, alendar of bills and resolutions referred to Communication of bills and resolutions referred to Communication 1937, 46 p. 4° ‡ 75th Congress, 1st session, Feb. 10, 1937; no. 1. 1937. 46 p. 4° ‡ Y 4.W 36:75/1

Bituminous coal act of 1937, report to accompany H. R. 4985 [to regulate interstate commerce in bituminous coal]; submitted by Mr. Doughton. Feb. 23, 1937. 35 p. (H. rp. 294, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) [H. R. 4985 repeals the bituminous coal conservation act of 1935 and the commission, etc., established thereby, and provides for a new National Bituminous Coal Commission. sion and a new Office of Consumers' Counsel of National Bituminous Coal Commission in the Interior Department. Includes minority views.] Paper,

L. C. card 37-26215

Railroads. Extension of excise tax upon carriers and income tax upon their employees, report to accompany H. J. Res. 212 [to amend act to levy excise tax upon carriers and income tax upon their employees, so as to extend levy of such taxes to June 30, 1938]; submitted by Mr. Doughton. Feb. 11, 1937. 1 p. (H. rp. 219, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

Reciprocity. Extending reciprocal foreign trade agreement act, hearings, 75th Congress, 1st session, on H. J. Res. 96, Jan. 21-26, 1937. 1937. [vi]+555 p. il. Y 4.W 36: T 67/5 * Paper, 60c.

To extend authority of the President under sec. 350 of tariff act of 1930, as amended [relative to reciprocal trade agreements], report to accompany H. J. Res. 96; submitted by Mr. Doughton. Feb. 1, 1937. 27 p. (H. rp. 166, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) [Includes views of minority.] * Paper, 5c. L. C. card 37-26216

SENATE

Calendar of business, Senate, 75th Congress, 1st session, Feb. 1-26, 1937; no. 9-23, 1937. Each 8 p. or 12 p. large 8° [Daily when Senate is in session. The 9-23, 1937. Each 8 p. of 12 p. hitge 3 [Each state of the calendar day Feb. 26.1 ‡ legislative day of Feb. 24 extended through the calendar day Feb. 26.1 ‡ Y1.3:75/9-23

AGRICULTURE AND FORESTRY COMMITTEE, SENATE

Calendars. Legislative calendar, 75th Congress, 1st session. Feb. 2 and 17. 1937; no. 5 and 6. 1937. 19 p. and 24 p. 4° \ddagger Y 4.Ag 8/2:75/5, 6

Insect pests. Making funds available for control of incipient or emergency outbreaks of insect pests or plant diseases, including grasshoppers, Mormon crickets, and chinch bugs [to be expended by Bureau of Entomology and Plant Quarantine], report to accompany S. J. Res. 75, submitted by Mr. Gillette. Feb. 19, 1937. 4 p. (S. rp. 110, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

APPROPRIATIONS COMMITTEE, SENATE

Government offices. Independent offices appropriation bill, 1938, report to accompany H. R. 4064 [making appropriations for Executive Office and sundry independent executive bureaus, boards, commissions, and offices, fiscal year 1938]; submitted by Mr. Glass. Feb. 15, 1937. 4 p. (S. rp. 92, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

Independent offices appropriation bill, [fiscal year] 1938, hearings before subcommittee, 75th Congress, 1st session, on H. R. 4064. 1937. ii+139 p. Y 4.Ap 6/2: In 2/938 * Paper, 15c. * Paper, 15c.

BANKING AND CURRENCY COMMITTEE, SENATE

Calendars. Legislative calendar, 75th Congress, 1st session, Feb. 9 and 25, 1937; no. 3 and 4, 1937. 22 p. and 24 p. 4° ‡

Credit insurance. Insurance of rehabilitation loans by Federal Housing Administration, report to accompany S. 1228 [to amend national housing act, relative to insurance of loans and advances for improvement upon real property]; submitted by Mr. Bulkley. Feb. 11, 1937. 1 p. (S. rp. 81, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

How to order publications—See information following Contents

- Federal Housing Administration. Extension of guaranty of debentures of Federal Housing Administration, report to accompany S. J. Res. 38 [to extend for period of 2 years guarantee by United States of debentures issued by Federal housing administrator]; submitted by Mr. Bulkley. Feb. 1, calendar day Feb. 2, 1937. 1 p. (S. rp. 28, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) Paper, 5c.
- Federal reserve notes. Extending period during which direct obligations of United States may be used as collateral security for Federal reserve notes, report to accompany S. 417; submitted by Mr. Wagner. Feb. 10, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 49, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) Paper, 5c.

CLAIMS COMMITTEE, SENATE

- Arthur & Allen. Fields B. Arthur and Arthur L. Allen, copartners, Colorado Culvert & Flume Co., Glen Haller, Kenneth Austin, A. B. Hoffman, J. W. Jones, and Lloyd Lasswell, report to accompany H. R. 1120 [for relief of and Allen, Colorado Culvert and Flume Company, Glen Business as Arthur Austin, A. B. Hoffman, J. W. Jones, and Lloyd Lasswell I; submitted by Mr. Schwellenbach. Feb. 24, calendar day Feb. 25, 1937. 14 p. (S. rp. 127, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Blake, Eugene, jr. Capt. Eugene Blake, jr., report to accompany S. 1413 [for relief of Eugene Blake, jr.]; submitted by Mr. Brown of Michigan, Feb. 24, calendar day Feb. 25, 1937. 7 p. (S. rp. 134, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) [S. 1413 authorizes the payment of a judgment secured by Phillip Hudson Phillips against Captain Blake.] *Paper, 5c.
- Blanchard, J. Harvey. J. Harvey Blanchard, report to accompany S. 713 [to provide appropriation for payment of claims of persons who suffered property damage, death, or personal injury due to explosion at naval ammunified depot, Lake Denmark, N. J., July 10, 1926]; submitted by Mr. Capper. Feb. 24, calendar day Feb. 25, 1937. 3 p. (S. rp. 130, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Clark, Lewis. Lewis Clark and Freda Mason, report to accompany H. R. 911 [for relief of Lewis Clark and Freda Mason]; submitted by Mr. Brown of Michigan. Feb. 24, calendar day Feb. 26, 1937. 4 p. (S. rp. 135, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Hardy, George A. Claims of 4 persons arising from 1st Army maneuvers, Aug. 1935, report to accompany S. 463 [to settle claims of 4 persons arising from 1st Army maneuvers, Aug. 1935, namely, George A. Hardy, Mang B. Kiechle, John C. McLeod, and Earl W. Zimmer]; submitted by Mr. Logan. Feb. 24, calendar day Feb. 25, 1937. 3 p. (S. rp. 120, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) Paper, 5c.
- King, Harry. Harry King, report to accompany S. 525 | for relief of Harry King]; submitted by Mr. Hughes. Feb. 24, calendar day Feb. 25, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 132, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Miller, Mrs. Alice W. Estate of Alice W. Miller, report to accompany S. 308 [for relief of estate of Alice W. Miller]; submitted by Mr. Ellender. Feb. 24, calendar day Feb. 25, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 131, 75th Cong. 1st sess.)
- Officers, Army. Certain disbursing officers of Army and settlement of individual claims approved by War Department, report to accompany S. 464 vidual claims approved by War Department; submitted by Mr. Logan. Feb. 24, calendar day Feb. 25, 1937. 8 p. (S. rp. 128, 75th Cong. 1st sess.)
- Richards, J. H. J. H. Richards, report to accompany S. 179 [for relief of J. H. Richards]; submitted by Mr. Schwellenbach. Feb. 24, calendar day Feb. 25, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 126, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Sipe, Alban C. Alban C. Sipe, report to accompany S. 1147 [for relief of Alban C. Sipe]; submitted by Mr. Hughes. Feb. 24, calendar day Feb. 25, 1937. 1 p. (S. rp. 133, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

- White, Dorothy. Dorothy White, Mrs. Carol M. White, and Charles A. White, report to accompany S. 548 [for relief of Dorothy White, Mrs. Carol M. White, and Charles A. White]; submitted by Mr. Burke. Feb. 24, calendar day Feb. 26, 1937. 13 p. (S. rp. 137, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- White, Mrs. Edith L. Edith Lewis White, report to accompany S. 609 [for relief of Edith Lewis White]: submitted by Mr. Burke. Feb. 24, calendar day Feb. 26, 1937. 5 p. (S. rp. 136, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

COMMERCE COMMITTEE, SENATE

- Anastasia Island lighthouse reservation, Fla., report to accompany S. 1125 [to amend act to dispose of certain portions of Anastasia Island lighthouse reservation, Fla., to St. Augustine, Fla., and for other purposes]; submitted by Mr. Pepper. Feb. 15, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 90, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Calendars. Legislative calendar, 75th Congress, 1st session, Feb. 8 and 24. 1937; no. 3 and 4. 1937. Each 71 p. 4° [Imprint date incorrectly given on Y 4.C 73/2: 75/3, 4 no. 3 as 1936.] ‡
- Coast Guard Academy, New London. Establishment of permanent instruction staff at Coast Guard Academy, report to accompany S. 1441; submitted by Mr. Copeland. Feb. 11, 1937. 3 p. (S. rp. 85, 75th Cong. 1st sess.)

 Paper, 5c.
- Delaware River. Extending construction time of bridge across Delaware River near Trenton, N. J. [by Pennsylvania Railroad Company and Pennsylvania and Newark Railroad Company], report to accompany S. 715; submitted by Mr. Sheppard. Feb. 10, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 54, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Firearms. Regulating commerce in firearms, report to accompany 8, 3; submitted by Mr. Copeland for himself and Mr. Vandenberg. Feb. 11, 1937. 2 p. (8, rp. 82, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Fish and fisheries. Authorizing distribution of products of fishing industry, report to accompany S. 1406; submitted by Mr. White. Feb. 11, 1937. 1 p. (S. rp. 84, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Purchase and distribution of products of fishing industry, report to accompany S. 1258 [to authorize purchase and distribution of products of fishing industry]; submitted by Mr. Balley. Feb. 8, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 45, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Foods, drugs, and cosmetics, report to accompany S. 5 [to prevent adulteration, misbranding, and false advertisement of food, drugs, devices, and cosmetics in interstate, foreign, and other commerce subject to jurisdiction of United States, for purposes of safeguarding public health, preventing deceit upon purchasing public, and for other purposes]; submitted by Mr. Copeland. Feb. 15, 1937. 6 p. (S. rp. 91, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c. L. C. card 37-26217
- Great Lakes Exposition. Continuance of participation of United States in Great Lakes Exposition in [Cleveland] Ohio, in 1937, report to accompany S. J. Res. 53; submitted by Mr. Copeland for Senator Donahey. Feb. 11, 1937. 1 p. (S. rp. 87, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Hygicne, Public. Authorizing emergency relief funds for health and sanitation in flood areas [to be expended by Public Health Service], report to accompany S. J. Res. 79; submitted by Mr. Copeland. Feb. 15, calendar day Feb. 17, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 102, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Missouri River. Extending times for construction and completion of bridge across Missouri River at Garrison, N. Dak. [by North Dakota], report to accompany S. 361; submitted by Mr. Sheppard. Feb. 10, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 55, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Further extending times for commencing and completing bridge across Missouri River at South Sioux City, Nebr., and Sioux City, Iowa [by Dakota County, Nebr.], report to accompany S. 997; submitted by Mr. Sheppard. Feb. 10, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 57, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

- Missouri River-Continued.
 - Further extending times for commencing and completing bridge across Missouri River between Decatur, Nebr., and Onawa, Iowa [by Burt County, Nebr.], report to accompany S. 996; submitted by Mr. Sheppard. Feb. 10, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 56, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Officers, Coast Guard. Enabling Coast Guard officers to purchase articles of ordnance property for use in public service [in same manner as such property may be purchased by officers of Army, Navy, and Marine Corps], report to accompany S. 1442; submitted by Mr. Copeland. Feb. 11, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 86, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Ohio River. Reservoir system for protection of Pittsburgh and Ohio Valley in case of floods, report to accompany S. 1173 [to amend act authorizing construction of certain public works on rivers and harbors for flood control, approved June 22, 1936]; submitted by Mr. Guffey. Feb. 11, 1937. 1 p. (S. rp. 83, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Sailors. Continuous discharge book, American seamen, hearing, 75th Congress, 1st session, on presentation of demands of striking rank and file seamen relative to continuous discharge book, Jan. 12, 1937. 1937. iii+57 p. Y 4.C 73/2: Se 1/9
- St. Josephs Bay. Improvements at St. Josephs Harbor, Fla., report to accompany S. 875 [authorizing construction of improvements at St. Josephs Harbor, Fla.]; submitted by Mr. Pepper. Feb. 8, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 37, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Walkill Valley, N. Y., flood control, hearing, 75th Congress, 1st session, Jan. 28 [27], 1937. 1937. iii+79 p. * Paper, 10c. Y 4.C 73/2: F 65/9
- White River. Authorizing construction of bridge across White River at Eagle Rock, Mo., report to accompany S. 466 [granting consent of Congress to county of Barry, Mo., to construct free highway bridge across White River at or near Eagle Rock, Mo.]; submitted by Mr. Sheppard. Feb. 10, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 53, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA COMMITTEE, SENATE

- Calendars. Legislative calendar, 75th Congress, 1st session, Feb. 3, 1937; no. 1. 1937. 8 p. 4° ‡ Y 4.D 63/2:75/1
- Gambling. Amend gambling laws of District of Columbia, report to accompany S. 711 [to amend act to establish code of law for District of Columbia, as amended, and particularly sec. 863, 911, and 914 of said code]; submitted by Mr. King. Feb. 5, 1937. 4 p. (S. rp. 35, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Lawyers. Qualifications of practitioners of law in District of Columbia, report to accompany S. 204; submitted by Mr. McCarran. Feb. 5, 1937. 3 p. (S. rp. 36, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Pair, Clarence Q. Provide for issuance of license to practice healing art in District of Columbia to Clarence Quinton Pair, report to accompany S. 989; submitted by Mr. Overton. Feb. 8, 1937. 1 p. (S. rp. 47, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Sales. Regulate sales of goods in District of Columbia, report to accompany S. 936; submitted by Mr. Capper. Feb. 5, 1937. 3 p. (S. rp. 31, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Stuart, Ralph C. Provide for issuance of license to practice healing art in District of Columbia to Ralph Charles Stuart, report to accompany S. 84; submitted by Mr. Reynolds. Feb. 8, 1937. 1 p. (S. rp. 48, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

EDUCATION AND LABOR COMMITTEE, SENATE

Calendars. Legislative calendar, 75th Congress, 1st session, Feb. 3, 1937; no. 1, 1937. 16 p. 4° ‡ Y 4.Ed 8/3: 75/1

- Communism. Repeal proviso relating to teaching or advocating communism in public schools of District of Columbia, report to accompany S. 530; submitted by Mr. Lee. Feb. 1, calendar day Feb. 3, 1937. 1 p. (S. rp. 30, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Liberty of speech. Violations of free speech and rights of labor, preliminary report pursuant to S. Res. 266, 74th Cong. [to investigate violations of right of free speech and assembly and interference with right of labor to organize and bargain collectively]; submitted by Mr. La Follette. Feb. 8, 1937. 16 p. (S. rp. 46, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) [This report relates to industrial use of espionage, strikebreaking, and munitions]. * Paper, 5c. L. C. card 37-26218
- Unemployed. Creating a special committee to investigate unemployment and relief, report to accompany S. Res. 36; submitted by Mr. Black. Feb. 1, calendar day Feb. 3, 1937. 1 p. (S. rp. 29, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

FINANCE COMMITTEE, SENATE

- Calendars. Calendar, assignments for hearings on H. J. Res. 96, extending reciprocal trade agreement act, Feb. 10–12, 1937; no. 1–3. 1937. various paging, 4° ‡ Y 4.F 49: 75/1–3/Reciprocal trade
- Calendar, assignments for subcommittee hearings on S. 790, bill relative to regulation of shipment in interstate and foreign commerce of petroleum, Feb. 12-17, 1937; no. 1-4. 1937. various paging, 4° ‡ Y 4.F 49; 75/1-4/Petroleum
- Legislative calendar, 75th Congress, 1st session, Feb. 1-25, 1937; no. 8-15.
 1937. Each 28 p. or 32 p. 4° ‡
- Legislative calendar [of] subcommittee on veterans' legislation, 75th Congress, 1st session, Feb. 5–25, 1937; no. 1–3. 1937. Each 8 p. 4° ‡ Y 4.F 49: 75/1–3/Vet.
- Old age pensions. Reserves under Federal old-age benefit plan, social security act, hearing, 75th Congress, 1st session, on S. Con. Res. 4, calling for plans and recommendations for amendment of certain provisions of social security act. Feb. 22, 1937. 1937. ii+33 p. *Paper, 5c. Y 4.F 49: Ol 1
- Railroads. Extension of excise tax upon carriers and income tax upon their employees, report to accompany H. J. Res. 212 [to amend act to levy excise tax upon carriers and income tax upon their employees, so as to extend levy of such taxes to June 30, 1938]; submitted by Mr. Harrison. Feb. 19, 1937. 3 p. (S. rp. 112, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Reciprocity. Extend authority of the President under sec. 350 of tariff act of 1930, as amended [relative to reciprocal trade agreements], report to accompany H. J. Res. 96; submitted by Mr. Harrison. Feb. 19, 1937. 22 p. (S. rp. 111, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
 L. C. card 37–26219.
- Extending reciprocal trade agreement act, hearings, 75th Congress, 1st session, on H. J. Res. 96, to extend authority of the President under sec. 350 of tariff act of 1930, as amended, Feb. 10 [-15], 1937, 1937, pts. 1-3, [xi]+1-520 p. il. 1 pl. * Paper, pt. 1, 15c.; * pts. 2 and 3, each 20c. Y 4 F 49; T 67/3/pt.1-3

FOREIGN RELATIONS COMMITTEE, SENATE

Neutrality. Amendments to neutrality act, report to accompany S. J. Res. 51 [to amend joint resolution providing for prohibition of export of arms, ammunition, and implements of war to belligerent countries, prohibition of transportation of arms, ammunition, and implements of war by vessels of United States for use of belligerent states, for registration and licensing of persons engaged in business of manufacturing, exporting, or importing arms, ammunition, or implements of war, and restricting travel by American citizens on belligerent ships during war, as amended]; submitted by Mr. Pittman. Feb. 23, 1937. 9 p. (S. rp. 118, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c. L. C. card 37-26220.

How to order publications-See information following Contents

Neutrality-Continued.

Neutrality, hearing, 75th Congress, 1st session, relative to proposed legislation on neutrality, Feb. 13, 1937. 1937. ii+25 p. *Paper, 5c.

Y 4.F 76/2: N 39/2

Paris, France. Participation of United States in International Exposition of Paris, 1937, report to accompany S. J. Res. 70; submitted by Mr. Pittman. Feb. 10, 1937.
2 p. (S. rp. 71, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

INDIAN AFFAIRS COMMITTEE, SENATE

- Assimiboin Indians. Claims of Assimiboine Indians, Montana, report to accompany S. 641 [conferring jurisdiction on Court of Claims to hear, examine, adjudicate, and enter judgment in any claims which Assimiboine Indians may have against United States]; submitted by Mr. Thomas of Oklahoma for Mr. Wheeler. Feb. 10, 1937. 4 p. (S. rp. 77, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Calendars. Legislative calendar, 75th Congress, 1st session, Feb. 8, 1937; no. 1, 1937, 32 p. 4° ‡ Y 4.In 2/2:75/1
- Chippewa Indians. Turtle Mountain Chippewa Indians of North Dakota, report to accompany S. 95 [referring claims of Turtle Mountain band or bands of Chippewa Indians of North Dakota to Court of Claims for finding of fact and recommendations to Congress]; submitted by Mr. Frazier. Feb. 10, 1937. 6 p. (S. rp. 70, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Creek Indians. Muskogee or Creek tribe, appropriation carrying out agreement, Mar. 1, 1901, report to accompany S. 1253 [authorizing appropriation to carry out provisions of sec. 26 of agreement with Muskogee or Creek tribe of Indians, approved Mar. 1, 1901]; submitted by Mr. Thomas of Oklahoma. Feb. 10, 1937. 5 p. (S. rp. 75, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Crow Indians. Crow tribe of Indians of Montana, report to accompany S. J. Res. 55 [to amend act conferring jurisdiction upon Court of Claims to hear, examine, adjudicate, and render judgment in claims which Crow tribe of Indians may have against United States]; submitted by Mr. Thomas of Oklahoma for Mr. Wheeler. Feb. 10, 1937. 6 p. (S. rp. 78, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Indians. Compilation of Indian laws and treaties, report to accompany S. Res. 60 [authorizing preparation of laws and treaties relating to Indian affairs passed and proclaimed since Mar. 4, 1927, including 75th Congress, to be known as Laws and treaties relating to Indian affairs, v. 5]; submitted by Mr. Thomas of Oklahoma. Feb. 10, 1937, 2 p. (S. rp. 72, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Kiowa Indians. Kiowa, Comanche, Apache Indian jurisdictional act, report to accompany S. 149 [to refer claims of Kiowa, Comanche, and Apache tribes of Indians to Court of Claims with absolute right of appeal to Supreme Court]; submitted by Mr. Thomas of Oklahoma. Feb. 10, 1937. 3 p. (S. rp. 73, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Osage Indians. Osage civilization fund, report to accompany S. 670 [authorizing appropriation for payment to Osage tribe of Indians on account of their lands sold by United States]: submitted by Mr. Thomas of Oklahoma. Feb. 10, 1937. 32 p. (S. rp. 74, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- San Carlos Reservation. San Carlos Apache Indians, payment for ceded lands, report to accompany S. 1231 [authorizing payment to San Carlos Apache Indians for lands ceded by them in agreement of Feb. 25, 1896, ratified by act of June 10, 1896, and reopening such lands to mineral entry]; submitted by Mr. Ashurst. Feb. 15, calendar day Feb. 17, 1937. 6 p. (S. rp. 105, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Shoshoni Indians. Western bands of Shoshone Nation, Nevada, jurisdictional act, report to accompany S. 68 [authorizing western bands of Shoshoue Nation of Indians to sue in Court of Claims]; submitted by Mr. Thomas of Oklahoma. Feb. 10, 1937. 4 p. (S. rp. 76, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Trotter, G. A. G. A. Trotter, report to accompany S. 1423 [for relief of G. A. Trotter]; submitted by Mr. Thomas of Oklahoma. Feb. 15, calendar day Feb. 17, 1937. 3 p. (S. rp. 104, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

Yellowstone River. Granting consent to Montana and Wyoming to enter into compact for division of waters of Yellowstone River, report to accompany S. 534; submitted by Mr. Wheeler. Feb. 8, 1937. 3 p. (S. rp. 42, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

L. C. card 37-26221

INTERSTATE COMMERCE COMMITTEE, SENATE

Calendars. Legislative calendar, 75th Congress, 1st session, Feb. 17, 1937; no. 2. Y 4.In 8/3: 75/2 1937. 8 p. 4° \$

JUDICIARY COMMITTEE, SENATE

- Actions at law. Disposition of cases in which validity of acts of Congress is drawn in question, report to accompany S. 1437; submitted by Mr. Neely. Feb. 24, 1937. 8 p. (S. rp. 125, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) [S. 1437 makes the United States a party to such cases and provides for the appearance of the Attorney General on behalf of the United States with right of appeal.] * Paper, 5c. L. C. card 37-26222
- Calendars. Legislative calendar, 75th Congress, 1st session, Feb. 1–22, 1937; no. 3–6. 1937. Each 24 p. or 28 p. 4° ‡
- Judges. Retirement of Supreme Court justices, report to accompany H. R. 2518 [to provide for retirement of justices of Supreme Court]; submitted by Mr. McCarran. Feb. 23, 1937. 1 p. (S. rp. 119, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c. L. C. card 37-26223
- Massachusetts. State of Massachusetts, report to accompany S. 761 [for relief of Massachusetts]; submitted by Mr. O'Mahoney. Feb. 22, 1937. 12 p. (S. rp. 115, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- National Education Association of United States. Amend charter of National Education Association of United States, report to accompany S. 709; submitted by Mr. King. Feb. 10, 1987. 2 p. (S. rp. 80, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Vermont. Readjustment of account between United States and Vermont, report to accompany S. J. Res. 21; submitted by Mr. Austin. Feb. 1, calendar day Feb. 2, 1937. 13 p. (S. rp. 27, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

MILITARY AFFAIRS COMMITTEE, SENATE

- Ambrogi, Marino. Marino Ambrogi, report to accompany S, 868 [for relief of Marino Ambrogil; submitted by Mr. Sheppard. Feb. 8, 1937. 5 p. (S. rp. 39, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Ames, Roger P. Roger P. Ames, report to accompany S. 655 [to amend act to recognize high public service rendered by Walter Reed and those associated with him in discovery of cause and means of transmission of yellow fever, as amended, by including Roger P. Ames among those honored by said act]; submitted by Mr. Sheppard. Feb. 15, calendar day Feb. 17, 1937. 7 p. (S. rp. 95, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Arms. Amend that provision of act approved Mar. 3, 1879 (20 Stat. L. 412), relating to issue of arms and ammunition for protection of public money and property, report to accompany S. 1285; submitted by Mr. Sheppard. Feb. 10, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 68, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Blair, Elmer. Elmer Blair, report to accompany S. 204 [for relief of Elmer Blair]; submitted by Mr. Logan. Feb. 23, 1937. 8 p. (S. rp. 117, 75th Cong. * Paper, 5c. 1st sess.)
- Calendars. Legislative calendar, 75th Congress, 1st session, Feb. 5-26, 1937; no. 1, 3-8. 1937. various paging, 4° [Number 2 not available.] Y 4.M 59/2: 75/1, 3-8

- Chemical Warfare Service. Change name of Chemical Warfare Service [to Chemical Service], report to accompany S. 1284; submitted by Mr. Sheppard. Feb. 10, 1937. 1 p. (S. rp. 67, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Courts martial. Amend articles of war 50½ and 70 [relative to court-martial procedure], report to accompany S. 1282; submitted by Mr. Sheppard. Feb. 10, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 65, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Explosives. Repeal act to provide for transfer of powder and other explosive materials from deteriorated and unserviceable ammunition under control of War Department to Department of Agriculture for use in land clearing, drainage, road building, and other agricultural purposes, report to accompany S. 1280; submitted by Mr. Sheppard. Feb. 10, 1937. 3 p. (S. rp. 63, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Frazier, Ernest S. Ernest S. Frazier, report to accompany S. 46 [for relief of Ernest S. Frazier]: submitted by Mr. Reynolds. Feb. 19, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 113, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Jerry, Edward N. Edward N. Jerry, report to accompany S. 44 [for relief of Edward N. Jerry]; submitted by Mr. Pepper. Feb. 23, 1937. 3 p. (S. rp. 116, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Jordan, James J. James J. Jordan, report to accompany S. 211 [for relief of James J. Jordan]; submitted by Mr. Sheppard. Feb. 5, 1937. 4 p. (S. rp. 34, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Kelly Field. Settle claims of farmers whose lands were damaged by waters from Kelly Field, Tex., report to accompany S. 461; submitted by Mr. Logan. Feb. 1, 1937.
 2 p. (S. rp. 26, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Lipps, William F. William Frank Lipps, report to accompany S. 56 [for relief of William Frank Lipps]; submitted by Mr. Sheppard. Feb. 5, 1937. 3 p. (S. rp. 32, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Little Rock, Ark. Amend act approved Feb. 7, 1913, so as to remove restrictions as to use of Little Rock Confederate cemetery, report to accompany S. 975; submitted by Mr. Sheppard. Feb. 15, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 89, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Muirhead, Robert H. Robert H. Muirhead, report to accompany S. 418 [for relief of Robert H. Muirhead]; submitted by Mr. Thomas of Utah. Feb. 1, 1937. 5 p. (S. rp. 25, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- O'Connell, Mrs. Jack J. Mrs. Jack J. O'Connell, report to accompany S. 601 [for relief of Mrs. Jack J. O'Connell, widow of Jack J. O'Connell]; submitted by Mr. Sheppard. Feb. 8, 1937. 3 p. (S. rp. 38, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Otis, Frank I. Margaret McCandlass Otis, report to accompany S. 955 [for relief of Margaret McCandlass Otis, widow of Frank I. Otis]; submitted by Mr. Sheppard. Feb. 8, 1937. 5 p. (S. rp. 41, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Pay, Army. Increase extra pay to enlisted men for reporting, report to accompany S. 1283; submitted by Mr. Sheppard. Feb. 10, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 66, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Quinn, Michael J. Authorizing Secretary of War to bestow Silver Star upon Michael J. Quinn, report to accompany S. 687; submitted by Mr. Sheppard. Feb. 15, calendar day Feb. 17, 1937. 3 p. (S. rp. 96, 75th Cong. 1st sess.)

 * Paper, 5c.
- Sanders, Pleas. Authorize award of Congressional Medal of Honor for distinguished service to Pleas Sanders, report to accompany S. 296; submitted by Mr. Reynolds. Feb. 8, 1937. 3 p. (S. rp. 43, 75th Cong. 1st sess.)

 * Paper, 5c.
- Smith, Jesse W. Jesse W. Smith, report to accompany S. 722 [for relief of Jesse W. Smith]; submitted by Mr. Sheppard. Feb. 24, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 121, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

- Snelling, Fort. Amend act authorizing Secretary of War to set apart as national cemetery certain lands of Fort Snelling military reservation, Minn., report to accompany S. 1247; submitted by Mr. Lundeen. Feb. 8, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 44, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) Paper, 5c.
- Soldiers. Walter M. Seesee, report to accompany S. 210 [for relief of soldiers who were discharged from Army during Spanish-American War, Philippine insurrection, and Boxer uprising because of minority or misrepresentation of age]; submitted by Mr. Sheppard. Feb. 8, 1937. 4 p. (S. rp. 40, 75th Cong. * Paper, 5c. 1st sess.)
- Sowinski, Stephen. For relief of Stephen Sowinski, report to accompany S. 510; submitted by Mr. Thomas of Utah. Feb. 15, calendar day Feb. 17, 1937. 24 p. (S. rp. 93, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Sprague, Charles H. Maj. Charles H. Sprague, report to accompany S. 508 [to authorize award of Purple Heart decoration to Charles H. Sprague]; submitted by Mr. Sheppard. Feb. 5, 1937. 3 p. (S. rp. 33, 75th Cong. 1st * Paper, 5c. sess.)
- War Department. Authorize procurement, without advertising, of certain War Department property, report to accompany S. 1287; submitted by Mr. Sheppard. Feb. 10, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 69, 75th Cong. 1st sess.)
- Authorize sale of surplus War Department real property, report to accompany S. 1281; submitted by Mr. Sheppard. Feb. 10, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 64, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) [The land to be sold consists of plots of ground no longer needed for cemeterial purposes.] * Paper, 5c.
- Woodfill, Samuel. Authorizing President of United States to appoint Samuel Woodfill captain in Army and then place him on retired list, report to accompany S. 300; submitted by Mr. Logan. Feb. 15, calendar day Feb. 17, 1937. 5 p. (S. rp. 94, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- York, Alvin C. Alvin C. York, report to accompany S. 1236 [authorizing President of United States to appoint Alvin C. York as major in Army and then place him on retired list]; submitted by Mr. Bachman. Feb. 24, 1937. 11 p. (S. rp. 120, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

MUNITIONS INDUSTRY, SPECIAL COMMITTEE INVESTIGATING, SENATE

- Munitions industry, hearings, 74th Congress, 2d session, pursuant to S. Res. 206 (73d Congress), to make certain investigations concerning manufacture
- ### (Unitions industry, hearings, 14th Colored Colored
- pt. 29. Allied financing in United States, 1917–23, J. P. Morgan & Company, Feb. 4 and 5, 1936. lil+8979-9498 p. ii. [The imprint date on both title page and cover of this part is given incorrectly as 1936 Instead of 1937.]

 pt. 30. Exhibits on wartime and post-war financing, 1914–23, Feb. 6, 1930. xii+9499-years, 55c.

 pt. 31. Same. years, 25c. years,

NAVAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE, SENATE

Calendars. Legislative calendar, 75th Congress, 1st session, Feb. 9 and 16, 1937; no. 2 and 3. 1937. Each 16 p. large 8° ‡

- Commissary stores. Amend act making appropriations for naval service, fiscal year 1910, to extend commissary privileges to widows of officers and enlisted men of Navy and Marine Corps, and also to officers of foreign service of United States at foreign stations, report to accompany S. 1133; submitted by Mr. Walsh. Feb. 15, calendar day Feb. 17, 1937. 3 p. (S. rp. 98, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Decorations of honor. Authorize certain officers of Navy and officers and enlisted men of Marine Corps to accept such medals, orders, and decorations as have been tendered them by foreign Governments in appreciation of services rendered, report to accompany S. 1455; submitted by Mr. Walsh. Feb. 15, calendar day Feb. 17, 1937. 1 p. (S. rp. 101, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Eureka, Calif. Provide for reimbursement of certain enlisted men and former enlisted men of Navy for value of personal effects lost by fire at naval radio station, Eureka, Calif., on Jan. 17, 1930, report to accompany S. 1315; submitted by Mr. Andrews. Feb. 24, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 123, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Guam Island. Provide for reimbursement of certain enlisted men and former enlisted men of Navy for value of personal effects destroyed in fire at naval radio station, Libugon, Guam, on Apr. 15, 1932, report to accompany S. 1317; submitted by Mr. Walsh. Feb. 15, calendar day Feb. 17, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 100, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Hildebrand, Norman. Norman Hildebrand, report to accompany S. 1311 [for relief of Norman Hildebrand]; submitted by Mr. Walsh. Feb. 24, 1937. 1 p. (S. rp. 122, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Luker, James, sr. James Luker, sr., report to accompany H. R. 824 [for relief of James Luker, sr.]; submitted by Mr. Gillette. Feb. 19, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 109, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Marine Barracks, Quantico. Provide for reimbursement of certain enlisted men and former enlisted men of Marine Corps for value of personal effects lost by fire at Marine Barracks, Quantico, Va., on Oct. 5, 1930, report to accompany S. 1314; submitted by Mr. Walsh. Feb. 15. calendar day Feb. 17, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 99, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 5c.
- Medals. Prohibit unauthorized wearing, manufacture, or sale of medals and badges issued by Navy Department, report to accompany S. 1114; submitted by Mr. Dieterich. Feb. 10, 1937. 1 p. (S. rp. 58, 75th Cong. 1st sess.)

 * Paper, 5c.
- National defense. Prohibit making of photographs, sketches, or maps of vital military and naval defensive installations and equipment, report to accompany S. 1485; submitted by Mr. Walsh. Feb. 19, 1937, 2 p. (S. rp. 108, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Naval Records and Library Office. Authorizing Secretary of Navy to accept gifts and bequests for benefit of Office of Naval Records and Library, Navy Department, report to accompany S. 1128; submitted by Mr. McGill. Feb. 10, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 62, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Navy Department. Amend act making appropriations for naval service, fiscal year 1903, report to accompany S. 1117 [to amend act making appropriations for naval service, fiscal year 1903, relative to compensation of civilian employees of Navy Department appointed for duty beyond continental limits of United States]; submitted by Mr. Walsh. Feb. 10, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 51, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Officers, Marine Corps. Amend sec. 7 of act approved May 29, 1934, to regulate distribution promotion, retirement, and discharge of commissioned officers of Marine Corps [relative to selection boards to recommend officers for promotion], report to accompany S. 1118; submitted by Mr. Walsh. Feb. 10, 1937. 1 p. (S. rp. 52, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Pay, Navy. Amend sec. 5 of act authorizing construction, repair, and preservation of certain public works on rivers and harbors, approved Mar. 3, 1925, to

- Pay, Navy—Continued.

 authorize payment of per diem in connection with naval aerial surveys and flight checking of aviation charts, report to accompany 8, 1119; submitted by Mr. Bone. Feb. 15, calendar day Feb. 17, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 97, 75th Cong. lef sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Peake, Chester B. Lt. Comdr. Chester B. Peake, report to accompany S. 1313
 [for relief of Chester B. Peake]; submitted by Mr. Walsh. Feb. 19, 1937.
 p. (8, rp. 107, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Pilar, Mrs. Cesaria del. Mrs. Cesaria Del Pilar report to accompany S. 1310 [for relief of Cesaria Del Pilar, mother of Agapito Lomobos]; submitted by Mr. Brown of New Hampshire. Feb. 15, calendar day Feb. 17, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 103, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Retired list. Army. Amend sec. 1860. Revised statutes, as amended, to permit retired officers and enlisted men of Army, Navy, and Marine Corps to hold civil office in any Territory of United States, report to accompany S. 1116 [to amend sec. 1860, Revised statutes. as amended, to permit retired officers of Army, Navy, Marine Corps, and Coast Guard to hold civil office in any Territory of United States]; submitted by Mr. Davis. Feb. 10, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 61, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- San Diego, Calif. Authorize acceptance of lands in San Diego, Calif., by United States, and transfer by Secretary of Navy of other lands to San Diego, report to accompany S. 1130; submitted by Mr. Bone. Feb. 10, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 59, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Thomason, John W. Awarding Navy Cross to John W. Thomason, report to accompany S. 1112; submitted by Mr. Brown of New Hampshire. Feb. 10, 1937. 1 p. (S. rp. 79, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Tulip, U. S. S. Authorizing appropriation for erection of memorial to officers and men of Navy who lost their lives as result of boiler explosion that totally destroyed U. S. S. Tulip near St. Inigoes Bay, Md., on Nov. 11, 1864, report to accompany S. 1120; submitted by Mr. Tydings. Feb. 19, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 106, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) [Corrected print. 1st print reads incorrectly Mr. Walsh instead of Mr. Tydings.] * Paper, 5c.
- Warrant officers, Navy. Amend act to permit certain warrant officers to count all active service rendered under temporary appointments as warrant or commissioned officers in Regular Navy, or as warrant or commissioned officers in Naval Reserve Force, for purpose of promotion to chief warrant rank [so as to permit said officers to count also active service in National Naval Volunteers], report to accompany S. 1132; submitted by Mr. Russell. Feb. 10, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 50, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Washington Navy Yard. Provide for reimbursement of certain enlisted men of Navy for value of personal effects destroyed in fire in building no. 125, Navy Yard. Washington, D. C., on July 16, 1935, report to accompany S, 1454; submitted by Mr. Gerry. Feb. 24, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 124, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

POST OFFICES AND POST ROADS COMMITTEE, SENATE

- Calendars. Legislative calendar, calendar of bills, resolutions, and reports referred to Committee on Post Offices and Post Roads for its consideration and action thereon, Feb. 17, 1937; no. 1, 75th Congress, 1st session. 1937. 8 p. Y 4.P 84/2:75/1
- Irwin, Ralph C. Ralph C. Irwin, report to accompany H. R. 3112 [for relief of Ralph C. Irwin]; submitted by Mr. McKellar. Feb. 10, 1937. 2 p. (S. rp. 60, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
- Star routes. Star-route contractors and subcontractors, report to accompany S. 740 [to provide for issuance of renewable 4-year-term contracts to qualified star-route contractors and subcontractors]; submitted by Mr. Bridges. Feb. 11, 1937. 1 p. (S. rp. 88, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

PUBLIC BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS COMMITTEE, SENATE

Capital Auditorium Commission. To create Capital Auditorium Commission, hearing. 75th Congress, 1st session, on S. 974, Jan. 28, 1937. 1937. ii+17 p. * Paper, 5c. Y 4.P 96/7: C 17/3

National Gallery of Art, report to accompany S. J. Res. 73 [providing for construction and maintenance of National Gallery of Art]; submitted by Mr. Connally. Feb. 22, 1937. 6 p. (S. rp. 114, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) [S. J. Res. 73 establishes in the Smithsonian Institution a bureau which shall be directed by a board to be known as the Trustees of the National Gallery of Art, provides for acceptance from Andrew W. Mellon, donor of the National Gallery of Art, of a collection of works of art to be housed in said gallery, and changes the name of the present National Gallery of Art of the Smithsonian Institution to the National Collection of Fine Arts.] * Paper, 5c.

PUBLIC LANDS AND SURVEYS COMMITTEE, SENATE

Calendars. Legislative calendar, 75th Congress, 1st session, Feb. 10, 1937; no. 2, 1937. 16 p. 4° ‡
 Y 4.P 96/1: 75/2

TERRITORIES AND INSULAR AFFAIRS COMMITTEE, SENATE

Calendars. Legislative calendar, calendar of bills, resolutions, and nominations referred to Committee on Territories and Insular Affairs for its consideration and action thereon, Feb. 3, 1937; no. 2, 75th Congress, 1st session. 1937. 4 p. 4° ‡ Y 4.T 27/2:75/2

WILDLIFE RESOURCES, SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON CONSERVATION OF, SENATE

North American Wildlife Conference. Wildlife restoration and conservation, proceedings of North American Wildlife Conference [taking place of 22d American Game Conference], called by President Franklin D. Roosevelt, Washington, D. C., Feb. 3-7, 1936. 1936. xvi+675 p. il. 1 pl. 76 p. of pl. (Committee print, 74th Congress, 2d session.) [A paper bound copy was also issued omitting the plates and List of illustrations (plates), otherwise the text is identical.] * Cloth, \$1.50.

L. C. card 37-26225

UNITED STATES CONSTITUTION SESQUICENTENNIAL COMMISSION

Bar Association activities during celebration of 150th anniversary of formation of Constitution, Sept. 17, 1937-Apr. 30, 1939. [1937.] 2 leaves, 4° [Processed.] †

Courts. High courts of the world and their powers, table comparing high courts of the world with Supreme Court of United States in relation to their power to pass upon constitutionality of legislative acts. n. p. [1937.]

L. C. card 37-26194

Y3.Un 3: 2 C 83

COORDINATOR FOR INDUSTRIAL COOPERATION

Council for Industrial Progress [recommendations and representation of council]. 1937. vii+111 p. †
L. C. card 37-26160 Y 3. C 78:2 In 2/2

COURT OF CLAIMS

American Sanitary Rag Company v. United States; special findings of fact [conclusion of law, and opinion of court], decided Feb. 8, 1936 [1937]. [1937.] no. 42680, 11 p. ‡ Ju 3.9/a: Am 35/26

How to order publications—See information following Contents

- Andrews. Mabel S. Andrews, executrix of Matthew Andrews, v. United States; special findings of fact [conclusion of law, and opinion of court], decided Feb. 8, 1937. [1937.] no. 43181, 8 p. ‡ Ju 3.9/a: An 27/3
- Baker. Joseph L. Baker v. United States; special findings of fact [conclusion of law, and opinion of court], decided Feb. 8, 1937. [1937.] no. 42682, 9 p. ‡ Ju 3.9/a: B 174/3
- Brock. Ruth C. Brock, Charles M. Brock, and Thomas O. Brock, administrators of O. B. Brock, v. United States; special findings of fact [conclusion of law, and opinion of court], decided Feb. 8, 1987. [1937.] no. 42853. 7 p. Ju 3.9/a: B 782
- Cases. Cases decided in Court of Claims, Dec. 2, 1935-Apr. 5, 1936, with abstract of decisions of Supreme Court in Court of Claims cases; reported by Charles F. Kincheloe. 1937. v. 82, xix+729 p. il. 1 pl. [Contains also 2 decisions of Nov. 4, 1935.] Cloth, \$2.00.

 Ju 3.9:82
- March calendar, 1937. 1937. 11 p. [Part of the pages are blank.] ‡
 L. C. card 29-16270
- Cooper. Edward W. Cooper v. United States; special findings of fact [conclusion of law, and opinion of court], decided Feb. 8, 1937. [1937.] no. 42692, 17 p. ‡
- Detroit Club v. United States; report of commissioner. [1937.] no. 42947, p. 13-17. ‡
- Farmers Cotton Oil Company to use of Choctaw Cotton Oil Company v. United States; special findings of fact [and opinion of court], decided Feb. 8, 1937. [1937.] no. 17501, congressional, 8 p. ‡ Ju 3.9/a: F 229/2
- Gately. James Gately v. United States; special findings of fact [and conclusion of law], decided Feb. 8, 1937. [1937.] no. 43287, 2 p.

 Ju 3.9/a: G 221
- Haines. Gordon W. Haines v. United States; amended report of commissioner. [1937.] no. 42498, p. 9-14. ‡ Ju 3.8: H 127/2
- Heberton. Charles M. Heberton v. United States; special findings of fact [and conclusion of law], decided Feb. 8, 1937. [1937.] no. 42932, 4 p. 1 Ju 3.9/a: H 354/2
- Karns. Franklin D. Karns v. United States; special findings of fact [and conclusion of law], decided Feb. 8, 1937. [1937.] no. 43361, 2 p. ‡
 Ju 3.9/a: K 147/2
- McGirr. William P. McGirr v. United States; special findings of fact [and conclusion of law], decided Feb. 8, 1937. [1937.] no. 42836, 3 p. ‡
 Ju 3.9/a: M 176
- Mackenzie-Kennedy. Chessborough James Henry Mackenzie-Kennedy v. United States; report of commissioner. [1937.] no. 42491, p. 15-17. ‡
 Ju 3.8: M 199/5
- Pratt. Hazen C. Pratt v. United States; special findings of fact [conclusion of law, and opinion of court], decided Feb. 8, 1937. [1937.] no. H-328, 40 p. il. ‡
- Shearer. David McD. Shearer v. United States; report of commissioner. [1937.] no. 41829, p. 13-34, il. 5 pl. ‡ Ju 3.8: Sh 31
- Standard Refractories Company v. United States; special findings of fact [conclusion of law, and opinion of court], decided Feb. 8, 1937. [1937.] no. K-61, 16 p. ‡
- Trainer. Horace G. Trainer v. United States; special findings of fact [and conclusion of law], decided Feb. 8, 1937. [1937.] no. 43327, 2 p. ‡

 Ju 3.9/a: T 682
- Tree. Continental Illinois National Bank and Trust Company of Chicago and Ronald L. Tree, as surviving trustees under last will and testament of Lambert Tree, v. United States; special findings of fact [conclusion of law, and opinion of court], decided Feb. 8, 1937. [1937.] no. M-399, 12 p. ‡ Ju 3.9/a: T 714

- Union Club of Hoboken v. United States; report of commissioner. [1937.] no. 42521, p. 7-10. ‡ Ju 3.8: Un 3/73
- Williams, W. Horace, Company, Incorporated. W. Horace Williams Co., Inc., v. United States; report of commissioner. [1937.] no. 42934, p. 41-48. ‡
 Ju 3.8: W 676/10
- Winchester Manufacturing Company v. United States; report of commissioner. [1937.] no. 42518, p. 21-30. * Ju 3.8: W 721/11

COURT OF CUSTOMS AND PATENT APPEALS

- Graphite electrodes. Customs appeal no. 4051, United States v. International Graphite & Electrode Corp., transcript of record on appeal from Customs Court. [1937.] cover title, ii+208 p. ‡

 Ju 7.6: In 8/12
- Rabbit skins. Customs appeal no. 4063, United States v. Alex Schechter Corp., transcript of record on appeal from Customs Court. [1937.] cover title, 1+47 p. ‡

 Ju 7.6; Sch 21
- Textile machinery. Customs appeal no. 4069, United States v. Asten Hill Mfg. Co., transcript of record on appeal from Customs Court. [1937.] cover title, i+32 p. ‡

 Ju 7.6: As 82

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

- United States Court of Appeals. No. 6798, Apr. term, 1936, William H. Walker et al. v. Melvin C. Hazen, George E. Allen, and Daniel I. Sultan, commissioners of District of Columbia; brief on behalf of appellees. [1937.] cover title, ii+32 p. ‡
- No. 6876, special calendar, Oct. term, 1936, Herbert C. Cave r. District of Columbia; brief on behalf of appellee. [1937.] cover title, i+23 p. ‡
 DC 9.5: C 315
- No. 6888, special calendar, Oct. term, 1936, Frank W. Ballou, superintendent of schools in District of Columbia, vs. Lois Kemp, infant, by John S. Kemp, her guardian; brief on behalf of appellant. [1937.] cover title, i+30 p. ‡

EMPLOYEES' COMPENSATION COMMISSION

Government officials and employees. Text of compensation act, as amended to June 29, 1936 (Public no. 267, 64th Congress, H. R. 15316), act to provide compensation for employees of United States suffering injuries while in performance of their duties, and for other purposes. [1937.] 21 p. *Paper, 5c.

L. C. card 37-26226

EC 1.2: Ac 8/936

Safety bulletin. Safety bulletin, v. 1, no. 3; Oct. 1936. [1936.] cover title, 24 p. 4° [Monthly. Processed.] †

L. C. card 36-26723

Note—This bulletin, issued in the interest of accident prevention in employments within the purview of the workmen's compensation laws administered by the Employees' Compensation Commission directs attention to the number of injuries reported to the commission under the Federal employees' compensation act, the longshoremen's and harbor workers' compensation act, and the District of Columbia compensation act, the causes of such injuries and the possibilities of preventing them by the use of appropriate safety measures.

- Processed.] † Nov. 1936. [1936.] cover title, 24 p. 4° [Monthly. EC 1.9: 1/4
- —— Same, v. 1, no. 5; Dec. 1936. [1936.] cover title, 28 p. 4° [Monthly. Processed.] †
- Same, v. 1, no. 6; Jan. 1937. [1937.] cover title, 28 p. 4° [Monthly. Processed.] †

FARM CREDIT ADMINISTRATION

- Addresses. Budget of agricultural news given by Robert W. Ritchie, assistant director of information of Farm Credit Administration, broadcast from Station WMAL, Washington, D. C., during National Farm and Home Hour, Feb. 10, 1937. [1937.] 5 leaves, 4° [Processed.] † FCA 1.9: R 51/3
- Improving our rural credit facilities, address by W. I. Myers, governor, Farm Credit Administration, before annual meeting of American Farm Bureau Federation at Pasadena, Calif. Dec. 1936 [published 1937]. [1]+22 p. narrow 8° (Circular A-10.) † FCA 1.4/2: A-10
- Agricultural credit. Laws pertaining to agricultural short term and intermediate credit and credit unions, as compiled in chapters 7 and 14 of title 12 of United States Code, and Division of Cooperative Marketing, as compiled in chapter 18 of title 7 of United States Code, as amended to Nov. 1, 1936, Farm Credit Administration, Federal intermediate credit banks, production credit corporations, production credit associations, banks for cooperatives, Federal credit unions, miscellaneous. Nov. 1936. viii+73 p. (Circular 20 A revised.) †

 1. C. card 37-26177
- Cattle. Western cattle and sheep areas, described for use of cooperative marketing and credit associations: by L. B. Mann. Sept. 1936. cover title, i+101 p. il. (Circular C 103.) [Includes, on p. 4 of cover, list of available publications of Farm Credit Administration on farmers' cooperative organizations.]
- Farm credit quarterly, Dec. 31, 1936; [v. 1, no. 4]. [1937.] 26 p. il. map. 4° † FCA 1.7:1/4
- Federal intermediate credit banks. Federal intermediate credit banks. [1937.] [2]+18 p. il. narrow 8° (Circular 7, revised Jan. 1937.) † FCA 1.4: 7/2
- Loans. Are you worth a million? [circular suggesting that farmer pay cooperative mortgage credit debts promptly on due date]. [1937.] [4] p. il. 24° FCA 1.4/2: I-17 ([Circular I 17.]) †
- Monthly report on loans and discounts, Dec. 1936; [prepared in] Division of Finance and Research. [1937.] [2]+10 p. il. 4° [Processed.] † FCA 1.12: 936/12
- Welcome back [circular addressed to farmer-borrower returned to good standing as member of land bauk family]. [1937.] [4] p. il. 24° ([Circustanding as member of land bauk family]. [1937.] [4] p. il. 24° ([Circustanding as member of land bauk family]. [1937.] [4] p. il. 24° ([Circustanding as member of land bauk family].
- National farm loan associations. Keeping machine in order [circular of information on national farm loan association]. [1937.] [2] p. il. 4°, folded into oblong 48° size. ([Circular I 13.]) † FCA 1.4/2: I-13
- News for farmer cooperatives, Feb. 1937; [v. 3, no. 11]. [1937.] 16 p. il. large 8° [Monthly.] * Paper, 5c. single copy, 50c. a yr.; foreign subscription, 90c. L. C. card 36-20027

FARM TENANCY SPECIAL COMMITTEE

Farm tenancy, message from President of United States transmitting report of Special Committee on Farm Tenancy [prepared under auspices of National Resources Committee]. 1937. vii+28 p. (H. doc. 149, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 10c. L. C. card 37-26227

FEDERAL BOARD OF SURVEYS AND MAPS

Note.—The Board of Surveys and Maps was changed to the Federal Board of Surveys and Maps under provisions of Executive order 7262 dated Jan. 4, 1936.

Report. Annual report of secretary, calendar year 1936. Washington [1937]. [3]+7 p. 4° [Processed.] †

How to order publications—See information following Contents 131896—37—No. 506——5

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION

- Radio service bulletin, no. 284 and 285, Feb. 1 and 15, 1937. [1937.] 15 p. and 16 p. oblong 8° [Semimonthly. Processed.] †
 L. C. card 15–26255 CC 2.3: 284, 285
- Radio stations. List of radio broadcast stations, alphabetically by call letters, Jan. 1, 1937. [1937.] 88 p. 4° [Processed.] † CC 2.10: 937
- Radio broadcast stations in United States, containing alterations and corrections to edition dated Jan. 1, 1937 for month of Jan. [1937]; Feb. 1, 1937. [1937.] 5 p. 4° [Monthly. Processed.] † CC 2.13: 937/corr.-1
- Telegraph. Operating data from monthly reports of telegraph carriers, compilations, subject to revision, from reports of revenues and expenses of telegraph, cable, and radiotelegraph carriers, each having annual operating revenues of \$50,000 or more. Nov. 1936 and 1935 [and 11 months ended with Nov. 1936 and 1935, with Summary of monthly reports of large telephone carriers relative to available data concerning telegraph operations, compilations, subject to revision, from reports of revenues of 26 Bell System carriers, Nov. 1936 and 1935; prepared in Accounting, Statistical, and Tariff Dept. [1937.] [2] p. il. oblong large 8° † CC 1.13: 936/11
- Telephone. Summary of monthly reports of large telephone carriers in United States, compilations, subject to revision, from reports of revenues and expenses of 82 telephone carriers, each having annual operating revenues in excess of \$250,000. Nov. 1936 and 1935 [and 11 months ended with Nov. 1936 and 1935; prepared in] Accounting, Statistical, and Tariff Dept. [1937.] [2] p. il. oblong large 8° † CC 1.14: 936/11

FEDERAL EMERGENCY ADMINISTRATION OF PUBLIC WORKS

- Addresses. Address by Harold L. Ickes, Federal public works administrator and Secretary of Interior, scheduled for delivery at dedication of City Hospital no. 2 (PWA project) at St. Louis, Mo., Feb. 22, 1937. [1937.] [1]+8 leaves, 4° [Processed.] † Y 3.F 31/4:9 Ic 5/25
- Address by Public Works Administrator and Secretary of Interior Harold L. Ickes, entitled 3 years of PWA, before Associated General Contractors of America at their annual convention at San Antonio, Tex., scheduled for delivery and broadcast, Feb. 17, 1937. [1937.] [1]+15 leaves, 4° [Processed.] † Y 3.F 31/4: 9 Ic 5/24

NATIONAL POWER POLICY COMMITTEE

Bonneville electric power project, Columbia River, Oreg., progress report on Bonneville electric power project, Columbia River, Oreg. Feb. 24, 1937. 4 p. (S. doc. 21, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

FEDERAL EMERGENCY RELIEF ADMINISTRATION

Report. Monthly report of Federal Emergency Relief Administration, June 1-30, 1936; Harry L. Hopkins, Federal emergency relief administrator, 1937. iv+191 p. il. †
L. C. card 33-26471

Y 3.F 31/5: 8/936-6

Note.—The present issue of the Monthly report of the Federal Emergency Relief Administration will be the final number. Efforts are being made by the Federal emergency Relief Administration and other cooperating Federal agencies to obtain comprehensive relief statistics from the States and selected local political subdivisions. The basic relief statistics regularly published in the report will be continued in the monthly bulletin. General relief statistics, which has been issued monthly since Jan. 1936.

How to order publications—See information following Contents

FEDERAL HOME LOAN BANK BOARD

Federal home loan bank review, v. 3, no. 5; Feb. 1937. [1937.] cover title, [2]+145-182 p. il. 4° [Monthly. Map on p. 3 of cover.] * Paper, 10c. single copy, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$1.40. Y 3.F 31/3:9/3-5

L. C. card 34-28163

Foreclosures. Non-farm real estate foreclosures, United States, FHLB districts, and States, Dec. 1936; prepared by Division of Research & Statistics. Washington, D. C., Jan. 25, 1937. 2 leaves, 4° [Monthly. Processed.] Y 3.F 31/3: 10/936-8

Note.—The Federal home loan bank review is the board's medium of communication with member institutions of Federal home loan bank system and is the only official organ or periodical publication of the board. The Review will be sent to all member institutions without charge. Others desiring copies may obtain them from the Superintendent of Documents, Washington, D. C., at the prices stated above.

FEDERAL HOUSING ADMINISTRATION

- Dwellings. Minimum construction requirements for new dwellings, located in eastern district of Missouri, Federal Housing Administration, St. Louis, Mo., effective Feb. 15, 1937. 1937. [1]+16 p. 1 pl. (FHA form 2302.) Y 3.F 31/11: 2 D 96/9 L. C. card 37-26178
- Minimum construction requirements for new dwellings, located in Michigan, Federal Housing Administration, Detroit, Mich., effective Feb. 1, 1937. 1937. [1]+17 p. il. (FHA form 2298.) L. C. card 37-26157 Y 3.F 31/11:2 D 96/8
- Minimum construction requirements for new dwellings located in Ohio, Federal Housing Administration, Cleveland, Columbus, and Cincinnati, Ohio, effective Mar. 1, 1937. 1937. [1]+16 p. il. (FHA form 2301.) † L. C. card 37-26146
- Housing. European housing policy and practice; [by] Ernest M. Fisher and Richard U. Ratcliff. 1936, [published] 1937. x+101 p. il. (FHA form 2290.)

L. C. card 37-26145

Y 3.F 31/11:2 H 81/8

Insured mortgage portfolio, v. 1, no. 8; Feb. 1937. [1937.] cover title, 28 p. il. 4° [Monthly. Text and map on p. 2 and 3 of cover.] * Paper, 15c. single copy, \$1.25 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$1.65. Y 3.F 31/11: 32/1-8

Note.—The Insured mortgage portfolio is the Federal Housing Administration's medium of communication with financial institutions which are approved or eligible for participation in the insured mortgage system. The Portfolio will be sent to these without charge. Others desiring copies may obtain them from the Superintendent of Documents, Washington, D. C., at the prices stated above. L. C. card 36-26561

Mechanical equipment for the home. Feb. 1937, ii+30 p. (Technical bulletin 6; FHA form 2299.) [Includes list of information available on title 2 of national housing act as issued by Federal Housing Administration.] † Y 3.F 31/11: 19/6

Periodicals. Weekly digest of periodicals, no. 122-125; Feb. 6-27, 1937. Y 3.F 31/11: 21/122-125 Each 6 leaves or 5 leaves, 4° [Processed.]

Press digest 629-647; Feb. 1-26, 1937. [1937.] various paging, 4° [Daily except Saturdays, Sundays, and holidays. Processed.] 1 Y 3.F 31/11: 20/629-647

FEDERAL PRISON INDUSTRIES, INC.

Annual report of board of directors, fiscal year 1936. [1937.] 13+ Report. [2] leaves, 4° [Processed.] † FPI 1.1:936 L. C. card 37-26228

How to order publications-See information following Contents

FEDERAL RESERVE SYSTEM BOARD OF GOVERNORS

Federal reserve bulletin, Feb. 1937; [v. 23, no. 2]. n. p. [1937]. ii+95-172 p. il. 4° [Monthly.] † Paper, 20c. single copy, \$2.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$2.60.

L. C. card 15-26318

FR 1.3/1:23/2

Note.—The bulletin contains, in addition to the regular official announcements, the national review of business conditions, detailed analyses of business conditions, research studies, reviews of foreign banking, and complete statistics showing the condition of Federal reserve banks and member banks. It will be sent to all member banks without charge. Others desiring copies may obtain them from the Federal Reserve System Board of Governors, Washington, D. C., at the prices stated above.

Federal reserve member banks. Federal reserve inter-district collection system, February supplement to Jan. 1937 list; Feb. 1, 1937. n.p. [1937]. 3 p. 4° †

L. C. card 16-26870

FR 1.9: 937/1/supp. 1

Reserve requirements of member banks of Federal reserve system, letter from secretary of Board of Governors of Federal Reserve System transmitting, in response to resolution, report on recent order of Board increasing reserve requirements of member banks on Mar. 1 and May 1, 1937. 1937. [1]+7 p. il. (S. doc. 19, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c. L. C. card 37-26229

Press statements. Statement for the press. [Processed.] †

FR 1.14-17, 19-20: date

Note.—The Federal Reserve System Board of Governors issues the following periodical statements in processed form: Bank debits (weekly); Condition of Federal reserve banks (weekly); Condition of weekly reporting member banks in leading cities (weekly); Monthly statement of debits to individual accounts by banks in reporting centers; Business indexes (monthly); Department store sales, preliminary report (monthly).

FEDERAL TRADE COMMISSION

Note.—The bound volumes of the Federal Trade Commission decisions are sold by the Superintendent of Documents, Washington, D. C. Separate opinions are sold on subscription, price \$1.00 per volume; foreign subscription, \$1.50; single copies, 5c.

- Agricultural income. Fruits and vegetables, agricultural income inquiry, letter transmitting interim report on fruits and vegetables, agricultural income inquiry. 1937. v+16 p. (S. doc. 17, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c. L. C. card 37-26230
- Amo-Line Company. In matter of Vincent Maggiore, trading as Amo-Line Company and Amo-Line Company, complaint [report] findings, and order; docket 2491, complaint, July 3, 1935, decision, Oct. 8, 1935. [1937.] p. 349–362-1, ([Decision] 1157.) [From F. T. C. decisions, v. 21.] * Paper, 5c. FT 1,11/a 2: 1157
- Crescent Shoe Company, Incorporated. In matter of Crescent Shoe Company, Inc., complaint and order; docket 2518, complaint, Aug. 15, 1935, order, Oct. 28, 1935. [1937.] p. 413-417. ([Decision] 1165.) [From F. T. C. decisions, v. 21.] *Paper, 5c. FT 1.11/a 2: 1165
- Davis Knitting Mills, Incorporated. In matter of Davis Knitting Mills, Inc., trading under its own name and as Yorke Knitting Mills, complaint and order; docket 2525, complaint, Aug. 21, 1935, order, Oct. 15, 1935. [1937.] [1]+392-394 p. ([Decision] 1161.) [From F. T. C. decisions, v. 21] * Paper, 5c. FT 1.11/a 2: 1161
- Gotham Sales Company. In matter of Harry Gottsagen [et al.] trading as Gotham Sales Company and as Universal Merchandise Company, complaint [report] findings, and order; docket 2344, complaint, Mar. 23, 1935, decision, Nov. 4, 1935. [1937.] p. 457-461. ([Decision] 1170.) [From F. T. C. decisions, v. 21.] * Paper, 5c. FT 1.11/a 2: 1170
- Gottlieb Brothers, Manufacturers of Silk Underwear, Incorporated. In matter of Gottlieb Brothers, Manufacturers of Silk Underwear, Inc., complaint and order; docket 2522, complaint, Aug. 17, 1935, order. Oct. 11, 1935, [1937.] p. 363–366. ([Decision] 1158.) [From F. T. C. decisions, v. 21.] * Paper, 5c. FT 1.11/a 2: 1158

- Huntley, B. F., Furniture Company. In matter of B. F. Huntley Furniture Company, complaint and order; docket 2503, complaint, July 30, 1935, order, Nov. 1, 1935. [1937.] [1]+452-456 p. ([Decision] 1169.) [Fr 0.11/a 2: 1169] [T 1.11/a 2: 1169]
- K & E Deluxe Padded Van Company, Incorporated. In matter of K & E Deluxe Padded Van Company, Inc., and United Van Service, complaint and order; docket 2501, complaint, July 19, 1935, order, Oct. 23, 1935. [1937.] [1]+406-412 p. ([Decision] 1164.) [From F. T. C. decisions, v. 21.] * Paper, 5c. FT 1.11/a 2: 1164
- Mayers, L. & C., Company, Incorporated. In matter of L. & C. Mayers Co., Inc., complaint [report] findings, and order; docket 2038, complaint, May 18, 1932, decision, Oct. 30, 1935. [1937.] [1]+434-443 p. ([Decision] 1167.) [From F. T. C. decisions, v. 21.] Paper, 5c. FT 1.11/a 2: 1167
- Milk. Letter transmitting summary report on conditions with respect to sale and distribution of milk and dairy products. 1937. v+39 p. (H. doc. 94, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 10c. L. C. card 37-26231
- Report on sale and distribution of milk and milk products, New York milk sales area, letter transmitting report with respect to sale and distribution of milk and milk products in New York sales area and operations of nation-wide processors and distributors of milk and milk products with headquarters in New York City. 1937. vii+138 p. (H. doc. 95, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 15c.

 L. C. card 37-26232
- Morris Shoe Company, Incorporated. In matter of Morris Shoe Company, Inc., complaint [report] findings, and order; docket 2217, complaint, Aug. 13, 1934, order, Oct. 21, 1935. [1937.] p. 399–405. ([Decision] 1163.) | From F. T. C. decisions, v. 21.] * Paper, 5c.
- Natural Body Brace Company. In matter of Natural Body Brace Company, and Potts-Turnbull Company, complaint [report] findings, and order; docket 2274, complaint, Dec. 28, 1934, decision, Oct. 8, 1935. [1937.] p. 339-348. ([Decision] 1156.) [From F. T. C. decisions, v. 21.] * Paper, 5c. FT 1.11/a 2: 1156
- Peters Serum Company. In matter of Peters Serum Company, complaint and order; docket 2556, complaint, Sept. 20, 1935, order. Oct. 18, 1935. [1937.] p. 395-398. ([Decision] 1162.) [From F. T. C. decisions, v. 21.] * Paper, 5c. FT 1.11/a 2: 1162
- Public utilities. Utility corporations, letter transmitting, in response to Senate resolution 83, 70th Congress, monthly report on electric power and gas utilities inquiry; filed with secretary of Senate, Dec. 31, 1935. 1936. no. 84-1, xxiv+1-1796 p. il. 5 pl. 2 maps, 2 tab. (S. doc. 92, pt. 84[-1], 70th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, \$2.00.

 L. C. card 28-26408
- Quality Shingle Company, Incorporated. In matter of Quality Shingle Company, Inc., and C. V. Gray, trading as Gray Lumber & Shingle Company, complaint [report] findings, and order; docket 2241, complaint, Oct. 26, 1934, decision, Oct. 8, 1935. [1937.] [1]+328-338 p. ([Decision] 1155.) [From F. T. C. decisions, v. 21.] * Paper, 5c.
- Textile industries in first half of 1936: pt. 3. Silk and rayon textile industry.

 Feb. 11, 1937. [3]+iii+22+20 p. 4° [Processed.] †

 L. C. card 36-26950

 FT 1.2: T 31/4/pt. 3/936
- Tivoli Clothes. In matter of Henry Ross, doing business under names and styles of Tivoli Clothes [et al.], complaint and order; docket 2535, complaint, Aug. 30, 1935, order, Oct. 30, 1935. [1937.] [1]+444-451 p. ([Decision] 1168.) [From F. T. C. decisions, v. 21.] * Paper, 5c. FT 1.11/a 2: 1168
- United Artists and Engravers Guild, Incorporated. In matter of United Artists and Engravers Guild, Inc., complaint [report] findings, and order; docket 2482, complaint, June 29, 1935, decision, Oct. 29, 1935. [1937.] [1]+418-433 p. ([Decision] 1166.) [From F. T. C. decisions, v. 21.] Paper. 5c.

FINE ARTS COMMISSION

Report of Commission of Fine Arts, message from President of United States transmitting 12th report of Commission of Fine Arts, July 1, 1929–Dec. 31, 1934. 1936. x+150 p. il. 2 pl. large 8° (S. doc. 214, 74th Cong. 2d sess.) * Paper, 60c. L. C. card 11-35997

GENERAL ACCOUNTING OFFICE

Decisions. Decisions of acting comptroller general, v. 16, Dec. 1936, with index-digest, Oct.—Dec. 1936; R. N. Elliott, assistant comptroller general as acting comptroller general. 1937. [1]+543-629+xxxvii p. [Monthly.] * Paper, 10c. single copy, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$1.40.

L. C. card 22-24145

GA 1.5/a: 16/6

Same, v. 16. Jan. 1937; R. N. Elliott, assistant comptroller general as acting comptroller general. 1937. [1]+629-711 p. [Monthly.] GA 1.5/a:16/7

GOVERNMENT PRINTING OFFICE

DOCUMENTS OFFICE

- Foods and cooking, canning, cold storage, home economics, list of publications for sale by superintendent of documents. Jan. 1937. [2]+14 p. (Price list 11, 30th edition.) †

 L. C. card 26-26496 GP 3.9:11/30
- Handy books, list of publications for sale by superintendent of documents. Jan. 1937. iii+13+[1] p. (Price list 73, 16th edition.) \dagger GP 3.9:73/16
- Immigration, naturalization, citizenship, aliens, races, list of publications for sale by superintendent of documents. Feb. 1937. [2]+12+[1] p. (Price list 67, 23d edition.)
- L. C. card 26-26387 GP 3.9:67/23

 Monthly catalog, United States public documents (with prices), no. 505; Jan. 1937. 1937, vi+1-114 p. * Paper, 10c. single copy, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$1.60.

L. C. card 4-18088 GP 3.8/1: 937/1

Weekly list of selected United States Government publications, Feb. 3-24, 1937, [1937.] Each 4 p. †
L. C. card 28-26554 GP 3.17: 937/5-8

L. C. card 28-26554

NOTE.—The Weekly list is an advertising list of United States Government publications for sale by the Superintendent of Documents. Some of the publications for free distribution are also listed. The list is arranged alphabetically by subjects, with annotations and prices. It may be obtained free of charge upon application to the Superintendent of Documents, Government Printing Office. Washington, D. C.

GREAT PLAINS COMMITTEE

Great Plains. Future of the Great Plains, report of Great Plains Committee [with brief bibliography for non-professional reader]. Dec. 1936. [9]+194 p. il. 1 pl. 14 p. of pl. 4° [Other illustrations on front and back cover.] * Paper, 40c, L. C. card 37-26147 Y 3.G 79/2: 2 R 29

Same, with message from President of United States transmitting report of Great Plains Committee. Feb. 10, 1937. [11]+194 p. il. 1 pl. 14 p. of pl. 4° (H. doc. 144, 75th Cong. 1st sess.)

INTERIOR DEPARTMENT

Note.—The decisions of the Department of the Interior relating chiefly to public lands, but including also leading decisions and important opinions relating to all activities of the department, are issued in signatures, being published later in bound volumes. Subscribers

may deposit \$1.00 with the Superintendent of Documents and receive the contents of a volume of the decisions in separate parts as they are issued; foreign subscription, \$1.25. Prices for bound volumes furnished upon application to the Superintendent of Documents, Washington, D. C.

Wann, Harry. No. 6850, in United States Court of Appeals for District of Columbia, Jan. term, 1937, Harry Wann v. Harold L. Ickes, Secretary of Interior; brief of appellee, Harold L. Ickes, Secretary of Interior. [1937.] ii+41 p. 7

EDUCATION OFFICE

Education. Statistical summary of education, 1933-34, chapter 1 of Biennial survey of education in United States, 1932-34; prepared by Emery M. Foster. 1937. [1]+14 p. (Bulletin 2, 1935.) [Advance pages from Biennial survey.] I 16.3: 935/2/chap. 1 * Paper, 5c. L. C. card E 20-627

Harris, William T. William Torrey Harris, commemoration of 100th anniversary of his birth, 1835-1935, Washington, D. C.; edited by Walton C. John. 1937.

x+70 p. 1 por. (Bulletin 17, 1936.) Paper, 15c.

I 16.3: 936/17 L. C. card E 37-131

March of education, news letter, no. 12; Jan. 1937. [1937.] 4 p. 4° [Monthly; none issued Dec. 1936. Processed. Supplementary to School life.] Included in price of School life for subscribers.

Public schools. Statistics of city school systems, 1933-34, chapter 3 of Biennial survey of education in United States, 1932–34; [prepared by Emery M. Foster, Lester B. Herlihy, Lula M. Comstock, Julia E. Isdell, Blanche K. Choate, Rose Marie Smith, and Walter S. Deffenbaugh]. 1936. v+379 p. il. (Bulletin 2, 1935.) [Advance pages from Biennial survey.] * Paper, 30c I 16.3: 935/2/chap. 3 L. C. card E 8-675

Radio programs. Catalogue, educational radio script exchange. [1937.] [2]+
16 leaves, il. 4° [Processed. Additional pages containing descriptions of new
scripts to be made available, will be issued from time to time.] †

The world is yours, Smithsonian Institution radio program, Mar. 1937. [1937.] 16 p. il. 4° [Monthly. Prepared in cooperation with Smithsonian I 16.56: 937/3 Institution and Works Progress Administration.]

School life, Feb. 1937; v. 22, no. 6. [1937.] cover title, p. 161-192, il. 4° [Monthly except July and August. Text on p. 2-4 of cover.] * Paper, 10c. single copy, \$1.00 a yr. (10 months); foreign subscription, \$1.45. L. C. card E 18-902 I 16.26/1: 22/6

Social security act, title 5, pt. 4, vocational rehabilitation; [issued by] Vocational Rehabilitation Division. 1937. 1 p. | Extract from Public 271, 74th Congress.

approved Aug. 14, 1935.] Subnormal children. Guide to curriculum adjustment for mentally retarded children [with Suggestions for reading], by Florence N. Beaman, Charles Scott Berry, May E. Bryne, Virgil E. Dickson, Ransom A. Greene, Lillian M. Hoff, Leta S. Hollingworth, Edna M. Kugler, Thomas V. Moore, Meta Anderson Post, Henrietta V. Race, Bertha E. Schlotter, Alice W. Wygant; compiled and edited by Elise H. Martens. 1936. vi+133 p. 1 pl. 12 p. of pl. 1 tab. (Bulletin 11, 1936.) * Paper, 20c. I 16.3: 936/11 L. C. card E 37-129

GEOLOGICAL SURVEY

Note.—The publications of the United States Geological Survey consist of Annual reports, Monographs, Professional papers, Bulletins, Water-supply papers, topographic maps (some of which bear descriptive texts), base and contour and other maps of the United States and of the States, and the World atlas of commercial geology (out of print). Practically all of them are sale publications; the exceptions are indicated by the dagger (†). The maps and folios are sold by the Geological Survey are indicated by the dagger (†). The maps and folios are sold by the Geological Survey at Washington, D. C. Except as otherwise indicated, a discount of 40 percent is allowed on any order for maps or folios that amounts to \$5.00 at the retail price. This discount applies to an order for either maps or folios alone or for maps and folios together. Remittance for these publications should be made by money order payable to the Director of the Geofor these publications should be made by money order payable to the Director of the Geofor Survey, Washington, D. C. Orders for other publications that are for sale should be sent to the Superintendent of Documents, Washington, D. C. For topographic maps see p. 180.

- Colorado River. Surface water supply of United States, 1935: pt. 9, Colorado River basin; Nathan C. Grover, chief hydraulic engineer, W. E. Dickinson, Robert Follansbee, Berkeley Johnson, and A. B. Burton, district engineers. 1937. 174+[1] p. 1 pl. (Water-supply paper 789.) [Prepared in cooperation with Arizona, Colorado, New Mexico, Utah, and Wyoming.] * Paper. 25c. L. C. card GS 10-347
- Petroleum. Inferences about origin of oil as indicated by composition of organic constituents of sediments; by Parker D. Trask. 1937. ii+147-157+[1] p. 4° (Professional paper 186 H.) * Paper, 10c.
- Publications issued in Jan. 1937; list 347. [1937.] 6 p. [Monthly.] + I 19.14/4:347
- San Juan River Valley. Geology and fuel resources of southern part of San Juan Basin, N. Mex.: pt. 3, La Ventana-Chacra Mesa coal field, by Carle H. Dane; [with title page, contents, and index to Bulletin 860]. 1936. v+81-166+v p. il. 6 pl. 3 are in pocket, 8 p. of pl. 3 maps, 1 is in pocket. (Bulletin 860 C * Paper, 40c. I 19.3:860-C

Topographic maps

Note—The Geological Survey is making a series of topographic maps that will eventually cover the whole United States, also Alaska, Hawaii, and Puerto Rico. The individual maps are projected to represent quadrangle areas rather than political divisions, and each map is designated by the name of some prominent town or natural reature in the area mapped. The scales most commonly used are 1:31,680, 1:62,500, and 1:125,000, corresponding, approximately, to ½ mile, 1 mile, and 2 miles to 1 inch. The area covered differs with the latitude, but the average area is 58, 230, or 920 square miles, respectively, for these three scales. Topographic maps are printed on uniform-sized paper, about 20 by 16½ inches, and the maps of the quadrangle areas represented thereon are about 17½ inches long and 12 to 15 inches wide, according to latitude. For some areas of particular importance special large-scale maps are published. A general description of topographic maps and a list of the symbols used are printed on the reverse of each sheet.

About 47 percent of the continental area of the country, excluding Alaska, has been mapped, every State being represented. Connecticut, Delaware, the District of Columbia, Hawaii, Maryland, Massachusetts, New Hampshire, New Jersey, New York, Ohio, Rhode Island, and West Virginia are completely mapped. A number of the topographic maps covering 15' quadrangle areas in New Jersey are out of print, the Survey not reprinting these as the stocks become exhausted but referring applicants to the Department of Conservation and Development, at Trenton, which publishes maps on a slightly different scale (1:63,360) and on paper representing the approximate area of two or three of the Federal quadrangles. Maps of the regular size are sold by the Geological Survey at 10c. each. Except as otherwise indicated, a discount of 40 percent is allowed on any order which amounts to \$5.00 at the retail price. The discount is allowed on an order for either maps or folios alone or for maps and folios together.

- Arizona, Camp Verde quadrangle, lat. 34°30′-35°, long. 111°30′-112°. Scale 1:125,000, contour interval 100 ft. [Washington, Geological Survey] edition of 1936. 17.4×14.5 in. † 10c. I 19.12: 2 C 15v
- Arkansas, Ozone quadrangle, lat. 35°30′-35°45′, long. 93°15′-93°30′. Scale 1:62,500, contour interval 50 ft. [Washington, Geological Survey] edition of 1936. 17.5×14.3 in. † 10c. I 19.12: 3 Oz7
- Florida, Niceville quadrangle, lat. 30°30′-30°45′, long. 86°15′-86°30′. 1:62,500, contour interval 10 ft. [Washington, Geological Survey] edition of 1936. 17.4×15.1 in. † 10c. I 19.12:9 N 514
- Illinois, Nashville quadrangle, lat. 38°15′-38°30′, long. 89°15′-89°30′. Scale 1:62,500, contour interval 10 ft. [Washington, Geological Survey] edition of 1936. 17.4×13.8 in. I 19.12: 12 N 178
- Illinois. Virginia quadrangle, lat. 39°45′-40°, long. 90°-90°15′. Scale 1:62,500, contour interval 10 ft. [Washington, Geological Survey] edition of 1936. 17.5×13.5 in. † 10c. I 19.12: 12 V 819
- Illinois-Iowa-Missouri, Keokuk quadrangle, lat 40°15′-40°30′, long. 91°15′-91°30′. Scale 1:62,500, contour intervals 10 and 20 ft. Preliminary edition. [Washington, Geological Survey] edition of 1936. 17.5×13.4 in. [Map covers only a portion of the sheet.] † 10c. I 19.12:12 K 43 I 19.12: 12 K 43
- Louisiana, Pollock quadrangle, lat. 31°30′-31°45′, long. 92°15′-92°30′. Scale 1:62,500, contour interval 20 ft. [Washington, Geological Survey] edition 17.4×15 in. † 10c. I 19.12:18 P 765

- Michigan, Sanford quadrangle, lat. 43°30′-43°45′, long. 84°15′-84°30′. Scale 1:62,500, contour interval 10 ft. [Washington, Geological Survey] edition of 1936. 17.5×12.7 in. † 10c.
- New Mexico-Colorado, Chimney Rock quadrangle, lat 36°45′-37°, long. 108°30′-108°45′. Scale 1:62,500, contour interval 20 ft. [Washington, Geological Survey] edition of 1936. 17.4×14 in. †10c. 119.12:31 C 44
- North Dakota. North Dakota. Emerado quadrangle, lat. 47°45′-48°, long. 97°15′-97°30′. Scale 1:62,500, contour interval 10 ft. [Washington, Geological Survey] edition of 1936. 17.5×11.8 in † 10 c. I 19.12:34 Em32
- North Dakota, Larimore quadrangle, lat. 47°45′-48°, long. 97°30′-97°45′. Scale 1:62,500, contour interval 10 ft. [Washington, Geological Survey] edition of 1936. 17.5×11.8 in. † 10c.
- Oklahoma, Pawnee quadrangle, lat. 36°15′-36°30′. long. 96°45′-97°. Scale 1:62,500 contour interval 20 ft. [Washington, Geological Survey] edition of 1936. 17.5×14.1 in. † 10c.
- Pennsylvania, Connellsville quadrangle, lat. 40°-40°15′, long. 79°30′-79°45′. Scale 1:62,500, contour interval 20 ft. [Washington, Geological Survey] edition of 1936. 17.5×13.5 in. †10c.
- Texas. Texas. Fourways quadrangle, lat. $35^{\circ}30'-35^{\circ}45'$, long. $101^{\circ}45'-102^{\circ}$. Scale 1:62,500, contour interval 20 ft. [Washington, Geological Surveyl edition of 1936. 17.4×14.3 in. †10c. I 19.12:43 F 829/2
- Texas, West Brownsville quadrangle, lat 25°52′30′′-26°, long 97°30′-97°37′30′′. Scale 1:31,680, contour interval 1 ft. [Washington, Geological Survey] edition of 1936. 17.2×15.6 in. [Map covers only a portion of the sheet, the actual measurement being 15.8×15.6 in.] † 10c. I 19.12:43 W 52b
- Wisconsin, Chippewa Falls quadrangle, lat. 44°45′ 45°, long. 91°15′ 91°30′. Scale 1:62,500, contour interval 20 ft. [Washington, Geological Survey] edition of 1936. 17.5×12.5 in. † 10c.

INDIAN AFFAIRS OFFICE

- Apache Indians. Corporate charter of Apache tribe of Mescalero Reservation,
 N. Mex.; ratified Aug. 1, 1936. 1937. [1]+5 p. 1
 L. C. card 37-26161
 I 20.9/2: Ap 1/2
- Cheyenne Indians. Corporate charter of Northern Cheyenne tribe of Tongue River Reservation, Mont.; ratified Nov. 7, 1936. 1937. [1]+6 p. † I 20.9/2: N 81/2 L. C. card 37-26124
- Chippewa Indians. Corporate charter of Chippewa Cree tribe of Rocky Boy's Reservation, Mont.; ratified July 25, 1936. 1937. [1]+6 p. I 20.9/2: C 44/2 L. C. card 37-26183
- Indians at work, news sheet for Indians and Indian service, Feb. 1 and 15, 1937; [v. 4, no. 12 and 13]. Office of Indian Affairs, Washington, D. C. [1937]. Each [4]+51 p. il. 4° [Semimonthly. Processed.] † L. C. card 35-17595
- Painte Indians. Corporate charter of Fort McDermitt Painte and Shoshone tribe of Fort McDermitt Indian Reservation, Nev.; ratified Nov. 21, 1936. 1937. [1]+6 p. †
 L. C. card 37-26148
- Corporate charter of Pyramid Lake Paiute tribe of Pyramid Lake Reservation, Nev.; ratified Nov. 21, 1936. 1937. [1]+6 p. † I 20.9/2: P 99/3 L. C. card 37-26149
- Swinomish Indians. Corporate charter of Swinomish Indian Tribal Community, Wash.; ratified July 25, 1936. 1937. [1]+6 p. † 1 20.9/2: Sw 6/2 L. C. card 37-26190
- Yavapai Indians. Constitution and by-laws of Fort McDowell Mohave-Apache Community, Ariz.; approved Nov. 24, 1936. 1937. [1]+7 p. † 1 20.9/2; F 77/6 L. C. card 37-26189

MINES BUREAU

- Building materials. Bureau of Mines activities in field of building materials [with bibliography]; compiled by D. M. Banks. Jan. 1937. [1]+51+[1] p. 4* (Information circular 6924.) [Processed.] \dagger I 28.27:6924
- Cement. Monthly cement statement, C. P. 187, supplement A. Feb. 2, 1937. 2 leaves, il. f° (Nonmetal Economics Division. Statistical and economic surveys.) [Processed.] † I 28.29:187/supp.A
- Same, C. P. 188; [Jan. 1937]. Feb. 27, 1937. 5 p. il. f° (Nonmetal Economics Division. Statistical and economic surveys.) [Processed.] † I 28.29: 188
- Coal. Carbonizing properties and petrographic composition of Millers Creek bed coal from Consolidation no. 155 mine, Johnson County, Ky., and effect of blending Millers Creek coal with Pocahontas bed and Pittsburgh bed (Warden mine) coals; by A. C. Fieldner. J. D. Davis, R. Thiessen, W. A. Selvig, D. A. Reynolds, G. C. Sprunk, and C. R. Holmes. 1937. ii+50+[1] 1 to 35.] *Paper, 10c, L. C. card 37-26191
- Distribution of coal shipments, M. C. D. 66: [Dec. 1936]. Jan. 30, 1937. [Monthly. Processed.] † Statistical and economic surveys.)
- Feb. 6, 1937. 2 leaves, 4° (Coal Economics Division. Statistical and economic surveys.) [Monthly, Processed.] † I 28.31:937/1
- Weekly coal report, W. C. R. 1021–W. C. R. 1024; Feb. 6–27, 1937. [1937.] various paging, il. 4° (Coal Economics Division. Statistical and economic surveys.) [Processed.] †

 L. C. card CA 29–803
- Coke. Monthly coke report, M. C. R. 107; [Jan. 1937]. Feb. 24, 1937. 5 p [Processed.] † Economics Division. Statistical and economic surveys.) [28.30:107]
- Dust-prevention treatment of solid fuels; by L. D. Schmidt. Jan. 1937, [1]+10+[1] p. 4° (Information circular 6932.) [Processed.] †
- I 28.27:6032

 S. Taylor and L. F. Christianson. Jan. 1937. [1]+28+[1] p. 2 pl. 1 tab. 4° (Report of investigations 3334.) [Processed. This report represents the results of work done under a cooperative agreement with Kansas State Board of Health.] †
- Fuel. Survey of fuel consumption at refineries in 1935; by G. R. Hopkins. Jan. 1937. [1]+6+[1] p. 1 pl. 4° (Report of investigations 3332.) [Processed.] † I 28.23; 3332
- Fuel oil. Forecast of demand for motor fuel and crude oil, Mar. 1937, monthly forecast no. 21. Feb. 20, 1987. 5 leaves, 4° [Processed.] † I 28.41:21
- Gasoline. Cooperative fuel research motor-gasoline survey, summer 1936; compiled by E. C. Lane. Jan. 1937. [1]+61+[1] p. 4° (Report of investigations 3335.) [Processed. This report represents the results of work done under a cooperative agreement with Cooperative Fuel Research Committee]. † 128.23:3335
- Hoisting apparatus and machinery. Permissible electrically operated room hoists; by L. C. Ilsley, E. J. Gleim, and H. B. Brunot. Jan. 1937. [1]+12+[1] p. 3 pl. 4° (Report of investigations 3326.) [Processed.] † I 28:23:3326
- Iron. Sponge-iron experiments at Mococo [plant of Mountain Copper Co. near Martinez, Calif.]; by Chas. G. Maier. 1936 iv+81+[1] p. il. (Bulletin 396.)
 Paper, 15c.
 L. C. card 37-26150
 I 28.3:396

- Metallurgical Division. Progress reports, Metallurgical Division: 14, Annual report of Metallurgical Division, fiscal year 1936; by R. S. Dean [and others]. Jan. 1937. [1]+49+[1] p. 14 pl. 4° (Report of investigations 3331.) [Processed.] †
- Mine accidents. Coal-mine fatalities in Dec. 1936; C. M. F. 66. Feb. 2, 1937. Statistical 8+[1] p. il. 4° (Mineral Production and Economics Division. Statistical and economic surveys.) [Monthly, Processed.] † 128.10/2:66
- Mineral industries survey of United States: California, Kern County, Mojave district, Golden Queen and other mines of Mojave district, Calif.; by C. E. Julihn and F. W. Horton. Jan. 1937. [1]+42+[1] p. 10 pl. 2 maps, 4° [128.27:6931]
- Mineral market reports, M. M. S. 528-M. M. S. 532; Feb. 6-Mar. 2, 1937. [1937.] various paging, 4° and f° (Metal Economics Division, etc. Statistical and economic surveys.) [Processed.] †
- Mineral trade notes. Mineral trade notes, monthly inventory of information from U. S. Government foreign service offices and other sources that may not otherwise be made available promptly, v. 4, no. 2; Feb. 20, 1937. [1937.] [1]+38 p. 4° [Processed.] †
- Same, special supplement 5; Feb. 20, 1937. [1937.] 12 p. 4° [Processed. Title is: Poland's raw-mineral surplus production and requirements; by Charles Will Wright, in collaboration with staff of American Consulate General at Warsaw, Poland.] †
- Motion picture films of Bureau of Mines, Jan. 1937. [1937.] ii+26 p. ii. narrow 128.35:937
- Petroleum. International petroleum trade, monthly inventory of information from U. S. Government foreign service offices and other sources that may not otherwise be made available promptly, v. 6, no. 1; Jan. 27, 1937. [1937.] [13]+1-18 p. 4° [Processed.] †
- Monthly petroleum statement 154, crude petroleum and petroleum products, Dec. 1936. Feb. 11, 1937. 11 p. 4° (Petroleum Economics Division. Statistical and economic surveys.) [Processed.] † I 28.18/2:154
- T. W. Johnson and S. S. Taylor. Jan. 1937. [1]+24+[1] p. map, 4° (Report of investigations 3325.) [Processed.] † 128.23:3325
- Press memoranda. Memorandum for the press. [Processed.] † I 28.45-47: no. Note.—The Mines Bureau issues the following periodical statements in processed form: Crude petroleum report by refineries (monthly): Weekly crude oil stock report: Natural gasoline (monthly).
- Publications. New publications, Bureau of Mines, monthly list 261; Jan. 31, 1937. [1937.] 4 p. †
- Safety lamps. Behavior of flame safety lamps in mine atmospheres deficient in oxygen; by A. B. Hooker, E. J. Coggeshall, and G. W. Jones. Jan. 1937. [1]+6+[1] p. 2 pl. 4° (Report of investigations 3327.) [Processed.] † 128.23:3327

NATIONAL PARK SERVICE

- Carlsbad Caverns National Park [N. Mex., with list of references]; by Isabelle F. Story. 1937. [4]+26+[2] p. il. [Includes list of Government publications relating to national parks, etc. Another illustration on front cover.] †
- Death Valley National Monument, Calif., open all year [with list of references]. 1937. [4]+30+[2] p. il. [Another illustration on front cover.] † L. C. card 34-26908
- Grand Canyon National Park. What to do and see in Grand Canyon National Park (south rim). [1936.] [6] p. narrow 16° † 129.2: G 76/936

- Hawaii National Park [with list of references]. 1937. [6]+32+[2] p. il. [Includes list of Government publications relating to national parks, etc. Another illustration in front cover.] † I 29.6: H 31/937
- Mount McKinley National Park, Alaska [with list of references]. 1937. [6]+30 p. il. [Includes list of Government publications relating to national parks, etc. Another illustration and map on front and back cover.] † I 29.6:M 86/7/937

Southwestern monuments. Southwestern monuments monthly report [with supplement], Jan. 1937. [1937.] cover title, [3]+1-50D+51-70 p. il. 6 pl. map, 4° [Processed.] \dagger

Southwestern monuments special report no 13: Excavation of Room 7, Wupatki; by Eric K. Reed & J. W. Brewer, jr. [1937.] cover title, [3]+1-10D+11-23 p. il. 6 pl. map. 4° [Processed. From Supplement to Southwestern monuments monthly report, Jan. 1937.] † I 29.15/4:13

RECLAMATION BUREAU

Bartlett Dam. 50-foot by 50-foot regulating gates for spillways, Bartlett Dam, Salt River project, Ariz., Norman Flat Dam, Salt River project, Ariz., Parker Dam, Parker Dam project, Calif.-Ariz. [Bowen Publishing Co., Denver, Feb. 9, 1937.] cover title, 28 p. 56 pl. 1 tab. 4° (Specifications 722.) [Consists of invitation for bids, schedule, specifications, and drawings for irrigation projects, proposals to be received until Mar. 9, 1937.] † Paper, \$4.00.

I 27.8:722

- Boulder Canyon project. 230-kilovolt oil circuit breakers, disconnecting switches, and lightning arrester for Boulder power plant, Boulder Canyon project, Ariz.-Calif.-Nev. [Bradford-Robinson Ptg. Co., Denver, Jan. 30, 1937.] cover title, 33 p. 4 pl. 4° (Specifications 720.) [Consists of invitation for bids, schedules, specifications, and drawings for project, proposals to be received until Mar. 3, 1937.] † Paper, \$1.50.
- Caballo Dam. High pressure gates for outlet works, Caballo Dam, Rio Grande project, N. Mex.-Tex., Grassy Lake Dam, Upper Snake River project, Idaho (Federal Emergency Administration of Public Works project). [Peerless Ptg. Co., Denver, Feb. 9, 1937.] cover title, 24 p. 34 pl. 1 tab. 4° (Specifications 723.) [Consists of invitation for bids, schedule, specifications, and drawings for projects, proposals to be received until Mar. 8, 1937.] † Paper, \$3.00.
- Central Valley irrigation project. Earthwork and structures, Contra Costa Canal, station 2+00 to station 208+50, Contra Costa division, Central Valley project, Calif. (Federal Works Progress Administration project). [Eastwood Printing Co., Denver, Jan. 30, 1937.] cover title, 35 p. 5 pl. map, 4° (Specifications 719.) [Consists of schedule, specifications, and drawings for irrigation project, proposals to be received until Mar. 1, 1937.] † Paper, \$1.00.
- Friant Dam. Duplex cottages at Government camp at Friant Dam, Central Valley project, Calif. (Federal Works Progress Administration project). [Hartmann-Bruderlin Ptg. Co., Denver, Feb. 12, 1937.] cover title, 43 p. 3 pl. map, 4° (Specifications 706.) [Consists of schedule, specifications, and drawings for irrigation project, proposals to be received until Mar. 4, 1937.] † Paper, \$1.00.
- Office building, 2 dormitories, three 6-room residences, five 5-room residences, ten 4-room residences, and ten 2-room residences at Government camp at Friant Dam, Central Valley project, Calif. (Federal Works Progress Administration project). [Smith-Brooks, Denver, Feb. 6, 1937.] cover title, [2]+72 p. 20 pl. map, 4° (Specifications 707.) [Consists of schedules, specifications, and drawings for irrigation project, proposals to be received until Mar. 5, 1937.] † Paper, \$2.50.

Reclamation era. Index [to] Reclamation era, v. 26, 1936. [1937.] 6 p. 4° I 27.5: 936/ind

Reclamation era-Continued.

Reclamation era, v. 27, no. 2; Feb. 1937. [1937.] cover title, p. 25-44, il. 4° [Monthly. Text and illustrations on p. 2-4 of cover.] 1 27.5: 937/2

Note.—The Reclamation era is a magazine for the farmers and the personnel of the bureau. Its aim is to assist the settlers in the proper use of water, to help them in overcoming their agricultural difficulties, to instruct them in diversifying and marketing their crops, to inspire the employees of the bureau and chronicle engineering problems and achievements, and to promote a whole-bearfed spirit of cooperation, so that reclamation shall attain the greatest heights of success. The subscription price of the Reclamation era is 75c, a year to other than water users: foreign subscription, \$1.05. the Reclamation era is 75c, a year to other than water users: foreign subscription, \$1.05. Reclamation, Washington, D. C., and remittance in the form of postal money order or New York draft should be made payable to the Bureau of Reclamation. Postage stamps are not acceptable in payment of subscription.

Maps

Utah. Federal reclamation projects in Utah; E. A. Dacey, chief draftsman; map 26999. Scale 20 m.=1.3 in. n. p. 1936. 13.2×9.8 in. † 10c. 127.7: Ut 1

INTERSTATE COMMERCE COMMISSION

Note.—The bound volumes of the decisions, usually known as Interstate Commerce Commission reports and Interstate Commerce Commission valuation reports, are sold by the Superintendent of Documents, Washington, D. C., at various prices, depending upon the size of the volume. Separate decisions or opinions are sold on subscription, price \$1.00 per volume; foreign subscription. \$1.50; single copies, usually 5c. In ordering volume, be sure to specify whether Finance, Motor carrier, Traffic, or Valuation decisions are desired. Entries for the separate decisions are grouped below under center heads following other Interstate Commerce Commission publications.

Decisions. See, below, center heads beginning Decisions.

Finance decisions. See, below, center head Decisions (Finance).

Opmions. See, below, center heads beginning Decisions.

Railroad accidents. Summary of accidents reported by steam railways, Oct. 1936 [and 10 months ending with Oct. 1936; prepared in] Bureau of Statistics. [1937.] 2 p. oblong large 8° (Statement M-400.) [Subject to revision.] IC 1 ste.31: 936/10 L. C. card A 27-80

— Same, Nov. 1936 [and 11 months ending with Nov. 1936; prepared in] Bureau of Statistics. [1937.] 2 p. oblong large 8° (Statement M-400.) [Subject to revision.]

Railroad employees. Wage statistics of class 1 steam railways in United States, compiled from 137 monthly reports of employees, service, and compensation covering 144 class 1 steam railways, Nov. 1936; [prepared in] Bureau of Statistics. [1937.] 4 p. il. oblong large 8° (Statement M-300.) † IC1 ste.25: 936/11 L. C. card A 29-382

Railroads. 49th annual report on statistics of railways in United States, year ended Dec. 31, 1935, including selected data relating to other common carriers subject to interstate commerce act for [calendar] year 1935 [and with addition of statistical tables]; prepared by Bureau of Statistics. 1937. vii+S168+i+264 p. il. 4° * Cloth, \$1.75. L. C. card 5-11209

Freight train performance of class 1 steam railways in United States, compiled from 133 reports of freight train statistics representing 143 railways, switching and terminal companies not included, Dec. 1936 and 1935 [and 12 months ended with Dec. 1936 and 1935; prepared in] Bureau of Statistics. [1937.] 4 p. oblong large 8° (Statement M-211, OS-A.) [Subject to revision.]

L. C. card A 36-575

IC 1 ste.35: 936/12

Operating revenues and operating expenses of class 1 steam railways in United States, compiled from 140 monthly reports of revenues and expenses representing 144 class 1 steam railways, Dec. 1936 and 1935 [and Railroads-Continued.

12 months ended with Dec. 1936 and 1935; prepared in] Bureau of Statistics. [1937.] [2] p. il. oblong large 8° (Statement M-100.) [Subject to revision.] †

L. C. card A 28-2266

IC 1 ste.19: 936/12

- Operating revenues and operating expenses of large steam railways, selected items for roads with annual operating revenues above \$25,000,000, Dec. 1936 and 1935 [and] 12 months ended with Dec. 1936 and 1935; [prepared in Bureau of Statistics. [1937.] [2] p. oblong large 8° (Statement M-150.) [Subject to revision.] L. C. card A 29-378 IC 1 ste.20: 936/12
- Operating statistics of large steam railways, selected items for Dec. 1936, compared with Dec. 1935, for roads with annual operating revenues above \$25,000,000; [prepared in] Bureau of Statistics. [1937.] [2] p. oblong large 8° (Statement M-200.) [Subject to revision.] IC 1 ste.22:936/12 L. C. card A 29-380
- Revenue traffic statistics of class 1 steam railways in United States, compiled from 134 reports of revenue traffic statistics representing 144 steam railways, switching and terminal companies not included, Nov. 1936 and 1935 [and 11 months ended with Nov. 1936 and 1935; prepared in] Bureau of Statistics. [1937.] 4 p. oblong large 8° (Statement M-220, OS-D.) [Subject to revision.] † L. C. card A 29-381 IC 1 ste.24: 936/11
- Selected income and balance-sheet items of class 1 steam railways in United States, compiled from 138 reports representing 144 steam railways [Nov. 1936 and 1935 and 11 months of 1936 and 1935, and Net income of large steam railways with annual operating revenues above \$25,000.000, 11 months of 1936 and 1935; prepared in Bureau of Statistics. [1937.] [2] p. il. oblong large 8° (Statement M-125.) [Subject to revision.] IC 1 ste.34: 936/11 L. C. card A 32-1785
- Text and summary tables of 49th annual report on statistics of railways in United States, year ended Dec. 31, 1935, including selected data relating to other common carriers subject to interstate commerce act for [calendar] year 1935; prepared by Bureau of Statistics. 1937. vii+S168 p. il. 4° [Title on cover reads: Text of 49th annual report.] * Paper, 35c.

IC 1 ste.1/a: 935

Traffic decisions. See, below, center head Decisions (Traffic).

Decisions (Finance)

NOTE .- The following decisions or opinions issued in separate form are from the Interstate Commerce Commission reports.

Ashley, Drew and Northern Railway. Finance docket no. 9488, Ashley, Drew & Northern Railway Company reconstruction loan; decided Nov. 27, 1936. [1937.] p. 529-530. (F-6675.) [From v. 217.] * Paper, 5c.

IC 1.6/1a: F-6675

- Baltimore and Ohio Railroad. Finance docket no. 11410, Baltimore & Ohio Railroad Company bonds; [decided Dec. 3, 1936.] [1937.] [1]+558-562 p. IC 1.6/1a: F-6680 (F-6680.) [From v. 217.] * Paper, 5c.
- Benton Southern Railroad. Finance docket no. 11423, Benton Southern Railroad Company notes; [decided Dec. 8, 1936.] [1937.] [1]+590-591 p. (F-6693.) [From v. 217.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: F-6693
- Birmingham Southern Railroad. Finance docket no. 11404, Birmingham Southern Railroad Company equipment-trust certificates; decided Nov. 30, 1936. [1937.] p. 555-557. (F-6679.) [From v. 217.] * Paper, 5c.

IC 1.6/1a: F-6679

Bloomington Southern Railroad. Finance docket no. 11425, Bloomington Southern Railroad Company notes: [decided Dec. 8, 1936]. [1937.] [1]+596-597 IC 1.6/1a: F-6696 p. (F-6696.) [From v. 217.] * Paper, 5c.

- Blue Island Railroad. Finance docket no. 11424, Blue Island Railroad Company notes; decided Dec. 8, 1936. [1937.] p. 595-596. (F-6695.) [From v. IC 1.6/1a: F-6695 217.] * Paper, 5c.
- Boston and Albany Railroad. Finance docket no. 11308, Boston & Albany Railroad Company et al. abandonment, etc.; [decided Dec. 9, 1936]. [1937.] [1]+584-586 p. (F-6690.) [From v. 217.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: F-6690
- Carlton and Coast Railroad. Finance docket no. 9438, Carlton & Coast Railroad Company reconstruction loan; [decided Nov. 12, 1936]. [1936.] [1] +486-488 p. (F-6661.) [From v. 217.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: F-6661
- Chesapeake and Ohio Railway. Finance docket no. 11429, Chesapeake & Ohio Railway Company stock; [decided Dec. 3, 1936]. [1937.] [1]+572-576 p. (F-6686.) [From v. 217.] *Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: F-6686
- Chicago and Eastern Illinois Railway. Finance docket no. 11375, Chicago & Eastern Illinois Railway Company trustee's equipment-trust certificates; decided Oct. 22, 1936. [1936.] p. 439–442. (F-6645.) [From v. 217.] IC 1.6/1a: F-6645 * Paper, 5c.
- Chicago, St. Louis and New Orleans Railroad. Finance docket no. 11418, Chicago, St. Louis & New Orleans Railroad Company notes; decided Dec. 8, 1936. [1937.] p. 581-582. (F-6688.) [From v. 217.] *Paper, 5c.
- Dexter and Piscataquis Railroad. Finance docket no. 11367, Dexter & Piscataquis Railroad Company control; decided Nov. 25, 1936. [1937.] p. 527-528. (F-6674.) [From v. 217.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: F-6674.
- Dubuque and Sioux City Railroad. Finance docket no. 11419, Dubuque & Sioux City Railroad Company notes; decided Dec. 8, 1936. [1937.] p. 587-588. (F-6691.) [From v. 217.] * Paper, 5c.
- Fredonia and Reeds Railroad. Finance docket no. 11426, Fredonia & Reeds Railroad Company notes; decided Dec. 8, 1936. [1937.] p. 607-608. (F-6700.) [From v. 217.] * Paper, 5c.
- Golconda Northern Railway. Finance docket no. 11422, Golconda Northern Railway notes; decided Dec. 8, 1936. [1937.] p. 571. (F-6685.) [From v. IC 1.6/1a: F-6685 217.] * Paper, 5c.
- Gulf, Mobile and Northern Railroad. Finance docket no. 10421, Gulf, Mobile & Northern Railroad Company equipment trust of 1934; [decided Dec. 11, 1936]. [1937.] [1]+592-594 p. (F-6694.) [From v. 217.] * Paper. 5c. IC 1.6/1a: F-6694
- Kensington and Eastern Railroad. Finance docket no 11420, Kensington & Eastern Railroad Company notes; [decided Dec. 8, 1936]. [1937.] p. [1], 582. (F-6689.) [From v. 217.] Paper, 5c.
- Lehigh and New England Railroad. Finance docket no. 11199, Lehigh & New England Railroad Company abandonment; decided Nov. 27, 1936. [1937.] p. 545-549. (F-6677.) [From v. 217.] *Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: F-6677
- Lehigh Valley Railroad. Finance docket no. 10269, Lehigh Valley Railroad Company notes; decided Dec. 3, 1936, [1937.] p. 567–568. (F-6683.) [From IC 1.6/la: F-6683 v. 217.] * Paper, 5c.
- Minncapolis, Northfield and Southern Railway. Finance docket no. 11414, Minneapolis, Northfield & Southern Railway stock; decided Dec. 3, 1936. [1937.] p. 569-570. (F-6684.) [From v. 217.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: F-6684
- Missouri Pacific Railroad. Finance docket no. 9918, Missouri Pacific Railroad
 Company reorganization: decided Dec. 7, 1935. [1937.] p. 577-580. (F-6687.) [From v. 217.] * Paper, 5c.
- New York, Chicago and St. Louis Railroad. Finance docket no. 11436, New York, Chicago & St. Louis Railroad Company assumption of obligation and liability: [decided Dec. 11, 1936]. [1937.] [1]+598-600 p. (F-6697.) [From v. 217.] * Paper, 5c.

- New York, New Haven and Hartford Railroad. Finance docket no. 10992, New York, New Haven & Hartford Railroad Company reorganization; decided Nov. 18, 1936. [1937.] p. 503-508. (F-6666.) [From v. 217.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: F-6666
- New York, Susquehanna and Western Railroad. Finance docket no. 11430, New York, Susquehanna & Western Railroad Company bonds; decided Dec. 11, 1936. [1937.] p. 601–602. (F-6698.) [From v. 217.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: F-6698
- Finance docket no. 11431, New York, Susquehanna & Western Railroad Company bonds; decided Dec. 11, 1936. [1937.] p. 603–606. (F-6699.) [From v. 217.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: F-6699
- Pecos and Northern Texas Railway. Finance docket no. 11390, Pecos & Northern Texas Railway Company et al. control; [decided Dec. 14, 1936]. [1937.] [1]+608-611 p. (F-6701.) [From v. 217.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: F-6701
- Pennsylvania-Grand Trunk Western Car Ferry. Finance docket no. 9109, Pennsylvania-Grand Trunk Western Car Ferry operation, etc.; decided Nov. 27, 1936. [1937.] p. 31 [531]-544. (F-6676.) [The first page is numbered incorrectly 31. From v. 217.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: F-6676
- Piedmont and Northern Railway. Finance docket no. 11401, Piedmont & Northern Railway Company securities; [decided Nov. 28, 1936.] [1937.] [1]+550-554 p. (F-6678.) [From v. 217.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: F-6678
- South Chicago Railroad.
 Finance docket no. 11421, South Chicago Railroad

 Company notes; decided Dec. 8, 1936.
 [1937.] p. 589-590.
 (F-6692.) [From IC 1.6/1a; F-6692

 v. 217.]
 * Paper, 5c.
 IC 1.6/1a; F-6692
- Southern Pacific Company.
 Finance docket no. 11378, Southern Pacific Company acquisition; decided Dec. 1, 1936. [1937.]
 p. 565-566. (F-6682.) [From v. 217.]
 * Paper, 5c.
- Finance docket no. 11391, Southern Pacific Company equipment trust certificates: [decided Nov. 16, 1936]. [1936.] [1]+500-502 p. (F-6665.) [From v. 217.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: F-6665
- Susquehanna Connecting Railroad. Finance docket no. 11340, Susquehanna Connecting Railroad Company et al. abandonment; decided Dec. 1, 1936. [1937.] p. 563-546 [564]. (F-6681.) [The last page is numbered incorrectly 546. From v. 217.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/la; F-6681
- Waco, Beaumont, Trinity and Sabine Railway. Finance docket no. 11359. Waco, Beaumont, Trinity & Sabine Railway Company abandonment: decided Nov. 23, 1936. [1937.] p. 521-523. (F-6672.) [From v. 217.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: F-6672
- Wheeling and Lake Eric Railway. Finance docket no. 11396, Wheeling & Lake Eric Railway Company equipment-trust certificates; [decided Nov. 25, 1936]. [1937.] [1]+524-526 p. (F-6673.) [From v. 217.] *Paper, 5c.

IC 1.6/1a : F-6673

Decisions (Traffic)

NOTE.—The following decisions or opinions issued in separate form are from the Interstate Commerce Commission reports.

- Automobiles. Fourth section application no. 16159, automobiles from Cincinnation Ohio; decided Dec. 1, 1936. [1937.] p. 381–384. ([Opinion] 21527.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: 21527
- Fourth section application no. 16446, automobiles to Oklahoma City-Ada-Atoka Railway points; [decided Nov. 21, 1936]. [1936.] [1]+314-316 n ([Opinion] 21507.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: 21507
- Battery separators. No. 27451, Smith Wood-Products, Incorporated, v. Ann Arbor Railroad Company et al.; decided Nov. 23, 1936. [1937.] p. 321-322, ([Opinion] 21510.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: 21510.

Bentonite. No. 27049, Southwestern Portland Cement Company v. Atchison,
Topeka & Santa Fe Railway Company et al.; decided Nov. 11, 1936. [1936.]
p. 223-226. ([Opinion] 21490.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c.

Cabbage, No. 27231, Charles E. Gibson, Incorporated, et al. v. Atlantic Coast

- Line Railroad Company et al.; [decided Dec. 9, 1936]. [1937.] [1] +440-448 p. ([Opinion] 21542.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c. 1C 1.6/1a: 21542
- Canned food. No. 27386, Levy-Ward Grocery Company v. Grand Trunk Western Railroad Company; decided Dec. 16, 1936. 1937. p. 485. ([Opinion] 21550.) IC 1.6/1a: 21550 [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c.
- No. 27227, James M. Brown Company v. Southern Pacific Company et al.; decided Nov. 24, 1936. [1936.] p. 333-338. ([Opinion] 21514.) [From v. * Paper, 5c. 219.]
- No. 27339, Standard Life Insurance Company of America v. Chicago, Rock Island & Pacific Railway Company et al.; [decided Nov. 17, 1936]. [1936.] Island & Pacific Railway Company et al., [decade: Paper, 5c . [1]+238-240 p. ([Opinion] 21496.) [From v. 219.] Paper, 5c . IC 1.6/1a: 21496
- No. 27361, Jacob Groot et al. v. Delaware, Lackawanna & Western Railroad Company et al.; decided Dec. 15, 1936. [1937.] p. 483-484. ([Opinion] IC 1.6/1a: 21549 21549.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c.
- Cement. Fourth section application no. 16342, cement to North Carolina and South Carolina; decided Nov. 21, 1936. [1936.] p. 311-313. ([Opinion] 21506.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c.
- Coal. Fourth section application no. 16232. bituminous fine coal to Groton, S. Dak.; decided Nov. 24, 1936. [1937.] p. 331-332. ([Opinion] 21513.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c.
- Fourth section application no. 16428, coal to Mississippi and Louisiana; decided Dec. 14, 1936. [1937.] p. 469-472. ([Opinion] 21545.) [From v. IC 1.6/1a: 21545 219.] * Paper, 5c.
- No. 27260, Farmers Union Supply Company v. Atchison, Topeka & Santa Fe Railway Company et al.; [decided Dec. 14, 1936]. [1937.] [1]+486-490 p. ([Opinion] 21551.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a; 21551
- Coke. Fourth section application no. 16417, coke from Alabama and Tennessee; [decided Nov. 28, 1936]. [1937.] [1]+368-370 p. ([Opinion] 21523.) [From * Paper, 5c.
- Investigation and suspension docket no. 3985, coke from Alabama and Tennessee to central territory; decided Dec. 7, 1936. [1937.] p. 425-426. ([Opinion] 21539.) [From v. 219.] *Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: 21539
- Contractors' outfits. No. 27294, Williams Brothers, Incorporated. v. Alton Railroad Company et al.; decided Nov. 21, 1936. [1936.] p. 319-320. [[Opinion] 21509.] [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c. 21509.) [From v. 219.] Paper, 5c.
- Cotton goods. No. 27350, Titus Blatter & Company v. Illinois Central Railroad Company et al.; decided Dec. 4, 1936. [1937.] p. 413-414. ([Opinion] 21535.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c.
- Fertilizers. Fourth section application no. 16118, import fertilizer from southern and Gulf ports; decided Nov. 27, 1936. [1937.] p. 355–358. ([Opinion] 21521.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: 21521
- Forest products. Fourth section application no. 16434, forest products from Montana; [decided Nov. 24, 1936.] [1937.] [1]+328-330 p. ([Opinion] 21512.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c.
- Freight rates. Fourth section application no. 15832, ocean-rail rates to western points; decided Nov. 20, 1936. [1936.] p. 303-304. ([Opinion] 21503.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: 21503
- Fourth section application no. 16396, class rates between Iowa and the South; [decided Nov. 27, 1936]. [1937.] [1]+352-354 p. ([Opinion] 21520.) IC 1.6/1a: 21520 [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c.

How to order publications—See information following Contents 131896-37-No. 506-6

Freight rates-Continued.

- No. 25390, southwestern-official divisions, Abilene & Southern Railway Company et al. v. Akron, Canton & Youngstown Railway Company et al.; decided Dec. 7, 1936. 1937. p. 439. ([Opinion] 21541.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: 21541
- Fuel oil. Fourth section application no. 16394, fuel and gas oil to Memphis, Tenn.; [decided Dec. 4, 1936]. [1937.] [1]+410-412 p. ([Opinion] 21534.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: 21534
- Gasoline. Fourth section application no. 16275, gasoline from Montgomery to Opelika, Ala.; [decided Nov. 25, 1936]. [1937.] [1]+344-346 p. ([Opinion] 21517.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1,6/1a; 21517
- Fourth section application no. 16401, gasoline and kerosene from Panama City, Fla.; [decided Nov. 20, 1936]. [1936.] [1]+300-302 p. ([Opinion] 21502.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: 21502
- --- No. 27235, Louisiana Oil Refining Corporation v. Texas & Pacific Railway Company; [decided Dec. 5, 1936]. [1937.] [1]+404-406 p. ([Opinion] 21532.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: 21532
- Iron. No. 27249, Prentiss Wabers Products Company v. Chicago & North Western Railway Company et al.; decided Dec. 11, 1936. [1937.] p. 473–475. ([Opinion] 21546.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c.
- Iron ore. No. 27170, C. K. Williams & Company v. Canadian Pacific Railway Company et al.; decided Nov. 30, 1936. [1937.] p. 379–380. ([Opinion] 21526.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c.
- Lime. Fourth section application no. 16296, pebble lime to Edge Moor, Del., and Phoenix, N. J.; [decided Dec. 15, 1936]. [1937.] [1]+496-500 p. ([Opinion] 21554.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5e. IC 1.6/1a: 21554
- Lumber. Investigation and suspension docket no. 4035, lumber between points in official territory; decided Dec. 7, 1936. [1937.] p. 427–439. ([Opinion] 21540.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: 21540
- Machinery. No. 27343, Stevens Brothers r. Northern Pacific Railway Company; decided Dec. 14, 1936. [1937.] p. 481–482. ([Opinion] 21548.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: 21548
- Meat. No. 27392, Jacob Dold Packing Company v. Erie Railroad Company et al.;
 decided Dec. 16, 1936. 1937. p. 495. ([Opinion] 21553.) [From v. 219.]
 * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: 21553
- Methanol.
 No. 27390, Cleveland-Cliffs Iron Company v. Lake Superior & Ishpeming Railroad Company et al.; decided Nov. 24, 1936. [1937.] p. 339–340. ([Opinion] 21515.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: 21515
- Molasses. Fourth section application no. 16109, blackstrap molasses from New Orleans and Mobile; decided Dec. 4, 1936. [1937.] p. 407–410. ([Opinion] 21533.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: 21533
- Oats.
 No. 26896, Globe Grain & Milling Company v. San Diego & Arizona Eastern

 Railway Company et al.; [decided Nov. 11, 1936].
 [1936.]

 [1]+226-228 p.
 [Copinion] 21491.

 [1] * Paper, 5c.
 IC 1.6/1a: 21491
- Onions. Fourth section application no. 16175, onious from Texas to north Atlantic ports: decided Nov. 25, 1936. [1937.] p. 347-348. ([Opinion] 21518.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c.
- Paint. Fourth section application no. 16063, paint material to points in Louisiana and Alabama; decided Nov. 25, 1936. [1937.] p. 349-351. ([Opinion] 21519.) [From v. 219.] * Paper. 5c.

 | IC 1.6/1a : 21519
- Paper. Fourth section application no. 16283, newsprint paper to lake ports;
 decided Dec. 4, 1936. [1937.] p. 397-403. ([Opinion] 21531.) [From v. 219.]
 * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: 21531
- Investigation and suspension docket no. 4223, paper from Oregon and Washington to California; [decided Nov. 30, 1936]. [1937.] [1]+374-378 p. ([Opinion] 21525.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: 21525

Paper-Continued.

No. 26740, Inland Empire Paper Company v. Great Northern Railway Company et al.; decided Dec. 7, 1936. [1937.] p. 501–512. ([Opinion] 21555.) IC 1.6/1a: 21555 IC 1.6/1a: 21555

Petroleum products. Fourth section application no. 15709, petroleum products to North Plymouth, Mass.; [decided Dec. 7, 1936]. [1937.] [1]+422-424 p. ([Opinion] 21538.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: 21538 IC 1.6/1a: 21538

- Fourth section application no. 16160, petroleum products from Illinois districts; decided Nov. 23, 1936. [1937.] p. 323–327. [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: 21511

Pipe. No. 27281, United Gas Public Service Company et al. v. Baltimore & Ohio Railroad Company et al.; decided Nov. 19, 1936. [1936.] p. 297-299. ([Opinion] 21501.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c.

Rosin. Fourth section application no. 16400, rosin to Cincinnati, Ohio; decided Nov. 20, 1936. [1936.] p. 309–310. ([Opinion] 21505.) [From v. 219.] IC 1.6/1a: 21505 * Paper, 5c.

Rubber. No. 27414, Chalfin Rubber Trading Company, Incorporated, v. Pennsylvania Railroad Company; decided Dec. 15, 1936. [1937.] p. 491–494. ([Opinion] 21552.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: 21552

No. 27341, C. A. Wagner Construction Company v. Chicago, Milwaukee, St. Paul & Pacific Railroad Company et al.; decided Nov. 21, 1936. [1936.] p. 317-318. ([Opinion] 21508.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: 21508

Slag. Fourth section application no. 16138, slag, gravel, and crushed stone to south Atlantic ports; [decided Dec. 15, 1936.] [1937.] [1]+526-530 p. ([Opinion] 21557.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: 21557

Soda (caustic). No. 27344, Neenah Paper Company v. Chicago & North Western Railway Company et al.; decided Dec. 12, 1936. [1937.] p. 467–468. ([Opinion] 21544.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5e. IC 1.6/1a: 21544

Strawberries. No. 27225, Blount County Fruit & Truck Growers Association v. Louisville & Nashville Railroad Company et al.; [decided Dec. 14, 1936]. [1937.] [1]+476-480 p. ([Opinton] 21547.) [From v. 219.] IC 1.6/1a: 21547

Sugar. Fourth section application no. 16431, sugar from New Orleans, La.: decided Nov. 10, 1936. [1936.] p. 203-205. ([Opinion] 21485.) [From v. IC 1.6/1a: 21485 219.] * Paper, 5c.

Sulphur. Fourth section application no. 15692, sulphur to Green Bay, Wis.; decided Dec. 3, 1936. [1937.] p. 385–389. ([Opinion] 21528.) [From v. IC 1.6/1a: 21528 219.1 * Paper, 5c.

— Fourth section application no. 16234, crude sulphur to points in New York; decided Nov. 20, 1936. [1936.] p. 305–308. ([Opinion] 21504.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c.

Switching charges. No. 27087, Vanderslice-Lynds Company v. Missouri Pacific Railroad Company; decided Nov. 28, 1936. [1937.] p. 371–373. ([Opinion] 21524.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c.

Tallow. No. 23812, Lincoln Chamber of Commerce et al. v. Baltimore & Ohio Railroad Company et al.; decided Nov. 24, 1936. [1937.] p. 341–343. ([Opinion] 21516.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c. 1C 1.6/1a: 21516 IC 1.6/1a: 21516

Vegetable oils. Fourth section application no. 16189, imported vegetable oils from Gulf and eastern ports; decided Nov. 27, 1936. [1937.] p. 359-367. ([Opinion] 21522.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: 21522 IC 1.6/1a: 21522

Vegetables. Fourth section application no. 16142, fresh vegetables from western Louisiana; [decided Dec. 3, 1936]. [1937.] [1]+390-394 p. ([Opinion] 21529.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c.

Veneers. No. 12887, National Veneer & Panel Manufacturers' Association et al. v. Aberdeen & Rockfish Railroad Company et al.: decided Nov. 9, 1936. [1936.] p. 183–185. ([Opinion] 21480.) [From v. 219.] *Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: 21480 Wool, No. 27302, L. B. Lockwood Company v. New York Central Railroad Company et al.; decided Dec. 5, 1936. [1937.] p. 417-421. ([Opinion] 21537.) [From v. 219.] * Paper, 5c. IC 1.6/1a: 21537

JUSTICE DEPARTMENT

- Alabama Power Company. Nos. 6580, 6583, and 6865, in United States Court of Appeals for District of Columbia, Oct. term, 1936, Alabama Power Company v. Harold L. Ickes, administrator of Federal Emergency Administration of Public Works, et al.; [same] v. [same]; special calendar, Iowa City Light & Power Company v. [same]; appendix to brief for appellees. [1937.] cover title, i+135 p. ‡

 J 1.13: Al 11/17
- Same; brief for appellees. [1937.] cover title, xiii+321 p. ± J 1.13: Al 11/16
- Allegheny Steel Company. In Court of Claims, no. 43053, Allegheny Steel Company v. United States; defendant's request for findings of fact and brief. [1937.] p. 38-55. ‡ J 1.13: Al 52/2
- American National Insurance Company. No. 8105, in circuit court of appeals for 5th circuit, American National Insurance Company v. commissioner of internal revenue, on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for respondent. [1937.] cover title, i+30 p. ‡ J 1.13: Am 3/234
- American Propeller and Manufacturing Company. No. 605, in Supreme Court, Oct. term, 1936, American Propeller and Manufacturing Company v. United States, on petition for writ of certiorari to Court of Claims; brief for United States in opposition. [1937.] cover title, i+8 p. ‡ J 1.13: Am 3/236
- American Sheet and Tin Plate Company. No. 734. in Supreme Court, Oct. term, 1936. United States and Interstate Commerce Commission v. American Sheet & Tin Plate Company et al.; appeal from district court for western district of Pennsylvania. [1937.] cover title, 18 p. ‡ J 1.13: Am 3/237
- American Woolen Company. In Court of Claims, nos. 42459 and 42904, American Woolen Co. v. United States; defendant's request for findings of fact and brief. [1937.] p. 99-118. ‡ J 1.13: Am 3/235
- Anniston Manufacturing Company. No. 667, in Supreme Court, Oct. term, 1936, Anniston Manufacturing Company v. Harwell G. Davis, collector of internal revenue, on petition for writ of certiorari to circuit court of appeals for 5th circuit; brief for respondent in opposition. [1937.] cover title, i+6 p. ‡

 J 1.13: An 77/2
- Associated Press. No. 365, in Supreme Court, Oct. term, 1936, Associated Press r. National Labor Relations Board, on writ of certiorari to circuit court of appeals for 2d circuit; brief for National Labor Relations Board. [1937.] cover title, x+144 p. map. ‡

 J 1.13: As 78/9
- Barber, Ronald. In Court of Claims, no. 42126, Ronald Barber v. United States; defendant's exceptions to report of commissioner, defendant's request for findings of fact, and brief. [1937.] p. 13-18. ‡ J 1.13: B 233/3
- Belmont, August. No. 532. in Supreme Court, Oct. term, 1936. United States v. Morgan Belmont and Eleanor R. Belmont, as executors of August Belmont, on writ of certiorari to circuit court of appeals for 2d circuit; brief for United States. [1937.] cover title, iii+65 p. ‡ J 1.13: B 417/3
- Benjamin, Nathan. In circuit court of appeals for 2d circuit, Nathan Benjamin v. commissioner of internal revenue, on petition to review decision of Bongamin of Tax Appeals; brief for respondent. [1937.] cover title, ii+31 p. large J 1.13: B 438/3
- Bennett, James E., & Co. No. 6040, in circuit court of appeals for 7th circuit, James E. Bennett [et al.], copartners doing business under firm name and at appeal from decree of district court for northern district of Illinois, eastern division, James H. Wilkerson, district judge; brief for Government officer appellees. [1937.] cover title, iv+63 p. large 8° ‡ J 1.13: B 439/10

- Bogardus, Arthur G. No. 230, in circuit court of appeals for 2d circuit, Arthur G. Bogardus v. commissioner of internal revenue, on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for respondent. [1937.] cover title, i+19 p. large 8° ‡ J 1.13: B 633/5
- Briarcliff Investment Company. No. 8159, in circuit court of appeals for 5th circuit, Briarcliff Investment Company v. commissioner of internal revenue, on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for respondent. [1937.] cover title, ii+20 p. ‡ J 1.13: B 76/2
- Briggs & Turivas. In Court of Claims, no. E-383, Briggs & Turivas v. United States; index. [1937.] p. 677-682. ‡ J 1.13: B 768/17/ind.
- Brotherhood of Railroad Shop Crafts of America. No. 616, in Supreme Court, Oct. term, 1936, Brotherhood of Railroad Shop Crafts of America, Rock Island System, Grand Lodge no. 3, T. H. Smith, James I. McConnell, individuals, for themselves and [as officers and members] for benefit of all members of said association, v. Frank O. Lowden, James E. Gorman, and Joseph B. Fleming, as trustees of estate of Chicago, Rock Island and Pacific Railway Company, and Frank O. Lowden, James E. Gorman, and Joseph B. Fleming, as trustees of estate of Chicago, Rock Island and Gulf Railway Company, and S. S. Alexander, United States district attorney for district of Kansas, on petition for writ of certiorari to circuit court of appeals for 10th circuit; brief for respondent S. S. Alexander, United States attorney, in opposition. [1937.] cover title, ii+18 p. ‡
- Brush, William W. No. 451, in Supreme Court, Oct. term, 1936, William Whitlock Brush v. Guy T. Helvering, commissioner of internal revenue, on writ of certiorari to circuit court of appeals for 2d circuit; brief for respondent. [1937.] cover title, iii+31 p. ‡
- Burr, Joseph. Nos. 639-644, in Supreme Court, Oct. term, 1936, Joseph Burr v. United States; Barney Gisnet v. [same]; Harry Minsky v. [same], on petition for writs of certiorari to circuit court of appeals for 7th circuit; brief for United States in opposition. [1937.] cover title, ii+20 p. ‡ J 1.13: B 94/3
- Cary, Frank T. Nos. 592 and 593, in Supreme Court, Oct. term, 1936, Frank T. Cary v. United States; Edward Huntington Williams v. [same], on petitions for writs of certiorari to circuit court of appeals for 9th circuit; brief for United States in opposition. [1937.] cover title, i+7 p. ‡ J 1.13: C 258/2
- Central United National Bank. No. 7487, in circuit court of appeals for 6th circuit, commissioner of internal revenue v. Central United National Bank [Cleveland, Ohio], on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for petitioner. [1937.] cover title, ii+22 p. ‡ J 1.13: C 333/74
- Chippewa Indians. No. H-192, in Court of Claims, Chippewa Indians of Minne sota v. United States; defendant's objections to findings of fact requested by plaintiffs, request for findings of fact, and brief. [1937.] cover title, iii+71-159 p. ‡
- Choctaw Indians. No. 615, in Supreme Court, Oct. term, 1936. Choctaw Nation v. United States and Chickasaw Nation, on petition for writ of certiorari to Court of Claims; brief for United States in opposition. [1937.] cover title, i+ J1.13: C 451/17
- Cincinnati Soap Company. No. 659, in Supreme Court, Oct. term, 1936, Cincinnati Soap Company, corporation under laws of Ohio, v. United States, on petition for writ of certiorari to circuit court of appeals for 6th circuit; memorandum for United States. [1937.] cover title, 2 p. ‡ J 1.13: C 49/12
- Davis, Gordon E. No. 618, in Supreme Court, Oct. term, 1936, Gordon E. Davis v. United States, on petition for writ of certiforari to circuit court of appeals for United States in opposition. [1937.] cover title, 5th circuit; brief for United States in opposition. [1937.] tover title, J 1.13: D 293/8
- DeMelle, William J. In Court of Claims, no. 43481, William J. DeMelle v. United States; demurrer [and] defendant's brief in support of its demurrer. [1937.]

 p. 11-13. ‡

- Deutsche Bank und Disconto Gesellschaft. No. 254, in Supreme Court, Oct. term, 1936, Homer S. Cummings, Attorney General, and W. A. Julian, as Treasurer of United States, v. Deutsche Bank und Disconto Gesellschaft, on writ of certiorari to United States Court of Appeals for District of Columbia; brief for petitioners. [1936.] cover title, iv+112 p. ‡ J 1.13: D 489/12
- Dixic Terminal Company. In Court of Claims, no. 42948, Dixie Terminal Company v. United States; defendant's motion to amend special findings of fact of Nov. 9. 1936. [1937.] p. 113-116. ‡ J 1.13: D 642/9
- Eichelberger, Joseph, & Co. No. 8280, in circuit court of appeals for 5th circuit, Joseph Eichelberger & Co. (formerly R. D. Keene & Co.) v. commissioner of internal revenue, on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for respondent. [1937.] cover title, i+17 p. ‡ J 1.13: Ei 22/2
- Employers Liability Assurance Corporation, Limited. No. 6840, in United States Court of Appeals for District of Columbia, Apr. term, 1936, Employers Liability Assurance Corporation, Ltd., v. Robert J. Hoage, deputy commissioner, District of Columbia, United States Employees' Compensation Commission, appeal from District Court of United States for District of Columbia; brief for appellee, [1937.] cover title, ii+34 p. ‡

 J 1.13: Em 73/6
- F.-K. Land Company. No. 8383, in circuit court of appeals for 9th circuit, F.-K. Land Company v. commissioner of internal revenue, on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for respondent. [1937.] cover title, i+14 p. # J 1.13: F 1
- Fishman, Samuel. In Court of Claims, no. 43482, Samuel Fishman, Hector Lapointe v. United States; demurrer [and] defendant's brief in support of its demurrer. [1937.] p. 11-13. ‡ J 1.13; F 539/9
- Fleming, Lamar L. No. —, in circuit court of appeals for 2d circuit, commissioner of internal revenue v. Guaranty Trust Company of New York, executor of Lamar L. Fleming, on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for petitioner. [1937.] cover title, ii+26 p. large 8° ‡ J 1.13: F 629/8
- Friedman-Harry Marks Clothing Company, Incorporated. Nos. 422, 423, in Supreme Court, Oct. term, 1936, National Labor Relations Board v. Friedman-Harry Marks Clothing Company, Inc., on writs of certiorari to circuit court of appeals for 2d circuit; brief for National Labor Relations Board. [1937.] cover title, i+31 p. ‡ J 1.13: F 914/10
- Fruehauf Trailer Company. Nos. 420, 421, in Supreme Court, Oct. term, 1936, National Labor Relations Board v. Fruehauf Trailer Company, on writs of certiferari to circuit court of appeals for 6th circuit; brief for National Labor Relations Board. [1937.] cover title, i+23 p. ‡ J 1.13: F 94/4
- General Outdoor Advertising Company, Incorporated. No. —, in circuit court of appeals for 2d circuit, commissioner of internal revenue r. General Outdoor Advertising Co., Inc., on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for petitioner. [1937.] cover title, i+22 p. large 8° ‡

 J 1.13: G 286/37
- Georgia Wholesale Company. In Court of Claims, no. 42604, Georgia Wholesale Company v. United States; defendant's motion for new trial and brief. [1937.] p. 485-561. ‡ J 1.13: G 296/19
- Great Southern Life Insurance Company. No. 8177, in circuit court of appeals for 5th circuit, Great Southern Life Insurance Company v. commissioner of internal revenue, on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for respondent. [1937.] cover title, iii+44 p. ‡ J 1.13: G 798/56
- Gross, David. No. 8241, in circuit court of appeals for 5th circuit, David Gross v. commissioner of internal revenue, on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for respondent. [1937.] cover title, i+23 p. ‡
 J 1.13: G 914/5
- Hamersley, L. Gordon. No. 564, in Supreme Court, Oct. term, 1936, L. Gordon Hamersley v. United States, on petition for writ of certiorari to Court of Claims; brief for United States in opposition. [1937.] cover title, ii+14 p.

 J 1.13: H 179/2

- Hansen, Fred T. No. 606, in Supreme Court, Oct. term, 1936, Fred T. Hansen v. United States, on petition for writ of certiorari to circuit court of appeals for 7th circuit; brief for United States in opposition. [1937.] cover title, i+10 p. ‡
- Haskins Brothers & Co. No. 687, in Supreme Court, Oct. term, 1936, Haskins Bros. & Co. v. George W. O'Malley, individually, and as collector of internal revenue for district of Nebraska, on petition for writ of certiorari to circuit court of appeals for 8th circuit; memorandum for respondent. [1937.] cover title, 2 p. ‡
- Hoover, Mrs. Doris M. In Court of Claims, no. 42841, Edwin K. Hoover et al., executors of Doris McMillan Hoover, v. United States; defendant's request for findings of fact and brief. [1937.] p. 13-18.

 J 1.13: H 769/15
- Hubbard, Charles H. No. 645, in Supreme Court. Oct. term, 1936, Charles H. Hubbard v. United States, on petition for writ of certiorari to Court of Claims; brief for United States in opposition. [1937.] cover title, i+15 p. ‡ J 1.13: H 861/8
- No. 646 in Supreme Court, Oct. term, 1936. Charles H. Hubbard v. United States, on petition for writ of certiorari to Court of Claims; brief for United States in opposition. [1937.] cover title, 4 p. ‡ J 1.13: H 861/9
- Humphrey, William F. No. 8318, in circuit court of appeals for 9th circuit, William F. Humphrey v. commissioner of internal revenue, on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for respondent. [1937.] cover title, i+36 p. ‡
- Humphreys, Adrian C. No. 228, in circuit court of appeals for 2d circuit, Adrian
 C. Humphreys v. commissioner of internal revenue, on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for respondent. [1937.] cover title, i+26 p. large 8° ‡
- Kaplan, Harry A. In Court of Claims, no. 42901, Harry A. Kaplan v. United States; defendant's request for findings of fact and brief. [1937.] p. 29-39. ‡ J 1.13; K 141/4
- Keith, William H. In Court of Claims, no. 42857, Raymond L. Keith, administrator of William H. Keith, v. United States; defendant's request for findings of fact and brief. [1937.] p. 15-20. ‡ J 1.13: K 269/2
- Kell, Frank. No. 8104, in circuit court of appeals for 5th circuit, Frank Kell et al. v. commissioner of internal revenue, on petition for review of decisions of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for respondent. [1937.] cover title, ii +36 p. ‡ J 1.13: K 28/3
- Kingan & Co., Incorporated. No. 6118, in circuit court of appeals for 7th circuit, Kingan & Co., Incorporated, v. Will H. Smith, individually and as collector of internal revenue for district of Indiana, on appeal from district court for southern district of Indiana; brief for appellee. [1937.] cover title, viii+138 p. il. large 8° ‡ J 1.13: K 589/9
- Kittredge, Benjamin R. No. 236, in circuit court of appeals for 2d circuit, Benjamin R. Kittredge v. commissioner of internal revenue, on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for respondent. [1937.] cover title, i+18 p. large 8° ‡
- Kraus, Solomon B. No. 232, in circuit court of appeals for 2d circuit, Solomon B. Kraus v. commissioner of internal revenue, on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for respondent. [1937.] cover title, i+24 p. large S° ‡ J 1.13: K 868/7
- Krebs, William N. Interference no. 67687, in Patent Office, before Board of Appeals, Krebs and Seiler v. Melicharek; brief on behalf of Krebs and Seiler. [1937.] cover title, i+45 p. ‡ J 1.13: K 871
- Liebes, H., & Co. No. 8366, in circuit court of appeals for 9th circuit, H. Liebes and Company v. commissioner of internal revenue, on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for respondent. [1937.] cover title, iii+41 p. ‡

- Lighthill, Margaret. No. 9858, criminal, in district court for western district of Pennsylvania, United States vs. Margaret Lighthill [et al.]; indictment. [1937.] cover title, 25 p. ‡ J 1.13: L 626/17
- Machen, Arthur W. No. 4108, in circuit court of appeals for 4th circuit, Arthur W. Machen v. United States; petition of appellee for rehearing and for stay of mandate and brief in support thereof. [1937.] cover title, 20 p. \ddagger J 1.13: M 119/2
- McLoughlin, Edward. In circuit court of appeals for 2d circuit, Edward McLoughlin v. commissioner of internal revenue, on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for respondent. [1937.] cover title ii+24 p. large 8° J 1.13: M 226
- McMillan, James. In Court of Claims, no. 42839, James T. McMillan, trustee. estate of James McMillan, v. United States; defendant's request for findings of fact and brief. [1937.] p. 25-42. ‡ J 1.13: M 228/4
- McMillan, James T. In Court of Claims, no. 42840, James T. McMillan v. United States; defendant's request for findings of fact and brief. [1937.] p. 13-18. J 1.13: M 228/5
- McNeill-Allman Construction Company. In Court of Claims, no. 42940, McNeill-Allman Construction Co., et al. v. United States; defendant's supplemental brief. [1937.] p. 47-52. J 1.13: M 233/5
- Mechanics Machine Company. In Court of Claims, no. J-24. Grace M. Ekstrom, administratrix of Eric S. Ekstrom, trustee for stockholders of Mechanics Machine Company, v. United States; defendant's exceptions to commissioner's report. [1937.] p. 23-25. J 1.13: M 464/5
- Melcher, Mrs. Emilie H. In Court of Claims, no. 43101. Emilie H. Melcher v. United States; brief for defendant. [1937.] p. 19-33. ‡ J 1.13: M 481
- Minnesota Tea Company. No. 10763, in circuit court of appeals for 8th circuit. Guy T. Helvering, commissioner of internal revenue, v. Minnesota Tea Company, on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for petitioner. [1937.] cover title, ii+21 p. ‡ J 1.13: M 666/41
- Moore, William S. No. 6039, in circuit court of appeals for 7th circuit, William S. Moore v. Chicago Mercantile Exchange, Illinois corporation, et al., appeal from decree of district court for northern district of Illinois, eastern division, John P. Barnes, district judge; brief for Government officer appellees [1937.] cover title, iii+102 p. large 8° ‡ J 1.13: M 787/8 J 1.13: M 787/8
- National Outdoor Advertising Bureau, Incorporated. No. -, in circuit court of appeals for 2d circuit, commissioner of internal revenue v. National Outdoor Advertising Bureau, Inc., on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for petitioner. [1937.] cover title, i+26 p. large 8° J 1.13: N 213/106
- Olsen, Neal S. No. 229, in circuit court of appeals for 2d circuit, Robert M. Olsen, former administrator of Neal S. Olsen, v. commissioner of internal revenue, on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for respondent. [1937.] cover title, i+16 p. large 8° ‡ J 1.13: 01 8/10
- Opinions. Opinion of Attorney General, v. 38, no. 66-68; Jan. 6-25, 1937. [Advance sheets, issued separately.]
 - Note.—The opinions of the Attorney General are now issued separately, instead of in signatures as formerly, and will be published later in bound volumes. A number of opinions which did not carry a volume or individual number will also be included in v. 38 when it is issued. Subscribers may deposit \$1.00 with the Superintendent of Documents and receive the contents of a volume of the separate opinions as they are issued; single copies are usually 5c. Prices for bound volumes furnished upon application to the Superintendent of Documents, Washington, D. C.
 - 66. Sale of low-cost housing or slum-clearance projects; Jan. 13, 1937.
 - 67. Transfer of drug addicts to narcotic farms upon conviction of crime; Jan. 6, 1937. [1937.] 2 p. J. 1.5/a: 38/65. [1937.] 2 p. J. 1.5/a: 38/65. [1937.] 2 p. J. 1.5/a: 38/67. [1937.] 2 p. J. 1.5/a: 38/67. [1937.] 6 p. J. 1.5/a: 38/68.

- Owen, R. W. In Court of Claims, no. 42408, A. J. Matthews, as trustee for R. W. Owen, et al. v. United States; defendant's proposed addition to finding 23. [1937.] p. 228a-e. ‡
- Pence, Harry E. No. 10779, in circuit court of appeals for 8th circuit, Guy T. Helvering, commissioner of internal revenue, v. Northwestern National Bank and Trust Company of Minneapolis and John D. Osborn, executors of Harry E. Pence, consolidated with cases of John D. Osborn [et al.], on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for petitioner. [1937.] cover title, ii+18 p. ‡
- Perryman-Burns Coal Company, Incorporated. In Court of Claims, no. 42562, Perryman-Burns Coal Co., Inc., v. United States; defendant's brief. [1937.] p. 37-48. ‡ J 1.13: P 429/6
- Petrin, Joseph. In Court of Claims, no. 43480, Joseph Petrin [et al.] v. United States; demurrer [and] defendant's brief in support of its demurrer. [1937.] p. 11-15. ‡
- In Court of Claims, no. 43483, Joseph Petrin v. United States; demurrer [and] defendant's brief in support of its demurrer. [1937.] p. 11-13. ‡ J 1.13: P 448/11
- Preece, Howard. No. 623, in Supreme Court. Oct. term, 1936. Howard Preece v. United States, on petition for writ of certiorari to circuit court of appeals for 10th circuit; brief for United States in opposition. [1937.] cover title, ii+23 p. ‡
- Price, Merton J. No. 8356, in circuit court of appeals for 9th circuit, Bank of America National Trust and Savings Association, executor of Merton J. Price, v. commissioner of internal revenue, on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for respondent. [1937.] cover title, ii+25 p. J 1.13: P 931/14
- Ray, Reginald P. No. 604, in Supreme Court, Oct. term, 1936, Reginald P. Ray v. United States, on petition for writ of certiorari to circuit court of appeals for 2d circuit; brief for United States in opposition. [1937.] cover title, j+19 p. ‡
- Reuben, Ben. Nos. 655-656, 668, in Supreme Court, Oct. term, 1936, Ben Reuben v. United States; Barney Laven v. [same]; Leonard Rollnick v. [same], on petitions for writs of certiorari to circuit court of appeals for 7th circuit; brief for United States in opposition. [1937.] cover title, i+30 p. ‡
- Schnackenberg, Elmer J. Nos. 6076-77, in circuit court of appeals for 7th circuit, commissioner of internal revenue v. Elmer J. Schnackenberg; Elmer J. Schnackenberg v. commissioner of internal revenue, on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for commissioner of internal revenue. [1937.] cover title, iii+48 p. large 8° ‡ J 1.13: Sch 57
- Sheridan Flouring Mills, Incorporated. No. 601, in Supreme Court, Oct. term, 1936. Sheridan Flouring Mills, Inc., v. Thomas K. Cassidy, as collector of internal revenue for district of Wyoming, and Carl Sackett, as United States attorney for district of Wyoming, on petition for writ of certiorari to circuit court of appeals for 10th circuit and motion for injunction to preserve status quo; brief for respondents in opposition. [1937.] cover title, ii+29 p. J 1.13: Sh 53/5
- Smith, William M. C. No. 9857, criminal, district court, western district of Pennsylvania, division, United States vs. William Morrow Cameron Smith et al.; indictment, violation of sec. 338, title 18, and sec. 88, title 18, U. S. C. A. (10 counts). [1937.] cover title, 53 p. ‡ J 1.13: Sm 68/15
- Snell Isle, Incorporated. No. 8279, in circuit court of appeals for 5th circuit, Snell Isle, Incorporated, v. commissioner of internal revenue, on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for respondent. [1937.] cover title, i+13 p. ‡

- Sonzinsky, Max. No. 614, in Supreme Court, Oct. term, 1936, Max Sonzinsky v. United States, on petition for writ of certiorari to circuit court of appeals for 7th circuit; memorandum for United States. [1937.] cover title, i+10 p. ‡

 J 1.13: So 59
- Sourino, Morris. No. 624, in Supreme Court, Oct. term, 1936, Morris Sourino (or Souriano or Soriano or Moiche Soriano) v. United States, on petition for writ of certiorari to circuit court of appeals for 5th circuit; brief for United States in opposition. [1937.] cover title, i+8 p. ‡ J 1.13: So 84
- Steinhagen Rice Milling Company. Nos. 682-686, in Supreme Court, Oct. term. 1936, Steinhagen Rice Milling Company v. Frank Scofield, individually and as collector of internal revenue for 1st district of Texas: Beaumont Rice Mills v. [same]; Gulf Coast Rice Mills, W. M. Loving, and R. L. Williams v. [same]; El Campo Rice Milling Company v. [same]; Tyrrell Rice Milling Company v. [same], on petitions for writs of certiorari to circuit court of appeals for 5th circuit and motions for injunctions to preserve status quo; brief for respondent in opposition. [1937.] cover title, ii+29 p. ‡

J 1.13: St 35/4

- Swayne & Hoyt, Limited. No. 494, in Supreme Court, Oct. term, 1936, Swayne and Hoyt, Ltd., Gulf Pacific Mail Line, Ltd., and Luckenbach Gulf Steamship Company, Inc., v. United States, on appeal from District Court of United States for District of Columbia; brief for United States. [1937.] cover title, ii+55 p. ‡
- Succeey, Edward. In Court of Claims, no. 42843, Edward Sweeney v. United States; defendant's motion for new trial [and brief in support of motion for new trial]. [1937.] p. 51-73. ‡ J 1.13: Sw 35/4
- Terminal Railroad Association of St. Louis. No. 10771, in circuit court of appeals for 8th circuit, Guy T. Helvering, commissioner of internal revenue, v. Terminal Railroad Association of St. Louis, on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for respondent. [1937.] cover title, ii+17 p. ‡

 J 1.13: T 273/13
- Therrell, John H. No. 8212, in circuit court of appeals for 5th circuit, John H. Therrell, also known as J. H. Therrell, v. commissioner of internal revenue, on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for respondent. [1937.] cover title, ii+17 p. ‡ J 1.13: T 343/5
- Thomas, William S. In Court of Claims, no. M-141, William S. Thomas v. United States; defendant's exceptions to report of commissioner and request for findings of fact. [1937.] p. 13-16. ‡ J 1.13: T 368/7
- Tunnicliffe, William H. No. 8259, in circuit court of appeals for 5th circuit, William H. Tunnicliffe v. commissioner of internal revenue, on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for respondent. [1937.] cover title, ii+28 p. ‡

 J.1.13: T.835/4
- Ventura Consolidated Oil Fields. No. 676, in Supreme Court, Oct. term. 1936, Nat Rogan, collector of internal revenue for 6th district of California, v. Ventura Consolidated Oil Fields; petition for writ of certiorari to circuit court of appeals for 9th circuit. [1937.] cover title, i+24 p. ‡ J 1.13: V 567
- United States circuit court of appeals for 9th circuit, Ventura Consolidated Oil Fields vs. Nat Rogan, as collector of internal revenue for 6th collection district of California, upon appeal from district court for southern district of California, central division; proceedings. [1937.] p. 165–191. ‡
 J 1.13: V 567/2
- Virginian Railway. No. 324, in Supreme Court, Oct. term. 1936. Virginian Railway Company v. System Federation no. 40, Railway Employees Department of American Federation of Labor, et al., on writ of certiorari to circuit court of appeals for 4th circuit; brief for United States as amicus curiae. [1937.] cover title, v+150 p. ‡
- Walker, Ralph M. No. 8224, in circuit court of appeals for 5th circuit, Ralph M. Walker v. commissioner of internal revenue, on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for respondent. [1937.] cover title, ii+20 p. ‡

 J 1.13: W 153

- Wangerien, Carl W. No. 1450, in circuit court of appeals for 10th circuit, United States v. B. C. Getzelman [et al.], joint executors of Carl W. Wangerien [et al.], appeal from district court for western district of Oklahoma; memorandum on behalf of appellant, United States, concerning history of act of Oct. 19, 1888. [1937.] cover title, 29 p. ‡ J 1.13: W 185/2
- Wardman Corporation, Incorporated. In Court of Claims, no. 41901, August H. Moran, receiver of Wardman Corporation, Incorporated, v. United States; defendant's brief. [1937.] p. 81-127. ‡ J 1.13: W 219/7
- Washington, Virginia and Maryland Coach Company. No. 469, in Supreme Court, Oct. term, 1936, Washington, Virginia and Maryland Coach Company v. National Labor Relations Board, on writ of certiorari to circuit court of appeals for 4th circuit; brief for National Labor Relations Board. [1937.] cover title, ii+43 p. ‡
- Ways-Ruart, Gladys C. de. In Court of Claims, no. 42838, Gladys Cornet de Ways-Ruart v. United States; defendant's request for findings of fact and brief. [1937.] p. 13-19. ‡ J 1.13: D 512/4
- Weigel, Mrs. Maud A. No. 6113, in circuit court of appeals for 7th circuit, William B. Weigel and Charles H. Alsip, as surviving former executors of Maud Alsip Weigel, v. commissioner of internal revenue, on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for respondent. [1937.] cover title, ii+30 p. large 8° ‡ J 1.13: W 427/3
- Weil, Jonas. No. 7141, in circuit court of appeals for 6th circuit, Jonas Weil v. commissioner of internal revenue, on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; brief for respondent. [1937.] cover title, i+10 p. ‡ J 1.13; W 429/5
- Windrow, Rollen J. No. 8254, in circuit court of appeals for 5th circuit, commissioner of internal revenue v. Sarah T. Windrow, executrix of Rollen J. Windrow, on petition for review of decision of Board of Tax Appeals; reply brief for petitioner. [1937.] cover title, i+7 p. ‡ J1.13: W 724/2
- Zimmerman, J. Fred. sr. No. 6252, in circuit court of appeals for 3d circuit, Mar. term. 1937, United States v. Land Title Bank & Trust Company and J. Fred Zimmerman, jr., surviving trustees under will of J. Fred Zimmerman, sr., J. Fred Zimmerman, individually, and trustees of University of Pennsylvania, appeal from district court for eastern district of Pennsylvania; brief of plaintiff-appellant. [1937.] cover title, ii+17 p. ‡ J 1.13: Z 66/2

FEDERAL BUREAU OF INVESTIGATION

Uniform crime reports for United States and its possessions, v. 7. no. 4; 4th quarterly bulletin, 1936.

1937. ii+125-170 p. il. [Includes Index to v. 7, Uniform crime reports.]

L. C. card 30-27005

NATIONAL TRAINING SCHOOL FOR BOYS

Report. Annual report of president of board of trustees, National Training School for Boys [with reports of executive staff], fiscal year 1936. [1936.] 83 p. il. 3 pl. †

L. C. card 8-5519

LABOR DEPARTMENT

CHILDREN'S BUREAU

The child. The child, monthly news summary, Jan. 1937; v. 1, no. 7. [1937.]

16 p. il. 4° [Social statistics supplement, printed separately.] Paper, 10c. single copy, \$1.00 a yr.

L. C. card L36-94 L5.35: 1/7

The child-Continued.

Same, Social statistics supplement no. 1; Jan. 1937. [1937.] 20 p. il. 4" [Quarterly.] Included in price of The child. L 5.36:1 Note.—Social statistics will appear 4 times a year as a supplement to The child, monthly news summary. It replaces Social-statistics bulletin published by the Children's Bureau from 1932 through May 1936, and is sent without charge to those who received the bulletin.

Industrial home work under National Recovery Administration; by Mary Skinner. 1936. v+57 p. (Bureau publication 234.) * Paper, 10c.

L. C. card L 37-62 Infant mortality in Memphis; by Ella Oppenheimer. 1937. vii+103 p. il.

(Bureau publication 233.) [The imprint date on the cover is given as 1936.] * Paper, 15c.

L. C. card L 37-47 L 5.20: 233

Social-security services for mothers and children, administered by Children's Bureau; [articles by Katharine F. Lenroot and others]. Dec. 1936 [published 1937]. [23] p. il. 4° [Reprinted from The child, July, Aug., and Nov. 1936, with exception of State agencies administering services.] L. C. card L 37-60 L 5.35/a: So 13

EMPLOYMENT SERVICE

Employment Service news, Feb. 1937; v. 4, no. 2. 1937, 20 p. il. large 8° [Monthly.] L. C. card L 35-100 L714:4/2

LABOR STANDARDS DIVISION

International Association of Public Employment Services. Proceedings of 24th annual convention of International Association of Public Employment Services, United States and Canada, Indianapolis, Ind., May 27-29, 1936. 1936. iv+124 p. (Bulletin 8.) * Paper, 15c. L. C. card L 16-28 L 163:8

Labor laws and legislation. Digest and progress of principal labor bills in State legislatures meeting in 1937, Feb. 1, 1937. [1937.] 78 leaves. 4° [Processed.] † L 16.2: L 11/3/937-1

LABOR STATISTICS BUREAU

Building construction, Dec. 1936; prepared by Division of Construction and Public Employment. 1937. ii+27 p. il. (Serial no. R. 507.) [Monthly.] \dagger L 2.6/a4: 936/12

Debts. Wage executions for debt; by Rolf Nugent, John E. Hamm, and Frances M. Jones. [Sept.] 1936. viii+43 p. il. (Bulletin 622.) * Paper, 10c. L. C. card L 37-45

- Same. (H. doc. 66, 75th Cong. 1st sess.)

Employment and pay rolls, Nov. 1936; prepared by Division of Employment Statistics and Division of Construction and Public Employment. 1937. iv+29 p. il. (Serial no. R. 495.) [Monthly.] † L. C. card L 23-234 L 2.9: 936/11

Employment Service. Classification of applications and placements [of Employment Service], 1935–36. [1937.] 7 p. il. (Serial no. R. 494.) [From Monthly labor review, Dec. 1936.] 7 L 2.6/a: Ap 58 L 2.6/a: Ap 58

Engineering. Unemployment in engineering profession; [by A. F. Hinrichs and Andrew Fraser, jr.]. [1937.] 23 p. (Serial no. R. 497.) [From Monthly labor review, Jan. 1937.] † L 2.6/a: En 33/2 L 2.6/a: En 33/2

Government contracts. Operations under public contracts law (Walsh-Healey act); by Gerard D. Reilly and John W. Porter. [1937.] 3 p. (Serial no. R. 491.) [From Monthly labor review, Jan. 1937.] † L 2.6/a: C 768

- International Labor Organization. November 1936 session of governing body of International Labor Organization [held at Geneva, Nov. 12–14, 1936; Preliminary I. L. O. printing and chemical conferences on 40-hour week]. [1937.] 7 p. (Serial no. R. 498.) [From Monthly labor review, Jan. 1937.] † L 2.6/a: In 8/10/936-2
- Labor information bulletin, v. 4. no. 2; Feb. 1937. [1937.] [2]+22 p. il. 4° [Monthly. Imprint date incorrectly given on verso of title page as 1936.] † L. C. card L 34-114
- Occupational diseases. Occupational-disease legislation in United States, 1936; prepared by Labor Law Information Service. 1937. v+58 p. (Bulletin 625.) * Paper, 10c.
 L. C. card L 37-61
- ___ Same. (II. doc. 85, 75th Cong. 1st sess.)
- Prices. Retail prices, food, electricity, and gas. Dec. 1936; prepared by Retail Price Division and Cost of Living Division. 1937. ii+30 p. il. (Serial no. R. 505.) [Monthly.] †
 L. C. card L 32-43
- Sales tax. State sales taxes and cost of food; by H. E. Riley. [1937.] 5 p. (Serial no. R. 503.) [From Monthly labor review, Jan. 1937.] † L 2.6/a: Sa 32
- São Paulo, Brazil. Scale of living of working class in São Paulo, Brazil; by Horace B. Davis and Marian Rubins Davis. [1937.] 9 p. (Serial no. R. 504.) [From Monthly labor review, Jan. 1937.] † L 2.6/a: C 823/11
- Strikes and lock-outs. Analysis of strikes in Aug. 1936, with trend for Jan. 1935-Oct. 1936; prepared by Division of Industrial Relations. 1937. [1]+9 p. (Serial no. R. 486.) [From Monthly labor review, Dec. 1936.] † L 2.6/a; St 85/24
- Same in Sept. 1936, with trend for Jan. 1935–Nov. 1936; prepared by Division of Industrial Relations. 1937. [1]+8 p. (Serial no. R. 501.) [From Monthly labor review, Jan. 1937.] † L 2.6/a: St 85/25
- Wage earners. Money disbursements of wage earners and lower-salaried clerical workers in New York City. [1937.] 9 p. (Serial no. R. 502.) [From Monthly labor review, Jan. 1937.] † L2.6/a : D 631/12
- Workmen's compensation. Lump-sum settlements in workmen's compensation in New York; by Carl Norcross. [1937.] 6 p. (Serial no. R. 481.) [From Monthly labor review, Dec. 1936.] † L 2.6/a: C 738/18
- Workmen's compensation legislation in United States and Canada, 1936. [1937.] 10 p. (Serial no. R. 500.) [From Monthly labor review, Jan. 1937.] † L 2.6/a: C 738/12/936

WOMEN'S BUREAU

Women in industry. Activities affecting gainfully employed women, Feb. 1, 1937. [1937.] [1]+12 leaves, 4° [Monthly. Processed.] † L 13.8: 937/2

LIBRARY OF CONGRESS

Legislative Reference Service. Supplemental estimate of appropriation, legislative establishment, Library of Congress, [fiscal year] 1937 [for printing Digest of public general bills, for 1st session of 75th Congress, prepared in Legislative Reference Service]. Feb. 12, 1937. 2 p. (H. doc. 148, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.

AERONAUTICS DIVISION

Aeronautical periodicals and serials in Library of Congress: 1, American. Washington, 1937. [2]+19 leaves, 4° [Processed.] † LC 15.2: P 41

Report of Division of Aeronautics, fiscal year 1936; by Albert F. Zahm. 1937. [1]+7 p. (Publication 7.) [From Report of librarian of Congress, 1936.] L. C. card 30-26005 LC 15.1:936

BIBLIOGRAPHY DIVISION

Immigration and its restriction in United States, selected list of recent writings; compiled by Anne L. Baden. [Jan. 6] 1937. [3]+86 p. 4° [Processed.] f (free to institutions only). LC 2.2: Im 6/2/937

CATALOG DIVISION

Subject headings. List of subject headings, 3d edition, additions and changes, list 33; July-Sept. 1936. [1936.] 5 leaves, narrow 8°

Note.—Sheets containing lists of additions and changes for the 3d edition of the List are supplied at intervals of about 3 months. They are printed on one side only, on thin paper. They are numbered consecutively and show the period covered. Enough paper. With each list is sent a charge slip for that issue at 8c, for the first page and of the List is issued.

Same, list 34; Oct.-Dec. 1936. [1937.] 3 leaves, narrow 8° LC 9.6/3: 3/34

COPYRIGHT OFFICE

Copyright. [Catalog of copyright entries, new series, pt. 1, group 1, Books, v. 33| no. 124-135; Feb. 1937. Feb. 2-26, 1937. p. 1729-1830. [Issued several times a week.]

L. C. card 6-35347

LC 3.6/1:33/1-124 to 1-135

L. C. card 6-35347

L. C. card 6-35347

L. C. card 6-35347

NOTE.—Each number is issued in 4 parts: pt. 1, group 1, relates to books; pt. 1, group 2, to pamphlets, leaflets, contributions to newspapers or periodicals, etc., lectures, sermons, addresses for oral delivery, maps; pt. 1, group 3, to dramatic compositions, motion pictures; pt. 2, to periodicals; pt. 3, to musical compositions; pt. 4, to works of art, reproductions of a work of art, drawings or plastic works of scientific or technical subscriptions for the Catalog of copyright entries should be made to the Superintendent of Documents, Washington, D. C., instead of to the Register of Copyrights. Prices are as follows: Paper, \$10.00 a yr. (4 pts. unbound), foreign subscription, \$3.75; pt. 1, group 3, pt. 2, and pt. 4, each \$2.00 a yr., foreign subscription, each \$3.75; pt. 1, group 3, pt. 2, and pt. 4, each \$2.00 a yr., foreign subscription, each group 3, \$2.25, pt. 2, \$2.30, pt. 4, \$2.20; single numbers (except Book leaflets which are 5c. each), 50c.; annual indexes, each, for complete calendar year, \$2.00.

Same, pt. 1, group 2. Pamphlets, leaflets, contributions to newspapers or periodicals, etc., lectures, sermons, addresses for oral delivery, maps, v. 33. no. 11. 1937. iv+1105-71 p. [Monthly.] LC 3.6/1:33/2-11

Same, pt. 3, Musical compositions, v. 31, no. 11, 1937. v+1307-85 p. [Monthly.] LC 3.6/3:31/11

DOCUMENTS DIVISION

Report. Annual report of chief, survey of activities and the more important accessions of Division of Documents during fiscal year 1936; by James B. Childs. 1937. [1]+14 p. [From Report of librarian of Congress, 1936.] † L. C. card 30-26001 LC 7.1:936

LEGISLATIVE REFERENCE SERVICE

Bills. Digest of public general bills, with index, 75th Congress, 1st session, no. 1 and 2; to Jan. 18, 1937. 1937. ii+54 p. and ii+113 p, large 8° * Paper, no. 1. 10c.; * no. 2, 15c. L. C. card 36-26093 LC 14.6: 75/1, 2

State law index, index and digest to legislation of States of United States enacted during biennium, 1933-34. 1936. no. 5, x+1126 p. *Cloth, \$1.75. L. C. card 29-26466 LC 14.5:5

MAPS DIVISION

Report. Division of Maps, account of activities and the more important accessions of Division of Maps during fiscal year 1936; by Lawrence Martin. 1937. [1]+14 p. [From Report of librarian of Congress, 1936.] † LC 5.1:936

How to order publications—See information following Contents

SERVICE FOR THE BLIND

Report. Annual reports, Service for the Blind, and Books for the Adult Blind including talking-book machine activity, 1935–36. 1937. [1]+29 p. [From Report of librarian of Congress, 1936.] LC 16.1:936 L. C. card 31-21234

MARITIME COMMISSION

Note.—An agency to be known as the United States Maritime Commission was established under the provisions of H. R. 8555, 74th Congress (Public 835, approved June 29, 1936), to further the development and maintenance of an adequate and well-balanced American merchant marine, to promote the commerce of the United States, and to aid in the intermediate of the United States, and to aid in the intermediate of the United States (Public 83), approved June 29, 1936, and Fleet Corporation, directing that all records, etc., be taken over by the Commission, and Fleet Corporation, directing that all records, etc., be taken over by the Commission, and Fleet Corporation, directing that all records, etc., be taken over by the Commission, and Fleet Corporation, directing that all records, etc., be taken over by the Commission, and Fleet Corporation, and the former United States Shipping Board (later the Shipping Board Bureau under the Commerce Department) to the United States Maritime Commission. It also transferred to and vested in the Commission all the powers and duties now vested by law in the Postmaster General with respect to existing ocean-mail contracts.

Four of the publications listed below were prepared by the Maritime Commission, but since they belong to a volume of reports begun by the Shipping Board prior to the transfer of its functions to the Department of Commerce, the old classification SB 1,10/a; is retained in order that they may be filed with the other reports included in the volume.

Records: No. 386, H. Kramer & Company v. Inland Waterways Corporation et al.

No. 386, H. Kramer & Company v. Inland Waterways Corporation et al.; [decided Jan. 13, 1937; report and order of commission]. [1937.] [1]+630-633+[1] p. [Report from Maritime Commission reports, v. 1.] † SB 1.10/a: K 86

Lumber, No. 416, eastbound intercoastal lumber; [decided Oct. 31, 1936; report and order of commission]. [1937.] [1]+608-623+[1] p. [Page containing order incorrectly numbered 624. Report from Maritime Commission reports, v. 1.7

Piling. No. 407, C. W. Spence, doing business as Pacific Lumber & Shipping Company, v. Pacific-Atlantic Steamship Company; [decided Dec. 1, 1936; report and order of commission]. [1937.] [1]+624-627+[1] p. [Report from Maritime Commission reports, v. 1.] † SB 1.10/a: P 119

Rugs. No. 201, Paraffine Companies, Inc., v. American-Hawaiian Steamship Company et al.; [decided Dec. 28, 1936; report and order of commission]. [1937.] [1]+628-629+[1] p. [Report from Maritime Commission reports, [1937.] v. 1.]

Quarterly report on employment of American steam and motor merchant vessels of 1,000 gross tons and over as of Dec. 31, 1936 (does not Shipping. include lake or river tonnage); [prepared in] Division of Research. [Feb. 16, 1937.] [7] leaves, oblong 8° (Report 300.) [Processed.] †

MOUNT RUSHMORE NATIONAL MEMORIAL COMMISSION

Report. Annual report of Mount Rushmore National Memorial Commission [Nov. 1, 1935-Dec. 31, 1936]. Feb. 15, 1937. 4 p. (H. doc. 25, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c. L. C. card 29-27499

NATIONAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE FOR AERONAUTICS

Note.—The individual Reports of the National Advisory Committee for Aeronautics, which later appear in the annual volumes as Technical reports, are sold on a subscription basis by the Superintendent of Documents, Washington, D. C., at the rate of \$3.00 per year; foreign subscription, \$4.25.

Airfoils. Propulsion of flapping and oscillating airfoil [with list of references]; by I. E. Garrick. 1936 [published 1937]. cover title, ii+9 p. il. 4° (Report 567.) [Text and illustration on p. 2 and 3 of cover.] * Paper, 10c. L. C. card 37-26125

How to order publications-See information following Contents

- Airplanes. Effect of lateral controls in producing motion of airplane as computed from wind-tunnel data [with list of references]; by Fred E. Weick and Robert T. Jones. 1936 [published 1937]. cover title, ii+26 p. il. 4° (Report 570.) [Text and illustration on p. 2 and 3 of cover.] * Paper, 10c. L. C. card 37-26156 Y 3.N 21/5:5/570
- Study of factors affecting range of airplanes [with list of references]; by David Biermann. Washington, Feb. 1937. cover title, 43 p. 50 pl. 4° (Technical notes 592.) [Processed.] † Y 3.N 21/5:6/592
- Fuel sprays. Heat transfer to fuel sprays injected into heated gases [with list of references]; by Robert F. Selden and Robert C. Spencer. 1937. cover title, ii+17 p. il. 4° (Report 580.) [Text and illustration on p. 2 and 3 of cover.] * Paper, 10c.

L. C. card 37-26126

Y 3.N 21/5: 5/580

- Guroplane, its principles and its possibilities [with list of references], by Louis Breguet; [translated by J. Vanier from] Journees techniques internationales de l'aeronautique, Nov. 23-27, 1936. Washington, Jan. 1937. cover title, 33 p. 21 pl. 4° (Technical memorandums 816.) [Processed.] Y 3.N 21/5:8/816
- Hulls (aircraft). Hydrodynamic tests in N. A. C. A. tank of model of hull of Short Calcutta flying boat [with list of references]; by Kenneth E. Ward. Washington, Jan. 1937. cover title, 11 p. 22 pl. 1 tab. 4° (Technical notes 590). [Processed.] Y 3.N 21/5:6/590
- Stress distribution in shell bodies and wings as equilibrium problem [with list of references]; by H. Wagner; [translation by J. Vanier from] Luftfahrt-forschung, v. 13, no. 9, Sept. 20, 1936. Washington, Feb. 1937. cover title, 23 p. 6 pl. 4° (Technical memorandums 817.) [Processed.] Y 3.N 21/5:8/817
- Wings. Determination of characteristics of tapered wings [with list of references]; by Raymond F. Anderson. 1936 [published 1937]. cover title, ii+20 p. il. 4° (Report 572.) [Text and illustration on p. 2 and 3 of cover.] * Paper, 10c.

L. C. card 37-26096

Y 3.N 21/5:5/572

Full-scale span load distribution on tapered wing with split flaps of various spans [with list of references]; by John F. Parsons and Abe Silverstein. Washington, Feb. 1937. cover title, 10 p. 18 pl. 4° (Technical notes 591.) [Processed.] Y 3.N 21/5:6/591

NATIONAL ARCHIVES

FEDERAL REGISTER DIVISION

NOTE.—The archivist of the United States acting through this division established by him under the provisions of H. R. 6323, 74th Congress (Public 220, approved July 26, 1935), is charged with the custody and, together with the Public Printer with the prompt and uniform printing and distribution of the documents required or authorized to be published under sec. 5 of this act. Such documents required or authorized to be so published are printed and distributed forthwith by the Government Printing Office in a serial publication designated the Federal register. cation designated the Federal register.

Federal register. Federal register, v. 2, no. 21-39; Feb. 2-27, 1937. [1937.] p. 263-505, 4° [Daily, except Sunday, Monday, and day following a legal holiday.]

L. C. card 36-26246

AE 2.7: 2/21-39

L. C. card 36–26246

Note.—For Federal register contains (1) all Presidential Proclamations; and all Executive orders (prior to Mar. 12, 1936, promulgated by the State Department), except such as have no general applicability or legal effect or are effective only against Federal agencies or persons in their capacity as officers, agents, or employees thereof; also contains all Executive orders establishing, amending, or revoking civil service rules, and all Executive orders containing a direction for publication thereof; (2) such documents or classes of documents as the President shall determine from time to time have general applicability and legal effect; and (3) such documents or classes of documents as may be required so to be published by act of the Congress. Suitable indexes thereto will be issued from time to time.

The Register is sold by the Superintendent of Documents on the following terms: Single copy, 5c.; \$1.00 per month; \$10.00 per year (25 percent discount to dealers not allowed on this publication). Subscriptions are payable in advance. Send remitances to the Superintendent of Documents, Washington, D. C. Stamps and foreign money will not be accepted.

money will not be accepted.

How to order publications-See information following Contents

Federal register-Continued.

— Same, v. 2, nos. 1-20, index, Jan. 1937. [1937.] 8 p. 4° AE 2.7: 2/1-20/ind.

—— Same, v. 2, nos. 21-39, index, Feb. 1937. [1937.] 8 p. 4°

A E 2.7: 2/21-39/ind.

NATIONAL LABOR RELATIONS BOARD

Note.—On Aug. 27, 1935, upon the appointment of the three board members and the designation of its chairman, in accordance with the provisions of S. 1958, 74th Congress (Public 198, approved July 5, 1935), a new National Labor Relations Board came into existence and the old National Labor Relations Board, organized July 9, 1934, ceased to exist. The first formal meeting of the new board took place on Sept. 4, 1935. The publications of the old board have been designated in the Office of the Superintendent of Documents by the classification number Y3.N 21/13: The publications of the new board are now designated by the classification number LR1.

National labor relations act (act of July 5, 1935, c. 372, 49 Stat. 449; U. S. C., supp. 1, title 29, sec. 151 et seq.) [act to diminish causes of labor disputes burdening or obstructing interstate and foreign commerce, to create National Labor Relations Board, and for other purposes]. [1937.] cover title, 19 p. † LR 1,5; L11

NATIONAL MEDIATION BOARD

Railway labor act, being act to provide for prompt disposition of disputes between carriers and their employees and for other purposes (U. S. Code, title 45, chapter 8) [approved May 20, 1926, as amended by Public no. 442, 73d Congress, approved June 21, 1934, and Public no. 487, 74th Congress, approved Apr. 10, 1936]. [1937.] 23 p. † NMB 1.2: R 13/936

NATIONAL MUNITIONS CONTROL BOARD

Report. 1st annual report of National Munitions Control Board, year ending Nov. 30, 1936. 1937. [1]+82 p. il. (H. doc. 10, 75th Cong. 1st sess.)

* Paper, 15c.
L. C. card 37-26234

NATIONAL RESOURCES COMMITTEE

Planning (economics). State planning, programs and accomplishments, Dec. 1936 [with Bibliography, State and regional planning publications and reports]. 1937. viii+128 p. 11. 4° [Supplements State planning report of 1935, entitled: State planning, review of activities and progress, June 1935.] * Paper, 25c.

L. C. card 37-26162

Y 3.N 21/12: 2 St 2/supp.

NAVY DEPARTMENT

Court-martial order 12, 1936; Dec. 31, 1936. [1937.] 14 p. 12° [Monthly. Issued with perforations for insertion in binder.] ‡ N 1.14: 936/12

Orders. General order 89-92 [7th series]; Dec. 1, 1936-Jan. 23, 1937. 1937. Each 1 p. 4° [Issued with perforations for insertion in binder. Numbers 89 and 90 are issued as one publication, also nos. 91 and 92.] ‡ N1.13/7:89-92

Telephone directory. Navy Department telephone directory [Feb. 1937]; compiled in Office of Director of Naval Communications. 1937. 51 p. 4° [Semiannual.] ‡ N 1.23: 937/1

ENGINEERING BUREAU

Marine engineering. Manual of engineering instructions: chapter 7, Main propelling machinery, sec. 2[4], Diesel engines. Revised Sept. 1936. [1936.] [1]+401-428 p. il. [Issued in loose-leaf form for use of the service. A manu-

How to order publications—See information following Contents 131896—37—No. 506——7

Marine engineering-Continued.

script correction in the title on p. 1 changes the section number to read 4 instead of 2. This chapter has also been issued for sale in pamphlet form with title Instructions for operation, care, and repair of main propelling machinery: sec. 4, Diesel engines, for which see Monthly catalog for Oct. 1936, p. 1159.] ‡ N 19.8/2:7/4-2/rev. 936 MARINE CORPS

- Orders. Marine Corps order 119 and 120; Dec. 11, 1936 and Feb. 12, 1937. 1937. 1 p. [Issued with perforations for insertion in binder. Issued as one publication 1 ‡ N 9.9/3: 119, 120
- Training regulations. List of Marine Corps and War Department training publications, with prices; corrected to Jan. 1, 1937. [1937.] 25 p. [Issued with perforations for insertion in binder. Supersedes instructions issued as of Jan. 2, 1935.1 ‡ N 9.16: T 68/8/937

MEDICINE AND SURGERY BUREAU

- Appendicitis. Navy and appendicitis [with list of references]; by Lucius W. Johnson and Horace R. Boone. 1937. [1]+11 p. [From United States naval medical bulletin, v. 35, no. 1.] † N 10.11/1a: Ap 48/6
- Compressed-air illness. Use of oxygen in treatment of compressed-air illness [with bibliography]; by Albert R. Behnke and Louis A. Shaw. 1937. [1]+12 p. il. [From United States naval medical bulletin, v. 35, no. 1.] † N 10.11/1a: C 738/2
- Endocrinology. Present day concepts of endocrinology; by Paul F. Dickens and Omar J. Brown [to be continued]. 1937. [1]+25 p. [From United States naval medical bulletin, v. 35, no. 1.7 N 10.11/1a: En 25/4
- Pathological fractures [with list of references]; by Foster H. Bowman. 1937. [1]+6 p. 6 p. of pl. [From United States naval medical bulletin, N 10.11/1a: F 849/4
- Respiration. Evaluation of modified Schafer method of artificial respiration [with bibliography]; by F. S. Johnson, J. A. Hawkins, and O. D. Yarbrough, 1937. [1]+2 p. 1 pl. [From United States naval medical bulletin, v. 35, no. 1.1 N 10.11/1a: R 312/8
- Active immunization against tetanus with tetanus toxoid [with list of references]; by W. W. Hall. 1937. [1]+9 p. [From United States naval medical bulletin, v. 35, no. 1.] †
- Venereal diseases. Trend of venereal disease in United States Fleet [with list of references]; by K. C. Melhorn. 1937. [1]+6 p. il. 1 pl. 2 p. of pl. [From United States naval medical bulletin, v. 35, no. 1.] † N 10.11/1a : V 555/6
- Yaws. Human yaws [with one reference]; by C. S. Butler. 1937. [1]+2 p. [From United States naval medical bulletin, v. 35, no. 1.] \dagger N 10.11/1a: Y 29/5

NAVIGATION BUREAU

Navy directory, officers of Navy and Marine Corps, including officers of Naval Reserve (active), Marine Corps Reserve (active), and foreign officers serving with Navy, Jan. 1, 1937. 1937. iii+307 p. [Quarterly; none issued Oct. 1, 1936.] * Paper, 35c. single copy, \$1.25 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$1.65 (prices incorrectly given in publication). N 1.24: 937/1

HYDROGRAPHIC OFFICE

Note.—The charts, sailing directions, manuals, etc., of the Hydrographic Office are sold by the office in Washington and also by agents at the principal American and foreign seaports and American lake ports. Copies of the General catalog of mariners' charts and books and of the Hydrographic bulletins, reprints, and Notice to mariners are supplied free on application at the Hydrographic Office in Washington and at the branch offices in Boston, New York, Philadelphia, Baltimore, Norfolk, Savannah, New Orleans, Calveston, San Francisco, San Pedro, Calif., San Juan, P. R., Captain of the Port, Panama Canal, Portland (Oreg.). Seattle, Honolulu, T. H., Chicago, Cleveland, Buffalo, Detroit, Sault Ste. Marie, and Duluth.

- Hydrographic bulletin, weekly, no. 2474-77; Feb. 3-24, 1937. [1937.] Each 1 p. N 6.3: 2474-2477 f° or large 4° †
- Lights. List of lights and fog signals: v. 1, Coasts of North and South America (excepting United States), West Indies, and Hawaiian Islands; corrected to Jan. 1, 1937. 1937. 627 p. map. ([Publication] 30.) † Paper, 90c. N 6.8: 30/937 L. C. card 7-24405
- Same: v. 2, Islands of Pacific and Indian oceans, Australia, Asia, and east coast of Africa; corrected to Jan. 1, 1937. 1937. 695 p. map. ([Publication] N 6.8: 31/937 31.) † Paper, 90c.
- Same: v. 4, British Islands, English Channel, and North Sea; corrected to Jan. 1, 1937. 1937. 527 p. map. ([Publication] 33.) † Paper, 90c. N 6.8: 33/937
- Same: v. 6, Baltic Sea, with Kattegat, Belts and Sound, and Gulf of Bothnia; corrected to Jan. 1, 1937, [Notice to mariners] 53, 1936. 1937. 541 p. map. ([Publication] 35.) † Paper, 90c. N 6.8: 35/937
- Memorandum for aviators 2 and 3 [1937]; Feb. 18 and 25, 1937. [1937.] Each 1 p. 4° [Processed.] †
- Norway. Supplement to Hydrographic Office publication 136, Sailing directions for northwest and north coasts of Norway, corrections and additions from Notices to mariners and other sources from date of publication (June 20, 1931) to Jan. 1, 1937. 1937. [1]+19 leaves. † N 6.8: 136/931-7
- Notice to aviators 3 and 4, 1937; Feb. 1 and 15 [1937]. [1937.] 26 leaves and 19 leaves, narrow 12° [Semimonthly. Issued with perforations for insertion in binder]. †

 N. 6.25: 937/3, 4
- Notice to mariners 5-8, 1937; Feb. 3-24 [1937]. [1937.] [xxiv]+73-156 leaves. N 6.11: 937/5-8
- St. Lawrence River. Supplement to Hydrographic Office publication 100, Sailing directions for Gulf and River St. Lawrence, corrections and additions from Notices to mariners and other sources from date of publication (Sept. 13, 1934) to Jan. 1, 1937. 1937. [1]+13 leaves. † N6.8:100/934-3
- Tide calendars. Monthly tide calendar [for Savannah, Ga., etc.], Mar. 1937. [1937.] 1 p. f° [The tabulated matter is processed.] † N6.22/3:937/3
- Tide calendar [for Baltimore (Fort McHenry) and Cape Henry], Mar. 1937. [1937.] 1 p. 4° [Monthly.] † N 6.22/2:937/3
- Tide calendar [for Norfolk Navy Yard and Newport News, Va.], Mar. 1937. [1937.] 1 p. 4° [Monthly.] † N 6.22/1:937/3
- West Indies. Supplement to Hydrographic Office publication 129, West Indies pilot, v. 2, corrections and additions from Notices to mariners and other sources from date of publication (Feb. 9, 1929) to Jan. 1, 1937. [1]+29 N 6.8:129/929-9

Charts

- Biscay, Bay of. Bay of Biscay, Europe, west coast, from surveys to 1932; chart 4321. Natural scale 1:871,307 at lat. 46°. Washington, Hydrographic Office, published July 1915, 19th edition, Jan. 1937. 30.4×38.9 in. †50c.
- Chile. Anchorages on coast of Chile, from latest Chilean surveys; chart 1566.
 Washington, Hydrographic Office, published Jan. 1897, 11th edition, Dec. 1936, corrected through Notice to mariners 3, Jan. 20 [1937]. 16.8×23.1 in. † 20c. N 6.18: 1566

Camarones Cove (De Cuya Cove). Chica Cove. Colorado Cove. Coloso Cove. Gualaguala Cove. Michilla Cove.

- Earth. Outline chart of the world; chart 1262b. Scale 10° long.=0.7 in. Washington, Hydrographic Office, published Jan. 1929, 3d edition, Jan. 1937, corrected through Notice to mariners 3, Jan. 20 [1937]. 17.1×29.9 in. †30c. N 6.18: 1262b
- Lower California. West coast of Lower California, San Diego to San Quentin Bay, from survey by U. S. S. Rauger in 1885–86; chart 1149. Natural scale 1:291,000 at lat. 31°30′. Washington, Hydrographic Office, published Apr. 1889, 43d edition, Dec. 1936, corrected through Notice to mariners 4, Jan. 27 [1937]. 38.6×28.9 in. † 50c. N 6.18:1149
- Magdalen Islands, Gulf of St. Lawrence, Canada, from Canadian surveys between 1921 and 1934 [with insets]; chart 1092. Natural scale 1:150,000 at lat. 47°40′. Washington, Hydrographic Office, published July 1888, 24th edition, Dec. 1936, corrected through Notice to mariners 3, Jan. 20 [1937]. 40×27.3 in. †50c.

Alright, Cape, to Grindstone Wharf. Amherst Harbor. Grand Entry Harbor. Grindstone Wharf.

- Nansei Shoto, Japan, or Southwestern Islands of Japan, between Kyushu and Formosa, from Japanese surveys to 1933; chart 2194. Natural scale 1: 859,265 at lat. 28°. Washington, Hydrographic Office, published Apr. 1905, 12th edition, Dec. 1936, corrected through Notice to mariners 3, Jan. 20 [1937]. 43.4×31.4 in. † 60c.
- Panama Canal, Canal Zone, Central America, from U. S. Government surveys to 1933 [with insets]; chart 5000. Scale naut. m.=1.8 in., natural scale 1:40,000. Washington, Hydrographic Office, published Dec. 1914, 15th edition, Jan. 1937. 40.1×33 in. [Map is in 2 sections.] † 60c. N 6.18:5000 Balboa Harbor. Minifores Lake.
- Pilot charts. Pilot chart of Central American waters, Mar. 1937; chart 3500.
 Scale 1° long.=0.7 in. Washington, Hydrographic Office, Feb. 17, 1937. 23.3×35.1 in. [Monthly. Certain portions of the data are furnished by the Weather Bureau.] † 10c.
 N 6.24: 937/3

Note.—Contains on reverse; Use of weather maps on shipboard; by I. R. Tannehill.

Pilot chart of Indian Ocean, Apr. 1937; chart 2603. Scale 1° long.=0.2 in. Washington, Hydrographic Office, Feb. 15, 1937. 22.6×31 in. [Monthly. Certain portions of the data are furnished by the Weather Bureau.] † 10c.

NOTE.—Contains on reverse: United States naval radio stations, broadcast schedules of naval radio stations transmitting time, weather, hydrographic, and ice, effective Jan. 8, 1937.

Pilot chart of north Atlantic Ocean, Mar. 1937; chart 1400. Scale 1° long.=0.27 in. Washington, Hydrographic Office, Feb. 19, 1937. 23.1×31.8 in. [Monthly. Certain portions of the data are furnished by the Weather Bureau.] † 10c.
L. C. card 14-16339

NOTE.—Contains on reverse: Sea surface temperatures obtained by R. A. Bartlett of exploring schooner Morrissey while on Bartlett-East Greenland Expedition in 1936 [map].

Pilot chart of north Pacific Ocean, Apr. 1937; chart 1401. Scale 1° long.=0.2 in. Washington, Hydrographic Office, Feb. 18, 1937. 23.7×35.4 in. [Monthly. Certain portions of the data are furnished by the Weather Bureau.] † 10c.

NOTE .- Contains on reverse: Use of weather maps on shipboard; by I. R. Tannehill.

Pilot chart of upper air, north Atlantic Ocean, Mar. 1937; chart 1400a. Scale 1° long.=0.27 in. Washington, Hydrographic Office, Feb. 20, 1937. 23×31.8 in. [Monthly. Certain portions of the data are furnished by the Weather Bureau.] † 10c. N 6.28: 937/3

NOTE.—Contains on reverse: Index of aviation charts published by Hydrographic Office, Navy.

How to order publications—See information following Contents

Pilot charts-Continued.

Pilot chart of upper air, north Pacific Ocean, Apr. 1937; chart 1401a. Scale 1° long.=0.2 in. Washington, Hydrographic Office, Feb. 20, 1937. 23.8×35.4 in. [Monthly. Certain portions of the data are furnished by the NOTE.—Contains on reverse: Index of aviation charts published by Hydrographic Office, Weather Bureau.] † 10c.

- Seward Roads and Welles Harbor, Midway Islands, Hawaiian Islands, north Pacific Ocean, from surveys by U. S. S. Iroquois in 1900 and 1906; chart 2468. Scale 2,000 yds.=9.6 in., natural scale 1:7,500. Washington, Hydrographic Office, published Jan. 1909, 7th edition. Dec. 1936, corrected through Notice to mariners 3, Jan. 20 [1937]. 26.2×37.4 in. † 50c. N 6.18:2468
- Siberia. Southeast coast of Siberia, Japan Sea, Cape Byelkin to Vladivostok, and west coast of Hokkaido (Japan), Kamoi Misaki to Tsugaru Strait, from Russian and Japanese surveys to 1904; chart 1776. Natural scale 1: 701,732 at lat. 44°. Washington, Hydrographic Office, published Feb. 1900, 11th edition, Dec. 1936, corrected through Notice to mariners 3, Jan. 20 [1937]. 31×43.3 in. † 60c. 31×43.3 in. †60c.
- Time zone chart of the world; chart 5192. Scale 1° long.=0.1 in. Washington, time zone chart of the world; chart 3132. Scale 1 1815. Jan. 1987. 27.1×47.8 Hydrographic Office, published May 1920, 10th edition, Jan. 1987. 27.1×47.8 N 6.18: 5192 in. † 50c.
- Valletta, Maltese Islands. Valletta harbors, Malta, Mediterranean Sea, from British surveys between 1917 and 1930; chart 2466. Scale naut. m.=15.1 in., natural scale 1:4,840. Washington, Hydrographic Office, published June 1918, 6th edition, Dec. 1936, corrected through Notice to mariners 4, Jan. 27 [1937]. 36.3×26.9 in. †40c.
- Wash, The. The Wash, England, east coast, Skegness to Blakeney, from latest British surveys; with inset, Boston Dock, from British surveys to 1918; chart 4710. Scale naut. m.=1 in., natural scale 1:74,270. Washington, Hydrographic Office, published Oct. 1917, 5th edition, Jan. 1937. 26.2×38.7 in. † 40c.

NAVAL ACADEMY

Curriculum. Catalog of course of instruction at Naval Academy, Annapolis, Md., 92d academic year, 1936-37. 1937. iv+55 p. †

SUPPLIES AND ACCOUNTS BUREAU

- Government supplies. Navy Department specifications and Federal specifications, monthly bulletin, Feb. 1, 1937. 1937. [1]+6 p. 12° [Issued with perforations for insertion in binder.]
- Bureau of Supplies and Accounts memoranda 412; Jan. 1, 1937. [Jan, 1937.] 44 p. [Monthly. Issued in loose-leaf form for insertion in Bureau of Supplies and Accounts memoranda, 1931.]
- Naval expenditures, 1936. 1937. vi+76 p. 4° [A processed correction sheet, bearing corrected Statement 22, has been pasted on p. 22 over incorrect statement.] * Paper, 20c.

PAN AMERICAN UNION

Note.—The Pan American Union sells its own monthly Bulletin, booklets, and other publications, at prices usually ranging from 5c. to \$1.50. The price of any edition of the Bulletin is 15c. a single copy, the English edition is \$1.50 a year, the Spanish edition \$1.00 a year; there is an additional charge of 75c. a year on each edition for countries outside the Pan American Union. Beginning with Jan. 1925, the Pan American Union began the publication of 4 series, in Spanish and Portuguese, on the Pan American Union began the publication; Finance, industry and commerce; Public the following subjects: Agriculture; Education; Finance, industry and commerce; Public health and social welfare. The Spanish series is issued bimonthly and the Portuguese

trimonthly. They are not published in English. The subscription price is 50c. for 12 issues of any one of these series; single copies of any series, 5c. Address the Pan American Union, Washington, D. C.

 Bulletin (English edition). Bulletin of Pan American Union, Feb. 1937; [v. 71, no. 2]. [1937.] iv+85-216 p. ii. [Monthly. Number dedicated to Pan American Day, Apr. 14. For price, see note above under center head.] L. C. card 8-30967 PA 1.6: e 71/Z

Same. (H. doc. 51, pt. 2, 75th Cong. 1st sess.)

Same, v. 70, Jan.-Dec. 1936 [title page and index]. [1937.] xxix p. PA 1.6: e 70/t.p.& ind.

Same. (H. doc. 353 [pt. 13], 74th Cong. 2d sess.)

(Portuguese edition). Boletim da União Panamericana, fevereiro 1937; [v. 39, no. 2]. [1937.] iv+85-216 p. il. [Monthly. The volume number of this issue is incorrectly given on p. 85 as 38 instead of 39 but is correctly given on back title. This number is entitled Edição especial dedicada ao Dia Panamericano. For price, see note above under center head.] L. C. card 11-27014

(Spanish edition). Boletín de la Unión Panamericana, febrero 1937; [v. 71 no. 2]. [1937.] iv+93-232 p. il. [Monthly. This number is entitled Edición especial dedicada al Día de las Américas, 14 de abril. For price, see note above under center head.]

L. C. card 12-12555

PA 1.6: s 71/2

Papaya. Cultivo de la papaya en Hawaí [con obras citadas; por W. T. Pope]. [1936.] ii+46 p. il. (Serie de agricultura nos. 117, 118 y 119.) [Del Boletín de la Union Panamericana, octubre y noviembre 1936.] † Paper, 15c. (3 numbers combined); subscription price for 12 issues of series, 50c.

PA 1.12: s 117-119

Peru [foreign trade of Peru for 1935] latest reports from Peruvian official sources. 1937. [1]+11+[1] p. (Foreign trade series no. 155.) † Paper, 5c.

L. C. card 22-26690

PA 1.19:155

Puerto Rico Reconstruction Administration. Administración de Reconstrucción de Puerto Rico; [por José L. Colom]. [1937.] ii+18 p. il. (Serie de salubridad pública y previsión social no. 86.) [Del Boletín de la Unión Panamericana, diciembre 1936.] † Paper, 5c.; subscription price for 12 issues of series, PA 1.15: s 86

Soybeans. Multiples usos de las habas soya; [por H. H. Slawson]. [1936.] ii+10 p. il. (Serie de finanzas, industria y comercio no. 89.) [Traducido de Nation's business, Washington, D. C., septiembre de 1936. Del Boletín de la Union Panamericana, diciembre 1936.] † Paper 5c.; subscription price for 12 issues of series, 50c. PA 1.14: s 89

PANAMA CANAL

NOTE .-- Although The Panama Canal makes its reports to, and is under the supervision of the Secretary of War, it is not a part of the War Department.

Appropriations. Estimates for The Panama Canal, 1938. [1937.] c [1]+696-709 p. 4° [Extract from Budget Bureau, Budget, 1938.] cover title, W 79.11/2: Es 8/938

Panama Canal record, v. 30, no. 7; Feb. 15, 1937. Balboa Heights, C. Z. [1937]. p. 101-116. [Monthly.]

L. C. card 7-35328 W 79.5: 30/7

NOTE.—The yearly subscription rate of the Panama Canal record, issued monthly is 50c, domestic, and \$1.00 foreign, except in the case of Government departments and bureaus. Members of Congress, representatives of foreign Governments, steamship lines, chambers of commerce, boards of trade, and university and public libraries, to whom the Record is distributed free. The word "domestic" refers to the United States, Canada, Canal Zone, Cuba, Guam, Hawaii. Manua, Mexico, the Philippines, Puerto Rico, Republic of Panama. Tutuila, and the Virgin Islands. Subscriptions will commence with the issue of the Record in the month in which the subscriptions are received, unless otherwise requested. Remittances should be made payable to Disbursing Clerk, The Panama Canal, but should be forwarded to the Chief of Office, The Panama Canal, Washington, D. C. The name and address to which the Record is to be sent should be plainly written. Postage stamps, foreign money, and defaced or smooth coins will not be accepted.

EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENT

EXECUTIVE OFFICE

Telephone directory. The Panama Canal, telephone directory, Jan. 1, 1937. Panama Canal Press, Mount Hope, C. Z., 1937. cover title, 252 p. il. † Paper, 40c., Executive Office, The Panama Canal, Balboa Heights, C. Z. W 79.2: T 23/5/937

POST OFFICE DEPARTMENT

- Addresses. Address of Harliee Branch, 2d assistant Postmaster General, at annual dinner of Transportation Club of Washington, at Hotel Raleigh, Feb. 18, 1937. [1937.] 8 leaves, 4° [Processed.] † P1.27: B 73/8
- Address to be delivered by James A. Farley, Postmaster General, at dedication of new Rome, N. Y., Federal Building, Feb. 6, 1937. [1937.] 6 leaves, 4° [Processed.] †
- Air mail service [statement showing air-mail services from standpoint of poundage transported and mail postage revenue, fiscal year 1936]. Feb. 15, 1937. 1 p. il. narrow f° ‡ P 1.2: Ai 7/6/936
- Birth announcements. Rate of postage on birth announcements; [issued by] 3d assistant Postmaster General. Feb. 23, 1937. 1 p. oblong 48° ‡ P 4.2: B 539/2/937
- Labels. Preparation of address labels and tags; [issued by] 3d assistant Postmaster General. Feb. 5, 1937. 1 p. small 4° ‡ P 4.2: L 11/2/937
- Mail matter. Acceptance of metered matter bearing incomplete indicia; [issued by] 3d assistant Postmaster General. Feb. 23, 1937. 1 p. oblong 32° p 42: M 56/11
- Unpermissible written enclosures in parcels of 3d- or 4th-class matter; [issued by] 3d assistant Postmaster General. Feb. 24, 1937. 1 p. small 4° ‡ P 4.2; T 34/12/937
- Money orders. Stolen money-order forms; [issued by] 3d assistant Postmaster General. Feb. 3, 1937. 1 p. oblong 32° ‡ P 4.7:937/5
- Stolen money-order forms; [issued by] 3d assistant Postmaster General. Feb. 11, 1937. 1 p. oblong 32° ‡ P 4.7: 937/6
- Stolen money-order forms; [issued by] 3d assistant Postmaster General. Feb. 17, 1937. 1 p. small 4° ‡ P 4.7: 937/7
- Treatment of money orders drawn on flooded post offices; [issued by] 3d assistant Postmaster General. Feb. 8, 1937. 1 p. oblong 32° ‡ P 4.2: M 74/10
- Parcel post. Agreement between postal administration of Gibraltar and postal administration of United States concerning exchange of parcel post [with detailed regulations for execution; signed Washington, Jan. 5, 1937, Gibraltar, Dec. 18, 1936, approved Jan. 13, 1937]. [1937.] 18 p. Paper, 5c. L. C. card 37-26195
- Agreement between the Bahamas and United States concerning exchange of parcel post [with regulations of execution; signed Nassau, Oct. 29, 1936, Washington, Dec. 21, 1936, approved Dec. 29, 1936]. 1937. [1]+18 p. †
 L. C. card 37-26143
- Parcels mailed by and addressed to Civil Service Commission, Washington, D. C., containing delicate matter; [issued by] 2d assistant Postmuster General. Feb. 8, 1937. 1 p. oblong 48° ‡ P 3.2: P 21/8
- Post offices by classes in each State and Territory, Jan. 1, 1937. [1937.] 1 p. ‡ P1.2: P84/13/937
- Postage stamps. New issue of trans-Pacific air-mail stamps; [issued by] 3d assistant Postmaster General. Feb. 1, 1937. 1 p. 16° ‡ P 4.2: St 23/59

Postage stamps-Continued.

Use of precanceled stamps on wrappers of articles to be returned to mailer and containers designed for reuse; [issued by] 3d assistant Postmaster General. Feb. 23, 1937. 1 p. oblong 32° ‡ P 4.2: St 23/60

Postal accounts. Statement of postal receipts at 50 industrial offices, Jan. 1937; [issued by] acting 3d assistant [Postmaster General]. [1937.] 1 p. f° [Monthly. Processed.] ‡ P48:937/1

Statement of postal receipts at 50 selected offices, Jan. 1937; [issued by] acting 3d assistant [Postmaster General]. [1937.] 1 p. fo [Monthly, Processed.] P 4.9: 937/1

Postal bulletin, v. 58, no. 17112-130; Feb. 1-26, 1937. 1937. Each 1 p. or 2 leaves, il. fo [Daily except Saturdays, Sundays, and holidays.] * Paper, 5c. single copy, \$2.00 a yr L. C. card 6-5810

Postal revenues. Importance of little things, protection of postal revenues; [issued by] 3d assistant Postmaster General. Feb. 15, 1937. 1 p. 16° P 4.2: R 32/3

INTERNATIONAL POSTAL SERVICE DIVISION

Steamboats. Schedule of steamships carrying mails from United States to foreign countries, Territory of Hawaii, and possessions of United States, Mar. 1937. [Feb. 23, 1937.] 7 p. f° [Monthly.] * Paper, 5c. single copy, 50c. a yr.; foreign subscription, 75c. L. C. card 25-26231 P 8.5: 937/3

POSTAL SAVINGS SYSTEM

Report. Operations of Postal Savings System, fiscal year 1936, report of operations of Postal Savings System, fiscal year 1936. Jan. 5, 1937. 56 p. (H. doc-17, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 10c. L. C. card 13-35115

RAILWAY MAIL SERVICE

Mail routes. Schedule of mail routes, no. 131, Feb. 17, 1937, 13th division, Railway Mail Service, comprising Alaska, Idaho, Montana, Oregon, and Washing-[Seattle, P. O., Feb. 18, 1937.] 112 p. narrow 8° ‡ P 10.12/13: 131

Schedule of mail routes, no. 511, Jan. 18, 1937, 5th division, Railway Mail Service, comprising Ohio. Indiana, and Kentucky. Roessler Bros., Inc., Cincinnati, O., [Jan.] 18, 1937. 156+[1] p. narrow 8° ‡ P 10.12/5:511

Schedule of mail routes, no. 549, Feb. 23, 1937, 6th division, Railway Mail Service, comprising Illinois and Iowa. n. p. [Feb. 23, 1937]. 156 p. nar-P 10.12/6:549

SOLICITOR FOR POST OFFICE DEPARTMENT

Opinions. Official opinions of solicitor of Post Office Department (formerly assistant Attorney General for Post Office Department), June 26, 1929-Feb. 4, 1936. 1936. v. 8, xxvii+681 p. [Contains also opinions of Feb. 5, 12, and 14. 1936.] ‡

L. C. card 5-33781

P 6.5:8

P 1.3:58

TOPOGRAPHY DIVISION

Note.—A list of post route maps, prepared primarily for the postal service but available to the public, is given below. New editions are published about once a year. Each of these maps shows all post offices within the State and indicates how each is supplied with mail. County boundaries are shown and each county is named, but only the principal drainage features are delineated. These maps show no highways and only such railroads as carry mail. The maps listed at 60 cents each are single-sheet maps; those priced at \$1.20 are 2-sheet maps.

Rural delivery routes are not indicated on the post route maps, but are shown in

Rural delivery routes are not indicated on the post route maps, but are shown in detail on county or local maps which, with a few exceptions, are drawn to the scale of 1:62,500 or 1:63,360 (1 mile to the inch). Maps of more than 1,510 counties in the United States have been prepared by the Post Office Department and blue-line prints, made from the latest available negatives, are sold for 50 cents per copy. Each county

map shows, in addition to the roads traveled by rural carriers, all post offices within the county at the time the negative was made and all other roads, houses, schools, and churches known at the time the map was originally drawn, together with an outline of the drainage. A list of the county maps on fle will be furnished upon application to the Disbursing Clerk, Post Office Department, Washington, D. C. Rural delivery routes emanating from post offices in counties for which county maps have not been drawn are shown on local maps. Blueprint copies of such maps are sold at 25 cents each. Orders for all postal maps should be accompanied by money order and addressed to the Disbursing Clerk, Post Office Department, Washington, D. C.

Post route maps. Post route maps of-

Alabama. Scale 8.5 m.=1 in. 60c.

Alaska. Scale 40 m.=1 in. 60c.

Arizona. Scale 12 m.=1 in. 60c.

Arkansas. Scale 9 m.=1 in. 60c.

California, Nevada. Scale 12 m.=1 in. 2 sheets, \$1.20.

Canal Zone. Scale 1.6 m.=1 in. 60c.

Colorado. Scale 10m.=1 in. 60c.

Florida. Scale 10m.=1 in. 60c.

Georgia. Scale 8 m.=1 in. 60c.

Hawaii, Samoa Islands, Guam. Scale 9 m.=1 in. 60c.

Idaho. Scale 12 m.=1 in. 60c.

Illinois. Scale 8 m.=1 in. 60c.

Indiana. Scale 7 m.=1 in. 60c.

Iowa. Scale 7 m.=1 in. 60c.

Kansas. Scale 10 m.=1 in. 60c.

Kentucky. Scale 7 m.=1 in. 60c. Louisiana. Scale 9 m.=1 in. 60c.

Maine. Scale 6.5 m.=1 in. 60c.

Maryland, Delaware, District of Columbia. Scale 5 m.=1 in. 60c.

Massachusetts, Rhode Island, Connecticut. Scale 5 m.=1 in. 60c

Michigan. Scale 9 m.=1 in. 60c.

Minnesota. Scale 10 m.=1 in. 60c.

Mississippi. Scale 8 m.=1 in. 60c.

Missouri. Scale 9 m.=1 in. 60c.

Montana. Scale 12 m.=1 in. 60c. Nebraska. Scale 10 m.=1 in. 60c.

New Hampshire, Vermont. Scale 5 m.=1 in. 60c.

New Jersey. Scale 4.4 m.=1 in. 60c.

New Mexico. Scale 12 m.=1 in. 60c.

New York. Scale 6.5 m.=1 in. 2 sheets, \$1.20.

North Carolina. Scale 8 m.=1 in. 60c.

North Dakota. Scale 10 m.=1 in. 60c.

Ohio. Scale 7 m.=1 in. 60c.

Oklahoma. Scale 10 m.=1 in. 60c.

Oregon. Scale 10 m.=1 in. 60c.

Pennsylvania. Scale 5 m.= 1 in. 2 sheets, \$1.20.

Puerto Rico, Virgin Islands. Scale 5 m.= 1 in. 60c.

South Carolina. Scale 8 m.=1 in. 60c.

South Dakota. Scale 10 m.=1 in. Connessee. Scale 7 m.=1 in. 60c.

Texas. Scale 12 m.=1 in. 2 sheets, \$1.20.

Utah. Scale 10 m.=1 in. 2 sheets,

Virginia. Scale 7 m.=1 in. 60c.

Washington. Scale 9 m.=1 in. 60c. West Virginia. Scale 6 m.=1 in. 60c.

Wisconsin. Scale 9 m.=1 in. 60c.

Wyoming. Scale 12 m.=1 in. 60c.

How to order publications—See information following Contents

PRESIDENT OF UNITED STATES

NOTE.—For information relating to the issuance of Executive orders and Proclamations see, below, note under Executive orders.

- Agriculture Department. Executive order, transfer of certain property and functions [in connection with Indian subsistence homesteads projects] from Department of Agriculture to Department of Interior. Feb. 1, 1937. (No. 7546.) [Not issued separately. Appeared in Federal register, v. 2, no. 23, Feb. 4, 1937, p. 277.]
- Alaska. Executive order, excluding certain tracts of land from Tongass National Forest and restoring them to entry, Alaska. Feb. 18, 1937. (No. 7556.) [Not issued separately. Appeared in Federal register, v. 2, no. 35, Feb. 20, 1937, p. 404.]
- California. Executive order, withdrawal of land for forest administrative site, California. Feb. 17, 1937. (No. 7555.) [Not issued separately. Appeared in Federal register, v. 2, no. 35, Feb. 20, 1937, p. 403.]
- Coast Guard cutters. Executive order, designating vessels to patrol waters frequented by seal herds and sea otter. Feb. 6, 1937. (No. 7549.) [Not issued separately. Appeared in Federal register, v. 2, no. 27, Feb. 10, 1937, p. 321.]
- Courts of United States. Recommendation to reorganize judicial branch, message from President of United States transmitting recommendation to reorganize judicial branch of Federal Government [with letter from Attorney General recommending same]. Feb. 5, 1937. 11 p. (H. doc. 142, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
 L. C. card 37-26235
- Emergency Board, Chicago Great Western Railroad (Patrick H. Joyce and Luther M. Walter, trustees), employees, proclamation. Feb. 8, 1937. (No. 2224.) [Not issued separately. Appeared in Federal register, v. 2, no. 27, Feb. 10, 1937, p. 321.]
- Emergency funds. Executive order, revocation of Executive order 6550 of Jan. 6, 1934, requiring reports as to allocation and obligation of emergency funds. Jan. 22, 1937. 1 p. 4° (No. 7540.) *Paper, 5c.

Pr32.5: Em32f/2/amdt.

Emergency relief appropriations. Executive order, increasing amounts available for public projects under emergency relief appropriation act of 1936. Feb. 17, 1937. (No. 7553.) [Not issued separately. Appeared in Federal register, v. 2, no. 35, Feb. 20, 1937, p. 403.]

Executive orders.

Note.—The Federal register act, Public 220, 74th Congress (49 Stat. 500-503) provides as follows: There shall be published in the Federal register all Presidential Proclamations and Executive orders, except such as have no general applicability and legal effect or are effective only against Federal agencies or persons in their capacity as officers, agents, or employees thereof.

employees thereof.

The distribution of Executive orders and Proclamations was transferred, beginning Mar. 12, 1936, from the Department of State to the Division of the Federal Register, National Archives. Free distribution will only be to appropriate agencies of the Government. If copies of the Executive orders and Proclamations which do not appear in the Federal register are desired, they can be obtained by placing a standing order with the Superintendent of Documents, Washington, D. C., with an initial deposit of \$5.00. The individual price will be 5c. per copy. The Register will be sold by the Superintendent of Documents on a subscription basis of \$1.00 per month or \$10.00 per year. Those Executive orders and Proclamation published in the Federal register will not be issued separately, but title entries for such Executive orders and Proclamations, with reference to the Federal register, appear above and below.

- Flood relief. Emergency due to flood conditions, free importation of food, clothing, and medical, surgical, and other supplies for use in emergency work, proclamation. Feb. 1, 1937. (No. 2223.) [Not issued separately. Appeared in Federal register, v. 2, no. 22, Feb. 3, 1937, p. 273.]
- Foreign service. Executive order, amendment of Executive order 6928 of Dec. 24, 1934, prescribing regulations for payment of losses [sustained by officers, enlisted men, and employees of United States in foreign countries due to appreciation of foreign currencies in their relation to American dollar]. Feb. 1, 1937. 1 p. 4° (No. 7547.) * Paper, 5c. Pr 32.5: F 761 se/5/amdt.-8

How to order publications-See information following Contents

Foreign service-Continued,

- Executive order, amendment of Instructions to diplomatic officers [of United States, Mar. 8, 1927] and of Consular regulations [of United States, annotated]. Jan. 29, 1937. (No. 7543.) [Not issued separately. Appeared in Federal register, v. 2, no. 21, Feb. 2, 1937, p. 263-267.]
- Justice Department. Executive order, amendment of paragraph 1, subdivision 6, Schedule A. civil service rules [relating to Justice Department]. Feb. 11, 1937. (No. 7551.) [Not issued separately. Appeared in Federal register, v. 2, no. 31, Feb. 16, 1937, p. 381.]
- Long, William H. Executive order, exemption of William H. Long from compulsory retirement for age. Feb. 13, 1937. 1 p. 4° (No. 7552.) Paper, 5c. Pr 32.5: R 314/133
- Mellon, Andrew W. Acceptance of gift from Andrew Mellon, message transmitting recommendation for appropriate legislation to effect acceptance of gift from Andrew W. Mellon [of art collection and funds for erection of national gallery of art in Washington, D. C.]. Feb. 1, 1937. 6 p. (H. doc. 139, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c. L. C. card 37-26236
- Montezuma Castle National Monument. Enlarging Montezuma Castle National Monument, Ariz., proclamation. Feb. 23, 1937. (No. 2226.) [Not issued separately. Appeared in Federal register, v. 2, no. 38, Feb. 26, 1937, p. 431.]
- National forests, Cumberland National Forest, Ky., proclamation. 1937. (No. 2227.) [Not issued separately. Appeared in Federal register, v. 2, no. 38, Feb. 26, 1937, p. 431–434.]
- Green Mountain National Forest, Vt., proclamation. Feb. 8, 1937. (No. 2225.) [Not issued separately. Appeared in Federal register, v. 2, no. 28, Feb. 11, 1937, p. 337-339.]
- Nevada. Executive order, withdrawal of public lands for erosion control demonstrations, Nevada. Feb. 23, 1937. (No. 7558.) [Not issued separately. Appeared in Federal register, v. 2, no. 38, Feb. 26, 1937, p. 434.]
- New Mexico. Executive order, withdrawal of land for forest administrative site, New Mexico. Jan. 29, 1937. (No. 7544.) [Not issued separately. Appeared in Federal register, v. 2, no. 21, Feb. 2, 1937, p. 268.]

- Note.—For information concerning the issuance of Executive orders and Proclamations, see, above, Executive orders.
- Puerto Rico Reconstruction Administration. Executive order, amendment of sec. 1 of Executive order 7180 of Sept. 6, 1935, prescribing rules and regulations governing making of loans by Puerto Rico Reconstruction Administration under emergency relief appropriation act of 1935. Feb. 17, 1937. (No. 7554.) [Not issued separately. Appeared in Federal register, v. 2, no. 35, Feb. 20, 1937, p. 403.]
- Railroad Administration. Executive order, transfer of certain records of Railroad Administration to General Accounting Office, Interstate Commerce Commission, and Civil Service Commission. Jan. 27, 1937. 1 p. 4° (No. 7542) * Paper. 5c. * Paper, 5c. 7542.)
- Ramsey, William H. Executive order, exemption of William H. Ramsey from compulsory retirement for age. Jan. 29, 1937. 1 p. 4° (No. 7545.) Paper,
- Resettlement Administration. Executive order, amendment of Executive order 7530 of Dec. 31, 1936, transferring functions, funds, property, etc., of Resettlement Administration to Secretary of Agriculture. Feb. 19, 1937. (No. 7557.) [Not issued separately. Appeared in Federal register, v. 2, no. 36, Feb. 24, 1937, p. 411.]
- Safety at sea. Executive order, enforcement of convention for safety of life at sea, 1929. Feb. 5, 1937. (No. 7548.) [Not issued separately. Appeared in Federal register, v. 2, no. 26, Feb. 9, 1937, p. 307.]

- Technical Tripartite Textile Conference. Draft of resolution in connection with participation in conference called by International Labor Organization, communication transmitting draft of resolution in connection with participation of United States Government in conference that has been called by International Labor Organization. Feb. 11, 1937. 2 p. (H. doc. 146, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) [The proposed resolution authorizes an appropriation to aid in defraying expenses of International Labor Office incident to holding its Technical Tripartite Textile Conference in Washington, D. C., in Apr. 1937.]
- Treasury Department. Executive order, revocation of paragraph 9, subdivision 3, Schedule A, civil service rules [relating to Treasury Department, excepting one position of tobacco examiner in customs service at port of Chicago from competitive classified service]. Feb. 10, 1937. (No. 7550.) [Not issued separately. Appeared in Federal register, v. 2, no. 29, Feb. 12, 1937, p. 345. A corrected print of Executive order 7550 was also issued in Federal register, v. 2, no. 31, Feb. 16, 1937, p. 381.]
- Wyominy. Executive order, partial revocation of Executive order 5603 of Apr. 20, 1931, withdrawing public lands, Wyoming. Feb. 23, 1937. (No. 7559.) [Not issued separately. Appeared in Federal register, v. 2, no. 38, Feb. 26, 1937, p. 434.]
- Executive order, partial revocation of Executive order 6288 of Sept. 14, 1933, withdrawing public lands, Wyoming. Feb. 23, 1937. (No. 7561.) [Not issued separately. Appeared in Federal register, v. 2, no. 38, Feb. 26, 1937, p. 434-435.]
- Executive order, revocation of Executive order 6082 of Mar. 25, 1933, withdrawing public lands, Wyoming. Feb. 23, 1937. (No. 7560.) [Not issued separately. Appeared in Federal register, v. 2, no. 38, Feb. 26, 1937, p. 434.]

PRISON INDUSTRIES REORGANIZATION ADMINISTRATION

Prison labor problem in Oklahoma, survey by Prison Industries Reorganization Administration. [1937.] [1]+v+54 leaves, 4° [Processed.] † L.C. card 37-26163 Y 3.P 93/3: 2 Ok 4

RAILROAD RETIREMENT BOARD

Note.—This Railroad Retirement Board was established under the provisions of H. R. 8651, 74th Congress (Public 399, approved Aug. 29, 1935), an act to establish retirement system for employees of carriers subject to interstate commerce act. By Executive order 7239 dated Dec. 3, 1935, the records, papers, and property of the Railroad Retirement Board established under the provisions of the railroad retirement act approved June 27, 1934, were transferred, turned over, and delivered to the Railroad Retirement Board established under the provisions of the railroad retirement act of 1935, approved Aug. 29, 1935.

Report of Railroad Retirement Board, for period ended June 30, 1936. 1937. iii+12 p. [Report begins with establishment of Railroad Retirement Board, Aug. 29, 1935.] * Paper, 5c. L. C. card 37-26201

RECONSTRUCTION FINANCE CORPORATION

New York, New Haven and Hartford Railroad. No. 16562, in district court for district of Connecticut, in matter of New York, New Haven and Hartford Railroad Company, debtor, in proceedings for reorganization of railroad; answering brief of Reconstruction Finance Corporation in connection with trustees' petition for order no. 102. [1937.] cover title, iv+68 p. ‡ Y 3.R 24:10 N 42 y

How to order publications-See information following Contents

Report of Reconstruction Finance Corporation, Dec. 1936, letter from chairman, Reconstruction Finance Corporation, transmitting report of activities and expenditures for Dec. 1936, including statement of loan and other authorizations made during that month. Jan. 28, 1937. 19 p. (H. doc. 138, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c.
L. C. card 32–28241

RURAL ELECTRIFICATION ADMINISTRATION

Report. 1st annual report, Rural Electrification Administration [May 11, 1935—Dec. 31, 1936]. [1937.] [3]+8+[1]+4+9 p. 2 maps, 34 p. of tab. 4° [Processed.] †
L. C. card 37-26237 Y 3.R 88: 1/936

Rural electrification news, summary of rural electrification activities, v. 2, no. 6; Feb. 1937. [1937.] 30+[2] p. il. 4° [Monthly.] † Y 3.R 88:9/2-6

SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION

NOTE.—The decisions or opinions of the Securities and Exchange Commission are issued in processed form immediately upon their release, and copies are distributed by the commission upon request. They will be published later in printed form when a sufficient number have been issued to make up a volume.

Forms. Guide to forms adopted under securities act of 1933. [1937.] 8 p. † SE 1.6: F76

— Guide to forms adopted under securities exchange act of 1934. [1937.]

13 p. † SE 1.6: F 76/2

Minerals. Instruction book for Form A-O-1 for securities of corporations organized within 2 years to engage in exploitation of mineral deposits, other than oil or gas. Dec. 23, 1936, [published] 1937. [1]+16 p. [The 1st print of this publication was recalled as paragraph 2 at the bottom of p. 7 was incorrect. A new page with the paragraph corrected was printed and substituted for the original p. 7.] †

L. C. card 37-26179 SE 1.6: C 81/3

Securities. Official summary of security transactions and holdings reported to Securities and Exchange Commission under securities exchange act of 1934 and public utility holding company act of 1935: pt. 1, Reports of officers, directors, and principal stockholders under securities exchange act of 1934, pt. 2, Reports of officers and directors of public utility holding companies registered under public utility holding company act of 1935; v. 3, no. 1 and 2, Feb. 1937, Reports received Jan. 1-31, 1937. [1937.] 116 p.+[1]+4 leaves+[12] p. and 56 p.+[1]+4 leaves+[12] p. 4° [Semimonthly. Proc-

essed.] † L. C. card 35–26732 SE 1.9: 3/1, 2

— Securities traded on exchanges under securities exchange act, as of Dec. 31, 1936. Washington, D. C. [1937]. cover title, iii leaves+240 p. 4° [Processed.] † SE 1.2: Se 26/2

SMITHSONIAN INSTITUTION

Note.—In a recent price list, the Smithsonian Institution publishes this notice: "Applicants for the publications in this list are requested to state the grounds for their requests, as the Institution is able to supply papers only as an aid to the researches or studies in which they are especially interested. These papers are distributed gratis, except where price is given, and should be ordered by the publication numbers, arranged in sequence. The serial publications of the Smithsonian Institution are as follows: 1, Smithsonian annual reports. No sets of these are for sale or distribution, as most of the volumes are out of print. Special publications are also issued from time to time. The papers issued in the series of Contributions to knowledge and Miscellaneous collections are not public documents, but are printed in limited editions at the expense of the Smithsonian Fund. They are distributed without charge to public libraries, educational establishments, and learned societies in this country and abroad: and are supplied to other institutions, and to individuals at the prices indicated. Remittances should be made payable to

the 'Smithsonian Institution.' A discount of 20 percent is allowed to bookdealers. The Smithsonian report volumes and the papers reprinted in separate form therefrom, are distributed gratuitously by the Institution to libraries and individuals throughout the world. Very few of the Report volumes are now available at the Institution, but many of those of which the Smithsonian edition is exhausted can be purchased from the Superintendent of mailing lists of public libraries and other educational establishments, but no general mailing lists of individuals. A library making application to be listed for Smithsonian publications should state the number of volumes which it contains and the date of its establishment, and have the endorsement of a Member of Congress."

Although the annual reports are the only Smithsonian publications that are regularly issued as public documents, the others are usually regarded as such and have free transmission by mail, therefore they are listed in the Monthly catalog.

Plants. Dependence of carbon dioxide assimilation in higher plant on wave length of radiation [with list of literature cited]; by W. H. Hoover. Washington, Smithsonian Institution, Feb. 27, 1937. [2]+13 p. il. 3 p. of pl. (Publication 3406; Smithsonian miscellaneous collections, v. 95, no. 21.) † Paper, 10c.

L. C. card 37-26182

SI 1.7: 95/21

Inactivation of plant growth substance by light [with list of literature cited]; by Paul R. Burkholder and Earl S. Johnston. Washington, Smithsonian Institution, Feb. 5, 1937. [2]+14 p. il. 2 p. of pl. (Publication 3403; Smithsonian miscellaneous collections, v. 95, no. 20.) † Paper, 10c. L. C. card 37-26103

SOCIAL SECURITY BOARD

Old age pensions. Summary of provisions of Federal social security act relating to Federal old-age benefits (Public no. 271, 74th Cong., H. R. 7260, approved Aug. 14, 1935). [Reprint with changes 1937.] 1 p. 4° † SS 1.2: Ol 1/2/rev.

Public assistance, monthly statistics for United States, v. 1, no. 12; Dec. 1936. [1937.] 4 p. il 4° [Processed.] † L. C. card 37-26139 SS 1.9: 1/12

Relief work. Changes during Nov. 1936 in different types of public and private relief in urban areas. Feb. 8, 1937. 9 leaves, il. 4° [Monthly. Processed.] SS 1.10: 936/5

Report. 1st annual report of Social Security Board, fiscal year 1936, with supplementary data, July 1-Dec. 15, 1936. 1937. xii+131 p. il. 1 pl. *Paper, 15c. L. C. card 37-26151

— Same, with title, Annual report of Social Security Board, letter transmitting 1st annual report of Social Security Board, fiscal year 1936 [with supplementary data, July 1-Dec. 15, 1936]. 1937. xii+131 p. il. 1 pl. (H. doc. 147, 75th Cong., 1st sess.)

Social security. Social security act [approved Aug. 14, 1935], who gets benefits? Wage and salary earners, old people, blind people, mothers and babies, children, everybody. [1937.] [4] p. il. 4° (Informational Service, Circular SS 1.4:10

Summary of provisions of social security act relating to Federal grants to States for public-welfare purposes (Public no. 271, 74th Cong., H. R. 7260, approved Aug. 14, 1935). [Revised edition.] [1936.] 1 p. oblong large 8° † SS 1.2: G 76/rev.

STATE DEPARTMENT

Note.—With the publication of the first number of the printed Press releases on Oct. 5, 1929, the Department of State inaugurated a new publication program. The daily mimeographed releases are made available to the public weekly in printed form; also, which they are sent to press. Publications of a similar character are brought within its publication number. The diplomatic correspondence of the United States is published separate series and are numbered within each series in the order in which they are sent to press. Publication bears a series number in addition to in the volumes entitled Foreign relations of the United States is published separate series and are numbered within each series in the order in which they are signed. Treaties are issued in a separate series and are numbered in the order in which they are they are proclaimed. Treaties are also published in the compilation Treaties and other international acts of the United States of America, which contains literal copies of the

documents, followed by notes of a textual and procedural character. Indexes to the Press releases are supplied semiannually, as of December 31 and June 30. The Department of State includes in the Press releases series, each quarter, a complete list of its publications for the preceding quarter.

The list below frequently includes certain relevant publications issued by other agencies of the Government under requisition of the Department of State and certain relevant congressional documents.

Under the practice of the State Department prior to the inauguration of the Executive agreement series (no. 90 of which is listed below) the material would have been published in the Treaty series. Those desiring to maintain a joint file of the Treaty series and the in the Treaty series. Those desiring to maintain a joint file of the Treaty series and the in its appropriate place in the Treaty series, which place will be indicated in each number of the Executive agreement series.

For information concerning Executive orders and Proclamations of the President, formerly promulgated by the State Department, but beginning with Mar. 12, 1936, distributed by the Federal Register Division, National Archives, see Federal Register Division, Federal register, p. 204.

Customs frauds. Suppression of customs frauds, agreement between United States and France, effected by exchange of notes; signed Dec. 10 and 12, 1936, effective Dec. 15, 1936. 1937. [2]+5 p. (Executive agreement series 99; [Publication 979]) [French and English, excepting note from American Ambassador (Bullitt) to French Minister for Foreign Affairs (Delbos) which is in English only.] *Paper, 5c.

L. C. card 37-26164 NOTE.—The present number in the Executive agreement series may be filed in the Treaty series after Treaty series 911.

Diplomatic list, Feb. 1937. [1937.] cover title, ii+75 p. 24° ([Publication 978.]) [Text on p. 2 of cover.] *Paper, 5c. single copy, 50c. a yr.; foreign subscription, 75c. L. C. card 10–16292 S 1.8: 937/2

Executive agreement series. See, above, note under center head, State Department.

Foreign service list, Jan. 1, 1937. 1937. iv+94+[1] p. ([Publication 976.])
[Quarterly.] *Paper, 15c. single copy, 50c. a yr.; foreign subscription, 70c. L. C. card 10-16369

Press releases. Press releases, July 4-Dec. 26, 1936, v. 15, nos. 353-378a [title page and index.] 1937. [1]+551-561 p. ([Publication 985.]) [The index is designated as v. 15, no. 378a.] *Paper, 5c.

— Same, v. 16, no. 384–387; Feb. 6-27, 1937. [1937.] p. 87-122. (Publication 980, 981, 986, and 988.) [Weekly. See also note above under center head, State Department.] *Paper, 5c. single copy, \$2.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$3.00. S 1.25: 384-387 L. C. card 29-26868

Safety of life at sea, convention, with regulations, between United States and other Powers; signed London, May 31, 1929, proclaimed Sept, 30, 1936. iii+203 p. (Treaty series 910.) [English and French.] *Paper, 20c. S 9.5/2: Sa1 L. C. card 37-26152

Treaty information, bulletin 88, Jan. 31, 1937; compiled by Treaty Division. 1937. iv+30 p. ([Publication 983.]) [Monthly. The period covered is the calendar month preceding the date given.] *Paper, 10c. single copy, \$1.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$1.40. S 9.7:88 L. C. card 29-27547

SUPREME COURT

[Journal] Feb. 1-15, 1937; [slips] 52, 52A, 53-62. [1937.] leaves 129-154. Ju 6.5: 936

Madigan, Harry J. Transcript of record, Oct. term, 1936, no. 562, United States vs. Harry J. Madigan, on writ of certiorari to circuit court of appeals for 9th circuit. [1937.] cover title, i+22 p. 1

Norris, George W. Transcript of record, Oct. term, 1936, no. 600, United States vs. George W. Norris, on writ of certiorari to circuit court of appeals for 8th circuit. [1937.] cover title, ii+60 p. ‡

Opinions. Cases adjudged in Supreme Court at Oct. term. 1935, Mar. 31-June 1, 1936 (end of term); Ernest Knaebel, reporter. 1936. xlvi+733 p. (United States reports, v. 298.) [Also issued in 4 preliminary prints; each case also issued separately.] *Cloth, \$2.00 (25 percent discount to dealers not allowed on these volumes).

NOTE .- Includes Amendments of rules [of court]. - Amendments of bankruptcy rules.

Official reports of Supreme Court, v. 299 U. S., no. 2; Ernest Knaebel, reporter. Preliminary print. [1937.] cover title, v+[1]+119-299+xi p. [Cases adjudged in Supreme Court at Oct. term, 1936 (opinions, Nov. 10-Dec. 14, 1936, and memoranda of other decisions through Feb. 1, 1937.) This number contains table of cases reported in v. 299, pts. 1 and 2. From United States reports, v. 299.] *Paper, 15c. single copy, \$1.50 for a term of court (including 3 volumes); foreign subscription, \$2.10. Ju 6.8/1a: 299/2

Philadelphia Rapid Transit Company. Transcript of record. Oct. term, 1936, no. 637, United States vs. S. Davis Wilson et al. [permanent trustees of Philadelphia Rapid Transit Company], on petition for writ of certiorari to Court of Claims. [1937.] cover title, i+34 p. # Ju 6.7: P 53/2

SURVEYS AND MAPS BOARD

See Federal Board of Surveys and Maps, p. 173

TARIFF COMMISSION

Fish nets. Report to Senate on nets and netting and other fishing gear, under general provisions of sec. 332, title 3, pt. 2, tariff act of 1930, in compliance with Senate resolution 165, dated Feb. 1, 1934. 1937. v+41 p. (Report 117, L. C. card 37-26104

Import dutics. Changes in import duties since passage of tariff act of 1930 and items on which rates of duty or duty-free status is bound in trade agreements. 3d edition, Jan. 21, 1937. 1937. iii+47 p. (Miscellaneous series.) Paper, 10c.

L. C. card 37-26153

TC 1.10: Im 7/2/937

Philippines Commonwealth. United States-Philippine trade, with special reference to Philippine independence act and other recent legislation, under general provisions of sec. 332. pt. 2, title 3, tariff act of 1930. 1937. x+215 p. il. (Report 118, 2d series.) *Paper, 20c.

L. C. card 37-26196

TC 1.9: 118

TAX APPEALS BOARD

Note.—The Tax Appeals Board issues its reports in pamphlet form (variously termed "advance parts" or "consolidated issues"), each pamphlet containing a month's decisions. These are later issued in bound volumes. The individual opinions are also published separately for each case as "advance sheets." Both the pamphlets and the separate opinions are sold on subscription by the Superintendent of Documents, Washington, D. C. The "advance parts" or "consolidated issues" are sold as follows: 20c. single copy, \$1.00 per volume, foreign subscription, \$1.60. The subscription price of the "advance sheets" is \$2.00 per volume, foreign subscription, \$2.60; single copies of the opinions usually 5c. The price of the bound volumes will be given on application.

Alverson, L. T. L. T. Alverson v. commissioner of internal revenue, opinion; docket no. 76130, promulgated Feb. 12, 1937. [1937.] 8 p. ([Opinion] no. 70.) [From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] * Paper, 5c. Y 3.T 19: 5/35-70

Berch, S. H. S. H. Berch v. commissioner of internal revenue; Rose Berch v. [same, findings of fact and opinion]; docket nos. 64746-747, promulgated Jan. 29, 1937. [1937.] 7 p. ([Opinion] no. 56.) [From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] * Paper, 5c. Y 3.T 19: 5/35-56

How to order publications—See information following Contents

- Central Railroad Company of New Jersey v. comissioner of internal revenue, findings of fact [and opinion]; docket no. 76493, promulgated Feb. 17, 1937. [1937.] 8 p. ([Opinion] no. 74.) [From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] * Paper, Y 3.T 19: 5/35-74 5c.
- Claude Neon Lights, Inc., v. commissioner of internal revenue [findings of fact and opinion]; docket no. 59391, promulgated Feb. 10, 1937. [1937.] 20 p. ([Opinion] no. 63.) [From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] *Paper, 5c. Y 3.T 19: 5/35-63
- Connecticut Electric Service Company v. commissioner of internal revenue, findings of fact [and opinion]; docket no. 78279, promulgated Feb. 10, 1937. [1937.] 7 p. ([Opinion] no. 64.) [From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] * Paper, Y 3.T 19: 5/35-64
- Decisions. Reports, v. 35, no. 2; Jan. 26, 1937. [1937.] iv+111-231+i p. [Contains decisions promulgated Dec. 1-31, 1936, and list of proceedings disposed of upon memorandum opinions.] * Paper, 20c. single copy, \$1.00 per vol. (incorrectly given on publication as \$1.75); foreign subscription, \$1.60.

 Y 3.T 19: 9/35-2
 L. C. card 24-27411

Note.—This "advance part" or "consolidated issue" contains a month's decisions and is issued in addition to the separate opinions or "advance sheets." Later, bound volumes, containing table of contents and index, will be issued, the price of these being given at the time of publication.

- Derby Realty Corporation v. commissioner of internal revenue, opinion; docket no. 81213, promulgated Jan. 27, 1937. [1937.] 7 p. ([Opinion] no. 51.) [From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] * Paper, 5c. Y 3.T 19: 5/35-51
- Fitch, Walter, jr. Walter Fitch, jr., v. commissioner of internal revenue, opinion; docket no. 65911, promulgated Feb. 23. 1937. [1937.] 3 p. ([Opinion no. 78.]) [The opinion number was omitted on this publication but has been inserted in manuscript as no. 78. From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] * Paper, 5c.
- General Motors Corporation v. commissioner of internal revenue, opinion; docket no. 52824, promulgated Feb. 19, 1937. [1937.] 15 p. ([Opinion] no. 77.) [From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] * Paper, 5c. Y 3.T 19: 5/35-77
- Hecla Mining Company v. commissioner of internal revenue [findings of fact and opinion]; docket nos. 69916, 74813, promulgated Feb. 11, 1937. [1937.] 19 p. ([Opinion] no. 67.) [From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] * Paper, 5c. Y 3.T 19: 5/35-67
- Kennemer, W. F. W. F. Kennemer v. commissioner of internal revenue; M. D. Kennemer v. [same]; Service Ice Company v. [same]; H. C. Kennemer v. [same], findings of fact [and opinion]; docket nos. 67675-677, 67682, promulgated Feb. 8, 1937. [1937.] 10 p. ([Opinion] no. 62.) [From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] * Paper, 5c.
- Kensico Cemetery v. commissioner of internal revenue, opinion; docket no. 76703, promulgated Feb. 16, 1937. [1937.] 3 p. ([Opinion] no. 73.) [From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] * Paper, 5c. Y 3.T 19: 5/35-73
- Lawyers Building Corporation v. commissioner of internal revenue; Trinity Buildings Corporation of New York v. [same]; Whitehall Improvement Corporation v. [same]; George A. Fuller Company v. [same]; Materials Delivery Corporation v. [same], opinion; docket nos. 81460-464, promulgated Feb. 23, 1937. [1937.] 7 p. ([Opinion] no. 79.) [From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] * Paper, 5c.
- Lilienfeld, Julius E. Julius E. Lilienfeld v. commissioner of internal revenue, findings of fact [and opinion]: docket no. 79298, promulgated Jan. 29, 1937. [1937.] 5 p. ([Opinion] no. 57.) [From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] * Paper, y 3.T 19: 5/35-57 5c.
- Long, Mrs. Pearl A. Pearl A. Long v. commissioner of internal revenue, findings of fact [and opinion]; docket no. 75899, promulgated Feb. 12, 1937. [1937.] 3 p. ([Opinion] no. 69.) [From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] * Paper, Y 3.T 19: 5/35-69 5c.

How to order publications—See information following Contents 131896—37—No. 506——8

- McInerney, John F. Central National Bank of Cleveland (successor by change of corporate title to Central United National Bank of Cleveland), administrator of John F. McInerney, v. commissioner of internal revenue, opinion; docket no. 83276, promulgated Feb. 12, 1937. [1937.] 3 p. ([Opinion] no. 71.) [From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] * Paper, 5c. Y 3.T 19: 5/35-71
- Makransky, Harry. Harry and Dorothy Makransky v. commissioner of internal revenue, findings of fact [and opinion]; docket no. 78237, promulgated Feb. 5, 1937. [1937.] 8 p. ([Opinion] no. 58.) [From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] * Paper, 5c. Y 3.T 19:5/35-58
- New Orleans Tractor Company, Inc., v. commissioner of internal revenue, opinion; docket no. 80018, promulgated Dec. 29, 1936. [1936.] 3 p. ([Opinion] no. 31.) [From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] * Paper, 5c. Y 3.T 19: 5/35-31
- Nudelman, Charles W. Charles W. Nudelman v. commissioner of internal revenue; Luciano Conti v. [same], findings of fact [and opinion]; docket nos. 79126, 79793, promulgated Nov. 5, 1936. [1936.] 5 p. ([Opinion] no. 7.) [From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] *Paper, 5c. Y 3.T 19:5/35-7
- O-W-R Oil Company v. commissioner of internal revenue, opinion; docket no. 78755, promulgated Feb. 10, 1937. [1937.] 3 p. ([Opinion] no. 66.) [From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] *Paper, 5c. Y 3.T 19: 5/35-66
- O'Connor, Martin P. Martin P. O'Connor v. commissioner of internal revenue, findings of fact [and opinion]; docket no. 74383. promulgated Feb. 5, 1937. [1937.] 4 p. ([Opinion] no. 59.) [From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] * Paper, 5c. Y 3.T 19: 5/35-59
- Platt, Mrs. Jamima. Jamima Platt v. commissioner of internal revenue; Dora M. Meherin v. [same]; P. W. Meherin v. [same, findings of fact and opinion]; docket nos. 78930, 80422, 81035, promulgated Feb. 11, 1937. [1937]. 8 p. ([Opinion] no. 68.) [From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] *Paper. 5c. Y 3.T 19; 5/35-68
- Plestcheeff, Theodore. Theodore Plestcheeff v. commissioner of internal revenue; Guendolen C. Plestcheeff v. [same], opinion; docket nos. 80025–26, promulgated Feb. 17, 1937. [1937.] 6 p. ([Opinion] no. 75.) [From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] * Paper, 5c. Y 3.T 19: 5/35-75
- Quinn. Mrs. Florence M. Florence M. Quinn v. commissioner of internal revenue, opinion; docket no. 80005, promulgated Feb. 8. 1937. [1937.] 3 p. ([Opinion] no. 61.) [From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] * Paper, 5c.

 Y 3.T 19; 5/35-61
- Stewart, Mrs. Mellie E. Mellie Esperson Stewart v. commissioner of internal revenue, findings of fact [and opinion]; docket no. 68781, promulgated Feb. 5, 1937. [1937.] 7 p. ([Opinion] no. 60.) [From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] * Paper, 5c. Y 3.T 19: 5/35-60
- Sutton, W. W. W. W. Sutton v. commissioner of internal revenue [findings of fact and opinion]; docket no. 76946, promulgated Jan. 27, 1937. [1937.] 11 p. ([Opinion] no. 53.) [From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] * Paper, 5c.
- Volunteer State Life Insurance Company v. commissioner of internal revenue, opinion; docket nos. 69058, 70851, promulgated Feb. 16, 1937. [1937.] 7 p. ([Opinion] no. 72.) [From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] * Paper, 5c. Y 3.T 19: 5/35-72
- Weaver, Chester N., Company. Chester N. Weaver Company v. commissioner of internal revenue; Chester N. Weaver v. [same]; Elsie S. Weaver v. [same, findings of fact and opinion]; docket nos. 82865. 82870-871, promulgated Feb. 17, 1937. [1937.] 10 p. ([Opinion] no. 76.) [Imprint date incorrectly given on p. 10 as 1936. From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] * Paper, 5c. Y 3.T 19: 5/35-76
- Wilshire Oil Company, Inc. v. commissioner of internal revenue, opinion; docket nos. 67179, 73955, promulgated Feb. 10, 1937. [1937.] 2 p. ([Opinion] no. 65.) [From B. T. A. Reports, v. 35.] * Paper, 5c.
 Y 3.T 19: 5/35-65

TENNESSEE VALLEY AUTHORITY

Bibliography. Indexed bibliography of Tennessee Valley Authority, supplement July-Dec. 1936; compiled by Harry C. Bauer. [1937.] 10+[1]+3 leaves, 4° [Processed.] Y 3.T 25: 2 B 47/2/supp.

T. C. card 36-26628

TREASURY DEPARTMENT

Finance. Daily statement of Treasury compiled from latest proved reports from Treasury offices and depositaries, Feb. 1-27, 1937. [1937.] various paging, narrow f° [Daily except Sundays and holidays.] L. C. card 15-3303

Public debt. Statement of public debt of United States, Oct. 31, 1936. [1937.] [4] p. f° [Monthly.] † T 9.9: 936/10 L. C. card 10-21268

Tax-exempt securities; extract from Annual report of Secretary of Treasury on state of finances, fiscal year 1936. 1937. ii+465-469 p. T 1.1/a: Se 26/2/936

Treasury decisions. Index to Treasury decisions under customs and other laws, v. 70; July-Dec. 1936. 1937. [1]+47 p. * Paper, 10c, single copy, included in price of Treasury decisions for subscribers. T 1.11/2: 70/ind.

Treasury decisions under customs, internal revenue, narcotic, and other laws, including decisions of Customs Court and Court of Customs and Patent Appeals, v. 71, no. 5–8; Feb. 4–25, 1937. [1937.] various paging, 1 pl. 2 p. of pl. [Weekly. Department decisions numbered 48781–832, abstracts 35476–730, reappraisement decisions 3989–4006, narcotics 24, and Tariff Commission Notice dated Feb. 15, 1937.] * Paper, 10c. single copy, \$3.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$4.70. T 1.11/2: 71/5-8 L. C. card 10-30490

BUDGET BUREAU

Commodity Credit Corporation. Supplemental estimate, Commodity Credit Corporation, Export-Import Bank of Washington, and Electric Home and Farm Authority, fiscal year 1938. Feb. 15, 1937. 3 p. (S. doc. 18, 75th Cong. 1st * Paper, 5c.

COAST GUARD

Report. Coast Guard; extract from Annual report of Secretary of Treasury on state of finances, fiscal year 1936. 1937. [1]+111-120 p. †

COMPTROLLER OF CURRENCY

National banks. Monthly statement of capital stock of national banks, national bank notes, and Federal reserve bank notes (old series) outstanding, bonds on deposit, etc. [Feb. 1, 1937]. Feb. 1, 1937. 1 p. narrow f* † L. C. card 10-21266 T 12.9: 937/2

GOVERNMENT ACTUARY

See, below, Research and Statistics Division

INTERNAL REVENUE BUREAU

Internal revenue bulletin. v. 16, no. 5-8; Feb. 1-22, 1937. 1937. various paging. [Weekly. Include Rulings 8511-66.] * Paper, 5c. single copy (for subscription

price see note below). T 22.23/1:937/5-8 L. C. card 22-26051

NOTE.—The internal revenue bulletin service for 1937 will consist of weekly bulletins and semiannual cumulative bulletins. The weekly bulletins will contain the rulings and decisions to be made public and all Treasury Department decisions (known as Treasury

How to order publications-See information following Contents

Internal revenue bulletin-Continued.

decisions) pertaining to internal revenue matters. The semiannual cumulative bulletins will contain all rulings and decisions (including Treasury decisions) published during the previous 6 months. The complete bulletin service may be obtained, on a subscription basis, from the Superintendent of Documents, Government Printing Office, Washington, D. C. for \$2.00 a. vr. foreign subscription, \$2.25 D. C., for \$2.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$3.25.

- Internal revenue districts. Internal revenue collection districts; corrected to Feb. 24, 1937. [1937.] 1 p. narrow fo [Processed.] † T 22.6: 937/corr.-1
- List of the several collection districts with names and addresses of collectors. Revised Jan. 1, 1937. 1937. [1]+22 p. † L. C. card 28-26471 T 22.6: 937

Warships. Excess profits on Navy contracts subject to Vinson Trammell act, regulations under sec. 3 of act of Mar. 27, 1934, as originally enacted and as amended [June 25, 1936]. [1937.] 11 p. ([Treasury decision] 4723.) [Supersedes Treasury decision 4434, C. B. XIII-1,540. From Treasury decisions, v. 71, no. 2.] † T 1.11/2a: N 229

MINT BUREAU

Money. World's monetary stocks, and production and consumption of gold and silver [calendar years 1934 and 1935]. 1937. [1]+92-109 p. [From Report, 1936.1 T 28.1/a: M 74/3/935

PROCUREMENT DIVISION

- Bulletin, Treasury Department art projects, no. 11; Sept. 1936-Feb. 1937. [1937.] 19 p. 4° [Processed.] † L. C. card 36-26251 T 58.16:11
- Government supplies. General schedule of supplies: class 26, Furniture, Jan. 1-Dec. 31, 1937; prepared by Branch of Supply. [1937.] 84 p. 4° [Processed.] ‡ T 58.8: 26/937
- Same: Index to awards (including schedule of stock items), 1937; prepared by Branch of Supply. 1937. 22 p. 4° ‡ T 58.8/2:937

FEDERAL STANDARD STOCK CATALOG BOARD

Note.—The functions of the Federal Standard Stock Catalog Board were transferred from the Budget Bureau to the Procurement Division on Oct. 10, 1933.

In the list below, some of the Amendments and Supplements, dated after Oct. 10, 1933, are for specifications issued by the Federal Standard Stock Catalog Board while it was under the Budget Bureau, and for these, the old classifications T 51.7/7; and T 51.7/8; are retained in order that they may be filed with the publications to which they belong. The pamphlets comprising sec. 4 of the Federal standard stock catalog are issued with perforations for insertion in binders.

- Government supplies. Federal standard stock catalog: sec. 3, pt. 7, group BB, division d, Chlorine [with bibliography]. Feb. 1937. 12 p. 4° [Issued in loose-leaf form for insertion in binder.] * Paper, 5c. T 58.10/4: BB-d
- Same: sec. 3, pt. 7, group HH, division q, Heat-clay and other refractories [with bibliography]. Feb. 1937. 14 p. 4° [Loose-leaf form.] * Paper, 10c, T 58.10/4: HH-q
- Same: sec. 3, pt. 7, group HHH, division g, Cotton [with bibliography]. Oct. 1936 [published 1937]. 31 p. 4° [Loose-leaf form.] * Paper, 10c. T 58.10/4: HHH-g
- Same: sec. 3, pt. 7, group LLL, division L, Lasts (shoe) [with bibliography]. Feb. 1937. 9 p. 4° [Loose-leaf form.] * Paper, 5c. T 58.10/4: LLL-1
- Same: sec. 3, pt. 7, group T, division f, Oakum [with bibliography]. Feb. 1937. 4 p. 4° [Loose-leaf form.] * Paper, 5c. T 58.10/4: T-f
- Same: sec. 3, pt. 7, group Z, division k, Copra [with bibliography]. Feb. 1937. 5 p. 4° [Loose-leaf form.] * Paper, 5c. T 58.10/4: Z-k
- Same: [sec. 4, Federal specifications, pt. 1, Index, revised to Nov. 1, 1935] Supplement 36-38; Feb. 3-25, 1937. [1937.] Each 1 p. 4° [Processed.] † T 58.10/3: ind./935, supp. 36-38

- Government supplies-Continued.
- Same: sec. 4, pt. 5, Federal specification for bags, hand, leather. Oct. 29, T 58.10/3: KK-B-50 1936 [published 1937]. 4 p. 12° * Paper, 5c.
- Same: sec. 4, pt. 5, Federal specification for beans, canned (with pork), Amendment 3. Sept. 1936 [published 1937]. 2 p. 12° [Includes Amendment 2, Sept. 1935.] Paper, 5c. T 51.7/8: JJJ-B-91/amdt.-3
- Same: sec. 4, pt. 5, Federal specification for belting, conveyor (rubber), Amendment 2. Oct. 1936 [published 1937]. 2 p. 12° [Supersedes Amendment 1, Nov. 1935.] * Paper, 5c. T 51.7/8: ZZ-B-206/amdt.-2
- Same: sec. 4, pt. 5, Federal specification for buckets, iron, zinc coated (galvanized). Oct. 12, 1936 [published 1937]. 4 p. 12° * Paper, 5c. T 58.10/3: RR-B-771
- Same: sec. 4, pt. 5, Federal specification for cements, hydraulic, general specifications (methods for sampling, inspection, and testing). Sept. 30, 1936 [published 1937]. 35 p. il. 12° [Supersedes part of F. S. SS-C-191, Oct. 14, 1930. Beginning of title incorrectly given as Federal specification.] * Paper, T 58.10/3: SS-C-158 10c.
- Same: sec. 4, pt. 5, Federal specification for cork, compressed (corkboard), Amendment 1. Nov. 1936, [published] 1937. 1 p. 12° Paper, 5c. T 51.7/8: HH-C-561/amdt.-1
- Same: sec. 4, pt. 5, Federal specification for couplings, hose, cotton, rubber-lined, and linen, unlined, Amendment 3. Oct. 1936 [published 1937]. 2 p. 12° [Includes Amendment 2, Oct. 1935.] *Paper, 5c. T 51.7/8: WW-C-621/amdt.-3
- Same: sec. 4, pt. 5, Federal specification for hose, spray, Amendment 1. Oct. 1936, [published] 1937. 1 p. 12° *Paper, 5c. T 51.7/8: ZZ-H-521/amdt.-1
- Same: sec. 4. pt. 5, Federal specification for hot-plates, electric. Oct. 26, T 58.10/3: W-H-636 1936 [published 1937]. 5 p. 12° *Paper, 5c.
- Same: sec. 4, pt. 5, Federal specification for leather, bag. Oct. 12, 1936 [published 1937]. 6 p. il. 12^a [Supersedes F. S. KK-L-151, Jan. 10, 1933.] * Paper, 5c. T 58.10/3: KK-L-151a
- Same: sec. 4, pt. 5, Federal specification for levels and plumbs. Aug. 19, T 58.10/3: GGG-L-211 1936 [published 1937]. 9 p. il. 12° * Paper, 5c.
- Same: sec. 4, pt. 5, Federal specification for linen, table (doilies, napkins, and tablecloths). Aug. 19, 1936. 6 p. 3 pl. 12° [Supersedes Fed. spec. DDD-L-391, Oct. 13, 1931.] * Paper, 5c. T 58.10/3; DDD-L-391a
- Same: sec. 4. pt. 5, Federal specification for oil, linseed, raw. Apr. 28, Same: Sec. 4, pt. 6, 12° [Supersedes U. S. G. M. S. 4b, Apr. 30, 1928.] 1931 [reprint 1936]. 8 p. 12° [Supersedes U. S. G. M. S. 4b, Apr. 30, 1928.] * Paper. 5c. * Paper, 5c.
- Same: sec. 4, pt. 5, Federal specification for pipe-fittings, malleable-iron (threaded), 150-pounds. Aug. 1, 1933 [reprint 1936]. 11 p. il. 12° [Supersedes F. S. no. 535, Nov. 23, 1927.] * Paper, 5c. T 51.7/8: WW-P-521/2-2 T 51.7/8: WW-P-521/2-2
- Same: sec. 4, pt. 5, Federal specification for plumbing fixtures, for shore purposes, Amendment 2. Aug. 1936 [published 1937]. 8 p. 12° [Includes Amendment 1, May 1934.] * Paper, 5c. T 51.7/8: WW-P-541/amdt.-2 Amendment 1, May 1934.] * Paper, 5c.
- Same: sec. 4, pt. 5, Federal specification for socks, wool and woolcotton-mixture, Amendment 3. Oct. 1936 [published 1937]. 2 p. 12° [Includes Amendment 2, Apr. 1936.] * Paper, 5c. T 58.10/3; JJ-S-581/amdt.-3
- Same: sec. 4, pt. 5, Federal specification for switches, knife, open-type, front and rear connected, Amendment 1. Oct. 1936, [published] 1937. 1 p. T 58.10/3: W-S-871/amdt.-1 12º *Paper, 5c.
- Same: sec. 4, pt. 5, Federal specification for towels, buck, office (with woven name), Amendment 2. Oct. 1936, [published] 1937. 1 p. 12° [Includes Errata 1, Jan. 1934.] *Paper, 5c. T 51.7/8: DDD-T-531/amdt.-2 cludes Errata 1, Jan. 1934.]

Government supplies-Continued.

— Same: sec. 4, pt. 5, Federal specification for undershirts, men's, cotton-wool, mixed. Oct. 26, 1936 [published 1937]. 8 p. 12° [Supersedes Fed. specs. JJ-U-516, Nov. 4, 1932, JJ-U-518, Mar. 9, 1933, and JJ-U-521, Dec. 2, 1932.] *Paper, 5c. T 58.10/3: JJ-U-517

- Same: sec. 4, pt. 5, Federal specification for valves, brass or bronze, angle and globe, 150-pound S. W. P. (for land use). Aug. 15, 1936 [published 1937]. 7 p. 12° * Paper, 5c. T 58.10/3: WW-V-51
- Same: sec. 6, N-Navy Department supplement to class 16, Radio-and-sound-signal-apparatus, and all accessories, outfits, and parts. Nov. 1936 [published 1937]. 20 p. 4° [Loose-leaf form. Supersedes column N, sec. 2, pt. 6, class 16, issued June 1933.] * Paper, 10c. T 51.7/7: 16/supp. N
- Same: sec. 6, N-Navy Department supplement to class 17, Electric-apparatus, and all accessories, outfits, and parts. Sept. 1936 [published 1937]. [33] p. 4° [Loose-leaf form. Substitute for corresponding sheet issued May 1936.] * Paper, 10c. T 51.7/7:17/supp. N/rev. pages
- Same: sec. 6, N-Navy Department supplement to class 33, Gaskets, hose, packing, rubber (sheet and strip), hose-fittings, tubing (flexible), including manufactured articles. Dec. 1936 [published 1937]. 20 p. 4° [Loose-leaf form. Supersedes column N, sec. 2, pt. 6, class 33, issued Dec. 1933.] *Paper, 10c.

 T 58.10/2: 33/supp. N
- Same: sec. 6, Q-Quartermaster Corps (Army), supplement to class 24, Duck, canvas, tentage, including manufactured articles and accessories. Aug. 1935 [published 1937]. 6 p. 4° [Loose-leaf form. Supersedes column Q, sec. 2, pt. 6, class 24, issued Nov. 1932.] *Paper, 5c. T 51.7/7: 24/2/supp. Q

PUBLIC DEBT SERVICE

Money. Circulation statement of United States money, Jan. 31, 1937. [1937.]

1 p. oblong 8° [Monthly.] †

L. C. card 10-21267 T 57.7: 937/1

PUBLIC HEALTH SERVICE

- Asphyxia. Time changes in mortality from accidental mechanical suffocation among infants under 1 year old in different geographic regions of United States, 1925–32, Studies on fatal accidents of childhood no. 4 [with list of references]; by William M. Gafafer. 1936. [1]+6 p. il. (Reprint 1786.) [From Public health reports, v. 51, no. 48, Nov. 27, 1936.] * Paper, 5c. L. C. card 36-26834
- Audiometric studies on school children: 1, Consistency and significance of tests made with 4-A audiometer [with list of references]; by Antonio Ciocco. 1936. [1]+15 p. il. (Reprint 1776.) [From Public health reports, v. 51, no. 41, Oct. 9, 1936.] * Paper, 5c.
 L. C. card 37-26127

 T 27.6/a: 1776
- Drug addictions. Clinical studies of drug addiction: 1, Absence of addiction liability in perparin [with list of references]; by C. K. Himmelsbach. 1937. ii+4 p. il. (Supplement 122 to Public health reports.) * Paper, 5c. L. C. card 37-26165
- Health boards. State and insular health authorities, 1936, directory, with data as to appropriations and publications. 1936. [1]+19 p. (Reprint 1779.) [From Public health reports, v. 51, no. 43, Oct. 23, 1936.] * Paper, 5c. L. C. card 24-26996 T 27.6/a: 1779
- Health officers. City health officers, 1936, directory of those in cities of 10,000 or more population. 1937. [1]+18 p. (Reprint 1783.) [From Public health reports, v. 51, no. 46, Nov. 13, 1936.] * Paper, 5c.

 L. C. card 24-26806

 T 27.6/a: 1783
- Health officer, v. 1, no. 10, Feb. 1937; [issued by Office of Public Health Education]. [1937.] cover title, p. 367-404, 4° [Monthly. Processed.] † L. C. card 36-26961

Hospitals. Organization for promoting mental hospital services in United States and Canada; by Walter L. Treadway. 1937. [1]+9 p. [From Public health reports, v. 51, no. 52, Dec. 25, 1936.] Paper, 5c. T 27.6/a: 1790

L. C. card 37-26199

Negroes. National Negro Health Week, 23d annual observance, Apr. 4-11, 1937; [National Negro Health Week poster contest, rules, etc.]. [1937.] [2] p. Il. † T 27.2: N 31/3/937 [2] p. il.

National Negro Health Week, 23d annual observance, Apr. 4-11, 1937; [program, organization, etc.]. [1937.] [2] p. il. f°, folded into 8° size. T 27.2: N 31/937

Posters. National Negro Health Week, 23d annual observance, Apr. 4-11, 1937; T 27.19: N 31/937 [poster]. [1937.] 12.2×9.2 in. [Cardboard.]

Public health engineering abstracts, v. 17; Feb. 6-27, 1937. [1937.] various paging, 4° [Weekly. Processed.]

Public health program under title 6 of social security act. 1937. iii+23 p. (Supplement 126 [to Public health reports].) *Paper, 5c. T 27.6/2: 126 L. C. card 37-26180

Public health reports. Public health reports, v. 51, pt. 2, nos. 27-52, July-Dec. 1936 [title page and index]. 1937. [1]+1817-40 p. *Paper, 5c. single copy, included in price of Public health reports for subscribers.

Same, v. 52, no. 6-9; Feb. 5-26, 1937. 1937. [xv]+157-267 p. [Weekly.] * Paper, 5c. single copy, \$2.00 a yr.; foreign subscription, \$3.75. T 27.6:52/6-9

Special articles.—No. 6. Mortality from certain causes during first 9 months of 1936.—Salient public health features of rheumatic heart disease [with list of references]; by 0. F. Hodley.—Control of chromic acid mists from plating tanks [with list of references]; by Edward C. Riley and F. H. Goldman.—No. 7. Studies in chemotherapy: 3. Effect of p-aminobenzene sulphonamide on pneumococci in vitro [with list of references]; by Sanford M. Rosenthal.—Death rates and birth rates, by States, list of references]; by Sanford M. Rosenthal.—Death rates and birth rates, by States, 1934 and 1935, and summary for registration areas, 1920–35.—No. 8. Pulmonary tumors in mice: 1. Susceptibility of lungs of albino mice to carcinogenic action of 1, 2, 5, 6 dibenzanthracene [with list of references]; by H. B. Andervont.—Determination of mercury in carroted fur; by F. H. Goldman.—No. 9. Lactoflavin in treatment of canine blacktongue [with list of references]; by W. H. Sebrell, D. J. Hunt, and R. H. Onstott.—Leprosy in Argentina.—Mental defectives and epileptics in institutions in United States, 1935.

Note.—This publication is distributed gratuitously to State and local health officers and to other persons engaged in public health work, by the Surgeon General of the Public Health Service, Treasury Department. Others desiring the Reports may obtain them from the Superintendent of Documents, Washington, D. C., at the prices stated above.

Virus. United States Public Health Service decision no. 7 under sec. 63 of Regulations for sale of viruses, serums, toxins, and analogous products [in District of Columbia and in interstate traffic] revised [approved Feb. 25, 1935, regarding datings for all licensed biologic products]. [1937.] 3 p. [Super-T 27.17: 10/4/decis. 7 sedes all earlier dating decisions.]

VENEREAL DISEASES DIVISION

Venereal disease information, issued by Public Health Service for use in its cooperative work with State health departments, v. 18, no. 2; Feb. 1937. 1937. [1]+21-43 p. 1 pl. [Monthly.] * Paper, 5c. single copy, 50c. a yr.; foreign subscription, 90c. T 27.26: 18/2 L. C. card 23-26719

Special article.—Infection with syphilis masked by gonorrhea [with list of references; by] Paul S. Carley.

RESEARCH AND STATISTICS DIVISION

Bonds of United States. Market prices and yields of outstanding bonds, notes, [Monthly.] and bills of United States, during Dec. 1936. [1937.] 4 p.f.

Public debt. Interest-bearing debt outstanding Jan. 31, 1937, classified according to kind of security and callable period or payable date. [Feb. 3, 1937.] 3 p. oblong 8° .[Monthly. Processed.] † T 62.8: 937/1 T 62.8: 937/1

How to order publications—See information following Contents

TREASURER OF UNITED STATES

Paper money. Monthly statement, paper currency of each denomination outstanding Jan. 31, 1937. Feb. 1, 1937. 1 p. oblong 12° T 40.8: 937/1

WAR DEPARTMENT

Army regulations.

NOTE.—The Army regulations are issued in pamphlet form for insertion in loose-leaf binders. The names of such of the more important administrative subjects as may seem appropriate, arranged in proper sequence, are numbered in a single series, and each name so numbered constitutes the title and number of a pamphlet containing certain administrative regulations pertaining thereto. Where more than one pamphlet is required for the administrative regulations pertaining to any such title, additional pamphlets will be issued in a separate sub-series.

30-1110, Quartermaster Corps: Ports of Army Transport Service, Changes 1; Feb. 15, 1937, 1937, 1p. † W1.6/2:30-1110/2/ch.1 40-2230. Medical Department: Veterinary dairy farm and milk plant inspection and tuberculin testing; Dec. 16, 1836 [1936]. [1936.] 12 p. [Supersedes AR 40-2230, Jan. 27, 1922, including Changes 1, May 13, 1929] * Paper, 5c. W1.6/1:40-2230/2

Technical regulations.

Norm.—The technical regulations are issued in pamphlet form for insertion in loose-leaf binders. They consist of a series of pamphlets containing regulations of a technical nature, such as descriptions of, instructions for the care of, instructions for the handling of, and the proper nomenclature of arms, materiel, and equipment of the various branches. This series includes the class of publications heretofore known as handbooks. Technical regulations are numbered in the same manner as are Training regulations, but 1000 is added to the general subject numbers, i. e., Training regulations appear as TR 445-270 and Technical regulations as TR 1445-270.

1190-50. Topography and surveying: Surveying tables, Changes 3; Jan. 2, 1937. 1937. 1 p. † W 1.22:1190-50/ch. 3

1395-A. Ordnance Department; Instructions covering characteristics, purpose, handling, etc., of cleaning and preserving materials, tools and materials for use therewith, and oils, greases, and cutting compounds issued by Ordnance Department, Changes 7; Jan. 2, 1937. 1937. 1 p. † W 1.22:1395-A/ch. 7

Training regulations.

NOTE.—The Training regulations are issued in pamphlet form for insertion in loose-leaf binders.

leaf binders.

50-80. Soldier: Infantry pack, Changes 2; Jan. 3, 1927. [Reprint] 1937. 1 p. †

W1.21:50-80/ch.2/1-2

320-10. Weapons: United States rifle, callber .30. model of 1903, accessories and appendages, Changes 2; Jan. 2, 1937. 1937. 1 p. †

W1.21:320-10/ch. 2

1937. [1936.] 8 leaves. †

W1.21:415-35/2/ch. 1

420-20. Infantry: Dismounted ceremonies, Changes 4; Jan. 2, 1937. 1937. 1 p. †

W1.21:420-20/2/ch. 4

435-55. Coast Artillery Corps: Coast artillery target practice, Changes 2: Jan. 2, 1937. [1937.] 2 leaves. †

ADJUTANT GENERAL'S DEPARTMENT

Army. Official Army register, Jan. 1, 1937. 1937. vi+1464 p. [Title on p. 1 reads: Register of Army for 1937.] * Paper, \$1.75 L. C. card 4-18250 W 3.11:937

Same. (H. doc. 31, 75th Cong. 1st sess.)

Flying cadets of Army Air Corps, aviation as a career. 1937. [2]+12 p. nar-W 3.2: Av 5/2/937

[Pay tables, 1937.] [1937.] p. 1456-64. [From Official Army register, 1937.] ‡ W 3.11/a: P 29/20

United States Army recruiting news, Feb. 1937; v. 19, no. 2. [Recruiting Publicity Bureau, Governors Island, N. Y., Feb. 1, 1937.] 20 p. il. large 8° [Monthly.] † Recruiting Publicity Bureau, Governors Island, N. Y.
L. C. card War 22-1 W 3.45: 937/2 W 3.45: 937/2

AIR CORPS

Air Corps news letter, v. 20, no. 3 and 4; Feb. 1 and 15, 1937. [1937.] [1]+1-18+23-28 p. il. and [1]+24 p. il. 4° [Semimonthly. Processed. Pages 19-22 omitted from no. 3.1 W 87.19: 20/3, 4

How to order publications-See information following Contents

Directory. Air Corps station and organization directory, Feb. 1, 1936 [1937]. [Feb. 1, 1937.] cover title, 7 p. f° [Processed, with printed cover.] † L. C. card 36–26085 W 87.9/2; 937/1

ENGINEER DEPARTMENT

- Grand Isle. Beach erosion at Grand Isle, La., letter submitting report on studies and investigations of beach erosion at Grand Isle, La., made by Beach Erosion Board in cooperation with Louisiana acting through State board of engineers. Jan. 5, 1937. 31 p. il. (H. doc. 92, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 5c. L. C. card 37-26269.
- Inland waterways. Waterway between Great Choptank Waterway and Little Choptank River, Md., letter submitting report on preliminary examination and survey for construction of sea-level waterway between Great Choptank Waterway and Little Choptank River, Md. Jan. 5, 1937. 14 p. map. (H. doc. 91, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) [This report is on the survey only.] * Paper, 10c.
- Waterway from White Lake to Pecan Island, La., letter submitting report on preliminary examination and survey of waterway from White Lake to Pecan Island, La. Jan. 5, 1937. 14 p. map. (H. doc. 78, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) [This report is on the survey only.] * Paper, 10c.
- Little Annemessex River to Tangier Sound, Md., waterway, letter submitting report on preliminary examination and survey of waterway from Little Annemessex River to Tangier Sound, Md., by way of Cedar Creek. land cut, and Flat Cap Creek. Jan. 5, 1937. 17 p. map. (H. doc. 72, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) [This report is on the survey only.] *Paper, 10c.
- Milford Harbor, Conn., letter submitting report on preliminary examination and survey of Milford Harbor, Conn. Jan. 5, 1937. 20 p. map. (H. doc. 77, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) [This report is on the survey only.] *Paper, 10c.
- Onancock River, Va., letter submitting report on preliminary examination and survey of Onancock River, Va. Jan. 5, 1937. 18 p. map. (H. doc. 74, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) [This report is on the survey only.] * Paper, 10c.
- Town River, Quincy, Mass., letter submitting report on preliminary examination and survey of Town River, Quincy, Mass. Jan. 5, 1937. 24 p. map. (H. doc. 96, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) [This report is on the survey only.] *Paper, 10c.
- Wake Island, letter submitting report on preliminary examination and survey of Wake Island. Jan. 5, 1937. 19 p. 2 maps. (H. doc. 84, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) [This report is on the survey only.] *Paper, 10c.
- Washington Island, Door County, Wis., letter submitting report on preliminary examination and survey of channels in harbors at Washington Island, Door County, Wis. Jan. 5, 1937. 23 p. map. (H. doc. 90, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) [This report is on the survey only.] *Paper, 10c.
- Westport Slough, Oreg., letter submitting report on preliminary examination and survey of Westport Slough, Oreg. Jan. 5, 1937. 13 p. map. (H. doc. 79, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) [This report is on the survey only.] *Paper, 10c.
- Willow Creek, Oreg., letter submitting report on preliminary examination of Willow Creek, Oreg., with view to control of its floods. Jan. 5, 1937. 14 p. map. (H. doc. 97, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) *Paper, 10c.

RIVERS AND HARBORS BOARD

Jacksonville, Fla. Ports of Jacksonville, Fernandina, Miami, Key West, Tampa, and South Boca Grande, Fla.: pt. 1, Port of Jacksonville, Fla. Revised 1936. 1937. x+144 p. il. 3 pl. 4 p. of pl. 2 maps, 1 mosaic map. 1 tab. (Port series 8 [pt. 1].) [Prepared in cooperation with Shipping Board Bureau, Commerce Department.] *Paper, 40c.
L. C. card 37-26166 W 7.21: 8/3/pt. 1

Miami, Fla. Ports of Jacksonville, Miami, Key West, Tampa, and South Boca Grande, Fla.: pt. 2, Ports of Miami and Tampa, Fla. Revised 1936. 1936. x+181 p. il. 3 pl. 4 p. of pl. 4 maps, 1 tab. (Port series 8 [pt. 2].) [Prepared in cooperation with Shipping Board Bureau, Commerce Department.] *Paper, 45c. W 7.21:8/3/pt. 2

Stockton, Calif. Ports of Stockton and Sacramento, Calif., 1936. 1937. xii+ 133 p. il. 3 pl. 14 p. of pl. 2 maps. (Port series 26.) *Paper, 35c. L. C. card 37-26167 W 7.21:26

FINANCE DEPARTMENT

Finance circulars. ‡

Finance circulars. ‡

Note—Finance circulars contain instructions and information of a relatively permanent character pertaining to the performance of the techical duties of finance and disbursing officers and of property and contract auditors. Though bearing a date, they are issued in a single lettered series without regard to calendar year, each to contain subject matter of related character. Each circular is designated by a letter and is published in a numbered series of separate pamphlets classified according to subject matter. Changes to Finance circulars are published in a single numerical series, anumbered finance circular has been embodied in a lettered circular, that portion of a numbered circular will be rescined. Issued with perforations for insertion in binders.

A-1. Technical duties of finance and disbursing officers: General description of publication system, Changes 2; Feb. 1, 1937. [1937.] 2 p. [Processed Supersedes Changes 1, Finance circular A-1, Sept. 21, 1936.] W 97.5/3: A-1/2/cb. 2 same: General instructions, Changes 3; Feb. 1, 1937. [1937.] 1 p. [Processed Supersedes certain portions of publications pertaining to Finance circular B-1.]

B-3. Same: Schedule of funds received and related papers, Changes 1; Feb. 1, 1937. [1937.] 4 p. [Processed. Supersedes certain designated portions of publications pertaining to Finance circular B-3.] W 97.5/3: B-1/ch. 3 p. [Processed. Supersedes certain designated portions of publications pertaining to Finance circular B-3.] W 97.5/3: B-1/ch. 3 p. [Processed. Supersedes certain designated portions of publications pertaining to Finance circular B-3.] W 97.5/3: B-1/ch. 3 p. [Processed. Supersedes certain designated portions of publications pertaining to Finance circular B-3.] W 97.5/3: B-1/ch. 3 p. [Processed. Supersedes certain designated portions of publications pertaining to Finance circular B-3.] W 97.5/3: B-1/ch. 3 p. [Processed. Supersedes certain designated portions of publications pertaining to Finance circular B-3.] P. [Processed. Supersedes certain

NATIONAL BOARD FOR PROMOTION OF RIFLE PRACTICE

Firearms. Price list of supplies sold through director of civilian marksmanship, War Department, to members of National Rifle Association of America, effective Jan. 1, 1937. [1937.] [12] p. il. narrow 8° † W 82.2: P 93/2/937

NATIONAL GUARD BUREAU

National Guard. Official National Guard register, 1936. July 1, 1936. iii+1295 p. * Paper, \$1.75. L. C. card 22-26684 W 70.5:936

ORDNANCE DEPARTMENT

Ordnance provision system. Ordnance catalog (ordnance provision system): Group B. Major items; Jan. 4, 1937. [1937.] 4 p. (Standard nomenclature list B-1.) [Issued with perforations for insertion in binder. Supersedes Standard nomenclature list B-1, Aug. 1, 1933, and changes thereto.] W 34,23: B-1/7

Same: Group D. Gun, antiaircraft, 105 mm, M3, and mount, 105 mm antiaircraft gun, M1 (fixed), parts and equipment; Oct. 22, 1936 [1936.] 123+5+57 p. il. (Standard nomenclature list D-18.) [Processed. Issued with perforations.] W 34.23: D-18

Same: [Group R], Ammunition, fixed, all types, for pack, light, and medium field artillery, Changes 1; Jan. 13, 1937. [1937.] 2 p. (Standard nomenclature list R-1 [changes 1].) [Processed. Issued with perforations.] ‡ W 34.23: R-1/6/ch. 1

Same: Group T. (g) Ammunition, rifle and automatic gun; Jan. 1, 1937. [1936, published 1937.] 16 p. il. 1 pl. (Standard nomenclature list T-1.) [Issued with perforations. Supersedes Standard nomenclature list T-1, July 1, 1934, together with all changes thereto.]

PHILIPPINE ISLANDS

Governor general. Annual report of governor general of Philippine Islands, 1935, covering period Jan. 1-Nov. 14, 1937. vii+53 p. (H. doc. 100, 75th Cong. 1st sess.) * Paper, 10c. L. C. card 23-6553

QUARTERMASTER GENERAL OF ARMY

Circular 1 [1932]. ‡

1-4. Procurement and distribution of supplies, Changes 5, effective July 1, 1937; Jan. 14, 1937. [1937.] [2] leaves. [Processed. Issued in loose-leaf form for insertion in binder.] W 77.4/3:1-4/4/ch.5

SIGNAL OFFICE

Circular 1 [1936.] ‡

1-6. Distribution of supplies and equipment; Jan. 2, 1937, [1937,] 16 p. [Issued with perforations for insertion in binder. Supersedes Circular 1-6, OCSig O, June 1, 1936, paragraph 1 of Supply letter 37, Aug. 29, 1936, paragraph 3 of Supply letter 44, Nov. 10, 1936, and Supply letter 47, Nov. 19, 1936.]

WORKS PROGRESS ADMINISTRATION

Landlord and tenant on cotton plantation; by T. J. Woofter, jr., with collaboration of Gordon Blackwell, Harold Hoffsommer, James G. Maddox, Jean M. Massell, B. O. Williams, [and] Waller Wynne, jr. Washington, 1936. [7]+xxxiii+288 p. il. (Research monograph 5.) [Processed. Another illustration on front cover.] † Y 3.W 89/2:17/5 L. C. card 37-26154

Research library abstracts, foreign, Feb. 15, 1937; [prepared by Adelaide R. Hasse]. [1937.] cover title, 17 leaves, 4° [Processed. Text on p. 2 of Y 3.W 89/2: 19/937-3 cover.]

Social service. Analysis of constitutional provisions affecting public welfare in New Jersey; [prepared by Robert C. Lowe and Helen R. Sherfey]. Jan. 1, 1937. cover title, [3]+11 p. 4° [Processed. Issued in loose-leaf form for insertion in binder. Text on p. 2 of cover.] \dagger Y 3.W 89/2:36 N 42j L. C. card 36-26839

Note.—Similar publications have been issued from time to time since Oct. 1, 1936, for the following States: Alabama, Georgia, Indiana, Iowa, Kansas, Massachusetts, Missouri, North Dakota, and South Dakota.

Digest of public welfare provisions under laws of Alabama; [prepared by Robert C. Lowe and Carolyn E. Limbach]. Dec. 30, 1936. cover title, [3]+101-176 p. 1 pl. 4° [Processed. Issued in loose-leaf form for insertion in binder. Text on p. 2 of cover.] † Y 3.W 89/2: 35 Al 1b L. C. card 36-26215

NOTE.—Similar digests have been issued from time to time during 1935 and 1936 for the following States: Arizona, Arkansas, California, Connecticut, Delaware, Florida, Georgia, Idaho, Indiana, Maryland, Michigan, Minnesota, Missouri, Montana, Nebraska, Nevada, New Hampshire, New Mexico, North Carolina, North Dakota, Oklahoma, Oregon, South Carolina, South Dakota, Tennessee, Texas, Utah, Vermont, Virginia, Washington, Wisconsin, and Wyoming.

NATIONAL YOUTH ADMINISTRATION

Work. Facing problems of youth, work and objectives of National Youth Administration. Dec. 1936 [published 1937]. 34+[1] p. il. [Text and other illustrations on front and back cover.] † Y 3.N 21/14: 2 P 94 L. C. card 37-26193

How to order publications—See information following Contents